

# THE STUDY PROGRAMME OUTLINE

# INTEGRATED UNIVERSITY PHILOSOPHICAL-THEOLOGICAL STUDY



# CONTENTS

BASIC INFORMATION ABOUT THE FACULTY	5
1. Introduction	6
1.1. The purpose of the study programme	6
1.2. Local community relations (economy, enterpreneurship, civil society, etc.)	6
1.3. Compliance with requirements of professional associations	6
1.4. Partners outside higher education system	6
1.5. Financing	6
1.6. The study programme compliance with other accredited degree programmes	
in Croatia and the European Union	7
1.7. The follow-up of the study programme and students' mobility (at local,	
national and international level)	7
1.8. Compliance with the University's mission and strategy, education provider	
and a strategic document of higher education institution network	7
1.9. Previous experience in implementing equivalent or similar study programmes	7
2. STUDY PROGRAMME DESCRIPTION	8
2.1. General part	8
2.2. Learning outcomes of the study programme (15-30 learning outcomes)	9
2.3. Employment possibility	11
2.4. Possibility for progression to higher level study	11
2.5. Lower level study/ies of the education providers or other Croatian institutions	
which offer the enrollment opportunity to the proposed study	11
2.6. Conditions and methods of studying	12
2.7. Mentoring and guidance system during study	13
2.8. List of courses students can enrol from other studies	13
2.9. List of courses which can be delivered in a foreign language	13
2.10. Criteria and credit transfer conditions	14
2.11. Study completion	14
2.12. List of core and elective courses	17
2.13. Course description	26
3. PERFORMANCE CONDITIONS OF THE STUDY PROGRAMME2	230
3.1. Locations of the study programme delivery2	230
3.2. List of teachers and associates per courses2	230
3.3. Data on teachers2	233
3.4. Optimal number of students3	
3.5. Estimate of study programme cost and enrollment fee per student3	
3.6. Methods for monitoring quality assurance and evaluation	
of the study programme performance3	304

# **BASIC INFORMATION ABOUT THE FACULTY**

Name of the higher education institution	The Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Address	Zrinsko-frankopanska 19, CR - 21000 Split, p. c. 329
Telephone	+ 385 21 308 317 / + 385 21 308 300
Fax	+ 385 21 386 144
E-mail address	office@kbf-st.hr
Web page	http://www.kbf-st.hr

# THE STUDY PROGRAMME PROFILE

Name of the study programme	Integrated undergraduate and graduate university philosophical-theological studies.					
Issuing institution of the study programme	The Faculty of Ca	The Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split.				
Co-issuing institution of the study programme	1					
Type of the study programme	Vocational study programme ☐ Uni		University study programme ⊠			
	Undergraduate □	Graduate □		Integrated ⊠		
Level of the study programme	Postgraduate university □	Postgraduate specialist		Graduate specialist □		
Academic degree/professional designation acquired by the study completion	Master of Arts in Theology					

# 1. INTRODUCTION

# 1.1. The purpose of the study programme

The purpose of the study programme is philosophical-theological education of students. CTF views education of the candidates for the deaconry and presbyterate as their primary ecclesial role.

Since the Republic of Croatia has introduced religious education programme for primary and secondary schools, the philosophical-theological study programme, beside courses for ministry, offers training and education for teaching at primary and secondary schools.

The programme is intended for the formation of the candidates for deaconry, presbyterate and education but also qualifies students for the work in social, church, cultural, humanitarian and mass media institutions.

The academic staff of the Faculty of Catholic Theology of Split constantly follows and contributes to the development of theological and catechetic sciences worldwide, particularly endorsing the interdisciplinary work with the related sciences and promoting regional historical, religious, social and cultural specificities.

# 1.2. Local community relations (economy, enterpreneurship, civil society, etc.)

An explicit joint interest in implementing the Philosophical-Theological Studies is shown by the dioceses of the Archdiocese of Split and other dioceses, the Franciscan Province of the Most Holy Redeemer, other monastic communities and the Croatian education system.

Stakeholders of other social areas such as media, humanitarian organizations, education and culture are also interested in philosophical-theological studies.

The study programme is supported by Archdiocesan Catechetical Office, Education and Teacher Training Agency, network of parish communities and preschool institutions where religious education is being implemented.

# 1.3. Compliance with requirements of professional associations

The programme is compliant with the document *Sapientia Christiana* of the Congregation for Catholic Education and the Guidelines of the National Catechetic Office of CBC (HBK).

# 1.4. Partners outside higher education system

The programme partners are the dioceses of the Archdiocese of Split, the Franciscan Province of the Most Holy Redeemer and the Catechetic Offices of the Archbishop and Bishop along with the Education and Teacher Training Agency through its counsellors and mentors for religious education.

# 1.5. Financing

The programme is financed from the state budget of the Republic of Croatia.

# 1.6. The study programme compliance with other accredited degree programmes in Croatia and the European Union

Philosophical-theological study programme at CTF of the University of Split is compatible with other similar study programmes in the Republic of Croatia like Philosophical-Theological Study Programme at the Catholic Theological Faculty of the University of Zagreb (http://www.kbf.unizg.hr/red predavanja /red predavanja 57/) and Philosophical-Theological Study Programme at Pontificial Lateran University, Rome. Italy (http://www.pul.it/offerta-formativa/facolta-di-filosofia-2/?lang=en).

# The follow-up of the study programme and students' mobility (at local, national and international level)

Students' mobility is possible primarily within the higher education system of the Republic of Croatia, including the CTF, the University of Zagreb and other studies of theology in Rijeka, Đakovo, Zadar and in cooperation with the higher education system of the Republic of Bosnia and Herzegovina.

Students' mobility is feasible in cooperation with the Pontificial Lateran University in Rome, the Maximilian University Munich, the Faculty of Catholic Theology, Germany, or with the Faculty of Theology, Lucerne, Switzerland (http://www.unilu.ch/deu /theologische \_fakultaet\_2990.html).

The follow-up of the Philosophical-Theological Studies is provided through postgraduate study programme of the Faculty of the Catholic Theology, Split and other national/international postgraduate study programmes.

The Faculty of the Catholic Theology, Split endorses students' mobility through Erasmus and other exchange programmes.

# 1.8. Compliance with the University's mission and strategy, education provider and a strategic document of higher education institution network

In compliance with the Scientific strategy of the University of Split (2009-2014), the Faculty's mission is to achieve excellency and outstanding performance in teaching and scientificresearch work aiming to:

- train future catechetists, religious teachers and pastoral workers for different services in the Church and society,
- develop theological-catechetic sciences,
- promote dialogue with the world and culture.

# 1.9. Previous experience in implementing equivalent or similar study programmes

Experience in implementing equivalent programmes was passed over to the Faculty of Catholic Theology in Split from the Theology in Split and Franciscan Theology in Makarska where students were trained for deaconry and presbyterate centuries long and, ever since the independence of the Republic of Croatia, for educational-teaching work in the scholar system too.

Established as the Faculty of Catholic Theology in 1999, it designed the programme of Integrated Undergraduate and Graduate Philosophical-Theological Studies in 2005 and harmonized it with the principles of the Bologna process. Moreover, complying with the Church regulations, CTF designed a programme for the sixth, pastoral year.

### STUDY PROGRAMME DESCRIPTION 2.

# 2.1. General part

Scientific/artistic area of the study	- area: humanistic				
programme	- field: Theology.				
Study programme duration	Five-year study programme with 10 semesters. Each semester consists of 15 weeks of class, and each week has in average 25 hours of lectures and exercises and a time required for the writing of seminar essays. Annual workload of students is 1800 working hours.				
Minimal number of ECTS credits required for study completion	300.				
	Enrollment requirements are the following:				
	<ul> <li>Taking of the National examination.</li> <li>Those who were not taught religious education at the secondary school level are required to pass test.</li> <li>Scored a sufficient number of points in motivational interviewing.</li> <li>Classification procedure is required only for those priesthood candidates older than 24 years.</li> </ul>				
	Criteria for creating <i>ranking lists</i> from the National examination: <i>Ranking lists</i> of the applicants for enrollment are made according to the following points system:				
Enrollment requirements and classification procedure	<ol> <li>Based upon results in the secondary school – up to 32%.</li> <li>Based upon the results of exams at the National examination (level – B):         <ul> <li>Croatian language – up to 14%,</li> <li>Matemathics – up to 10%,</li> <li>Foreign or classical language – up to 14%,</li> <li>Elective course - History or some other (elective) - up to 14%,</li> </ul> </li> </ol>				
	<ul> <li>3. Based upon the examination of specific competences:</li> <li>- Additional knowledge test for candidates who were not taught religious education at the secondary school level – up to 14 %, score is 10 %,</li> <li>-Motivational interviewing – elimination criterion for study enrollment – up to 8%, score is 5%.</li> <li>4. Based upon additional scholar achievements (in total up to 8%):</li> <li>- another secondary school certificate - 4%,</li> </ul>				
	- knowledge of other foreign language apart from the one taken in				

secondary school - 4%,

- ranked among the top three in the State Contest in the field of sports or course competitions 4%,
- ranked among the top three in Olympiads School in the field of Religious education.

Required Enrollement *Documentation* - to be submitted by an individual applicant :

- baptism certificate
- certificate of residence.
- copy of the report cards for four years of secondary school,
- certificate of the passed National examination,
- report on the passed elective exam, if taken,
- recommendation from the ordinary or parish priest,
- three photographs (35X45mm),
- copy of the tuition fee paid to bank account:

HR4023600001101386150.

# Classification procedure for priesthood candidates older than 24 years:

Comprises evaluation and examination of the applicant's success and knowledge in which an applicant may acquire 100 points total including:

- achievement in secondary school up to 26 points,
- knowledge test in religious education, Croatian language and literature, and history: up to 54 points,
- essay: up to 8 points,
- motivational interviewing: up to 4 points,
- special activites and achievements: up to 8 points.

Required Enrollement *Documentation* - to be submitted by an individual applicant :

- baptism certificate
- certificate of residence,
- copy of the report cards for four years of secondary school,
- certificate of the passed National examination,
- report on the passed elective exam, if taken,
- recommendation from the ordinary or parish priest,
- three photographs (35X45mm),
- copy of the tuition fee paid to bank account:

HR4023600001101386150.

# 2.2. Learning outcomes of the study programme:

- Critical evaluation and creative presentation of the main courses and representatives of the philosophical thought from its beginnings up to the present.
- Synthesize and individually assess different ethical and anthropological theories.
- Evaluate systematic philosophical approaches to God and the world.
- Master basic Biblical Greek and Hebrew language and assess their importance for the interpretation of the content, origin and theological message conveyed by the Biblical texts.

- Integrate and valorise basic methods for the interpretation of the Holy Scripture
- Provide arguments for Christian interpretation of general and personal history commencing from God's Revelation in Jesus Christ.
- Theologically valorise cognition on God.
- Analyse and integrate fundamental Biblical, traditional and theological sources of the Christian image of the Trinity.
- Connect basic concepts of Christology, Soteriology and Pneumatology.
- Provide arguments for hierarchical constitution of the Church and evaluate the role and a mission of the lay faithful within the context of the mystery of Church and development of Ecclesiology.
- Argue on similarities and differences between the Christian anthropology and anthropology of other religions in the question-answer form.
- Determine and describe the relationship between theology of creation, ancestral sin and mercy.
- Elaborate on the basics in Sacramentology and present the sacraments of initiation, healing and the sacraments at the service of communion.
- Compare relationship between reason and faith in Christianity and other world religions.
- Support and argumentatively justify fundamental dogmatic dicta and documents on the Church doctrine in the matters of faith.
- Present, interpret and critically assess life, works, pastoral-catechetic contribution and methods of the most important Eastern and Western Christian writers-theologians from the Apostolic period up to the Middle age.
- Justify basic principles of Christian moral theology.
- Evaluate theological and moral virtues, Christian doctrine on sexuality, marriage and family.
- Assess ethical and moral behaviour.
- Demonstrate main bioethical issues and important themes regarding the social doctrine of the Church.
- Formulate fundamental principles and stages of spiritual life growth based on Christian mysticism.
- Evaluate methods of pastoral theology and a role of parish commuity within local Church.
- Design pastoral programmes and a synodal work in pastoral.
- Assess sacramental practice.
- Organize and conduct complex evangelisation process of sacramental pastorals within the aspect of marriage, family and ecclesial movements.
- Evaluate religious life at the Church and social level.
- Evaluate and critically assess theological meaning, ritual and symbolic aspect of the sacraments.
- Identify motives and reasons, causes and effects of the origin and development of liturgical rituals.
- Sing Gregorian antiphons, conceptualize spiritual concerts in sacred spaces and arrange singing in liturgy.
- Critically evaluate historical development of the Church from its beginnings up to the contemporary age.
- Assess the relationship between the Church and the world leaders throughout history and today.
- Analyse the importance of the Church Councils for the development of the Church doctrine, influence of heresies and relationship between the Church and culture.

- Present general norms of the Canon law, role of the consecrated Church service and guidelines on God's people activity.
- Identify motives and reasons, causes and effects of division in Christianity.
- Evaluate the importance of ecumenical movement for the unity of Christ's Church.
- Justify the multiple forms of Christian life and valorize the Catholic principles of ecumenism.
- Identify and distinguish basic aspects of psychological processes and their influence on human behaviour.
- Manage the process of religious education delivery.
- Design basic contents, objectives and assignments of catechesis and implementation of religious education and catechesis in a parish community.
- Collaboration and cooperative work in a parish pastoral council and a class council.
- Individual planning, programming and delivery of religious education, religious upbringing and catechesis of all age groups.
- Assume personal and collective responsibility for a successful delivery of religious upbringing, catechesis and religious education.
- Cooperation with parents related to religious upbringing and religious-pedagogical issues.

# 2.3. Employment possibility

The acquired knowledge and competences enable students to engage in scientific-research work in the field of theology and humanistic and social sciences.

The study of theology trains the students for specific ecclesiastical vocation concerning ministerial pastoral work (deaconry, presbyterate, bishops) and for professional vocation including the lay pastoral work at educational, social, cultural and caritative level.

Employment opportunities are feasible within education institutions through delivery of religious education and catechetic work in the community of the faithful.

Possibility of work which includes various forms of spiritual assistance, Catholic missions abroad, and broader cultural activity: theological review of translations and publishing, mass media and Church administration.

# 2.4. Possibility for progression to higher level study

Upon the completion of the fifth year of the study, according to Church regulations (Code of the Canon law 1032 § 2, the Congregation for the Catholic education, *Ratio Fundamentalis Institutionis Sacerdotalis*, 19/3/1985, No. 63, the Congregation for the clergy, Directory on the the ministry and life of priests, KS, Zagreb 2013, No. 100, Croatian bishops' conference *Formation of priesthood candidates. Principles and guidelines*, (1 October 2012.) priesthood candidates are required to enrol and complete the sixth, so called pastoral year. Accordingly, the Faculty organizes and delivers teaching in the pastoral year. Students may enrol in postgraduate specialist and postgraduate university doctoral studies after completing the fifth year.

# 2.5. Lower level study/ies of the education providers or other Croatian institutions which offer the enrollment opportunity to the proposed study

Direct enrollment from the lower level is not possible (bacchalaureus). Enrollment from other theological or related studies (theological-catechetic, the study of spirituality, philosophical

study, pedagogical study, history, etc.) is attainable when all enrollment requirements are met, for each case individually, as determined by the Faculty Council upon the proposal of the Committe for students' transfer from other HEI.

# 2.6. Conditions and methods of studying

# 2.6.1. Study structure

Integrated Philosophical-Theological Studies last five years, that is ten semesters. Each year is divided in two semesters. The studies consist of compulsory and elective courses and seminars. Each semester amounts 30 ECTS credits, and academic year including all core, elective courses and seminars amounts 60 ECTS credits in total. Having acquired preconditions for Integrated Philosophical-Theological Studies, the student completes the studies by passing the final oral exam which is based on the final written paper and a thesarium of theology.

A student is required to enrol all core courses and elective so that a workload per semester always amounts to 30 ECTS credits, in total. Student can enrol elective courses if he meets the terms defined by the particular elective course. During the study, ECTS credits can be allocated to the student who enrolls a specific course which anticipate such possibility and includes writing of an essay of 3 ECTS credits. An essay should have at least 15 standard author pages and shuld be written in accordance with a scientific method treated in the course *Methodology of Scientific Work*. Student passes exam if his/her essay is positively graded.

During the studies, a student can enrol two seminars except in the first study year. Seminar work should have at least 20 standard author pages and should be written in accordance with a scientific method treated in the course *Methodology of Scientific Work*. From two compulsory seminars, at least one should be from the Biblical, i.e theological sciences.

The Faculty Council assigns a mentor to the student at the beginning of the studies. Mentor can be the teacher of CTF appointed into scientific-teaching, teaching grade or an associate who has at least three years of teaching experience at the Faculty. The mentor assists the mentee in making choice of elective courses and seminars, follows his work and helps him to overcome difficulties while studying.

## 2.6.2. Number of students

Class size is regularly:

- around 30 students in lectures.
- at least three students in elective courses.
- up to 15 students in seminars,
- up to 5 students in didactic exercises.

# 2.6.3. Enrollment conditions for the next semester, Academic Year

In order to enrol the next academic year, student is required to achieve minimal number of ECTS credits defined by the Senate of the University of Split (the Senate Regulation (17/09/2012) on the tuition fee for the academic years 2012/13; 2013/14; 2014/15 sets out

minimum of 42 ECTS credites required for enrollement. Failure to pass all the courses a student may enrol for the next academic year only those un-passed or courses from the past academic year. The student who achieved at least 60 ECTS credits in one academic year can enrol up to most 75 ECTS credits in the next academic year, while others in general enrol 60 ECTS credits.

In one course, the student can take the exam four times maximum. Failure to pass, the exam is administered by the Examining Committee appointed by the Dean. Failure to pass the exam even after repeated enrollment of the course by the end of the current academic year, student loses the right to study (CTF Statute, art. 84 and Regulations on studies and the system of studying at the University of Split (27 November 2008), art. 17-24).

Programme agreement between MSES and the University of Split, on 11 December 2012, for the three-year period defines that student who achieves 55 ECTS credits in one academic year is considered as successful and is not required to pay ECTS credits when enrolling in the next academic year. A student who achieves 42 to 54 ECTS credits pays ECTS credits according to the University regulations and a student who achieves less than 42 ECTS credits, and wishes to continue the study in terms with the afore mentioned regulations, is required to pay the full amount of participation according to the University regulations. During the study, it is possible to repeat one year at the expense of the Ministry of Science, Education and Sports.

Students are required to regularly attend lectures, seminars and exercises. Students are officially registered for a course by teacher's first signature, and a confirmation of class attendance is made by teacher's second signature. Students are allowed to be reasonably absent from a third of the lectures, at most. The teacher keeps records of class attendance.

# 2.7. Mentoring and guidance system during study

Mentoring and guidance during the study is organized by the Faculty through student representatives, student tutors (according to *Guidelines for faculty tutors' responsibilities:* http://www.CTF-st.hr/dok/pravilnici/Pravilnik\_o\_radu\_voditelja\_studenata) and Vice-dean for teaching.

# 2.8. List of courses students can enrol from other studies

In consultation with allocated tutor student may also take electives from other faculty of the University of Split. During the study, maximum workload of elective courses from other faculties is 15 ECTS credits. Study workload does not include sport activities, Croatian language or other foreign language.

# 2.9. List of courses which can be delivered in a foreign language

Teaching is performed in Croatian language. However, it is possible for certain courses to follow classes even in some other foreign language through literature, consultations and exams. This form of class is arranged by the course leader, teacher concerned and a student.

# 2.10. Criteria and credit transfer conditions

Guidelines for compatibility with the European Credit Transfer System (ECTS) are set out in the Article 88 of the Statue of the University of Split. Criteria and credit transfer conditions are regulated and defined by the General Act of the University, i.e. a contract between higher education institutions, and ECTS guidelines.

ECTS credits are awarded only after passing an exam and fulfilled requirements within the framework of a teaching plan and the study programme.

# 2.11. Study completion

Form of study completion	Final work □ graduate work ⊠	Final exam ☐ Graduate exam ⊠
_		Graduate exam  Gradua
	<ul> <li>At least one of three topic areas theology and particularly relate to pastoral-liturgical theology.</li> <li>Students submit an application for the selected topic area difference.</li> </ul>	of the exam should cover or a systematic, Biblical or or the final exam and inform

# is informadvisor Gradu Gradu Gradu Gradu Gradu Gradu The first and stupers and stup

the graduate work, two months prior the scheduled final examination time.

 Within a week after the graduate exam submission a student is informed on the topic area of the exam by the Dean's advisory bord.

## **Graduate exam**

- Graduate exam is open to the public.
- Graduate exam consists of two parts.
- The first part consists of the presentation of the graduate work and student's reflections on his/her own work within presentation. Presentation and discussion last 10 minutes each.
- The second part consists of student's answers to exam committee' questions from two topic areas, one proposed by the student through graduate exam application and other determined by the Dean's advisory board within a week after the student applied for the graduate exam. Thesarium for the graduate exam is determined by the Faculty Council.
- Student may postpone the final exam at least eight days prior to the exam.
- Every postponing of the final exam upon second application should be paid according to the regulations of the Faculty Council.

# **Exam commmittee**

- The dean appoints the president of the exam committee and two members from two topic areas of the exam.
- The president and members of the exam committee can be teachers at the scientific-teaching rank of assistant professor or higher.
- The president of the committe writes and signs the report of the graduate exam which is also signed by exam committee members.

# Requirements for the graduate final oral exam

- 1. The scheduled study programme completed.
- 2. All the core and elective courses passed.
- 3. Written and graded seminar essays.
- 4. Two weeks before the scheduled time of final oral exam the following documents should be submitted to the Student Service Desk:
- application form with the grade of final paper,
- two hard-bound copies of the final work one of them containing a grade and the supervisor's signature,
- confirmation from the Faculty library on book discharge,
- application form for the final exam,
- Registration form on the graduates (for Croatian Bureau of Statistics) provided at the Student Service Desk,
- Declaration form on all fulfilled requirements for the graduate exam.

### Procedure for evaluation of final oral exam

Two months prior the scheduled final examination time student submits an application for the final exam and select topic area different than that elaborated by the graduate work and other topic area is determined by the Dean's advisory board. Exam committee: president and members are appointed by the Dean. Committee member can be teacher at the scientific-teaching rank of assistant professors and higher.

# Graduate exam consists of two parts

In the first part the applicant presents his/her work and answers to the questions of the exam committee related to the graduate work and presentation. Presentation and discussion last for 15 minutes.

Second part consist of student's answers to the questions of the exam committee from two topic areas (one selected by the student and the other determined by the Dean's advisory board). Student is required to elaborate on one of five assumptions from the each topic area. Presentation and question answering last 15 minutes each.

The president of the committe writes and signs the graduate exam report which is also signed by other committee members. The graduate exam corresponds to 5,0 ECTS credits.

Evaluation process of final/ graduate exam and evaluation and defense of the final/ graduate work

# Procedure for graduate work evaluation

Graduate work is written from the filed of theology or related sciences which are included in the Integrated philosophicaltheological studies.

Graudate work supervisor can be a teacher at scientific-teaching rank of assistant professor or higher.

Student is required to submit a theme (working title) at least six months before the final exam. The theme is confirmed if signed by the supervisor. The signed form is submitted to the Student Service Desk

Written in accordance with the scientific methods, graduate work should contain at least 30 standard author pages.

Graduate work is graded by the supervisor.

Two weeks prior the scheduled date of final oral exam the student is required to submit to the Student Service Desk a copy of the graded graduate work and a form on the graduate work grade. A week prior to the final oral exam, student presents his/her graduate work to all the teachers, including the exam committee, for evaluation of its content and grade, at the Faculty common room.

The final oral work is equivalent to 11,0 ECTS credits.

# 2.12. List of core and elective courses

		LIST OF CORE COURSES						
Year of stu	Year of study: I							
Semester:	WINTER							
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOUF	RS IN S	SEMES	TER	ECTS	
317103	CODE	COUNCE	L	S	Е	F	LOTO	
	KBF: 101 ISVU: 82131	Introduction to the Mystery of Christ and the History of Salvation	30				3	
	KBF: 102 ISVU: 82132	History of Philosophy – Ancient and Middle Age	75				5	
	KBF: 103 ISVU: 82133	The Church History of the Ancient World and the Middle Age	75				6	
Core	KBF: 104 ISVU: 82134	Ethics	45				4	
course	KBF: 105 ISVU: 82135	Cosmology	30				3	
	KBF: 106 ISVU: 82136	General Psychology	45				4	
	KBF: 107 ISVU: 82137	Methodology of Scientific Work	30				2	
	KBF: 108 ISVU: 82138	Latin Language I.*/Elective course	30				3	
	Core courses in total		330				27	
	Ele	ective course	30				3	
Elective	Elective cours	ses in total	30				3	
course		ge I – to be enrolled only by students lacki thers enrol an elective course.	ng Latin	instru	ction ir	secoi	ndary	

		LIST OF CORE COURSES						
Year of stu	Year of study: I							
Semester:	SUMMER							
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOURS	IN SE	MEST	ER	ECTS	
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	L	S	E	F		
	KBF: 121	History of Modern and Contemporary	75				6	
	ISVU: 82139	philosophy						
Core	KBF: 122	Latin Language II	30				3	
course	ISVU: 82140	Latin Language ii					Ŭ	
	KBF: 123	Logic	45				4	
	ISVU: 82141	Logic	75					

	KBF: 124 ISVU: 82142	The Musical Heritage of the Church	30				2	
	KBF: 125 ISVU: 82143	Church History of the New and Contemporary Age	60				6	
	KBF: 126 ISVU: 82144	General Introduction to the Study of the Holy Scripture	30				3	
	Core courses	in total	270				24	
	E	lective course	30				3	
	E	lective course	30				3	
F	Elective courses in total		60				6	
Elective course	Student enrolls elective course or other course including additional written work marked by asterisks (***). This written work is equivalent to 3 ECTS credits. During the study it is possible to make four such works (12 credits from the total number of credits allocated for elective courses). Written work shold have at least 15 standard author pages and should be written in accordance with scientific methods.							

	LIST OF CORE COURSES								
Year of stu	Year of study: II								
Semester:	WINTER								
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOUR	S IN S	SEMES	TER	ECTS		
SIAIOS	CODE	COUNCE	L	S	Е	F	LOTO		
	KBF: 201 ISVU: 82145	Philosophical Anthropology	45				4		
	KBF: 203 ISVU: 82147	Ontology***	45				5		
Core	KBF: 204 ISVU: 82148	Patrology	60				6		
course	KBF: 205 ISVU: 82149	History of Dogmas	30				3		
	KBF: 206 ISVU: 82150	Hebrew Langugage I	30				3		
	KBF: 207 ISVU: 82151	Introduction to Gregorian Chant	30				3		
	Core courses in total		240				24		
	Ele	ective course	30				3		
Elective	Ele	ective course	30				3		
	Elective cours	ses in total	60				6		

	LIST OF CORE COURSES							
Year of study: II								
Semester:	SUMMER							
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOU	RS IN S	SEMES	TER	ECTS	
OTATOO	OODL	COUNCE	L	S	Е	F	LOTO	
	KBF: 202 ISVU: 8214	Psychology of Religion	45				3	
	KBF: 221 ISVU: 8215	Theodicy***	60				5	
Core	KBF: 224 ISVU: 8215	World Religions	30				3	
course	KBF: 226 ISVU: 8215	Biblical Greek Language	30				3	
	KBF: 321 ISVU: 8215	Introduction and Exegesis of the Old Testament - Prophetic and Wisdom Literature	45				5	
	Core courses in total		210				19	
		Elective course	30				3	
Elective/		Elective course	30				3	
seminar	,	Seminar		30			5	
course	Elective cou	ırses in total	60				6	
	Seminars in	total		30			5	

LIST OF CORE COURSES											
Year of study: III											
Semester: WINTER											
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOUR	RS IN S	SEMES	TER	ECT				
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	L	S	Е	F	S				
	KBF: 301 ISVU: 8252	Christian Revelation	75				7				
	KBF: 302 ISVU: 8252	The Mystery of the Triune God ***	45				5				
Core	KBF: 303 ISVU: 8252	Fundamental Moral Theology	75				6				
course	KBF: 304 ISVU: 8252	Introduction to Exegesis of the Old Testament – the Pentateuch and Historical Books	45				4				
KBF: 305 ISVU: 82526		Biblical Theology of the Old Testament	30				2				
Core courses in total							24				
Elective		Elective course	30				3				
course		Elective course	30				3				
Course	Elective co	rses in total	60				6				

	LIST OF CORE COURSES										
Year of study: III											
Semester: SUMMER											
CTATUS CODE COURSE HOURS IN SEMESTER											
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	L	S	Е	F	S				
	KBF: 222 ISVU: 84664	Liturgics	75				5				
	KBF: 223 ISVU: 84665	Catechetics	60				4				
Core	KBF: 322 ISVU: 82527	The Church of Christ - Ecclesiology	60				6				
course	KBF: 323 ISVU: 82528	Divine Worship and Moral virtues	75				6				
KBF: 324 ISVU: 82529 Ecumenical Theology			45				4				
	Core courses in total 315										
Seminar	Se	eminar		30			5				
Ociminal	Seminars in to	otal		30			5				

	LIST OF CORE COURSES											
Year of study: IV												
Semester: WINTER												
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOUR	S IN S	EME:	STER	ECTS					
SIAIUS	CODE	COOKSE	L	S	Е	F	LOIS					
	KBF: 401 ISVU: 82530	Introduction and Exegesis of the New Testament: Synoptic Gospels	45				4					
KBF: 402 ISVU: 82531 KBF: 403 ISVU: 82532		The Corpus of the Apostle John	30				2					
		Sexual, Marital and Family Morality	60				5					
course	KBF: 404 ISVU: 82533	Introduction to the Code of Canon law (I and III Book)	30				3					
	KBF: 405 ISVU: 82534	Christology***	60				5					
	Core course	s in total	225				19					
	E	lective course	30				3					
Elective/	ive/ Elective course		30				3					
seminar	S	Seminar					5					
course	Elective coul	60				6						
	Seminars in	total		30			5					

	LIST OF CORE COURSES											
Year of study: IV												
Semester: SUMMER												
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOU	RS IN	SEME:	STER	ECTS					
31A103	CODE	COOKSE	L	S	Е	F	LOTO					
	KBF: 406 ISVU: 82535	Pneumatology	30				2					
	KBF: 421 ISVU: 82536	Theological Anthropology***	60				6					
	KBF: 422 ISVU: 82537	Corpus of the Apostle Paul and other Epistles	75				6					
Core	KBF: 423 ISVU: 82538	Biblical Thelogy of the New Testament	30				2					
course	KBF: 424 ISVU: 82539	Didactics and Educational Methodology in Religious Education and Catechesis	45				3					
	KBF: 425 ISVU: 82540	The Code of Canon Law (II Book)	45				4					
KBF: 426 ISVU: 82541		Fundamental Pastoral Theology	60				4					
	Core courses in total						27					
Elective	Ele	ective course	30				3					
course	Elective cours	ses in total	30				3					

		LIST OF CORE COURSES									
Year of study: V											
Semester: WINTER											
STATUS	CODE	COURSE	HOU	RS IN	SEME:	STER					
OTATOO	OODL	COUNCE	L	S	Е	F	S				
	KBF: 501 ISVU: 82542	On the Sacraments in general and the Sacraments of Initiation	60				4				
	KBF: 502 ISVU: 82543	Code of the Canon Law (Books: V, VI and VII)	45				4				
	KBF: 503 ISVU: 82544	Social Doctrine of the Church	45		15		6				
Core	KBF: 504 ISVU: 82545	Special Pastoral Theology	60				4				
course	KBF: 505 ISVU: 82546	Religious Education and Catechesis for Primary School	30		15		4				
	KBF: 506 ISVU: 82547	Theology of Liturgical Celebrations	45				2				
	KBF: 507 ISVU: 82548	Bioethics	30				3				
	Core courses	315		30		27					
Elective	Ele	ective course	30				3				
course	Elective cours	ective courses in total 30									

		LIST OF CORE COURSES								
Year of study: V										
Semester: SUMMER										
CTATUC	CODE	COURSE	HOUF	S E F S 4 4 4 4 2 11 5	ECT					
STATUS	CODE	L	S	Е	F	S				
	KBF: 521 ISVU: 82549	The Code of Canon Law (Book IV - the Sanctifying Office of the Church)	45				4			
	KBF: 522 ISVU: 112099	Spiritual Theology	45				4			
Core	KBF: 523 ISVU: 82550	The Sacraments of Healing and Sacraments at the Service of Communion	45				4			
course	KBF: 524 ISVU: 82585	Eastern Theology	30				2			
	KBF: 525 ISVU: 82551	Graduate work					11			
	KBF: 526 ISVU: 82552	Graduate exam					5			
	Core courses in	total	165				30			

Year of study: I - V											
Year of stu	dy: I - V WINTER/SUMN	ΛΕD									
oemester.	VIIVILIVOONII			HOUF							
STATUS	CODE	COURSE			STER	  -	ECTS				
	KBF: 531		L	S	Е	F					
	ISVU: 83434	Philosophy and Scientific Research	30				3				
	KBF: 547 ISVU: 82610	Sexual Violence	30				3				
	KBF: 556 ISVU: 82612	Missiology	30				3				
	KBF: 560 ISVU: 82613	Code of Canons of the Eastern Churches	30				3				
	KBF: 565 ISVU: 82614	Catechesis for Secondary School	30				3				
	KBF: 569 ISVU: 82615	Church and film. Related Church Documents	30				3				
	KBF: 584 ISVU: 82617	Dialogical Philosophy – Martin Buber	30				3				
	KBF: 602 ISVU: 84767	Pedagogy of Spiritual Vocations	30				3				
	KBF: 614 ISVU: 92082	New Evangelisation and Culture	30				3				
Elective	KBF: 615 ISVU: 112602	Philosophy as Life Forming	30				3				
course	KBF: 620 ISVU: 112619	Israelites in Egyptian Slavery (Ex 1-15)	30				3				
	KBF: 540 ISVU: 82621	Old Church Slavonic Language and Glagolitism	30				3				
	KBF: 549 ISVU: 82623	Human Rights	30				3				
	KBF: 557 ISVU: 82624	Mariology	30				3				
	KBF: 559 ISVU: 82625	Juridic Status of the Catholic Church	30				3				
	KBF: 580 ISVU: 82616	Institutions of the Old Testament	30				3				
	KBF: 582 ISVU: 82627	Concept of God after Auschwitz	30				3				
	KBF: 601 ISVU: 82629	Christian Perspective on Children's Rights and Violence against Children	30				3				
	KBF 607 ISVU 84773	The Promised Land	30				3				
	KBF: 609 ISVU: 84776	Television Announcement	30				3				

KBF: 617 ISVU: 112611	History of the Franciscan Order	30		3
KBF: 604 ISVU: 84769	Social Dimension of Biblical Faith	30		3
KBF: 619 ISVU: 112614	Religious Education and Catechesis for the Persons with Disabilities	30		3
KBF: 621 ISVU: 126312	Liturgical Books	30		3
KBF: 622 ISVU:129214	Theological English I	15	15	3
KBF: 623 ISVU: 129228	Theological English II	15	15	3

SEMINAR LIST										
Year of study: I - V Semester: WINTER/SUMMER										
Semester: \	WINTER/SUMM	ER .	T							
STATUS	CODE	COURSE		HOURS IN SEMESTER						
			L	S	Е	F				
	KBS: 102 ISVU: 82630	Science, Religion and Ethics		30			5			
	KBS: 120 ISVU: 82633	Burning Issues of Contemporary Ecumenism		30			5			
	KBS: 162 Understanding of Human Nature in Christianity and other Religions  Franciscan Province of the Most Holy			30			5			
	KBS: 178 ISVU: 112620	ranciscan Province of the Most Holy edeemer from 1945 to 1960 - ocuments		30			5			
	KBS: 179 ISVU: 112623	Faith and Religious Experience		30			5			
	KBS:182 ISVU: 115196	Profane Rituals		30			5			
	KBS: 107 ISVU: 82631	Urban pastoral		30			5			
Seminars	KBS: 142 ISVU: 82639	Archdiocese of Split-Makarska during the Second World War - Documents		30			5			
	KBS: 153 ISVU: 83459	The Bible and the Dead Sea Scrolls		30			5			
	KBS: 166 ISVU: 84785	A Woman and a Man between the "New" and the "Old" Feminism		30			5			
	KBS: 180 ISVU: 112624	The Apostle Paul on Sexuality (1 Corinthians)		30			5			
	KBS: 181 ISVU: 112625	Philosophy and Spiritual Exercises		30			5			
	KBS: 186 ISVU: 126357	Eugenics and Crypto-Eugenics		30			5			
	KBS: 184 ISVU: 126316	Mission of Priests and the Lay in the Church and Society		30			5			
	KBS: 185 ISVU: 103707	Matrimonial Consent		30			5			

# 2.13. Course description

COURSE TITLE	INTF					OF CHRIST AND LVATION						
Code	KBF: 101 ISVU: 82131		Year of	study			I					
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Domazet, Ph.D.	or Anđelko	Credit (	ECTS)			3					
Assistants				instruct r of hou er)		L 30	S	E	F			
Course status	Core course		Percent learning implem	<b>)</b>								
		COURSE I	DESCRI	PTION								
Course goals	and religion pheno Familiarise studen	Understanding of Christian revelation and theology and its relation to the philoson and religion phenomenon.  Familiarise students with the key elements of Christian faith and pass on essentheological knowledge to help them clarify their basic life situations.										
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies												
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successful  Interpret the si Analyse basic salvation, hum Evaluate poter Understand th Reflect on Goo	ubject and of theological theological being, for the theological being, for the theological being the theologi	understa cal concereedom, ophical a ess and u	nd inter epts (th transce nd religi iniversa	related the mysted dence, a ous path lity of Go	heologion ery of of nalogy) ns to Good's reve	cal discip Christ, f d. elation in	olines. the his Jesus	Christ.			
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introduction to the Interpretation of the Interpretation in Interpretation of Residual Paschal mystery (A Certain relevant por Theology as scient	ology (2). coasic concereing, freed edent esseed from a fulness and the Holy evelation in the Holy evel evel evel evel evel evel evel ev	epts: the om, anal ence: and outside d the ned Scripture n Jesus	myster myster of the world (ed for sale (2). Christ:	ry of Ch f innate (2). alvation ( messian	quest for (4).	e History or mean	of sa	Ivation,			
Format of course instruction::	<ul><li>□ exercises</li><li>□ on line entirely</li><li>□ combined e-lea</li><li>□ field instruction</li></ul>	minars and workshops ercises  line entirely mbined e-learning  □ individual tasks □ multimedia □ laboratory □ mentorship work □ (other)										
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance and	d active p	oarticipa	tion.							
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS	Class attendance Experimental	1,0	Resear Written	Research Practical training Written (Ottown)								
credits per each	work		represe	ntation		(Othe	'/					

activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)						
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam	1,5	(Other)						
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)						
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Successfully passe	cessfully passed oral exam.									
		Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media							
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	B. Duda, <i>Kratak po</i> <i>spasenja</i> , u: S. Ku <i>i Spasitelj</i> , KS, Zag	1									
media)	F. Varone, <i>Nevolje</i> ateizam i vjera: tri 1988., str. 1-118.		3								
	J. Ratzinger, <i>Uvod</i> str. 556, 77-184,	l u kršćans	stvo, KS, Zagreb	, 2002.,	5						
Supplementary literature	K. Rahner, <i>Temelji</i> 2007., str. 21-147. H. Küng, <i>Biti kršća</i> J. Ratzinger, <i>Teolo</i> libris, Rijeka, 2010 N. Fischer, <i>Čovjek</i>	nin, Konzo oški nauk o ., str. 179-	or Zagreb – Synd o <i>principima. Ele</i> 201, 367-438.	opsis Sara menti fund	ijevo, 2002., str Iamentalne teo	. 21-143. logije, Ex					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		Student attendance register, mid-term exam, oral exam, evaluation of the cour and course teacher at the end of the semester.									
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)											

COURSE TITLE	HISTOF	RY OF P	HILOSOPI	HY – A	NCIENT	AND MI	DDLE A	GE	
Code	KBF: 102 ISVU: 82132		Year of st	tudy			I		
Course teacher/s	Full professor: Ivar Ph.D.	n Tadić,	Credit (E	CTS)			5	j	
Assistants	Ante Akrap, Ph.D.		Type of ir (number of			L	S	Е	Т
Assistants			semester	)	•	75			
Course status	Core course		Percentage learning in						
		COURSI	E DESCRII	PTION					
Course goals	Acquistion of know more prominent ph Reading, commen better understandi	nilosophe ting and ng of the	ers. interpretati developm	on of a	authentic	philosph	ical text	s aimed	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Enrolled in gradua	nrolled in graduate study.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Evaluate, und</li> <li>Develop critic</li> <li>Have critical a knowledge wh</li> <li>Develop posit civilization.</li> <li>Understand a real-life situation</li> </ol>	<ol> <li>Develop critical attitude toward different cultural phenomena and ideologies.</li> <li>Have critical and creative attitude towards the application of the acquired knowledge when dealing with contemporary issues.</li> <li>Develop positive attitude towards the traditional and fundamental heritage of civilization.</li> <li>Understand and accept moral virtues and principles through their application in</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Greek philosoph Pythagorean Schi- Socrates (5); Plate (2), Plotinus (4). Medieval philoso Justinian, Tertullia Dionysius the Aero Scholasticsm (earl Peter Abelard, P Maimonides RaMb Philosophy in the Paris and Oxford L Bacon, Albert the Ockham (4); Medieval philoso Reneissance, Seco	phy: the an, Clemopagite, ly, high, Peter of ball (2); a 12th an Jniversity Great	The Eleastotle (7); the Patrisite prent of Ale John Dama Lombard and 13th celes (4), Thomas Tockham.	tic Sche Epi eriod – xandria ascene innes ( (5); ntury: er of Haas Aqu	hool (4) curean (4) gnostic: a, Orige e (5); Au Scotus E Arabs - ales, Sai uinas (4)	y; Pluralis School, si s, apolog n, Grego relius Au Friugena, - Aviceni nt Bonav ), John	etics, Ar ry of N gustinus Anselm na, Ave enture, I Duns S	Sophisiand skeptistides, syssa, Posting, Boethi of Canterroes, Roger cotus, V	ts (3); oticism Tatian, seudo- us (4); tebury, Moses
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures								
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance a	ınd active p	oarticip	ation.	T =			
Screening student	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training			
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		·			(Other)			
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	2,0	Oral exam	າ	2,0	(Other)			

to the ECTS credit	Muitton	Duningt		(Oth a :-\							
value of the course)	Written exam	Project		(Other)							
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam – 4	Active participation in lectures – 20% Aid-term exam – 40% Oral (final) exam – 40%									
		Title		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media						
	Platon, <i>Sofist</i> , u: P Zagreb, 1975.	Platon, Protagora / Sofist,	Naprijed,	1							
	Platon, Parmenid,	Demetra, Zagreb, 2002.		5							
Obligatory literature		a, SNL, Zagreb, 1988.		4							
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		ova etika, SNL, Zagreb, ´	1988.	9							
	Augustin, Ispovijes	sti, KS, Zagreb, 2010.		7							
media)		zofije, Unireks, Podgorica									
·		Quod vere sit Deus,sveza	2								
	Demetra, Zagreb,										
	F. Šanc, <i>Povijest fil</i>	ozofije I. i II., KŽ, Zagreb 1									
	-	filozofije, CUS, Split 200	8								
		<i>t filozofije</i> , Globus, Zagre	1								
	I. Duns Škot, <i>Rasp</i>	orava o prvom principu, D	1								
	Zagreb, 1997.										
Supplementary literature	Platon, <i>Teetet</i> , u: Platon, Fileb / Teetet, Naprijed, Zagreb, 1979; Platon, <i>Obrana Sokratova</i> , Demetra, Zagreb, 2000.  W. Windelband, <i>Povijest filozofije</i> I, Naprijed, Zagreb, 1990.  S. Kušar (ur.) <i>Srednjovjekovna filozofija</i> , ŠK, Zagreb, 1996.  P. Abelard, <i>Povijest nevolja</i> , Naprijed, Zagreb, 1992.  Bonaventura, <i>Put duha k Bogu</i> , u: Bonaventura, Tria opuscula, KS, Zagreb, 2009.  A. Augustin, <i>O slobodnoj volji</i> , Demetra, Zagreb, 1998.  Toma Akvinski, <i>Izabrano djelo</i> , 2. Izdanje, Zagreb, 2005.  E.Gilson, <i>Filozofija u srednjem vijeku</i> , svezak prvi, Demetra, Zagreb, 2011.  D. Barbarić (uredio), <i>Grčka filozofija</i> , ŠK, Zagreb 1995.  H. Diels, <i>Predsokratovci. Fragmenti</i> , Naprijed, Zagreb 1983., sv. I. i II.  G. Reale, <i>Storia della filosofia antica</i> , Vita e pensiero, Milano 1992 <sup>9</sup> . sv. I-V.  F. Copleston, <i>A History of Philosophy</i> , London 1993., sv. I. i II.;  H. – G. Gadamer, <i>Početak filozofije</i> , Hrvatski studiji, Zagreb 2000.;  Th. A. Szlezák, <i>Čitati Platona i dva eseja o jedinstvu Platonove filozofije</i> , Jesenski i Turk, Zagreb 2000.;										
Quality assurance methods aimed at	P. Gregorić – F. Grg Professor-student	Platonu, naklada Jurčić, Za jić (ur.), Aristotelova metafiz consultations, discussion am and active participatio	<i>ika. Zbirka</i> , student a	<i>rasprava</i> , Kruza attendance reg							
ensuring the acquisition of defined learning	January Milas Stat OA	and don't participation									
Other (according to											
Other (according to the opinion of											
education provider)											

COURSE TITLE	THE CHURCH HISTORY	OF THE ANCIENT WOR	LD AND	THE N	IIDDLE	AGE				
Code	KBF: 103 ISVU: 82133	Year of study		I						
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Josip Dukić, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		6	6					
Assistants	Željko Tolić, Ph.D.	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 75	S	Е	F				
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e- learning implementation								
	COURSE	E DESCRIPTION								
Course goals	Study the history of Church Develop critical thinking and Familiarise students with torganizational structure. Transfer the values Church	d judgement. heological thought of the	Church,	its type		lt and				
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Solid classical education. Basic knowledge about the Basic knowledge on Church	methodology of history res								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Interpret the importance and specifity of factographic research of history.</li> <li>Critically evaluate the role of historical context in the origin (emergence) of Church dogmas.</li> <li>Discuss on characteristics of areas and places where Christianity have spread.</li> <li>Interpret interrelated character of the Church doctrine, cult and organizational structure.</li> <li>Elaborate arguments on the values of Church teaching.</li> </ol>									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	<ol> <li>Elaborate arguments on the values of Church teaching.</li> <li>INTRODUCTION</li> <li>Concept, subject, method and classification of Church history (3).</li> <li>Administrative division of the Roman Empire and European territory until the beginning of 14th century (1).</li> <li>Archeological sources for studying ancient and medieval Church history (1).</li> <li>Legal sources for studying ancient and medieval Church history (1).</li> <li>Liturgical sources for studying ancient and medieval Church history (1).</li> <li>Ancient and medieval Church historiography (2).</li> <li>II. CHURCH HISTORY UP TO THE DEATH OF BONIFATIUS VIII (30-1303)</li> <li>Political-religious background of the Christianity (2).</li> <li>Christian persecutions in the Roman Empire (3).</li> <li>Acknowledgement of Christianity (2).</li> <li>Church in the era of the Constantinian dynasty (306-364) (3).</li> <li>Church in the era of the Valentinian dynasty (394-455) (3).</li> <li>Church in the era of the Tracian dynasty (457-518) (2).</li> <li>Church in the era of the Justinian dynasty (518-610) (2).</li> <li>Church and other non-Roman people (2).</li> <li>Great movements and the christening of the people (3).</li> <li>The Papacy and the Frankish Empire (3).</li> <li>The Papal States (3).</li> </ol>									

	III. SELECTED TO										
	- The papacy of				I Church	period (3).					
	<ul> <li>Apostolic father</li> <li>Ancient writers</li> </ul>				entury (1)	1					
	- Monasticism ii				Citaly (1)	·•					
	- The cult of ma		•	( )							
	- Theological di										
	- The Sacramer				ly Church	າ (1).					
	<ul><li>Ancient and M</li><li>The Eastern C</li></ul>			).							
		The Eastern schism (2).									
		The Cluniac reform (2).									
	- The Crusades										
	<ul><li>The Inquisitior</li><li>Monkhood in t</li></ul>		o Ago (2)								
	- Monkhood in t - Church Counc			nd Med	dieval per	iod (4)					
	⊠ lectures				dividual ta	` '					
Format of course	☐ <i>on line</i> entirely			⊠ mı	ultimedia						
instruction:	☐ field instruction			□ (of	ther)						
Student obligations	Class attendance.										
Screening student	Class attendance	2,5	Research			Practical					
work (specify portion in ECTS	Experimental	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			training						
credits per each activity so that total number of ECTS	work	representation			Individual work	k 2,0					
	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam	1	0,5	(Other)					
value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project			(Other)					
Grading and											
evaluation of student work in	Student attendance						tary literature				
class and at the	check, mid-term e	xam and	exam grad	le (wri	tten and o	oral).					
final exam											
Obligatory literature		Tit	lo			Number of copies in	Availability via				
(available in the		110	.ic			the library	other media				
library or via other	A. Franzen, Povije	st Crkve	, Zagreb, 1	993.,	1-178.	5					
media)	B. Goluža, Povijes				277.	3					
	S. Kovačić, Kršćai srednjemu vijeku,		2								
Supplementary	H. Jedin, <i>Velika p</i> o			III/1 <sub>-</sub> 2	Zagreh	1995					
literature	Ti. ocam, voma po	ovijest ei	, voi. 1	, . 2,	, zagrob,	1000.					
Quality assurance	Interactive work w										
methods aimed at	Encouraging stude			tional	activities.	•					
ensuring the acquisition of	Student attendance Assistance in stud		er.								
defined learning	Assistance in stud	ying.									
outcomes											
Other (according to											
the opinion of											
education provider)											

COURSE TITLE	ETHICS									
Code	KBF: 104 ISVU: 82134	Year of study	l							
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		4						
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 45	S	E	F				
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e- learning implementation								
	COURSE DESCRIPTION  Familiarise students with different ethical theories, understand and interpret Ethics									
Course goals	Familiarise students with different related texts.	erent ethical theories, un	derstand	l and int	erpret E	thics-				
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	asic knowledge on philosophical thought.									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Interpret the concept, subject and methods of ethics.</li> <li>Analyse the relationship between ethics and other sciences.</li> <li>Evaluate the rightness of human behaviour in relation to moral values, i.e. its moral rightness.</li> <li>Discuss different standpoints on normative, core aspect of moral values (ethical positivism, moral naturalism – hedonism, utilitarism, altruism, vitalistic ethics, ethics of freedom, etc.).</li> <li>Explain fundamental principles of Kantian ethics.</li> <li>Give arguments on why and how ratio recta (right reason) is a closer norm of moral behaviour and in which way esse subsistens (substantial essence), i.e. God is an ontological foundation of moral order.</li> <li>Explain why are moral norms universal and unchangeable.</li> </ol>									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introduction into ethics througe method of ethics (2). Relationship between ethics and the Human behaviour — motivation Moral act as free act: actus the classification of human acts (1). The concept of value in gene Moral value — main features and Moral value as a norm — introduced moral positivism, critical judge Mid-term exam (1). Moral naturalism (hedonism, negative eudaimonism (3). Cosmic and cosmobiological Ethics of freedom, critical juddentical three moral ethics, critical closer norm of moral behavion (Suarez, Thomas Aquinas) (3). Ontological ground for moral three concept of law (narrow services) universality nad invariability of the method of the moral invariability of the method of the me	and theology, law and ot on as specific feature of hominis and actus human 2).  I and – Value hierarchy account normative aspect of oduction (1).  I ament (2).  I attitude the second of the second normative aspect of oduction (1).  I attitude the second of the second	her scien numan be nus; actual cording to moral va nal, escl	nces (2) ehaviou s <i>volunt</i> o J. de F ilue (2).	r (2). arius – Finance					

	justice and types of Innate right and its	ne concept of right and its basic features: fundamental determinants of right; stice and types of justice (3). nate right and its ethical aspect (2) onscience – subjective norm of moral behaviour (3).								
	The interrelation o									
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and w</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-lead</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>individual tasks</li> <li>multimedia</li> <li>laboratory</li> <li>mentorship work</li> <li>(other)</li> </ul>								
Student obligations	Regular class atte	training								
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each activity so that total number of ECTS credits corresponds to the	Class attendance	0,5	Resear	ch						
	Experimental work		Written represe	entation	0,5	(Other)				
	Essay		Semina	ar essay		(Other)				
	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam 2,0		(Other)					
ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Written representa	lid-term exam – 20% /ritten representation - 10% inal exam – 70% (oral and/or written)								
Obligatory literature	Title					Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
(available in the	I. Kant, Kritika pra	3								
library or via other media)	J. R. Romić, "Pers slobodi, Zagreb, 1	5								
	I. Kešina, "U svjetl etika. Promišljanja i teologije, Split, 20	odnosa pr	2							
Supplementary literature	Ž. Bezić, <i>Etika i ži</i> R. Spaemann, <i>Mo</i>	K. Wojtyla, <i>Temelji etike</i> , Split, 1998. Ž. Bezić, <i>Etika i život</i> , Đakovo, 1995. R. Spaemann, <i>Moralische Grundbegriffe</i> , München 1986. R. Spaemann, <i>Ethik – Lesebuch von Platon bis heute,</i> München, Zürich, 1987.								
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student c participation in dis the end of the sem	cussions, w								
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)										

COURSE TITLE			СО	SMO	LOGY							
Code	KBF: 105 ISVU: 82135		Year of st	tudy				I				
Course teacher/s	Full professor Ivan Ph.D.	Tadić,	Credit (E	CTS)				3				
Assistants			Type of ir (number of semester)	of hou		L 30	S	E	F			
Course status	Core course		Percentage learning in	ge of e								
		COURS	E DESCRII									
Course goals	Student should ga contemporary scie						d its un	nderstandi	ng, a			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies				-	<b>,</b>							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Interpret the evolution</li> <li>Present main not</li> <li>Discern difficulti</li> <li>Interpret the Big</li> <li>Briefly describe</li> </ol>	2. Present main novelties causing the scientific shift. 3. Discern difficulties and new scientific theories of Galileo. 4. Interpret the Big Bang theory of the origin of the universe. 5. Briefly describe the main forces in the universe. 6. Describe the phenomenon of the expanding universe within its spatial form and										
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Relationship between human and world (2); Presocratic Cosmologies (1); Plato's cosmology (3); Eudoxus and Calippus cosmology (2); Aristotle's view of the world (2); Ideas on heliocentric system of the world, the epicycle, the eccentric and the equant (1); Ptolemy (1); the scientific shift, in general (2); Nicolaus Copernicus (3); Tycho Brahe (1); Johannes Kepler (1); Galileo Galilei and contemporary views of the Church on this matter (3); Isaac Newton (1); contemporary cosmology (2); elementary particles and forces of the universe (1); spatial image of the world (1);											
Format of course instruction::	the Big Bang Theory (3).  □ lectures □ individual ta □ seminars and workshops □ multimedia □ exercises □ mentorship □ on line entirely □ (other)											
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active p	oartici	pation							
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training						
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		(Other)						
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)	(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	1	0,5	(Other)	(Other)					
value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project			(Other)						
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam 50 Final exam 50 %											
Obligatory literature		Title Number of Availability										

(available in the library or via other		copies in the library	other media				
media)	S. W. Hawking, <i>Kratka povijest vremena</i> , Izvori, Zagreb, 1996.	1					
	S. Weinberg, <i>Prve tri minute,</i> Izvori, Zagreb, 1998.						
	V. Bajsić, <i>Granična pitanja religije i znanosti,</i> KS, Zagreb, 1998.	5					
	D. Lambert, <i>Znanosti i teologija. Oblici dijaloga,</i> KS, Zagreb, 2003.	1					
Supplementary literature	F. Selvaggi, <i>Filosofia del mondo. Cosmologia filosofica</i> , PUG, Roma, 1985., str. 1-591. B. Van Hages, <i>Filosofia della natura</i> , PUU, Roma, 1983., str. 1-224. P. Maffei, <i>L'universo nel tempo</i> , Mondadori, Milano, 1982., str. 1-391. TH. S. Kuhn, <i>Struktura znanstvenih revolucija</i> , Jesenski i Turk, Zagreb, 2002 <sup>2</sup> ., str. 1-243. B. L. Jaki, <i>Dio e i cosmologi</i> , LEV, Città del Vaticano 1991., str. ; 1-238. T. Petković, <i>Uvod u modernu kozmologiju i filozofiju</i> , Gradska knjižnica "Juraj Šižgorić", Šibenik – Element, Zagreb, 2001., str. 1-59, 179-202. Simone Morandi, <i>Teologija i fizika</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2012.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Lectures, consultations, student attendance register a discussions, mid-term exam and final exam.	nd participatio	on in				
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE			GENERA	L PS	YCHOLO	GY						
Code	KBF: 106 ISVU: 82136		Year of s	tudy			I					
Course teacher/s	Full professor Ivan Ph.D.		Credit (E	CTS)			4					
Assistants	Boris Vidović, M.S.	•	Type of ir (number			L	S	Е	F			
Assistants			semester		is pei	45						
Course status	Core course		Percenta learning i									
		COURSI	E DESCRI									
Course goals	Students should acquire basic knowledge of psychological processes concerning human experience and behaviour. Understand overall factors affecting psychological processes and their eventual change. Raise awareness on one's ow											
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	emotional states at	motional states and models of coping with problems.										
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Explain fundamental features of psychology as scientific discipline.  2. Interpret basic psychological processes of experience and behaviour.  3. Interpret basic cognitive processes.  4. Recognize basic dynamic assumptions.  5. Discern and identify various emotional states and their impact on experience.  6. Interpret the impact of environmental and genetic factors on personality development.  7. Distinguish and classify normal from pathological states.											
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	What is psychology Biological basis of Heredity or environ How do we know the Different states consciousness: hy Assumptions, learn Opinion and speed Intelligence (3). Emotions (3). Motivation (3). Personality (4). Normality and path Mental health (2). Parapsychology (2)	Emotions (3).  Motivation (3).  Personality (4).  Normality and pathology (3).										
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and w</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-lead</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	·	s	□ mi	dividual ta ultimedia poratory entorship ther)	ia /						
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance a	and active	oartici	pation.							
Screening student	Class attendance	1,5	Research			Practica	l					

work (specify portion in ECTS					training		
credits per each activity so that total	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)		
number of ECTS credits corresponds	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)		
to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,5	Oral exam	0,5	(Other)		
value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Prelimminary exar Final exam 50 %	n 50 %					
	Title				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media	
Obligatory literature (available in the	Petz Boris, <i>Uvod u</i> Jastrebarsko, 200	6 <sup>3</sup> , 1-366	1				
library or via other media)	Seligman Martin, <i>I</i> 2006, 1-328.	Vaučeni	1				
	Frankl Viktor E., Ž franjevaca trećore	daca, Ža	4				
	Lütz Manfred, Lud problem su norma						
Supplementary literature	Fulgosi Ante, <i>Psih</i>	ologija li	<i>čnosti,</i> Školska kr	njiga, Zag	greb, 1997 <sup>6</sup> .		
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		Consultations, student attendance register, activites in discussions, teacher and course evaluation at the end of the semester.					
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE		METH	ODOLOGY OF S	CIENTIF	IC WOR	K		
Code	KBF: 107 ISVU: 82137		Year of study		ΙU		S and adate TC	S
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Domagoj Runje, P		Credit (ECTS)			J	2	
Assistants			Type of instruct (number of hour		L	S	Е	F
, icolotalite			semester)		30		201	
Course status	Core course		Percentage of elearning implement			40	0%	
		COURS	E DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	Introducing studer principles for writti			of scientif	ic researd	ch and	methodol	logical
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Have a critical a</li> <li>Discuss on philo</li> <li>Write seminar e</li> <li>Write and prese</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  . Have a critical approach in reading scientific literature from the Humanities.  2. Discuss on philosophical-theological topics.  3. Write seminar essays and other forms of written papers.  4. Write and present final written exam.  5. Write and publish research papers in scientific and professional journals.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	study (4).  2. Joint critical app  3. Introduction to t	2. Joint critical approach in reading of a scientific research paper (4). 3. Introduction to the process of writing scientific research paper: a. research topic selection (2), b. literature review (2), c. draft version of a written research paper (4), d. writing of quotations, notes (2), e. writing of a scientific research paper (8),					ogical	
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ exercises</li></ul>			lividual ta	isks			
	Class attendance	and a co	netruction of writt	,				
Student obligations Screening student	Class attendance		Research		Practical			
work (specify	Experimental	1,0	Written	0,5	training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	work		representation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		Construction a written		0,	5
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Active participation Written work.	n in class	j.					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	le		Number copie the lib	s in	Availabili other m	
media)	Dubravka Oraić To	olić, <i>Akad</i>	demsko pismo. Si	trategije i		•		

	tehnike klasične retorike za suvremene studentice i studente, Zagreb, 2011.
Supplementary literature	R. Zelenika, <i>Metodologija i tehnologija izrade znanstvenog stručnog djela</i> , Rijeka, 1990.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, interactive dialogue with students, student attendance register, registering completion of working tasks, questionnaire.
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)	

COURSE TITLE			LATIN LAN	IGUAGE I				
Code	KBF: 108 ISVU: 82138		Year of study					
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Kešina, Ph.D.	or Ivan	Credit (ECTS)			n language. Provide a basent should be able to:  Practical aining 1 Other) Other)		
Assistants	Jure Hrgović, M.S.		Type of instruction (number of ho		L	S	Е	F
7 toolotarito			semester)	·	30			
Course status			Percentage of learning imple					
		COURS	E DESCRIPTIO	N				
Course goals	Student should make knowledge of the r		_		tin langu	age. Pi	rovide a b	asic
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Know basic Lati</li> <li>Use basic Latin</li> <li>Translate simple</li> <li>Write simple ser</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Know basic Latin grammar.  2. Use basic Latin vocabulary.  4. Translate simple Latin texts into Croatian language.  5. Write simple sentences in Latin.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Latin alphabet and pronunciation (2).  Declination of nouns and adjectives (10).  Verb conjugation (8).  Adverbs, propositions, pronouns (6).  Cases and sentence syntax (4).							
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures	⊠ lectures □ (other)						
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance a	and active partic	ipation.				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1	Research	l I	Practical training		1	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay	,	(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam	1	Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Active participation exam.	n in class	s, written examir	nations, trai	nslation (	exercis	es, final w	vritten
Obligatory literature (available in the	V Oute 0.0	Tit			Number copie the lib	s in	Availabili other m	
library or via other	V. Gortan – O. Go Školska knjiga, Za	greb, 19	89., str. 5223.		2			
media)	V. Gortan – O. Gor Školska knjiga, Zag	ski – P. I greb, 199	Pauš, <i>Latinska g</i> 98., str. 1365.	gramatika,	1			
	I. Bekavac – J. Ma	rević – F	·. Međeral,					

	Latinskohrvatski i hrvatsko-latinski školski rječnik s kratkom gramatikom, Školska knjiga, Zagreb, 1991., str. 15-505.
Supplementary literature	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student questionnaire.
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)	

COURSE TITLE	HISTORY OF MO	DERN AN	D CONTEMPO	RARY P	HILOSO	PHY	
Code	KBF: 121 ISVU: 82139	Year of s	tudy		I		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D. Associate professor Ante Vučković, Ph.D.	Credit (E	CTS)		6	6	
Assistants			nstruction	L	S	Е	F
Assistants		semester	of hours per )	75			
Course status	Core course		mplementation				
		DESCRI					
Course goals	Understand development o the most prominent and infl						
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed. Discern philosophical paragraphs. Interpret essential ideas 3. Present a particular philod. Compare different conce	radigms. of certain p sopher an ptual syste	paradigms and p d the period of h ems and use the	ohilosopl nis work. acquire	hers. ed ideas.		
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture – from the Characteristics of modern programment of the Rationalism – R. Descartes, Academic rationalism – Ch. Empirism – F. Bacon, Th. F. Enlightenment – general feat Enlightenment (4).  Classical German Idealism – Left and Right Hegelianism Feuerbach (3);  Karl Marx (1);  Arthur Schopenhauer (2);  Sören Kiekegaard (4);  Positivism (1);  Friedrich Nietzsche (3);  Pragmatism (2);  Phenomenology: Edmund F. Martin Heidegger (4);  Simone Weil (2);  Emanuel Levinas (4);  Existentialism: Carl Jaspers Hannah Arendt (2);  Hermeneutics: Hans Georg Ludwig Wittgenstein (3);  Structuralism: Claude Levi-Michel Foucault, Jacques L	ohilosophy N. Malebra Wolf (2). Hobbes, J. atures: Lib I. Kant, J. David Fri Husserl, M S, Jean-Pa Gadamer Strauss (1	(2). anche, B. Pascal, Locke, G. Berke eralism, Deism; G. Fichte, F. W. edrich Strauss,  ax Scheler, Rud  ul Sartre, Gabrie  (2);	B. Spindeley, D. H English J. Schell Max Stir	oza, G. \ Hume (6 , French ling, G. \ Iner, Luc	). and Ge V. F. He lwig	erman gel (8).
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and workshops</li></ul>	6	☐ individual ta:☐ multimedia	sks			

Student obligations	Lecture attendance overview of one au		n work, overview	of the tho	ought of one au	thor and work		
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2, 5	Research		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Individual work	<b>τ</b> 1,0		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay	0,5	Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	1,0	(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam, wi				Number of	Availability via		
		Tit	:le		copies in the library	other media		
	W. Windelband, Polyagreb, 1990., str.		7					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	O. Žunec (ur.) <i>Suv</i> knjiga, Zagreb,199 293, 343-379.	<i>rremena</i> 16., str. 7	1					
media)	M. Galović (ur.) <i>Su</i> knjiga, Zagreb, 199 325-355, 425-473.	96., str. 7	1					
	D. Pejović, Suvren hrvatska, Zagreb,		2					
	F. Franić, <i>Povijest</i> 357-533.	filozofije	e, CuS, Split, 200		11			
Supplementary literature	Zagreb, 2001., str. E. Coreth, Einführt – Aufklärung, Freik E. Coreth – H. Sch Stuttgart-Berlin-Kö E. Coreth – P. Ehle Berlin-Köln-Mainz G. Gramm, Philose Dermont Moran (u	P. Kunzman – F. P. Burkard – F. Wiedemann, <i>Atlas filozofije</i> , Golden marketing, Zagreb, 2001., str. 102-255. E. Coreth, <i>Einführung in die Philosophie der Neuzeit – Rationalismus – Empirismus – Aufklärung</i> , Freiburg, 1972., 153. str. E. Coreth – H. Schöndorf, <i>Philosophie des 17. und 18. Jahrhunderts</i> , Stuttgart-Berlin-Köln-Mainz, 1982., 176. str. E. Coreth – P. Ehlen – J. Schmidt, <i>Philosophie des 19. Jahrhunderts</i> , Stuttgart-Berlin-Köln-Mainz 1984., 192. str. G. Gramm, <i>Philosophie im Zeitalter der Extreme</i> , Primus Verlag, Darmstadt, 2009. Dermont Moran (ur.), <i>The Routledge Companion to Twetieth Century Philosophy</i> ,						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		London, New York, 2010., str. 1024.  Teacher-student consultations, questionnaire, end-of-semster evaluation.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE			LATIN LANG	SUAGE II				
Code	KBF: 122 ISVU: 82140		Year of study			İ	I	
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Kešina, Ph.D.	or Ivan	Credit (ECTS)			3	3	
Assistants	Jure Hrgović, M.S.		Type of instruct (number of hour semester)		L 30	S	Е	F
Course status	Core course		Percentage of elearning implem					
	C	COURSE	DESCRIPTINO		<u> </u>			
Course goals	Vocabulary buildin translation simple	-		d frequen	it words.	Compre	ehension	n and
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Student is required			e of Latin	gramma	r and vo	ocabulary	<b>/</b> .
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Master basic La     Build vocabulary     Read and transl	laving successfully completed the course a student should be able to: . Master basic Latin grammar Build vocabulary Read and translate simple Christian Latin texts into Croatian language Write simple Latin sentences.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Reading and trans Council (6). Reading and trans	Reading and translation of prayers and passages of the Holy Scripture in Latin (6). Reading and translation of texts from the Council of Trent and the Second Vatican Council (6). Reading and translation of particular Church document (10). Reading and translation of the Christian writers' texts (8).						
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and w</li><li>☐ exercises</li></ul>		□ inc	dividual ta ultimedia				
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance a	and active particip	oation.				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practica training		1,	0
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	4.0	Oral exam		(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Active student invo	olvement	, written examina	tions, rea	ding and	I transla	ition, fina	al
Obligatory literature (available in the		Tit			Number copie the lib	sin   <sup>F</sup>	Availabil other m	
library or via other media)	V. Gortan – O. Gorski – P. Pauš, <i>Elementa Latina</i> , Školska knjiga, Zagreb, 1989., str. 5223. V. Gortan – O. Gorski – P. Pauš, <i>Latinska</i>						_	
	gramatika, Školska		,	r. 1-365.	1			

	I. Bekavac – J. Marević – F. Međeral, <i>Latinsko-hrvatski i hrvatsko-latinski školski rječnik s kratkom gramatikom</i> , Školska knjiga, Zagreb, 1991., str. 15-505.		
	Benedictus XVI., Deus caritas est	,	http://www.valican.va/noly_ father/benedict_xvi/encydic als/documents/hf_ben- xvi_enc_20051225_deus- caritasest_tt.html
	Franciscus, Lumen fidei		http://www.vatican.va/noty_ father/fiancesco/encydical s/documents/papa- fiancesco_20130629_enc idica-lumen-fidei_thtml
	Aurelius Augustinus, Confessiones		http://www.augustinus.it/lati no/confessioni/index2.htm
Supplementary literature			
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student questionnaire.		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE			LO	GIC				
Code	KBF: 123 ISVU: 82141		Year of study			I		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Vučković, Ph.D.	Ante	Credit (ECTS)			4	•	
Assistants	Ante Akrap, Ph.D.		Type of instru (number of ho semester)		L 45	S	E	Т
Course status	Core course		Percentage of learning imple					
	С	OURS	E DESCRIPTIO					
Course goals	Familiarise students methods of cognitive		•	ts and form	s of cor	ect reas	oning a	nd
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Master basics in formal propositional logic.  2. Discern basic characteristics of reasonable and sound opinion.  3. Develop the skill for cooperative communication.  4. Know basic scientific theories and their applications.  5. Know basic scientific principles and research practice in the field of humanistic sciences.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Origin, definition and Concept (4). Proposition (4). Conclusion (8). Exercises (4) Cognition methods ( Definition (2). Classification (1). Scientific discovery Research and prese Problem, hypothesis Propositional logic ( Exercises (4). Logic, philosophy, s	(2). and pro entation s, verifice 7).	oof (2). (1). cation (2).	(2).				
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ exercises</li></ul>			nentorship (other)	work			
Student obligations	Class attendance ar	nd parti	cipation in the t				_	
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Logical problem	solving		
activity so that total	Essay		Seminar essay	/	(Other)			

number of ECTS credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	2,0	(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Activity in lectures Oral exam 80%	Activity in lectures 20% Oral exam 80%						
		Tit	:le		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	A. N. Prior, <i>Historij</i> str. 9 - 30; 87-216.	•	Naprijed, Zagreb	o, 1970.,	1			
	Srećko Kovač- Be postupci, Kruzak,							
media)	I. A. Kalužnin, <i>Što</i> Zagreb, 1975.	je mate						
	S. Haack, <i>Filozofij</i> Zagreb, 2005.	a logika,						
	M. Jakić, <i>Logika 1 - za prvostupničku razinu</i> sveučilišnog obrazovanja, ŠK., Zagreb 2008.							
Supplementary literature	G. Frege, Osnove Hudoletnjak Grgić B. Ćirković, Uvod str. 11-101.	, Kruzak,	Zagreb, 1995., s	str. 9-225				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		Student-teacher consultations, joint conversation, student attendance register, active student involvement in exercises and assignments, student's achievement at the oral exam.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	THE MU	SICAL HERITAGE OF T	HE CHUF	RCH			
Code	KBF: 124 ISVU: 82142	Year of study		I			
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Šime Marović, M.A.	Credit (ECTS)		historical periods, from a particular emphasis of a particular emphasis			
Assistant		Type of instruction	L	S	Е	F	
Assistant		(number of hours per semester)	30				
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e- learning implementation					
	COURSE	E DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	Familiarise students with monophony of the Middle amusic and specific glagolit	Ages to the new directio	ns of the	contem			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies							
Expected learningoutcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Assess the Church music in the context of teaching-pastoral practice.  2. Analyse the Church music forms.  3. Interpret the specificity of sacred music expression in Croatia (glagolitic singing).  4. Identify the specifities of the Church music through history.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Basics of the music expresyllable harmony and cour content and musical styles Jewish (synagogal music) Church singing in Christian Overview and analysis of h Church music: monophony Ars antiqua, Ars nova (1). Reneissance (2). Baroque (2). Galant style (rococo) (2). Viennese classical compositions and modern Sacred music of the liturgy Glagolitic singing, specificity Chaplain's role in basilication chaplains of the cathedral of Exercises (5).	nterpoint (homophony, p (2). and Greek music and the liturgy (2). istorical music periods word the Middle Ages (2).  ers (2).  styles of the XX century after the Second Vatican yof the sacred music expansion and chatedrals with	olyfony), neir impa ith a part (2). council (i	dynamion dyn	e origin nphasis	of the	
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☑ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learning</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	☐ multimedia☐ laboratory☐ mentorship☐ (other)					
Student obligations	Regular class attendance, t	aking of an oral exam.					

Monitoring of student work (enter	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training	0,5		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	0,5	(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance Exercises 10%, Final exam 60%	nal exam 60%						
Obligatory literature (available in the		Title				Availability via other media		
library or via other	Razni autori, Crkve	•	1					
media)	bogoslovna učilišta, Zagreb, 1988., str. 1220.  Š. Marović, <i>Glazba i bogoslužje</i> . Uvod u crkvenu  1							
	glazbu, CuS, Split		'					
Supplementary	E. Stipčević, Hrvat				r. 1239.			
literature	M. Grgić, <i>Glazben</i> str. 1-244.	a kultura	u splitskoj kated	rali 1750	.–1940., HMD, i	Zagreb, 1997.,		
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance exercises.	e registe	er, teacher-studer	nt consul	tations, active p	participation in		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	CHURCH HISTOR	Y OF THE	NEW AND CO	NTEMP	ORARY	AGE	
Code	KBF:125 ISVU: 82143	Year of s	tudy		I		
Course teacher/s	Assistant professor Josip Dukić, Ph.D.	Credit (E	CTS)		5	i	
Assistants	Željko Tolić, Ph.D.		nstruction of hours per	L 60	S	E	F
Course status	Core course	Percenta	,				
	COURS	E DESCIP					
Course goals  Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Raise the awareness on the importance of the values of the Church teaching.  Course enrollment equirements and Basic knowledge of the Church history.						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Study complex historical context.  2. Describe complex relations between the Church and civil authority.  3. List of the key events in a history of the Councils and the Church development.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	FROM THE DEATH OF BC Avignon Papacy (1309-137 Crisis of the unity of the We Church Councils in 14th and Humanism and the Church Schism of Christianity (3). The council of Trent (1545- Church revival (3). Missions (2). Thirty Years' War (1616-16- Enlightenment (2). Jansenism (2). Gallicanism, Josephinism a French Revolution (3). Liberalism (2). The First Vatican Council (3 Social question (2). Questio Romana (2). Fascism and Nacism (2). Communism (2). Capitalism (3). The Second Vatican Council	8) (3). estern Chu d 15th ct. ( (3). 1563) (3). 48) (2). and Febron 3).	rch (1378-1418) (3).		ENT (13	303 - 201	14)
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and workshops</li><li>☐ exercises</li></ul>	6	<ul><li>☑ individual ta</li><li>☑ multimedia</li><li>☐ (other)</li></ul>	isks			

Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active particip	oation.			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research	1,0	Practical training		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)		
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam	0,5	(Other)		
value of the course)	Written exam	2,0	Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Activity during the Supplementary lite	Student attendance register. Activity during the lectures. Supplementary literature –check.  Mid-term exam and exam grade (written and oral).					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Title				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media	
media)	A. Franzen, Povije				5		
	B. Goluža, <i>Povijes</i>				3		
Supplementary literature	H. Jedin, <i>Velika po</i>	ovijest Ci	∕kve, vol. IV-VI/1-	2, Zagrel	o, 1995.		
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes  Other (according to	Encouraging stude Student attendance	Interactive work with students. Encouraging students to perform additional activities. Student attendance register. Assistance in studying.					
the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE	GENERAL IN	TRODUC	CTION TO	THE S	STUDY O	F THE H	OLY SC	RIPTUR	RE
Code	KBF: 126 ISVU: 82144		Year of s	tudy			I		
Course teacher/s	Full pofessor Marij Vugdelija, Ph.D.		Credit (E	CTS)			3	3	
Assistants	Miljenko Odrljin, M	l.S.	Type of in (number semester	of hou		30	S	E	F
Course status	Core course		Percenta learning i	_					
		COURS	E DESCRI	_					
Course goals	Familiarise students with the basic concepts of the Holy Scripture. Understand historical context of the world existence and development as descibed by the Holy Scripture. The use of the Holy Scripture in further theological studies.								
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Improve the skill of reading comprehension of many topics raised by the Holy Scripture.</li> <li>Engage in deeper study and analysis of the Holy Scripture and theology in general.</li> <li>Transfer the acquired knowledge to others so they could also recognize the value and reliability that the Holy Scripture brings for life in general.</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture The Bible, the writt The Books of the E The origin of the B People of the Word Inspiration (4). Hermeneutics (6). Literary genres (2) Canon of the Holy	es (2). ten Word Bible and ible (4). d (2).	I (2). I their class		-				
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and w</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-lea</li> </ul>	□ seminars and workshops □ exercises □ on line entirely □ lab			idividual tasks iscussions nultimedia boratory ther)				
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active <sub>l</sub>	oarticip	oation.			1	
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Class attendance Experimental work	1,5	Research Written represent			Practical training (Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exan	1		(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project			(Other)			

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance – 40% Mid-term exam – 25% Final (written) exam – 35%		
Obligatory literature	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	W. J. Harrington, <i>Uvod u Bibliju, Spomen objave</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1987., str. 1.171	5	
	C. Tomić, <i>Pristup Bibliji. Opći uvod u Sveto pismo</i> , Zagreb, 1986., str. 1-210.	3	
	N. Hohnjec, <i>Ulaz u svijet Biblije</i> , <i>Opći uvod u Sveto pismo</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2001., str. 1-101.	2	
Supplementary literature	J. Kremer, <i>Biblija riječ Božja za sve ljude</i> , KS. Zagreb C. Wright, <i>Vodič za čitanje Biblije</i> , Duhovna stvarnost T. Söding, <i>Više od knjige. Razumjeti Bibliju</i> , KS, Zagre	, Zagreb, 1984	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, frequent thematic discus exam).	sions, (written	mid-term
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	PHILO	OSOPHICAL ANTHROP	OLOGY						
Code	KBF: 201 ISVU: 82145	Year of study		I					
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		4	ļ				
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 45	S	E	F			
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e- learning implementation							
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION							
Course goals  Course enrollment	Introduce students with differ to present; understanding Understand human life within	of the relationship amo	ng hun	nans ar	nd the r				
requirements and core competencies	, , ,	Elementary knowledge of philosophical, and especially ethical thought.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Interpret the concept, material and formal object and methods of philosophical anthropology as well as philosophical-anthropological approaches to the study of human.  2. Evaluate general views on life and a man as its integral part and all factors affecting his human nature.  3. Analyse historical background and development of anthropological thought from the Ancient Greek, Christian thought, over the Milddle Ages and the New age up to contemporary anthropology – especially thought of M. Scheler, A. Gehlen and H. Plessner.  4. Explain behaviour and self-realisation of a man in his inner world and its facets.  5. Elaborate on the theory of man and his practice realised through human speech, culture and work.  6. Discuss about the essence of the human being (anima forma corporis, unio supstantialis) and the assumption implicating the immortality of the human soul.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Philosophical anthropology: of Anthropological-philosophical General views on life (2). Historical background of the man in the Christian thought, Evolutionism, man in Existen Anthropology of M. Scheler (Anthropology of A. Gehlen (2) Anthropology of H. Plessner Mid-term exam (1). A man and the world – the high Human behaviour and self-reactivity (4). Theory and practice of a mar Human speech, culture and of the spiritual body (3). Self-realization (2). Human soul makes a man im On the immortality of soul: its goodness, the moral perspect	definition, objects and mental approaches to the study anthropological thought (a), man in the New Age, mattalism and Personalism) (2). (2). (2). (2). (2). (2). (2). (2).	ethod (2) y of hum man in t an in Ma (5). Il cognition ne soul cogical d ation for	he Greeterialism on, free of body a	ek though and will and and body	nt, moral			

Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learning</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> <li>Regular class attendance and active personal seminary of the personal</li></ul>			☐ individual tasks ☐ multimedia ☐ laboratory ☐ mentorship work ☐ (other)			
Student obligations Screening student	_		active p	Darticipat	IOI1.	Practical	
work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Resear	ch		training	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation			(Other)	
activity so that total number of	Essay		Semina	Seminar essay		(Other)	
ECTS credits corresponds to the	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam 2,0		(Other)		
ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		Aid-term exam – 30% Final exam – 70% (oral and/or written)					
Obligatory literature	Number of Availability Title copies in via other the library media						
(available in the		M. Belić, <i>Metafizička antropologija</i> , Zagreb, 1993.					
library or via other media)	E. Coreth, <i>Was Philosophischer A</i> 1986.						
	H. Burger, Filozofs						
Supplementary literature	G. Haeffner, <i>Philos</i> E. Coreth, <i>Vom Sin</i>						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		Student-teacher consultations, questionnaire, student attendance register, active articipation in discussions, end-of-semester course and teacher evaluation.					
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE			Ol	NTOLOGY				
Code	KBF: 203 ISVU: 82147		Year of st	tudy		II		
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Vučković, Ph.D.	or Ante	Credit (E	CTS)		5 +	. 3	
Assistants			Type of ir (number of semester	of hours per	45	S	E	F
Course status	Core course		Percentage learning in	ge of e- mplementation		•		
		COURSI	E DESCRII	PTION				
Course goals	Student should according and understand fur	ndament	al answers	to metaphysic	al questio	ons.		nysics
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Basic knowledge of	of the dev	/elopment	of Western phil	osophica	I though	t.	
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Explain the origi     Interpret epocha metaphysics-rel	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  . Explain the origin, development and meaning of the metaphysical question.  Interpret epochal shifts in the understanding of metaphysics, interpret metaphysics-related texts.  Adequately use basic philosophical concepts.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Concepts of metaphysics and ontology and their historical background (1). Origin and definition of metaphysical question (1). Metaphysics, existence and science (2). The most relevant historical standpoints on criticism of metaphysics: sceptic, enlightenment-natural scientific, cognitive-theoretical, existentialistic, neopositivistic, linguistic -philosophical (4). Classical metaphysics: theory of Plato, Aristotle and Neo-Platonism (5). Metaphysics and Christianity: creation, innerness, ontological evidence (5). Metaphysics of a being – Thomas Aquinas (4). Transition to the New Age: dispute on universalities (2). Nicola Cusano (1). New age metaphysics: Descartes (5). Spinoza, Leibnitz, Kant. (6). Metaphysics in Schopenhauer's and Nietzsche's thought (3). The end of New Age metaphysics: existence, history, society, language, matter, evolution, unconsciousness, system (4).							
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>□ exercises</li><li>□ on line entirely</li><li>□ combined e-lea</li></ul>	□ seminars and workshops □ multimedia □ laboratory			asks			
Student obligations	Class attendance,	written c	ommentar	y, two written e			ī	
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research Written		Practica training	1		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		representa		Text interpret		0,5	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay	0,5	Seminar e		Individua		2,5	
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1	Written \	work	3,0	)
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Written commentary on some shorter text during lectuoverview of the two themes from the course content.		xam – a brief
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	Aristotel, <i>Metafizika</i> , Globus, Zagreb, 1988., (reading and report on selected parts).	4	
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	R. Descartes, <i>Metafizičke meditacije</i> , Demetra, Zagreb, 1993., str. 1-178.	2	
	T. Akvinski, <i>O biću i biti</i> , u: Toma Akvinski, <i>Izabrano djelo</i> , (Izabrao i preveo Tomo Vereš), Globus, Zagreb, 2005., str. 126-155.	4	
	M. Heidegger, Što je metafizika? u: <i>Kraj filozofije i zadaća mišljenja</i> , Naprijed, Zagreb, 1996., str. 83-125.	1	
	M. Heidegger, Onto-teo-loški ustroj metafizike, u: Kraj filozofije i zadaća mišljenja, Naprijed, Zagreb, 1996., str. 297-318.	1	
	Klasici metafizike, priredio Jure Zovko, Hegelovo društvo, Zadar, 2008., str. 278.		
Supplementary literature	M. Cipra, Temelji ontologije, Matica Hrvatska, 2003.,	str. 1-148.	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, questionnaire, end-of	semester eval	uation.
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE		PATROLOGY					
Code	KBF: 204 ISVU: 82148	Year of study		II			
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Bodrožić, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		6			
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 60	S	Е	F	
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation		20%	<b>%</b>		
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION					
Students should gain knowledge on the first seven centuries of Christianity, and in particular most prominent authors who contributed to the Christian thought spread and development of theology. Basics in the Church historical development and evaluation of certain authors' significance within particular historical context.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Differentiate particular historical period in the Church history and theology.</li> <li>Recognize the importance of the Holy Fathers for contemporary Christian theology.</li> <li>Explain how early Christianity dealt with pagan religiousness and heresies and clarify its evangelizational and apologetic activity.</li> <li>Interpret main theological difficulties and problems, particularly those concerning the Trinity doctrine and Christology and acquire skills through the experince of the greatest theologians of the early Church.</li> </ol>						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	the Fathers, general overvic Christianity and Judaism, John Apostolic Fathers: Didache Shepherd (3).  Apocryphal literature (1).  Christian apologetics of the Antioch, Aristides, Tatian) (Literature on martyrs (1).  Heresies of the second cencanon (2).  Antiheretical literature. Holy Hippolyte of Rome (3).  The meaning of Alexandria and Clement of Alexandria and The origin of Christian Latin and Cyprian (2).  Latin literature in Rome (Noto (Lactantius) (2).  The first most significant pet to 362, and the most significant pet to 362, and the most significant Cappadocian Fathers (Basi Nazianzus) as the most pro Palestinian writers: Cyril fro Syrian writers (1).	tury and the antiheretical lite  Irenaeus as the most signif  n school and its most signific	enagoral erature; of cant wroant report in the period with the hanasium and Appressa and appress	ius, Poly as, Theo confessi iter agai resentat ant author eriod of t e Counci s in the colinarisi d Gregor period ( alamis (3)	pilus of finest here ives ors: Tele cransition East a m (1). ry from (4).	and f aith, resy; rtulian on caea nd	

	Theological issues of the West in the 4 <sup>th</sup> and 5 <sup>th</sup> ct. (1).  Great Latin writers: Ambrosius of Milan, Jerome (3).  Augustine (4).  The Church writers in Galatia (2).  The Council of Ephesus and Cyril of Alexandria (2).  The Council of Chalcedon, Theodorus of Cyrene and Leo the Great (3).  Monophysitism, Monoenergism and Monotheletism. Maximus the Confessor as the most important representative of Orthodoxy against mentioned theological deviations (2).  Boethius, Cassiodorus, Gregory the Great and Isidore of Seville. The end of the Patristic Period in the West (3).  Iconoclastic issue and John Damascene. The end of the Patristic period in the East (2).								
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and w</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-lea</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> <li>Class attendance a</li> </ul>	rning		□ mu □ lab □ me	ultimedia poratory entorship (othe	o work ner)			
Student obligations	representations.	and activ	е рапісіра	uon m	ieciules	by preparing w	/11tte	51 I	
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each activity so that total number of ECTS credits corresponds	Class attendance Experimental	2,0	Research Written	1		Practical training Reading		1,0	
	work Essay			representation Seminar essay		patristic texts (Other)		.,,-	
	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam		1,0	(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project			(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Written representa Two mid-term exar Final exam – 40%								
Obligatory literature (available in the		Tit	le			Number of copies in the library		ailability via ther media	
library or via other media)	Juraj Pavić - Tomis Zagreb, 1993., 1-3		nko Tenšel	k, Patr	ologija,	2			
·	Teaching materials www.patrologija.co	on the	personal w	eb pa	ge:				
Supplemetary literature	Tomislav J. Šagi –	Bunić, F	Povijest krš	ćansk	e literatui	re, Zagreb, KS	, 19	76., 3-512.	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Students are experiment exsays. Their term exams.			-		-	-		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE	HISTORY OF DOGMAS							
Code	KBF: 205 ISVU: 82149	Year of study		II				
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Mladen Parlov, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		3				
Assistants		Type of instruction	L	S	Е	F		
Assistants		(number of hours per semester)	30					
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e- learning implementation						
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION						
Course goals	Familiarise and understand the Acquire knowledge on historic				ogmas.			
Course enrollment	, in the second							
requirements and	Have knowledge of the basic	-	al concep	ots and g	general			
core competencies	knowledge on various periods	s of the Church history.						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Interpret the concept of dogma, its development and history.</li> <li>Interpret the methods by which the Church challenges profound cognitions of religious truth and their interrelation.</li> <li>Discern and evaluate im/proper development of the Christian doctrine.</li> <li>Assess the value of private revelation as compared to the public Revelation.</li> <li>Analyse past and current religious events within the context of the Holy Scripture.</li> <li>Interpret particular segments of the Apostles' Creed.</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	History of the concept "dogma Elements of dogma (1). Adhere to dogma (1). Correlation between dogma a Development of dogma and r Trajectories in the development Factors affecting development Pluralism and the boundaries Criteria of authentic development Early Christian expressions of Fathers) (2). Tradition and the Rule of Faith Preserving the Rules of Faith The content of Tradition: The Confessions of faith in the Net Comparative interpretation of (2).	and Revelation and dogn models of development ( ent of dogma (2). In the foliation of dogma of development of dogmant of dogmant of dogma (2). In faith (Judeo-Chrisitanian) In (4). In Teachers (2). Rule of Faith and the Syew Testament and in the	J. E. Kul na (2). ty, Gnos ymbols c work of	nn, K. Ra ticism, tl of Faith ( Apostoli	ahner) (2 ne Apos 1). c Father	2). ** tolic **s (2).		
Format of course instruction:  Student obligations	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learning</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> <li>Regular class attendance and</li> </ul>	☐ individual ta ☐ multimedia ☐ laboratory ☐ mentorship ☐ (other)  d active participation.						

					Dan etteral	1			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	0,3	(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam	1,7	Project		(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Term paper - 20% Final exam – 80%	inal exam – 80% (oral and/or written)							
Obligatory literature		Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
(available in the library or via other	G. Koch – J. Pretse crkvena dogma, K	. ,	0						
media)	T. Šagi-Bunić, <i>Pov</i> Zagreb, 1976., str.		3						
	Zbor za nauk vjere crkvenom pozivu te		4						
Supplementary literature	17 (1982), str. 112 B. Duda, "Teologija str. 394-400; F. Franić, "Dogma H. Jedin, "Povijest	crkvenom pozivu teologa, CuS, Split, 1997., str. 5-40.  A. Bilokapić, "Teološke razlike u nauci istočne i zapadne Crkve", u Crkva u svijetu 17 (1982), str. 112-122.  B. Duda, "Teologija u proročkom poslanju Crkve", u: Bogoslovska smotra 49 (1979), str. 394-400;  F. Franić, "Dogma – proces ili kočnica misli i života?", u: CuS 17 (1982), str. 1-8.  H. Jedin, "Povijest Crkve: teologija ili povijest", u Svesci 36 (1979), str. 28-31.  J. Ratzinger, "Teologija i crkvena politika", u: Svesci 40 (1980), str. 34-39.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	participation in disc	Student-teacher consultations, questionnaire, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, written representation, end-of –semester course and teacher evaluation.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE			HEBREW LAI	NGUAGE	I				
Code	KBF: 206 ISVU: 82150		Year of study				II		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Marija Vugdelija, Ph.D.	an	Credit (ECTS)				3		
Assistants			Type of instruct (number of hou semester)		L 30	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percentage of elearning implem						
	C	COURSE	DESCRIPTION		<u> </u>				
Course goals	Introduce students successful study of	the Old	Testament.				•		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	language.	Student is required to have basic knowledge of at least one major European anguage.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Read texts in Hel</li> <li>Read scientific at</li> <li>Improve knowled continuously.</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Read texts in Hebrew language;  2. Read scientific articles related to the Old Testament with Hebrew terminology;  3. Improve knowledge of this important Biblical language individually and continuously.  4. Describe basic properties of Hebrew Biblical language.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Learn Hebrew alphabet (4). Study morphology and basic elements of Hebrew grammar and syntax (13). Reading and translation of simple Biblical texts in Hebrew language (13).								
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and workshops</li><li>☑ exercises</li><li>☐ mentorship work</li><li>☐ (other)</li></ul>								
Student obligations	Class attendance, e	exercise	s and individual v						
Screening of student work (enter	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Exercise	s	1,	0	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS value	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0	(Other)				
of the course)	Written exam		Project	1	(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Active participation oral exam consists prepared for the example.	of read			retation (	of texts			
Obligatory literature (available in the		Titl			Number copie the lib	s in rary	Availabil other m		
library or via other media)	K. Ellinger - W. Stuttgartensia, Stutt B. Lujić (prir.), Os. 1996., str. 1-215.	tgart, 19	90.						
Supplementary literature	J. Weingreen, <i>A Pra</i> T. O. Lambdin, <i>Intro</i>						72.		

Quality assurance methods aiming at ensuriung the acquisition of defined learning	Students take anonymous questionnaire during the course delivery and after taking the exam.
outcomes	
Other (according to	
the opinion of	
education provider)	

COURSE TITLE	INTRODUCTION TO GREGORIAN CHANT							
Code	KBF: 207 ISVU: 82151	Year of st	udy		II			
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Šime Marović, M.A.	Credit (E0	CTS)		3			
Assistants		Type of in	struction of hours per	L	S	Е	F	
Assistants		semester		30				
Course status	Core course	Percentag	ge of e- mplementation					
	COURSE	DESCRI	_					
Course goals	Familiarise students with the Roman liturgy. Learn to critically assess and on the basis of documents of	nd understa	and the purpose		-			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  I. Evaluate Gregorian chant in relation to other forms of singing in the Catholic Church.  I. Analyse Gregorian music forms.  I. Sing simple Gregorian antiphones.  I. Participate in the liturgy by singing the readings at mass and psalm tones.  I. Design liturgical chant on the basis of the documents on ecclesiastical music.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Gregorian chant: definition, neumatic notation (Sacrame (Benedictines in Croatia), de Pope Gregory the Great, Ror Roman-Carolingian renewal, Abolition and resurgence of Neumatic notation of the Vat Stave, music keys, chromatic Psalms in liturgical acts (sacr Modality-tonality. Psalmody (sacred mass and the Book of The most important music for Church singing) (2). Historical development of the collections in Croatia (*Pisni* octocorda, *Korali* by Bone Formation of Split on church on concerts in churches, (1981) hundredth anniversary motu Exercises (5).	entary of S velopment man 'schola , sequences Gregorian o ican edition o tones in G red mass, t (definition). of Hours (3 l rms (hymn e vernacula by A. Grgi Razmilović) dini (1903) ( 1967) (2). O n concerts ( 94), manus	plit from the XII of neumatic nota a cantorum', the s, trope, versus (chant (2). Is: single neums Gregorian chant, the Book of Hour Constituent part nours). The church singing Ević-Jurjević, Particolor (2). The Church (2). Sacrosanctus (1994), Circular I cript of a great particolor (2).	century; ation (Gu spread of 2).  s, neums pauses, s) and ms of psalifible choral docume m concilio (1987), (Cetter of the conservation sacred	of 2-3-4 asterix (incodels of m tones. The emost single pjesmannts on littium (196 Circular Lathe archlin Paul II	notes (22). perform Psalms vernacu gnificant ica, Citha urgical n 3) (2). etter for on the co	(2). Int (2). Int (2). Ing. In the Iar I chant I ara I nusic: Im the If Split Inne	
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ exercises</li><li>☐ on line entirely</li><li>☐ mixed e-learning</li></ul>		☐ individual tas ☐ multimedia ☐ mentorship v ☐ (other)					
Student obligations	Regular class attendance, t	aking an o	ral exam.					

Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training	1,0	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)		
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0	(Other)		
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance 30%, Exercises 10%, Final exam 60%						
Obligatory literature	Title				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media	
(available in the library or via other media)	M. Martinjak, <i>Greg</i> društvo crkvenih g 282.	-	1				
	Š. Marović, <i>Glazba i bogoslužje</i> . Uvod u crkvenu 1 glazbu, CuS, Split, 2009., str. 7-62, 109-163, 203-240.						
Supplementary literature	Razni autori, <i>Crkvi</i> 8-24. <i>Liber cantualis</i> , izo <i>Pjevajte Gospodu</i> 1-798.	I. Abbatia	a sancti Petri de s	Solesmis	, 1983., str. 1-1	18.	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, student-teacher consultations, active participation in exercises.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE		PSYCHOLOGY OF RELIGION							
Code	KBF: 202 ISVU: 82146		Year of st	tudy			I		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Josip Ph.D.	p Mužić,	Credit (E	CTS)			3	}	
Assistants	Boris Vidović, M.S.		Type of ir (number of			L	S	Е	F
Assistants			semester	)	рсі	45			
Course status	Core course		Percentage learning in		ntation				
		COURSE	DESCRI						
Course goals	Understand relationship between psychology and religion and gain knowledge of the most important approaches to the issues of religion psychology. Introduce students with religious formation and acquisition from the childhood to the mature age. Student is introduced with the impact of emotions, cognitive processes, motivation and environment on one's religious behaviour, formation and expression.								
Course enrollment requirements and	Competencies acq	uired thro	ough the c	ourse G	eneral i	Psycholo	gy.		
core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	1. Differ and interp 2. Demonstrate ar unhelathy religion. 3. Interpret the mo 4. Evaluate contrib 5. Identify element 6. Recognize the interpret of the person.	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Differ and interpret a relationship between psychology and religion.  2. Demonstrate and interpret psychological criteria for discerning healthy and unhelathy religion.  3. Interpret the most relevant approaches in studying psychology of religion.  4. Evaluate contribution of psychology to theological reflections.  5. Identify elements of religion in the contemporary world.  6. Recognize the influence of religion on psychological well-being and health of a person							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture Relationship betwee Religion and perso Psychological approduces (2), E. From (1). Dimensions of religing Religion and health New religious moves	een psychenality trai paches to m (2), G.V ion: emoti n (4).	nology and its (4). religion: S W. Allport ( ional (2), m	religion . Freud ( 2), A. Ma	(2). 3), A. A aslow (2 al (2), c	2), V.È. Fr	ankl (2)	R. Assa	gioli
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and w</li><li>☐ exercises</li></ul>	orkshops	3		idual ta media er)	sks			
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance a	nd active p	participat	tion.				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research	n		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represen	tation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay			(Other)			
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	0,8	Oral exam 0,3			(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam	0,4	Project			(Other)			

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam 50 % Final exam 40 % Participation in discussions 10%							
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
Obligatory literature (available in the	Š. Š. Čorić, <i>Psihologija religioznosti</i> , Slap, Jastrebarsko, <sup>2</sup> 2003., 1-228., 249-272.	4						
library or via other media)	V. E. Frankl, <i>Bog kojega nismo svjesni</i> , Provincijalat franjevaca trećoredaca, Zagreb, <sup>5</sup> 2001., 1-132.	3						
	E. Fromm, <i>Psihoanaliza i religija</i> , V. B. Z., Zagreb, 2000., 1-109	2						
	B. J. Groeschel, <i>Psihologija duhovnoga razvoja</i> , Verbum, Split, 2009, 153-288	1						
Supplementary literature	Živković I., Koncept Boga i religioznosti kod djece i Piagetovog, Kohlbergovog i postpiagetovog kognitiv prostor", 45 (2007), 177–178 (3–4), 321–337; Živković I., Vuletić S., Ekleziogene neuroze u psihopa	Koić i dr., <i>Glossolalia</i> , u: "Collegium Antropologicum", 29 (2005) 1, 373–379; Živković I., <i>Koncept Boga i religioznosti kod djece i adolescentata u istraživanjima</i> <i>Piagetovog, Kohlbergovog i postpiagetovog kognitivnog pravca,</i> u: "Sociologija i						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, student attendance register, activity in discussions, end-of-semester course/teacher evaluation.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	THEODICY								
Code	KBF: 221 ISVU: 82152		Year of study			I	I		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Ivan Ph.D.	Tadić,	Credit (ECTS	)		5	5		
Assistants			Type of instru (number of ho semester)		L 60	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percentage of learning imple						
		COURS	E DESCRIPTION						
Course goals	Familiarise studen relation to the worl		ifferent opinions	s and issue	s concer	ning Go	d and Hi	s	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Identify difficult</li> <li>Present main et</li> <li>Present some</li> <li>Describe natur</li> <li>Interpret God's</li> <li>Present difficult</li> </ol>	<ol> <li>Present main evidences of God's existence.</li> <li>Present some objections to these evidences.</li> <li>Describe nature and attributes of God.</li> <li>Interpret God's relation to the world.</li> <li>Present difficulties and understanding of the relationship between God and the evil in this world.</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Question on God ( Different approach On theodicy (2). Agnosticism (2). Neopositivism (2). Ahteism (3). Ontologic evidence Aposterior evidence Other traditional pr Kant's critique of th Comprehensivene Analogy in cognitic Attributes of God ( God's knowledge, God and the evil (7)	e (7). se (8). roofs (3). ne traditions of Goon (2). 7). will, omr	onal arguments d's essence (2)	s for God's e					
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			other)					
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance a	and active partic	•			1		
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance Experimental	2,0	Research Written		Practical training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	work		representation		(Other)				
activity so that total	Essay		Seminar essa	У	(Other)				

number of ECTS	B 4: 1 /	0.0		0.5	(OII )				
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	2,0	Oral exam	0,5	(Other)				
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project		(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam – 5 Final exam – 50 %								
	,	Ti	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
	N. Fischer, Čovjek Zagreb, 2001.								
	I. Devčić, <i>Bog i filoz</i> S. Kušar, <i>Filozofija</i> <i>teodiceje,</i> KS, Zagn	o Bogu	j 1 j 1						
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	B. Davies, <i>Uvod</i> 1998.		,						
	T. Akvinski, <i>Izabra</i> Globus, Zagreb, 1	-	4						
	A. Canterburyjski, Proslogion, Demet		2						
	A. Augustin, O slot		1						
	Ivan Pavao II., <i>Fid</i> Zagreb, 1999.	es et rat	2						
	I. Kant, <i>Kritika čist</i> hrvatske, Zagreb,	-	2						
Supplementary literature	E. Coreth, <i>Gott im</i> W. Schulz, <i>Bog no</i> B. Welte, <i>Religions</i> I. Devčić, <i>Pred Bog</i>	T. Akvinski, <i>Suma protiv pogana,</i> KS, Zagreb 1993., sv. I.; E. Coreth, <i>Gott im philosophischen Denken,</i> Kohlhammer, Stuttgart 2001. W. Schulz, <i>Bog novovjekovne metafizike,</i> Matica hrvatska, Zagreb 1996. B. Welte, <i>Religionsphilosophie,</i> Herder, Freiburg 1978. I. Devčić, <i>Pred Bogom blizim i dalekim,</i> FTI, Zagreb 1998. H. Lasić, <i>Čovjek u svjetlu transcendencije. Nadnaravno određenje ljudskoga bića,</i>							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Lectures, consultations, student attendance register and participation in discussions, mid-term exam and the final exam.								
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE		WORLD	RELIGIONS				
Code	KBF: 224 ISVU: 82153	Year of stu	dy		1		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Nikola Bižaca, Ph.D.	Credit (EC	TS)		3	}	
Assistants		Type of ins (number of semester)		L 30	S	E	F
Course status	Core course	Percentage implementa	of e-learning				
	COURSE	E DESCRIPT	TION				
Course goals	Familiarise students with basic cognitions of the most significant world religions which along with Christianity form current picture of world religions at historical-phenomenological level.  Based on specific theological knowledge acquired during the study, student can evaluate other religions from Christian point of view and recognize the importance of interreligious dialogue.						
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed course Introduction to the Mystery of Christ and the History of Salvation.						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Identify and compare be significant world religior</li> <li>Combine already acquire the horizon of religious</li> <li>Recognize and describe environment of ecclesia</li> <li>In correlation with other gained knowledge for ir ecclesial community an</li> </ol>	significant world religions.  2. Combine already acquired and further philosophical-theological knowledge with the horizon of religious history of mankind.  3. Recognize and describe real existence of other religions within social environment of ecclesial community.					
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	coexistence with the relegious other.  Brief introduction to the basic components structuring experince of "homo religiosus" thus forming an interpretative framework of every religion. These components are: dialectic sacred-profane, sacred space, sacred time, form and role of myth, magic and religion, phenomenology of the prayer and ritual, mystics (4). Historical-phenomenological overview of the basic elements of the oldest forms of religion in the paleolithic and neopaleolithic period (2). History of origin, doctrine, spirituality, historical development, spread, expansion, current organization and the state of great world religions like: Hinduism (3). Buddhism (4). Confucianism (2). Taoism, Japanese religions: Shintoism, Zen Buddhism, Amidism (3). Sikh, Parsis religion, Jainism (2). History and fundamental doctrine of the Islam (6). Islam and contemporary world (4). The course raises the awareness on the similarities and differences between core assumptions of particular religion and corresponding Christian teaching. Historical-phenomenological (predominantly) and normative-theological methods are						
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures	nployed for a description of world religions.  lectures   (other)					
Student obligations	Regular class attendance a	and active pa	articipation.				

						1			
Screening student	Class attendance	1.0	Research		Practical training				
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam		(Other)				
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam	1,5	Project		(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		lid-term exam – 30% inal exam – 70% (oral and/or written)							
		Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	H. Küng i dr., <i>Kršća</i> dijalog s islamom, Zagreb,1994., str.	<i>hinduizmo</i> 123-353							
modia)	A. Watts, <i>Put Zena</i> 1982., str. 1-182.	a, Književn							
	J. R. Milot, <i>Islam i I</i> 1-152.	muslimani	2						
Supplementary literature	Razni autori, <i>Religi</i> 201-225. N. Bižaca, <i>Ogledi i</i> E. Facchini i dr., <i>R</i> i	z teologije	religija, KS, Zagr	eb, 20	08., str. 70-90;	eb, 1987., str.			
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes Other (according to		Student-teacher consultations, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, end-of- semseter course and teacher evaluation in the form of							
the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE		В	IBLICAL (	REEK L	ANGU	AGE			
Code	KBF: 226 ISVU: 82154		Year of s	tudy				II	
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vidović, Ph.D.	inko	Credit (E	CTS)				3	
Assistants			Type of ir (number			L	S	Е	F
			semester	)		30			
Course status	Core course		Percentaç implemen		arning				
		COURS	E DESCRI						
Course goals	Acquire knowledge properties of the B Specialized vocab Use of the New Te	iblical Grulary acc	reek langua quisition.	age.	-		•	itactical	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Provide grammatical and syntactical analysis of the New Testament manuscripts in Greek language.  2. Understand selected texts by using dictionary.  3. Comparatively analyse original and translated texts.  4. Translate and exegetically interpret the authentic New Testament manuscript.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Exercises of reading specialized vocabulation to control	Lecture on the basic grammar and syntax of the New Testament in Greek language (18). Exercises of reading, analysis and translation of Mark's Gospel and acquisition of a specialized vocabulary (7). Introduction to comprehension and exegetic use of the original texts, discerning them from translations already based on text interpretation and transferring them							
Format of course instruction::	⊠ lectures			⊠ exerc	ises				
Student obligations	Class attendance,	participa	ition in exe	rcises an	d prepa	aration fo	or exan	n.	
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represent	ation		Exercise	s	0,5	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exan	ı		(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam	1,5	Project			(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Reading, transcrip translation work.	Reading, transcription, grammatical-syntactical analysis, group and individual translation work.							
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	le			Number copie the lib	s in	Availabili other m	
media)	N. Horak-Williams početnica, KS, Zaç			a zavjeta,		2			

	R. Amerl, <i>Grčko-hrvatski rječnik Novoga zavjeta,</i> Hrvatsko ekumensko biblijsko društvo, Zagreb, 2000.  J. Swetnam, <i>Osnove novozavjetnoga grčkog jezika, Prvi dio: morfologija,</i> Katolički bogoslovni fakultet, Sarajevo 2011.
Supplementary literature	M. Zerwick – M. Grosvenor, <i>A Grammatical Analysis of the Greek New Testament,</i> PIB, Roma 1988. M. Zerwick, <i>Graecitas biblica Novi testamenti exemplis illustratur,</i> PIB, Roma, <sup>5</sup> 1966.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Analysis of texts, comprehension check of manuscripts, grammar tests.
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)	

COURSE TITLE	INTRODUCTION	N AND E	XEGESIS (				ENT – F	PROPHE	TIC	
Code	KBF: 321 ISVU: 82155		Year of stu	udy			II			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vugdelija, Ph.D.	ijan	Credit (EC	CTS)			5			
Assistants	Miljenko Odrljin, M	l.S.	Type of in (number of semester)	of hou		L 45	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percentag implement		learning		•	•		
		COURS	E DESCRIP			<u> </u>				
Course goals	Familiarise studen prophets and wise Reading and comp Raise awareness of further study and live Wisdom and I	men. orehension on the imite in gen	on of prophe portance of peral.	etic ar f propl	nd Wisdo hetic and	m literatu Wisdom	ıre.			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed course basics in Hebrew I			n to th	ne Study	of the Ho	oly Scrip	<i>tur</i> e and		
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successful  1. Analyse Biblical  2. Independently of Scripture as the  3. Differ the import Biblical texts.  4. Describe main foliterature.	theologi leepen a Book of tance of	cal topics o nd furtherly Life. the prophet	f the V explo	Visdom a re inexha Wisdom	and proph austible to	netic lite reasure e in rela	rature. of the Ho		
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	History of the prop Selection of proph Exegesis of the se Introduction to Wi Exegesis of the se	netic ther elected n sdom lite	nes (6). nanuscripts erature and	- Amo	os 1-2; 7- ain mess	9 (12).	·		`	
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and w</li></ul>	orkshop:			dividual to					
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active p	articip	ation.					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research			Practica training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e			(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam			(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam	2,0	Project			(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in	Class attendance - Mid-term exam – 2 Final (written) exa	25%								

class and at the final exam						
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Obligatory literature (available in the	A. Rebić, <i>Prorok čovjek Božji</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1982., str 1-153.	1				
library or via other media)	W. J. Harrington, <i>Uvod u Stari zavjet – spomen obećanja</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1977., str.191-312.	4				
	B. Lujić, <i>Starozavjetni proroci</i> KS, Zagreb, 2004., 1-182.					
	G. Ziener, <i>Pravednost i mudrost</i> , KS,. 1995., str.1-52.	1				
Supplementary literature	C. Tomić, <i>Poruka spasenja Svetoga pisma Staroga za</i> 301; 305-473.	avjeta, Zagreb	, 1983., str. 203-			
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, discussions on the cours exams.	e themes, wri	tten mid-term			
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)						

COURSE TITLE	CHRISTIAN REVELATION						
Code	KBF: 301 ISVU: 82523	Year of study			III		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Anđelko Domazet, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)	edit (ECTS) 7				
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per	L 75	S	Е	F	
Course status	Core course	semester) Percentage of e-learning implementation	70			<u> </u>	
	COURSE I	DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	Understand the nature and dy Familiarise students with the Acquire knowledge of the naticognition.	process of God's Revelation	on trar	sferring			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed courses: Introduct Salvation and General Introdu				ory of		
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully complet  1. Define basic theological conscriptures, Tradition and conscriptures, Tradition and conscriptures, Tradition and conscription.  2. Provide arguments for specific mediate the truth of the Christ and State of the Christian and State of the C	oncepts: revelation, faith, the relate reason and faith, the ecific character of Christian stian revelation.  Itext specific of religious places of cognition and under ophical hermeneutics.	history eology n revel luralism	of Salva and phi ation an m from the	ation, losophy d know l ne Chris relation	how to	
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	A man challenged by the mys Revelation – basic theologica Fundamental characteristics of Sense and revelation through Criticism of Revelation in the Cognition of God: natural and Anayses of the text of Vaticar Key points of the Revelation in The content of the Christian Foredibility of the Christian Re Relationship between the Scr Transferring, exegesis and test (4).  Christian Revelation and religing Faith - the answer to Divine Rounderstanding of the Revelat Doctrine on theological cognitions.	I concept and a task of fur of the Biblical concept of F the history of theology (6 New Age (4). supernatural (2). It's Constitution on Divine In the New Testament (6). Revelation (4). velation (4). iptures and Tradition (6). timony of Revelation in the ious pluralism (5). Revelation (4).	Revelati ). e Reve Church	tion (4). elation <i>D</i> in (the Ch	ei Verbu urch doo ght (6).	um (8).	
Format of course instruction:  Student obligations	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learning</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	seminars and workshops exercises on line entirely combined e-learning					

Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research	1,0	Practical training	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	0,5	(Other)	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)	
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,5	Oral exam	2,0	(Other)	
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)	
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam - 2 Research work - 1 Presentation - 109 Final exam - 60%	10%				
		Title			Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
Obligatory literature	Dogmatska konstit verbum, br. 113., menti. Latinski i hr	u: <i>Drugi v</i>	atikanski koncil, l	Doku-	2	
(available in the library or via other	W. Knoch, <i>Bog tra</i> KS (Amateca), Zag			Predaja,	1	
media)	W. Kasper, Isus K				5	
	W. Kern – F. J. Nie KS, Zagreb, 1988.			poznaji,	2	
	P. Bordeyne – L. \ koncil i teologija. F Zagreb, 2012., str.	/illemin (ma Perspektive 71-119.	anual) <i>Drugi vatik</i> za 21. stoljeće, l	KS,	1	
Supplementary literature	literature  I. Raguz (manual), Za tragovima Bozjim. Teoloska tragarija Kana Rannera i Hans Urs von Balthasara, Đakovo, 2007., str. 5115, 255-313.  N. Bižaca, Ogledi iz teologije religija, KS, Zagreb, 2008., str. 5-155. Ivan Pavao II., Fides et ratio (Vjera i razum), KS, Zagreb, 2013.					logije, EX nera i Hans
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes Other (according to	H. Waldenfels, <i>Kontekstualna fundamentalna teologija</i> , Đakovo, 1995.  Student attendance register, active participation in discussions, student's individual research work and its presentation, mid-term exam, final oral exam, end-of-semester course and teacher evaluation.					nt's individual
the opinion of education provider)						

COURSE TITLE	THE	MYSTERY OF THE TRIUI	NE GOD			
Code	KBF: 302 ISVU: 82522	Year of study		II	l	
Course teacher/s	Full professor Nikola Bižaca, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		5		
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 45	S	E	F
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e- learning implementation		•		•
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION				
Course goals	Familiarise students with th understanding of all other tr comprehension and interpre Church which formed this ir fundamental experience of	ractates of the systematic fetation of all theological promage due to the Biblical ar	theology ocesses	and for in the h	istory of	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Successfully completed phi and a course Introduction to			-		-
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed.  Recognize and analyse Christian image on God.  Comparatively analyses two monoteistic religions.  Integrate individual startheological courses and the Evaluate current contribution.	basic Biblical, traditional aspecificities of Christian im. Indpoints on God from the related ones into harmonize	and theonage on the acquired acquired acquired acquired acquired and the acquired ac	ological God an red phil	sources d that o osophic	f other al and
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory part: Theological approach to se Grounded possibilities for the Biblical-theological part: Go Basic points of the image of the Old Testament (4). Basic points of the image of the Old Testament (4). Basic points of the image of Trinity structure of the Pasic Biblical-theological meaning Historical part: Development tradition and teaching of the Early testimonies of the fait Trinitarian dogma in the IV Augustine's contribution to From the Augustine to the Franciscan school, Thomas Some aspects of the doctrin Filioque problem (2). The new hypostasis (notion of the about the Interchangeable nat Trinity God as hermeneutic religions (2). In consultation with the teach	the speech on God (3). In do of Revelation.  In God and a problem of an one God in the New Testame that mystery (2).  In God in the New Testame that mystery (2).  In of the claim 'God is love' of the understanding of the faith:  In of early Church in Triune and III century and the Council of the Western notion of the High Scholasticism (3).  In Aquinas, councils of the Note on God (Trinitarian dogination of person in the contract God as a real being ture and the suffering of God al basis of the dialogue be	ent (4).  (2). God at the God ar incil of North (2). Widdle Ama): emporar (2) (2). tween Contact (2).	ne level of heres (2) ntinopole (2).  ge (4).  y theolo	of theologies (2). b). e (2). gy and ty and	ogical

	questions on recent theological approaches to the Triune God: K. Rahner, H. de								
	Lubac, J. Ratzinger, W. Kasper, J. Moltmann, H. U. Von Balthasar, E. Juengel, H								
	Ott (4).								
						asks			
Format of course	☐ seminars and w	vorkshops		☐ mu	ultimedia				
instruction:	□ exercises				oratory				
	☐ <i>on line</i> entirely			□ (ot	ther)				
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance ar	nd active p	articip	oation.				
Screening student	Class attendance	2,0	Research	<b>1</b>		Practical training			
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represen n	tatio		Studying literature	1,0		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay			(Other)			
to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exa	m		(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam	1,5	Project			(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam – 2 Presentation – 20° Final exam – 70%	%							
	Title					Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
	S. Kušar, <i>Otajstvo Trojedinog Boga</i> , KBF Zagreb, 1 Zagreb, 1984., str. 1-204, 231-250								
Obligatory literature (available in the	A. Tamarut, <i>Bog</i> (str. 87-114	Otac i Maj	2						
library or via other media)	G. Greshake, <i>Kratki uvod u vjeru u Trojedinog Boga</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2007., str. 1-121					1			
	W. Kasper, Bog Is Boga, UPT, Đakov 395-471.	usa Krista	3						
	F. Court, <i>Bog Troj.</i> str. 177-216.	stvene lju	bavi, KS, Z	Zagret	o, 1999,	2			
Supplementary literature	W. Kasper, <i>Bog Isusa Krista. Tajna Trojedinog Boga</i> , UPT, Đakovo, 1994, str. 1-82. F. Courth, <i>Bog Trojstvene Ijubavi</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1999., str. 1-176. S. T. Davis, D. Kendall, G. O'Collins (ed.), <i>The Trinity</i> , Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1999., str. 29-98, 179-294, 357-381.								
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultations, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, end-of- semester evaluation of the course and the teacher through questionnaire.								
Other (according to									

COURSE TITLE	FUNI	DAMENTAL MORAL THE	OLOGY			
Code	KBF: 303 ISVU: 82524	Year of study		I.	I	
Course teacher/s	Full professor Luka Tomašević, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		(	3	
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 75	S	Е	F
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-lear- ning implementation				
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION				
Course goals	Introduce students with bas understand moral acts with conscience.	ic moral theology its histor in the framework of Christi	ry and pr an mora	rinciples I laws a	. Evalua nd	te and
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Passed courses: Ethics and	•				
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed. Develop observational structures on Christian life and 2. Analyse main processes historical, theological and C3. Discern the subjective and virtues and conversion.  4. Analyse and describe neclassifications of sin.	kills and competences in the activity. of moral theology develope thurch events. and objective norms of more egative human behaviour a	ne applic oment th ality, an along wit	cation of rough h d basic	principle istory an concepts	d
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Brief introduction to moral to The centrality of Jesus Chrilife (3). Concept, definition a image of God (3). Christian imperative and indicator of history: foundation of moral Spirit (3). Method and source concepts of Christian moral Revelation: authentic expermorality in the New Testam in non-Christian religions: Fredemption in these religion History of moral theology: pa and XV century; vademecum New age (Thomistic revival; moral theology through 17th century (3). Christological moral theology in accordance to Postcouncil period: Encyclic influence on moral theology as the image of God and a Christian anthropology on Cognition, will, freedom and (metaethical problem) (3). Vigood; criteria of moral good circumstances (2). Dimensi why is he responsible; affirm moral value and correctnes	st to Christian life and morand goal of moral theology realization through acting salvation; the concept of Cheology is Christ's work ace of moral theology, its mity; the central concepts of ience of the goodness, moral difference and quality linduism, Buddhism; Chine is (2).  Intristic period, High Middle and for confessors; moral theoral epoch; the novelty of Buttean council and revival of contain and 18th century; Moral theoral epoch; the novelty of Buttean council and revival of Coptatam totius no.16 (Decoral Veritatis splendor (The reconscience; purpose of moral epoch; the novelty of second and man (2). Elements are son of God in Christian as son of God in	ral theology in realized true fair christian and the paterial afformation (3). These Universely at the studies of eology at the studies of eology in a Häring; if moral the se on paterial afformation moral phonoral phonoral phonoral phonoral phonoral phonoral phonoral phonoral (2). Column (2). Column (3).	zation of th and n th and n life as th cower o nd forma y (2). Mo the Old ne conce rersalish ristian m the begin the 19th theology priestly t our of Tr anthrop lamenta lamenta lamenta cenomeno happino and mor om is he concept of	man in moral actions a	the ing; d y; basic the ent; orality  XIV he lesus; h its man of rality: he sible, norm:

	necessity of moral good and morally of norms. Basic congenuine moral law Saint Paul and the moral situation (2) Actuality and the in of conscience; role doctrine on conscience: develor conscience. Actus and indirect effect: rejection of God; procured and moder relevant types of sing Conversion; nature conversion; inner a priest and penitent definition; the concertaivity; types and	correct (a oncept of cr; positive e moral L . Consci mportance of cons ence, its opment a humanu inner, ou resent situ in theologi n; source and the nd outer in the sa ept of Ch	4). Objective nor law. Classification of law. Classification of law (5). Human ration of the subject ocience – practice systematic over and formation of law and actus home the law actus in the nature of sin; social structuration; the nature of sin; social structuration; sacronversion; sacronversion; sacronversion; sacronversion; sacronversion; sacronversion; ocial structuration of conversion; sacronversion;	em of moral on of moral law a lor subject in today's all moral jurview, originations: moral situations of sin; Bibure of sin; Bibure of sin; that it amental coersion. Christ divirtue; bare of virtue; bare of wirtue; bare o	ality: norm and al laws (5). God tament; in the hand its mandat tive norm of modern (2). If and developing the conception of the sign and the concepts are the concepts and the concepts and the concepts are the	value; cognition d's eternal law; New Testament; ory nature; orality (5). cept and nature Historical Biblical ment of moral d imperatives of seffect: direct exam (1). Sin: n of sin; Il Vatican sins; more n (1). d stages of entary acts of a esic concept and virtue; virtue
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures		,	other)		
Student obligations	Regular class atte and presentations.		active participat	ion and dis	scussion, maki	ng exercises
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research		Practical training	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	1,0	(Other)	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)	
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	2,0	(Other)	
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)	
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Presentation – 209 Mid-term exam – 3 Oral exam – 50%					
		Tit	le		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
Obligatory literature (available in the	B. Häring, Kristov Z teologije, sv. II, Zag	Zakon. Pr	vi dio posebne n		3	
library or via other media)	N. Bižaca - J. Dukid			enomen	2	
	savjesti, Zbornik radova, CUS, Split, 2011.  L. Tomašević, <i>Predaja i moralna norma,</i> u: Aktualnost predaje. Zbornik radova međunarodnoga znanstvenog skupa prigodom 100. obljetnice rođenja fra Karla  Balića, Split, 06. XI. 1999., Služba Božja, Makarska, 2003., str.153-174.					
Supplementary literature	I. Fuček, Moralno- Osoba, Savjest (2			era,(2004.)	), Grijeh, Obrad	ćenje, (2004.),
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of	Student-teacher con participation in clarevaluation.	onsultatio	ons, questionnai			

defined learning	
outcomes	
Other (according to	
the opinion of	
education provider)	

COURSE TITLE	INTRODUCTION TO EXEGESIS OF THE OLD TESTAMENT – THE PENTATEUCH AND HISTORICAL BOOKS								
Code	KBF: 304 ISVU: 82525		Year of study			II	I		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vugdelija, Ph.D.	ijan	Credit (ECTS)			4			
Assistants	Miljenko Odrljin, M	l.S.	Type of instruction (number of housemester)		L 45	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percentage of e implementation						
		COURS	E DESCRIPTION						
Course goals	Familiarise studen focusing on the an theological themes texts, elaborated by	alysis of s. Unders	particular book to standing of the m	through its	main pa	arts, figu	res and		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed course elementary knowled				of the Ho	oly Scrip	ture and		
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Apply acquired knowledge in the further study as this course is central to the theological studies.</li> <li>Challenge controvertible opinions and critiques related to the Holy Scripture, the life and reality it describes.</li> <li>Improve knowledge of this subject matter as it is an inexhaustible source of knowledge for life.</li> </ol>						e, the		
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introduction to the Introduction to the Exegesis of Gn 1-The Book of Exoc The book of Levic The book of Number The Book of Deut Historical books (	e Book of 3 (15). lus (4). tus (4). bers (4). eronomy	f Genesis (4).	, 1 and 2 k	Kings) (1	10).			
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ multimedia</li></ul>			dividual ta ther)	sks				
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active partici	pation.					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay	4.0	Seminar essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Mid-term exams Written exam	1,0 1,5	Oral exam Project		(Other) (Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Written exam 1,5 Project (Other)  Class attendance – 40%  Mid-term exam – 25%  Final (written exam) – 35%								

	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
Obligatory literature	W. J. Harrington, <i>Uvod u Stari zavjet</i> – spomen	4	
(available in the	obećanja, KS, Zagreb 1977, str. 117-189		
library or via other	A. Rebić, <i>Stvaranje svijeta i čovjeka. Egzegeza i</i>	1	
media)	biblijska teologija Post 1-3 s uvodom u Petoknjižje,		
	KS, Zagreb 1966., str. 1-172.		
	A. Popović, Od slike Božje do Božjeg sinovstva, KS,		
	Zagreb 2008. str. 1-106.		
	D. Arenhoevel, Uvod u Stari zavjet – spomen obećanj	ia, KS, Zagreb	1977., str. 117-
Supplementary	189.		
literature	D. Arenhoevel, <i>Mali komentar Biblije – Stari zavjet i P</i>	rapovijest, KS	, Zagreb 1988.,
	str. 1-99.		
Quality assurance	Student attendance register. Frequent discussions on	more importa	nt themes and
methods aimed at	oral and written mid-term exams.		
ensuring the			
acquisition of defined learning			
outcomes			
Other (according to			
the opinion of			
education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	BII	BLICAL	THEOLOGY OF	THE OLI	) TESTA	MENT			
Code	KBF: 305 ISVU: 82526		Year of study			II	I		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mari Vidović, Ph.D.	inko	Credit (ECTS)			2			
Assistants			Type of instruct (number of hou semester)		L 30	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percentage of e implementation	-learning					
COURSE DESCRIPTION									
Course goals	character of the Ol students with the of Testament through theology advocate	Students should familiarise, reflect on and understand holistic and interrelated character of the Old Testament texts from theological point of view. Introduce students with the development and meaning of theological thought of the Old Testament through various historical periods. Learn and know how to implement heology advocated by the Old Testament and also value its significance and universal presence.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Passed exam from the courses <i>Hebrew language</i> and <i>General Introduction to the Study of the Holy Scripture</i> . Basic knowledge of the main concepts from the Old Testament and historical framework of the Biblical books.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Understand, interpret and elaborate on theological themes of the Old Testament.  2. Critically reflect on the themes and provide grounds for arguments.  3. Discuss about basic theological themes of the Old Testament, compare them and								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Anthropology of the God in Israel (5). Law and theology Morals (5). Eschatology (5). All thematic units an grounds of the Bibli	Law and theology (5).  Morals (5).  Eschatology (5).  All thematic units are elaborated focusing on Biblical, narrative and historical-religious grounds of the Biblical expression. The emergence and development of theology affected by the challenges of the life reality is highlighted. Arguments are provided for							
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			scussions					
Student obligations Screening student	Class attendance,			n and pre	paration Practica		exam.		
work (specify	Class attendance  Experimental	0,8	Research Written		training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	work		representation		Discussi	ons	0,	2	
activity so that total	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)				
number of ECTS credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)				
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project		(Other)				

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Interest in discussions and participation; oral or written questions, one being selected by a student.	n exam consis	ting of three			
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	A. Rebić, <i>Središnje teme Staroga zavjeta. Biblijsko-teološki pregled starozavjetne poruke</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1996.	1				
	R. E. Brown i dr. (ur.), <i>Biblijska teologija Staroga i Novoga zavjeta,</i> KS, Zagreb, 1980., str. 55-225.	5				
	X. Léon-Dufour (ur.), <i>Rječnik biblijske teologije,</i> KS, Zagreb, 1980., different units.	4				
Supplementary literature	C. Westermann, <i>Grundriss der alttestamentlichen The</i> Deissler, <i>Die Grundbotschaft des Alten Testaments</i> , F 2006.					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Comprehension check of the acquired knowledge, mid-term exam. Students' competence tested through critical reflections on the course content and in discussions. Written or oral exam at the end of the semester.					
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)						

COURSE TITLE			LI	TURG	ICS				
Code	KBF: 222		Year of st	udv			II	I	
	ISVU: 84664 Associate professor	r Ivica							
Course teacher/s	Žižić, Ph.D.	IVICA	Credit (E	CTS)			5	,	
	Domagoj Volarević,	M.S.	Type of ir			L	S	E	F
Assistants			(number of semester		rs per	75			
Cauras atatus	Core course		Percentag	<i>'</i>	-learning				
Course status			implemen	tation					
			DESCRI			£ 114	114		
Course goals	Introduce students with main themes of theology of liturgy, liturgical sources and methods within theological discipline of liturgics. Acquire knowledge on the origin and development of liturgy. Familiarise students with relationship between the Bible and Liturgy, the Liturgy of the Hours. Theological evaluation of the liturgical time, space and art.								
Course enrollment	Completed and pas	sed cou	ırses: Intro	ductio	n to the N	/lystery o	f Christ	and the	
•	History of Salvation		01) and <i>Ge</i>	neral l	ntroducti	on to the	Study o	of the Ho	ly
core competencies	Scripture (NBF 120).	Scripture (KBF126).							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Implement acquired knowledge in the interpretation of the liturgy in the Church life.</li> <li>Present and interpret historical development of liturgy.</li> <li>Argumentatively present main theological topics, especially a doctrine of the Second Vatican Council.</li> <li>Analyse and evaluate basic forms of liturgical time and space.</li> <li>Individually select, read and interpret scientific texts related to liturgics.</li> <li>Use scientific literature and implement it in presentations.</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The meaning of litural Liturgical epistemic disciplines and hum Theological aspects. The doctrine of the The concept of tirrituality (5). Liturgical Year (10). Relationship between The Book of Hours Liturgical space, ico	ology: nanistic : s of liture Second me in a . en the S (10).	relationshi sciences (5 gical acts ( Vatican Canthropolog	p bet 5). 10). ouncil gical a	ween lit on Liturg ind theo	urgics `a y (10). logical d	ind oth		
	⊠ lectures	люугарі	ny and all						
	☐ seminars and wo	orkshops	6		lividual ta				
Format of course	□ exercises				ultimedia				
instruction:	☐ <i>on line</i> entirely				oratory entorship	work			
	☐ combined e-learr	ning		⊔ me	othe)				
	☐ field instruction				•				
Student obligations	Class attendance, re	eading	of the litera	iture, t	aking an			ī	
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,5	Research			Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each activity so that total number of ECTS	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		Selection presentati scientific a from the of field	on of 2 articles	0,	5

	T		T			1	
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Essay		Seminar essay		Individual work	1,0	
value of the course)	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0			
	Written exam		Project				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Individual work, re- Class attendance a Preparation and ta	and cons	sultations – 10 %	on of artic	les – 30 %		
	Title			Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
	V. Zagorac, Kristo pojmovi bogoslužja 1997., 9-274.	a. Povije:	1				
	M. Kirigin, Konstitu Concilium, FTI, Za			osanctum	2		
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	A. Crnčević, <i>Liturg</i> poslijesaborskih sr 75 (2006), 745-760	ijska obr njernica,	1	hrcak.srce.hr			
media)	A. Crnčević – I. Šaško, <i>Na vrelu liturgije. Teološka polazišta za novost slavljenja i življenja vjer</i> e, Hilp, 2 Zagreb, 2009., 516-529.						
	V. Zagorac, Krist p godina. Štovanje s 1997., 9-297.	vetaca, i	1				
	I. Žižić, Nedjelja i l. Dana Gospodnjeg 329.		1	hrcak.srce.hr			
Supplementary literature	R. Ivančević, <i>Uvod</i> zapadnog kršćans A. Adam, <i>Uvod u k</i>	<i>tva</i> , Zagı	reb, 1979., 1396	3.		simbolike	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, joint conversation, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, reading of the selected theological literature, course/teacher evaluation through anonymous questionnaire.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE			CATEC	HETICS				
Code	KBF: 223 ISVU: 84665		Year of study	'		II	I	
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Jadranka Garmaz,		Credit (ECTS	S)		4	ļ	
Assistants			Type of instru (number of h		L	S	Е	F
Assistants			semester)	·	60			
Course status	Core course		Percentage of implementation					
		COURS	E DESCRIPTION	NC				
Course goals	Students should a goals and assignm			understand	basic cha	aracteris	tics, con	tents,
Course enrollment								
requirements and								
core competencies								
		Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:						
Expected learning		. Explain the significance of catechesis in the work of Church.						
outcomes at the course level (4-10		Interpret the goals of catechesis.  Present contents and assignments of catechesis.						
learning outcomes)		. Analyse methodical elements of catechetic programming.						
l and a second of		. Define catechist's identity and profile in present socio-cultural circumstances.						
	Catechetics as dis							
	Catechetics in the evangelisation process (4). Identity, significance and courses of today's catechetics (6).							
	Catechetics: service					<b>)</b> )		
<b>.</b>	Basic documents			icement of	Cillist (10	<i>J)</i> .		
Detailed course	Catechetics: initiat			mation (6).				
content (weekly class schedule)	Ecclesiastical dime							
olade delledale)	Catechetics and so			<b>l</b> ).				
	Catechetics and co Catechetics and lit							
	Catechetical method							
	Identity and the pro		atechist (4).					
	⊠ lectures		$\boxtimes$	individual ta	asks			
Format of course instruction:	⊠ combined e-lea	rning		multimedia	ı			
instruction.	⊠ field instruction			(other)				
Student obligations	Class attendance,	written r	epresentation,	research.				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research		Practical training			
portion in ECTS	Experimental		Written					
credits per each	work		representation	n 0,5	(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essa	ıy	(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam	1,0	(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)		<u> </u>	
Grading and								
evaluation of	Mid-term exam – 2							
student work in	Written work – 10%							
class and at the final exam	Final exam = 70%	)						
iai ozaiii	l							

	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Obligatory literature	E. Alberich, Kateheza danas, KSC, Zagreb, 2002.	6				
(available in the	Jadranka Garmaz – Matthias Scharer, <i>Učenje vjere</i> ,					
library or via other media)	Glas Koncila, Zagreb 2014, str. 1-100.					
	Kongregacija za kler, <i>Opći direktorij za katehezu</i> , KS, NKU HBF, Zagreb, 2000.	1				
	P. Pavao VI, Evangelii nuntiandi, KS, Zagreb, 2002.	5	internet			
	Ivan Pavao II, <i>Apostolska pobudnica Catechesi tradendae</i> , GK, Zagreb, 1979, br. 5-30.	1	internet			
Supplementary literature	Religijsko-pedagoško-katehetski leksikon, Zagreb, 1991, str. 331-336.(6) copy in the library) J.Garmaz – M. Kraml, <i>Živjeti od Euharistije. Elementi euharistijske kateheze</i> , GK, Zagreb, 2010., str. 15-58. (1 copy in the library)					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Mid-term exam, questionnaire, consultations.					
Other (according to						
the opinion of						
education provider)						

COURSE TITLE	THE CHUR	CH OF CHRIST - ECCLE	SIOL	OGY				
Code	KBF: 322 ISVU: 82527	Year of study		ı	III			
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Anđelko Domazet, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)			6			
Assistants	Edvard Punda, Ph.D.	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 60	S	Е	F		
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation						
COURSE DESCRIPTION								
Course goals	Familiarise students with the Church, its organizational str framework of the acquired ki faithful in the Church and its religions and secular reality doctrine evaluate burning soc	ructure and the universal nowledge evaluate the ro relationship with other C r. In the light of evange	salvif ole and Christia elical i	fic missi d task o ans, mer message	on. With If the Ch mbers o	hin the hristian f other		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Competences acquired from t the History of Salvation and G	the courses Introduction to	the N	lystery c				
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Interpret historical origin and establishment of the Church.</li> <li>Recognize current speech on Church.</li> <li>Discern and harmonise Divine and human aspects the Church nature.</li> <li>Interpret the concept "subsistit" in the context of the speech on relationship between Christ's and the Catholic Church.</li> <li>Define hierarchical constitution of the Church.</li> <li>Evaluate the role and mission of the lay members in the Church.</li> <li>Interpret dogmatic aspect of the Church (One, Holy, Catholic and Apostolic).</li> <li>Recognize the model of Church in the Blessed Virgin Mary.</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The Church of Christ/Ecclesio (dogmatic and fundamental) (Definition of the Church. Spechurch doctrine (2).  Stages in the Church develop people. Development of Eccles The mystery of Church (LG 1-Church as God's people (LG 9-Hierarchical structure of the Papal primacy and his infallibit The laity (LG 30-38) (4).  The universal call for holiness Religious (LG 43-47) (2).  The eschatological nature of Heaven (LG 48-51) (2).  The blessed Virgin Mary, Mo (LG 52-69) (4).  Dogmatic denotations of the Church other Christian communitied denomination. (4).	cificity of the Church (2). comment. Historical establishments (4). (8). (8). (8). (9-17) (8). (8). (1). (1). (1). (1). (1). (1). (1). (1	Contement of the contemperature (2). Its unitery of (4). Even the	mporary of the Ch scopate. on with Christ a	context nurch as The is the Church	t of the s God's sue of urch in Church		

	I believe in the Church (2).							
	Sentire cum Eccle	sia and per	sonal faith (2).					
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and w</li><li>☐ exercises</li><li>☒ field instruction</li></ul>	orkshops	_	vidual task Itimedia ner)	:S			
Student obligations		Regular class attendance and active participation.						
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	1,0	(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam		(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam	2,5	Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		Presentation – 15 % Mid-term exam – 25 % Final exam – 60%						
		Title			Number of copies in the library		vailability via other media	
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Dogmatska konstitucija o Crkvi Lumen gentium, br. 1 51., u: <i>Drugi vatikanski koncil, Dokumenti. Latinski i</i> 2 hrvatski, KS, Zagreb, 2008 <sup>7</sup> ., str. 77-182.							
media)	M. Zovkić, <i>Crkva kao narod Božji</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1976., str. 1-325.							
	N. A. Ančić, <i>Crkva u društvenim promjenama. Ekleziološka promišljanja</i> , CuS, Split, 2007., str. 5 3 196. 231-271.							
Supplementary literature	Katekizam Katoličke Crkve, HBK, Zagreb, 1994., br. 748-975.  J. Ratzinger, Zajedništvo u Crkvi, Verbum, Split, 2006.  T. Ivančić, Crkva. Fundamentalno teološka ekleziologija, Teovizija, Zagreb, 2004., str. 83-332.  H. Waldenfels, Kontekstualna fundamentalna teologija, Đakovo, 1995., str. 439-627.  K. Rahner, Temelji kršćanske vjere: uvod u pojam kršćanstva, Ex libris, Rijeka, 2007., 397-487.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher con participation in disceptation.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	DIVINE	WORSHIP AND MORAL	VIRTUE	S				
Code	KBF: 323 ISVU: 82528	Year of study		Ш	I			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Luka Tomašević, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		6				
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per	L	S	Е	F		
		semester)	75					
Course status	Core course	Core course Percentage of e-learning implementation						
	COURSE DESCRIPTION							
Course goals	Introduce students with the meaning of Christian theology (cult) and theological and moral virtues. Familiarise students with the main principles and guiding ideas of Christian cult and virtues. Learn how to act in accordance with Christian virtues, especially in contemporary							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed and passed cou	Completed and passed course in philosophical ethics and basic knowledge of ethics-related courses (teleology and deontology).						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Discern Christian cult and virtues.  2. Differ genuine theology from the magic and superstititons.  3. Discern virtues from flaws.  4. Elaborate on the meaning of proper Christian cult and life guided by virtues.  5. Differ superstition and flaws from the cult and virtues.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Sources and motives of the concept); origin and concept The theological virtues (faith God worship according to the prayer, testament, oath (5). worship, particularly supers The theological virtues: faith development, duties and dain difference and atheism. Be interrelation of the faith and (5). Christian hope; phenome Christian hope: theological love: phenomenonology of love; sins against love (5). I modesty and strength, and wisdom; prudence in the Homeonic Fathers; definition, nature as sins against prudence (5). Nelationship and concept of acquiring property (5). The Biblical justice, justice in Padustice and spiritual goods: types and violation of the sereputation. Justice and mate etymology, God's Commandin the Sacraments: baptism the Sacrament of reconcilia	ot of the theological virtues of the theological virtues of the trust, love). The virtue of the Church sacraments. Specific Day, fast and abstitition and magic. In trust and love to God an angers and sins opposing the sasic issues of the faith: confide an anthropology and anthropology and anthropology and anthropology and classification of the properties of the faith of the	(5). If religior recial for nence. So the decimal for atheism on of low on wisdom the doctroic the doctroic so of acquire of true; honou exam (1) aments - Moral of	didivine ms of di Sins aga cour, the ophasis developen; sins a cope; bas cope; Christom virtual overvine of the diamond sign of the coustice. Virtue of the coustice of the co	worship vine wor inst divire ir nature on religionent; against faic concertian virtue, justice iew of the time church of the older older of the older older of the o	). rship: ne e, ous aith epts of nue of e, ee, nes; el; 5). cret, ogy: Moral		

	Sacrament; concept; priest's role; responsibilites; role and responsibilities of the penant (5). Morality in the Sacraments at the service of communion: Holy Orders and Marriage; collective responsibility, the unity of origin: theology of beauty and moral judgement of art (5).						
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures		□ (o	ther)			
Student obligations	Regular attendance representations.	Regular attendance, active participation and discussion, creation of written representations.					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training	1,0	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	1,0	(Other)		
activity so that total number of ECTS credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)		
	Mid-term exams	1,5	Oral exam 1,0 (0		(Other)		
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Presentation – 20% Mid-term exam – 30% Oral exam – 50%						
	Title				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media	
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Teacher generated						
(available in the library or via other	Katekizam Katoliči dio, treće poglavlje III. dio, Drugi odsje 2083-2195; str. 52	e, Vjeruje ek: Deset	em br. 145-184; s	tr.51-60;	3		
(available in the	dio, treće poglavlje III. dio, Drugi odsje	e, Vjeruje ek: Deset 2-545. -duhovni	em br. 145-184; s t zapovijedi Božjil	tr.51-60; h, br.	3		
(available in the library or via other	dio, treće poglavlje III. dio, Drugi odsje 2083-2195; str. 52 I. Fuček, <i>Moralno</i> Verbum, Split, 200 R. Cesario, <i>Krepo</i> T. Matulić, <i>Nevjera</i> Zagreb, 2012.	e, Vjeruje ek: Deset 22-545. -duhovni 04. sti, KS, Z a i vjera u	em br. 145-184; s t zapovijedi Božjil život. Zakon, Vje Zagreb,2007. u četiri oka. Glas	tr.51-60; h, br. era, Koncila,			
(available in the library or via other media)  Supplementary literature	dio, treće poglavlje III. dio, Drugi odsje 2083-2195; str. 52 I. Fuček, <i>Moralno</i> Verbum, Split, 200 R. Cesario, <i>Krepo</i> T. Matulić, <i>Nevjera</i>	e, Vjeruje ek: Deser (2-545. -duhovni )4. sti, KS, Z a i vjera u ologija i i (2004.)	em br. 145-184; si zapovijedi Božjil život. Zakon, Vje Zagreb,2007. u četiri oka. Glas moralnost nedjelje86-98.	tr.51-60; h, br. era, Koncila, e prema	novijim dokume		
(available in the library or via other media)  Supplementary	dio, treće poglavlje III. dio, Drugi odsje 2083-2195; str. 52 I. Fuček, Moralno Verbum, Split, 200 R. Cesario, Krepo T. Matulić, Nevjera Zagreb, 2012. L. Tomašević, "Te u: Služba Božja, 1	e, Vjeruje ek: Deset 2-545. -duhovni )4. sti, KS, Z a i vjera u ologija i i (2004.) a teološk	em br. 145-184; sit zapovijedi Božjil život. Zakon, Vje Zagreb,2007.  u četiri oka. Glas moralnost nedjelje 86-98. u a etika, Vrhbosa ons, students' qu	tr.51-60; h, br. era,  Koncila, e prema nska kate estionna	novijim dokume olička teologija, ires, student atto	Sarajevo 2000. endance	

COURSE TITLE		<b>ECUMENI</b>	CAL THEOLOG	GY				
Code	KBF: 324 ISVU: 82529	Year of st	udy		II	I		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Dušan Moro, Ph.D.	Credit (EC	CTS)		4	•		
Assistants		Type of in (number of semester)	of hours per	L 45	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course	Percentag implement	e of e-learning tation					
COURSE DESCRIPTION								
Course goals	Detect and differ various Christian Churches and Ecclesial Communities.  Understand their similarities but also doctrinal and other differences which divide them. Develop critical and deductive reasoning and find new approaches and methods strenghtening the unity of all Christian communites and confessions.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Interpret the course, content and methods of theological work and problem of division of Christian Churches and Ecclesial Communities.</li> <li>Analyse historical, social and theological context of various divisions within Christianity.</li> <li>Know about the most recent documents of the Catholic Church but also of other Churches on ecumenism.</li> <li>Seek to find forms and ways for dialoguing, cooperation and joint promotion of unity.</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Origin and development of International conference in The aftermath of the First W'Life and Work' and 'Faith a Foundation of Ecumenical World Assemblies of ECC (2013) (4). Catholic Church Council (3). The Second Vatican Council Catholic 'principles' of ecum The practical forms of ecum John Paul II and encyclical Fruits of the dialogue (3). Catholic-Orthodox dialogue Catholic-Anglican dialogue Catholic-Anglican dialogue	The Second Vatican Council and its Decree on Ecumenism (UR) (4). Catholic 'principles' of ecumenism (URCh.1) (3). The practical forms of ecumenical commitment (URCh. 2) (3). John Paul II and encyclical 'Ut unum sint' (3).						
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☑ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	-	☐ individual tas ☐ multimedia ☐ laboratory ☐ mentorship v ☐ (other)	-				

Student obligations	Regular attendand of some specific to			through	exercises and v	written reviews		
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training	0,5		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Review	0,5		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,5	(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		Review (Written representation) – 20% Final written (or oral) exam – 80%						
	Title				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
Obligatory literature	Dekret 'Unitatis red vat. sabora, KS, Z				2			
(available in the library or via other	Jerko Barišić, <i>Da s</i> str. 5-162.		6					
media)	R. Perić - M. Lacko, <i>Dekret o ekumenizmu. Dekret o Istočnim katoličkim Crkvama</i> , FTI, Zagreb, 1989., str. 5-363.							
	Juraj Kolarić, <i>Ekumenska trilogija. Istočni</i> 1  kršćani.Pravoslavni.Protestanti, Prometej, Zagreb, 2005., str. 667-926.							
Supplementary literature	Milan Špehar, Ekumensko vijeće Crkava, Skupštine-traženje puteva jedinstva kršćana, Glas koncila, Zagreb, 2009., str. 5-331. R. Perić, Ekumenske nade i tjeskobe, Mostar, 1993., str. 5-236. Niko Ikić, Ekumenske studije i dokumenti, Vrhbosanska katolička teologija, Sarajevo, 2003., str. 5-260. Mr. Roman Miz, Uvod u teologiju ekumenizma, Veternik, 2001., str. 5-375. Dušan Moro, Teološki hod ekumenizma u XX. stoljeću. Konferencije 'Vjere i ustrojstva', protagonisti i poteškoće, Split, 2009., str. 5-285.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, questionnaire, student attendance register, reviews of particular articles, shorter scientific studies or some section of a book.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	INTRODUCTIO	ON AND		F THE NEW SPELS	/ TESTA	MENT:	SYNOP <sup>.</sup>	TIC	
Code	KBF: 401 ISVU: 82530		Year of stud	ly		IV	/		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vugdelija, Ph.D.	ijan	Credit (ECT	S)		4			
Assistants			Type of instruction (number of I semester)		45	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percentage implementat			•	•	•	
		COURSE DESCRIPTION							
Course goals	Jewish world at the process of develor information on sign Gospel. Student	Students are expected to understand historical background of Greek-Roman and Jewish world at the time of the Synoptic Gospels emergence. Understand the process of development of Synoptic Gospels. Gain insight into basic and recent information on significance and main theological messages of particular Synoptic Gospel. Student should acquire knowledge of the basic elements concerning exegesis of Synoptic Gospels according to the most recent scientific methods.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Passed course Bib				1000111 00	<del>Johano I</del>	11041040		
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Obtain solid knowledge on the basic Synoptic thoughts.</li> <li>Acquire insight into the most recent scientific methods in exegesis of Synoptic texts.</li> <li>Through scientific and argumentative approach interpret and explore texts from the Synoptic Gospels, independently</li> <li>Actualise the message of these ancient texts by placing them within the context of present time and circumstances.</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Revealing historical Synoptic Gospels Gospel: historical criticism, history of theological messatime and place of Gospels: the Gospels: the Gospels God's Kingdom (M	al backg emerge framewouf redactinges of e the original	round of Greence (15). Some (15). Some criticism, every Evange (15). Exegenthew – the Some country the some	ek-Roman a special intro- of source and Synoptic qua- elist writer a sis of selecte	duction of tradition of tradition, litter of the question, litter of the question of the quest	to partion, textuanterary signitudes to the contraction the contraction to the contractio	cular Syll and his gnificand of auth m the Sy	ynoptic storical ce and orship, ynoptic	
Format of course	⊠ lectures			individual ta	asks				
instruction:	☐ seminars and w			discussion					
Student obligations	Class attendance, exam.	reading	of the assign	ned literature			nd taking	of an	
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Class attendance  Experimental work	1,0	Research Written representation	on	Practica training Reading assigned literature	d	1,	5	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar ess	ay	(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,5	(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Regular class atte from the teaching required to read.							tions	

Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
R. E. Brown, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2008.	2				
W. J. Harrington, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1983.	9				
M. Vugdelija, <i>Pastoralni aspekti Besjede u</i> prispodobama (Mt 13,1-52), Zagreb, 1986., str. 1-242.	1				
M. Vugdelija, <i>Očenaš - Molitva Gospodnja</i> , Split, 2007., str. 1- 286.	1				
M. Vugdelija (ur.), <i>Govor na gori</i> (Mt 5 - 7), Split, 2004. R. Schnackenburg, <i>Osoba Isusa Krista u četiri evanđelja</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1997.					
Anonymous student questionnaire during the course delivery and after the exam.					
	R. E. Brown, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2008. W. J. Harrington, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1983. M. Vugdelija, <i>Pastoralni aspekti Besjede u prispodobama (Mt 13,1-52)</i> , Zagreb, 1986., str. 1-242. M. Vugdelija, <i>Očenaš - Molitva Gospodnja</i> , Split, 2007., str. 1-286. M. Vugdelija (ur.), <i>Govor na gori</i> (Mt 5 - 7), Split, 2004. R. Schnackenburg, <i>Osoba Isusa Krista u četiri evanđe</i>	R. E. Brown, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2008.  W. J. Harrington, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 9 1983.  M. Vugdelija, <i>Pastoralni aspekti Besjede u prispodobama (Mt 13,1-52)</i> , Zagreb, 1986., str. 1-242.  M. Vugdelija, <i>Očenaš - Molitva Gospodnja</i> , Split, 1 2007., str. 1-286.  M. Vugdelija (ur.), <i>Govor na gori</i> (Mt 5 - 7), Split, 2004. R. Schnackenburg, <i>Osoba Isusa Krista u četiri evanđelja</i> , KS, Zagre			

COURSE TITLE		THE (	CORPUS OF	F THE APOS	TLE JOH	N			
Code	KBF: 402 ISVU: 82531		Year of stu	ıdy		IV	/		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vidović, Ph.D.	inko	Credit (EC	TS)		2	2		
Assistants			Type of ins	struction f hours per	L	S	Е	F	
7 100101011110			semester)		30				
Course status	Core course		Percentage implementa	e of e-learning ation					
		COURS	E DESCRIP	TION					
Course goals	interpret the under	Familiarise students with manuscripts of the Apostle John. Critically explore and interpret the underlying thought of John's work and its historical impact, especially in order to increase contemporary awareness and appreciation of its theological and social importance.							
Course enrollment	Passed courses B		reek languag	ge and Genera	al Introdu	ction to	the Stud	y of	
requirements and	the Holy Scripture		uritingo in o	riginal Crook	longuego				
core competencies	Basic knowledge of	JI JUIII S	writings in o	nigiriai Greek	language				
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ul> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>1. Explore, analyse and understand John's manuscripts.</li> <li>2. Interpret, elaborate and critically reflect on John's manuscripts in their literary and historical context.</li> <li>3. Discern and analyse the message conveyed by John's manuscripts in today's context.</li> <li>4. Evaluate, form and argue on opinions based on John's thought.</li> </ul>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Redaction of John building (6). Cultural, religious authorship and the John's expression. Christological theo The Epistles of Jol Exegesis of the se formation of the fa	and cont purpose, writing sology (4). hn as intelected pa	emplative re e of John's G style and stru erpretation, rassages rele	eflections on J Gospel (10). ucture of the ( revision and a evant for the p	ohn's tho Gospel as actualization resent, es	ught, au mediat on of the specially	uthors, ing form e Gospe	of	
Format of course instruction:	⊠lectures			⊠ discussion					
Student obligations	Class attendance, oral exam.	involven	nent in discu	issions, prepa	ration and	d taking	of writte	n or	
Caraaning atudant	Class attendance	0,8	Research		Practical training				
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS	Experimental work		Written representat	tion	Discussi	on	0,	2	
credits per each activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar es	Seminar essay					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0	(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project		(Other)				

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Student involvement in discussions, questions, independent interpretation, monitoring of student's interpretation, written or oral exam at the end of the semester.						
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
Obligatory literature	M. Vidović (ur.), <i>Uvod u Ivanovo evanđelje</i> (internal						
(available in the library or via other media)	teaching materials), Split, 2010.  R. E. Brown, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet,</i> KS, Zagreb, 2008., str. 325-397.	2					
	R. Schnackenburg, <i>Osoba Isusa Krista u četiri</i> evanđelja, KS, Zgreb, 1997., str. 218-284.	2					
	I. Dugandžić, Evanđelje ljubljenog učenika. Uvodna pitanja i komentar Ivanova evanđelja, KS, Zagreb, 2012., selected parts.						
Supplementary literature	R. E. Brown, <i>Giovanni. Commento al vangelo spiritua</i> Schnackenburg, <i>Das Johannesevangelium,</i> HThKNT, <sup>2</sup> 1977.	le, Citadella, A , IV/1, Freibur	Assisi, 1979; R. g, <sup>4</sup> 1979; IV/2,				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Mid-term exams:correlation, criticism and reference to John's messages and related thoughts.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE	S	EXUAL,	MARRIAG	E AN	D FAMIL	Y MORA	LITY		
Code	KBF: 403 ISVU: 82532		Year of st	tudy			۱۱		
Course teacher/s	Assistant professor Bilokapić, Ph.D.	r Šimun	Credit (E	CTS)			5	5	
Assistants			Type of ir (number of			L	S	Е	F
	Coro course		semester	·)	·	60			
Course status	Core course	e Percentage of e-learning implementation							
	(	COURS	E DESCRII	PTION					
Course goals	Familiarise student Christian's speech knowledge on thes particular issues re grounded and reas views, values and r life.	on sexuse moral elated to sonable a	ality, marria views. Inde sexuality, r arguments	age ar epende marria for pe	nd family. ently and ge and fa rsonal vie	Understa critically mily. Dev ws and o	and and reflect c relop co challeng	acquire on gener mpetende oppos	ral and ces for ing
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Competences acqu	uired froi	m the cours	se Fur	ndamenta	l Moral T	heology	<b>'</b> .	
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully  1. Explain the 2. Interpret ar marriage a 3. Offer soluti sexuality, r 4. Provide are different we	e purpos nd adequand love ions to comarriage guments	e and mea uately evaluand fertility oncrete mo and family for Christi	ning o uate the in a factoral pro /. an's at	f human s ne importa amily. oblems ar	sexuality, ance of lo	, marriaç ove and mas con	ge and fa sexualit	y in
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Anthropology of human sexuality (10).  Sexuality in the context of Christian mystery (6).  Sexual morality in general (4).  Specific sexual morality (6).  Marriage in the Bible and in the Church history (4).  Premarital period (2).  Anthropology and the moral of matrimonial love (4).  Extramarital sexual relations (2).  Crisis of the institution of marriage (2).  Stability of marriage and divorce (2).  Meaning and task of family (4).  Moral attitudes and values of family life (2).  Responsible birthing (4).  Sexual upbringing (4).								
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			□ (ot	her)				
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance,	mid-term e	xam, p	oreparatio	n and ta	king of a	an exam	
Screening student	Class attendance	2,0	Research			Practical training			
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		(Other)			
activity so that total	Essay		Seminar e			(Other)	-		

number of ECTS credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	2,0	(Other)					
to the ECTS credit value of the course	Written exam		Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance	Final exam – 70% Mid-term exam – 15% Class attendance – 10% Active participation in discussions – 5%								
		Tit	le		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
	Drugi vatikanski sa Gaudium et spes o Zagreb, 1986., br.	Crkvi u	2							
Obligatory literature (available in the	Papa Pavao VI., <i>H</i> ispravnoj regulacij 1-31.		8							
library or via other media)	Kongregacija za n Izjava Kongregacij seksualne etike, K	e za nau	3							
	Ivan Pavao II., Ob consortio, KS, Zag		4							
	Ivan Pavao II., <i>Lju</i> Odgojne smjernice 1-108.	dska spo	3							
	Sveti zbor za katol ljudskoj ljubavi. Ob 1996., str. 1-65.		5							
Supplementary literature	Ivan Fuček, <i>Moralno duhovni život. Predbračna ljubav, bračna ljubav</i> , Verbum, Split, 2005., str. 1-411. Ivan Fuček, <i>Moralno duhovni život. Roditelji, djeca</i> , Verbum, Split, 2008., str. 1-340. Petar Šolić, <i>Moralni aspekti ljudske seksualnosti</i> , CuS, Split, 2002., str.1-265.									
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, mid-term exams, active participation in discussions, questionnaire, discussion.									
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)										

COURSE TITLE	INTRODUCTION TO THE CODE OF CANON LAW (I & III BOOK)						
Code	KBF: 404 ISVU: 82533	Year of study		I/	/		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		3	3		
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per	L	S	Е	F	
Assistants		semester)	30				
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation					
	COURSI	E DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	Familiarise students with th Laws, the most significant t Understand the importance interpretation of other laws Student should learn how to Office of the Church (on pre Church, Catholic education	the Code of Canon Law are of General norms in the Crelated to the Church. or interpret provisions of the eaching the Word of God,	nd conter Canon La e III bool	nt of the aw and i	CCL. n ., the Te	aching	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Ondren, Gamone education	and the mass media).					
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Describe historical development of the Canon law and the context of emergence of the Canon from 1917, Canon from 1983 and the Code of Canons of the Eastern Churches.</li> <li>Analyse the Canons through General norms and the Teaching Office of the Church of CCL.</li> <li>Compare General norms and norms of other Laws of the Catholic Church.</li> <li>Differ custom in law from law writing and customary (common) law from written law (enactment).</li> <li>Make a synthesis of Canons on physical and juridical persons in the Church.</li> <li>Describe canonical election and other types of appointments to ecclesiastical</li> </ol>						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	offices.  Concept, division and sources of law (historical part) (5). Introductory Canons; Ecclesiastical laws; Customs (6). Singular administrative acts; Statutes and ordinances; Physical and juridical persons (6). Power of governance: Ecclesiastical offices; Juridical acts (6). Prescription; the reckoning of time (4). Introductory Canons; Preaching the Word of God; the ministry of the Divine Word (4). Catholic education (3). The means of social communication and books, in particular; The profession of faith (3).						
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learning</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> <li>Student attendance, involved</li> </ul>	☐ multimedia☐ laboratory☐ mentorship☐ (other)	work	equest r	ead can	onical	
Student obligations	ordinances from the Code of Canon through the General	of Canon Law that interpre					

Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Individual work	1,5		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)			
value of the course	Written exam	0,5	Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Participation in dis	Class attendance – 10 %; Participation in discussion – 10 %; Final exam – 80 %.						
Obligatory literature		Tit	ile	Availability via other media				
(available in the library or via other media)	Zakonik kanonsko Ivana Pavla II. s iz odredbe, kan. 12 služba Crkve, kan. J. Brkan, Opće od prava Makarska							
Supplementary literature	prava, Makarska, 1997., str. 15357.  N. Škalabrin, Uvod u kanonsko pravo, Đakovo, 1994., str. 77105; V. B. Nuić, Opće pravo Katoličke Crkve, KS, Zagreb, 1985., str. 251-274; J. Krukowski-R. Sobański, Komentarz do Kodeksu prava kanonicznego, t. I., księga I. Normy ogólne, Pallottinum, Poznań, 2003.; W. Eymans, Kanonisches Recht. Lehrbucch aufgrund des Codex Iuris Canonici Begründet von E. Eichman, fortgefürt von K. Mörsdorf, neue bearbeitet von Winfried Aymans, Bd. I. Eileitende Grundfragen und Allgemeine Normen, verl. Ferdinand Schöningh, Padreborn-München-Wien-Zürich, 1991.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes  Other (according to		e registe	er, active participatio		scussions, com	petent use of		
the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE		CHRISTOLOGY				
Code	KBF: 405 ISVU: 82534	Year of study		1	V	
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Mladen Parlov, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)			5	
Assistants	Edvard Punda, Ph.D.	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 60	S	E	F
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation				
	COURSE I	DESCRIPTION				
Course goals	Acquire basic knowledge on to interpret the most important E Christian notion of Jesus Chricontemporary Christological is challenges.	Biblical sources and theologist is based. Argumentative	ogical t ely eva	teaching aluate ar	on which	h
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Competences acquired from the History of Salvation or other re		the My	stery of	Christ a	nd the
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:         <ol> <li>Interpret and clarify basic concepts and role of Christology within dogmatic theology.</li> <li>Discern and evaluate various historical approaches to the Person of Jesus Christ.</li> <li>Analyse speech development on historical Jesus and Christ of faith and elaborate on justifiable and Biblically grounded Church proclamation of Jesus Christ.</li> <li>Identify the necessity and boundaries of formal Christology of the Old Testament.</li> <li>Interpret theological meaning of Jesus's miracles.</li> <li>Analyste text from the New Testament related to Jesus's death; interpret them and offer contemporary interpretative framework of Christ's Paschal Mystery.</li> </ol> </li> <li>Furtherly explain the underlying claim according to which Jesus Christ is a "true God" and a "true man".</li> </ol>					
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	8. Interpret the meaning of Salvation.  Definition, concepts and methods related to Christology. Significance of Christology within theology (2).  Jesus Christ in the focus of the contemporary world (literature, philosophy, religions, spirirtual movements, the Church proclamation) (2).  Jesus Christ in contemporary Catholic theology and Christology (2).  Sources of Christology (1). The relevance of history for Christology. Historical characater of the Gospels (1). Historical question on Jesus Christ: Quests in modern Christologies (2). Formal Christology of the Old Testament (2).  Jesus's message on the God's Kingdom (2). Jesus's miracles (1).  Christological titles (1). Conflict, judgement and death of Jesus from Nazareth.  Theological interpretations of Jesus's death (2). Jesus's resurrection: historical and theological interpretation (2). Christology in Judeo-Christian context. Heresies denying the Divinity of Christ. Heresies denying Christ's humanness (1).  Christology of the Apostolic Fathers (1). Christology of apologists and the Church Fathers of the II and III century (2). Heresy of Arianism and the Council of Nicaea (2). Cappadocian Fathers, Alexandrian School and Antioch School. Apollinarism. Council of Constantinopole (3). Augustine and Pelagianism (1). Nestorianism and the Council of Ephesus (2). Monophysitism and Chalcedon Council (2).  The second Council of Constantinopole. Monothelitism and the Third Council of					

Format of course	Christology in the Middle age. Anselmo. Thomas Aquinas. Bonaventura. John Duns Scotus (4). Protestantism. Christology of reformation (2). Christologies of the New Age philosophy: Spinoza, Lessing, Kant, Hegel, Schleiermacher, Kierkegaard (2). Christology of the XXth century: protestant theologists (2). Christology of the XXth century: Catholic theologists (4). Mysteries of Jesus's Life and their salvational meaning (1). The Passion and death of Jesus Christ and our Salvation (1). Theories on Salvation through history (2). Thomas Aquinas on Christ's salvational death (2). Fruits of redemption (1). Modern reflections on the death of Christ (1). Mercy and salvation. The impeccability of Jesus. Knowledge of Jesus. Psychological unity and Jesus self-awareness (1). Christology of succession (1).									
instruction:	⊠ lectures		☐ (oth							
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance and	d active participa	tion.	1=					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training					
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	0,5	Individual wor	·k				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam		(Other)					
value of the course	Written exam	2,0	Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam			Presentation – 15 % Mid-term exam – 25 % Final exam – 60%							
					A "I - I. "I"4					
Obligatory literature		Title	<b>)</b>		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
Obligatory literature (available in the	W. Kasper, <i>Isus Ki</i>			3-194.	copies in	via other				
	W. Kasper, <i>Isus Ki</i> C. Schönborn, <i>Bog</i> Zagreb, 2008.	rist, CuS, S	plit, 1995., str. 1		copies in the library	via other				
(available in the library or via other	C. Schönborn, Bog	rist, CuS, S g posla Sind i kšćanske	split, 1995., str. 1 a svoga. Kristolo vjere: uvod u po	ogija, KS, jam	copies in the library	via other				
(available in the library or via other	C. Schönborn, Bog Zagreb, 2008. K. Rahner, Temelji kršćanstva, Ex libr Katekizam Katoličke	rist, CuS, S g posla Sind i kšćanske is, Rijeka, 2 e Crkve, Zag	split, 1995., str. 1 a svoga. Kristolo vjere: uvod u po 2007., str. 229-3 greb 1994., br. 42	pgija, KS, jam 97. 2-686.	copies in the library	via other				
(available in the library or via other	C. Schönborn, Bog Zagreb, 2008. K. Rahner, Temelji kršćanstva, Ex libr	rist, CuS, S g posla Sind i kšćanske is, Rijeka, 2 e Crkve, Zad demptor ho rodna teolo 1-43. auk vjere, L ija, UPT, Đa	split, 1995., str. 1 a svoga. Kristolo vjere: uvod u po 2007., str. 229-3: greb 1994., br. 42 minis, KS, Zagre ška komisija, Iza Dominus Jesus, akovo, 1996., str	ogija, KS, jam 97. 2-686. eb 1997. abrana pit KS, Zagre 7-395.	copies in the library  5  1  3  anja iz kristolog	via other media				
(available in the library or via other media)  Supplementary	C. Schönborn, Bog Zagreb, 2008. K. Rahner, Temelji kršćanstva, Ex libr Katekizam Katoličke Ivan Pavao II., Red Papinska međunar Zagreb, 1983., str. Kongregacija za na J. Galot, Kristologij	rist, CuS, S g posla Sind i kšćanske is, Rijeka, 2 e Crkve, Zad demptor ho rodna teolo 1-43. auk vjere, L ija, UPT, Đa dikt XVI., Is	split, 1995., str. 1 a svoga. Kristolo vjere: uvod u po 2007., str. 229-3 greb 1994., br. 42 minis, KS, Zagre ška komisija, Iza Dominus Jesus, akovo, 1996., str sus iz Nazareta, s, questionnaire,	ogija, KS, jam 97. 2-686. eb 1997. abrana pita KS, Zagre 7-395. Verbum, S	the library  5  1  3  anja iz kristolog b 2000.  Split, 2007., str	via other media				

COURSE TITLE			PNEUMATO	LOGY					
Code	KBF: 406 ISVU: 82535		Year of study			ı	V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Parlov, Ph.D.	or Mladen	Credit (ECTS)				2		
Assistants			Type of instruct (number of hou semester)		L 30	S	E	+	F
Course status	Core course		Percentage of e implementation	-learning					
	COURSE DESCRIPTION								
Course goals	Students are expe framework of histo They should also of the Holy Spirit in the	y of salvation	on, i.e. in the Ho of the times, i.e	ly Scriptu e. realise t	re and	the histo	ory o	f Chu	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Students should ol concepts; the Pati						ologic	cal	
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Interpret and clarify the concept of the Holy Spirit and signs of His presence in the life of Church and society;</li> <li>Interpret the ways the Holy Spirit manifests his presence in the history of salvation, i.e. interpret sign of the times in order to realise the presence or the absence of the Holy Spirit in the life of a particular ecclesiastical community or a particular faithful;</li> <li>Detect and adequately evaluate contemporary spiritual movements in the Church and society;</li> <li>Assess the value and authentic spiritual experiences;</li> <li>Analyse past and present spiritual movements and evaluate them properly.</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The concept of "sp (3). Experience of Experience of the the history of Chur in the life of Jesus Spirit and charisma	pirit", in ger the Spirit in Spirit in the ch (8). Sys Christ (2).	neral (1). Experie the period betw New Testamen tem, part: Spirit Correlation betw	ence of the veen the to t (4). Expe in the my veen the S	e Spirit wo Tes erience stery o pirit ar	in the Cataments of the Softhe Tries	Old To (2). Spirit nity ( hurcl	thro (2). S	ment ough Spirit
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures		□ (oth	er)					
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance and	active participa	tion.	1				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	0,5	Research		Practi trainir				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	0,5	(Othe				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Othe	r)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Othe	r)			
value of the course	Written exam	1,0	Project		(Othe	r)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Presentation – 20% Final exam – 80% (oral and/or written)								
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Title			сор	ber of ies in ibrary	vi	ailab ia otl med	

media)	A. Schneider, <i>Na putovima Duha</i> , FTI, Zagreb, 1991., str. 5-204.	2					
	Ivan Pavao II., <i>Dominum et vivificantem</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1997.	4					
Supplementary literature	. Mühlen, <i>Obnova kršćanske vjere. Karizma - Duh - Oslobođenje</i> , Duh i voda, elsa, 1984., str. 51-78, 149-179; . Cantalamessa, <i>Duh Sveti u Isusovu životu</i> , Duh i voda, Jelsa, 1984., str. 1-88.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		eacher-student consultations, questionnaire, student attendance register, active volvement in discussions, end-of-semester course/teacher evaluation.					
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE	THEOLOGICAL ANTHROPOLOGY							
Code	KBF: 421 ISVU: 82536	Year of study		IV	/			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Nikola Bižaca, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		6	6			
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per	L	S	Е	F		
		semester) Percentage of e-learning	60					
Course status	Core course	implementation						
		DESCRIPTION						
Course goals	Students should acquire knowledge and understand basic facts concerning  Course goals theological conception of world and man creation, man's place and role in the history of Salvation and human's ultimate eschatological fulfillment.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Competences acquired from the following three courses: Cosmolgy, Philosophical Anthropology, Ontology.  Basic knowledge of the Bible.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Due to basic interpretative skills, explain in related and specific aspect of the theological anthropology treatise and approaches to the study of humans by other sciences.</li> <li>Discern and analyse basic Biblical, traditional, theological sources and assumptions of today's speech of the Church on the creation of the world and man and a man in the history of salvation.</li> <li>Evaluate true anthropological relevance of all other theological tractates.</li> <li>Recognize and discuss against similarites and differences between the Chrsitian anthropology and anthropologies of other religions.</li> <li>Based on overall theological knowledge participate competently in social quests and ideological disputes specific for the actual cultural paradigm shift and its</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)								

	Eschatological human identity: parousia, problem of reincarnation, the Resurrection Body, God's judgement (5).  Possibility and reality of the final judgement and 'the last choice in death' (3).  Purgatory and Heaven (3).  Eschatological perspectives of the II Vatican Council (2).								
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			□ (o	ther)				
Student obligations	Regular class atte	egular class attendance and active participation.							
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS credits per	Class attendance and consultations Experimental	2,0	Research Written		0,3	Practical training Studying		2,0	
each activity so that	work		representa		0,0	literature		, ~	
total number of ECTS credits corresponds	Essay	0.5	Seminar e			(Other)			
to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam			(Other)			
value of the course	Written exam	1,2	Project			(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam – 2 Presentation – 109 Final exam – 70%	Presentation – 10%							
	Title  A. Scola – G. Marengo, Čovjek kao osoba. Teološka					Number of copies in the library		vailability via other media	
						1			
	N. Bižaca, <i>Božje dj</i> procesa, Filozofska	antropologija, KS, Zagreb, 2003., str. 57-175, 293-324. N. Bižaca, <i>Božje djelovanje u svijetu dinamičkih</i> procesa, Filozofska istraživanja, 4 (2003), str. 931-955.							
Obligatory literature (available in the	N. Bižaca, O nekir o stvaralačkom Bo N. Bižaca (pr.), Go 2005., str. 3001-32	4							
library or via other media)	N. Bižaca, Osobno govoru o istočnom Bižaca (pr.), Društ Split, 2002, str. 11	7							
	N. Bižaca, <i>Probler</i>	n čistilišt	a u teologiji	, Kate	eheza, 3	1			
	(183), str. 27-38. L. Nemet, <i>Kršćans</i> 2002., str. 7-26, 96	6-128.				1			
	C. Pozo, <i>Eshatolo</i>				ka	5			
	teologija, Sarajevo, 1997., str. 323-430. F. Varone, <i>Nevolje s odsutnim Bogom</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1998., str. 76-206.					3			
Supplementary literature	N. Bižaca, <i>Razmiš Božja</i> , u: N. A. And str. 89-109. L. Nemet, <i>Kršćans</i>	čić – N. E	Bižaca (prir.)	), Pris	stupi umir	anju i smrti, Cl			
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acqui- sition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher co	L. Nemet, <i>Kršćanska eshatologija</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2002., st. 5-157.  Student-teacher consultations, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, end-of-semester course and teacher evaluation in the form of questionnaire.						•	
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE	CORPUS O	F THE A	POSTLE PAU	JL AND OTH	IER EPI	STLES (	(PART I)			
Code	KBF: 422 ISVU: 82537		Year of study	у		I۱	/			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vidović, Ph.D. and Full professor Mar Vugdelija, Ph.D.		Credit (ECTS	5)		6 (I part - 3,5)				
Assistants			Type of instr (number of h semester)		75 (I part - 45)	S	E	F		
Course status	Core course		Percentage of implementation							
		COURS	E DESCRIPTI	ON						
Course goals	Familiarise studen Testament. Critica place Pauline thou	lly exploright withi	re it, understar n contempora	nd, evaluate ry context.	, appreci	ate, inte	rpret and			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	the Holy Scripture. from the New Test	Passed courses Biblical Greek Language and General Introduction to the Study of the Holy Scripture. Basic knowledge and understanding of the Greek manuscripts from the New Testament and general cognition related to the emergence of the Biblical manuscripts and their importance.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Explore and analyse historical and literary context of manuscripts' emergence.  2. Understand, interpret and elaborate on analysed texts in the context of their emergence.  3. Describe the manuscripts' significance for the contemporary theological thought.  4. Analyse Pauline texts from the present context and argue on their importance.  5. Develop attitude and evaluate the significance of Pauline thought in the actual Church doctrine.									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Church doctrine.  The epistle as literary genre, and origin of the collection of Pauline epistles (3).  Paul's biography (4).  Epistles to the Thessalonians (5).  Epistles to the Corinthians (8).  Epistles to the Galatians, Romans and Philippians (15).  Epistles to the Philemon, Colossians and Ephesians (7).  Pastoral epistles (3).  All epistles are elaborated regarding their literary complexity and completeness, historical ground, theological capacity and relevance for the past and contemporary theological reflections. Detailed vocabulary, syntactic, historical, religious and									
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			(other)						
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active part		D		ı			
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Class attendance  Experimental work	1,0	Research Written representatio		Practical training Disccusi and indiv	ons /idual	0,	5		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essa		assignm (Other)	ents				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)					
value of the course	Written exam	2,0	Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of	Class attendance. Written exam.									

student work in class and at the final exam			
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	R. E. Brown, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet,</i> KS, Zagreb, 2008., str. 401-780.	2	
	A. Brunot, <i>Sveti Pavao i njegova poruka,</i> KS, Zagreb, 1995.	1	
	M. Vidović, <i>Od križa do uskrsnuća</i> . Temeljna poruka Prve poslanice Korinćanima, Hrvatsko biblijsko društvo i Teovizija, Zagreb, 2007.	2	
	AA. VV., Komentari raznih novozavjetnih spisa u izdanju Logos, Daruvar, 1997.		
Supplementary literature	G. Barbaglio, La teologia di Paolo. Abbozzi in forma e	<i>pistolare,</i> EDE	3, Bologna 2008.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Mid-term examinations, discussions, evaluation of the literature review, written or oral exam.	critical observ	vations,
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	CORPUS OF	THE AF	POSTLE P	AUL	AND OTH	ER EPISTLE	S (PA	RT II)	)
Code	KBF: 422 ISVU: 82537		Year of s	tudy			IV		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Marija Vugdelija, Ph.D.; Fu professor Marinko V Ph.D.	ıll	Credit (E	CTS)		6 (II	l part -	2,5)	
Assistants			Type of ir (number semester	of hou		75 (II part - 30)	S	Е	F
Course status	Core course		Percenta: implemen		e-learning				
	С	OURSE	DESCRI						
Course goals  Course enrollment	interpretation as the detailed insight into for its interpretation context of present ti	Familiarise students with the key issues important for the New Testament interpretation as the course subject matter. The acquisition of argumentative and detailed insight into its theological messages and recent scientific methods applied for its interpretation. Independently research and actualise its messages within the context of present time and circumstances.							
requirements and core competencies	Passed courses Biblical Greek Language and General Introduction to the Study of the Holy Scripture.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Obtain solid knowledge of the epistolary literature of the New Testament;</li> <li>Gain insight into recent scientific methods applied for interpretation of the NT texts;</li> <li>Use scientific and popular methods for interpretation and elaboration of the Pauline corpus.</li> <li>Actualise the messages of these ancient texts in the contemporary context.</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Theological exegetic Epistle to the Hebre Peter's epistle, John writing, literary struct John's Revelation, to for exegetical analysis	c analys ws, Epi n's Reve cture, lite the mos	sis of the fo stles of Ja elation. The erary genre t intriguing	ollowi mes, e Tex e, cor	ng New Te Epistles of t analysis i ntent and th	estament mar Jude, First a nclude: caus neological me	nuscrip and Se e and essage	ots: cond purpo e (15).	ose of
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and wo</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learn</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	ning		□ n □ la □ m ⊠ di	dividual tar nultimedia boratory entorship	1			
Student obligations	Regular class attended of the exam.	dance, ı	reading of	the as	ssigned lite	erature, prepa	aratior	and t	taking
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	0,5	Research			Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written	ation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay			(Other)			
	Mid-term exams		Oral exan	1		Assigned literature		1,0	)
value of the course	Written exam		Project			(Other)			
Grading and	Regular class atten	idance a	and final o	ral ex	xam that c	onsists of tw	o que	stions	from

evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	the teaching materials and one question from the as was required to read.	ssigned literati	ure that student			
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	R. E. Brown, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2008.	2				
	W. Harrington, <i>Uvod u Novi zavjet</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1992., str. 344-397.459-497.	9				
	M. Vugdelija, <i>Uskrsnuće i nada (1 Pt 1,3-5.21)</i> , u: Lj. Maračić (ur.), <i>Spe gaudentes - U nadi radosni</i> , Zagreb, 1997., str. 145-180.	2				
	M. Vugdelija, Narav Isusova svećeništva i njegove žrtve prema Poslanici Hebrejima, u: N. Bižaca - J. Garmaz (ur.), Antropološka i religiozna dimenzija žrtve, CUS, Split, 2013., str. 83-174.	2				
	5. M. Zovkić, <i>Crkva i siromasi prema Jakovljevoj poslanici</i> , u: M. Cifrak (ur.), <i>O kraljevstvu nebeskom novo i staro</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2001., str. 313-343.	1				
Supplementary literature	C. Tomić, <i>Otkrivenje</i> . Komentar (Veritas), Zagreb, 201 B. Lujić, <i>Otkupljenje u Poslanici Hebrejima</i> , u: ISTI, <i>Is</i> KS, Zagreb, 2005., str. 231-256.		na antropologija,			
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Anonymous questionnare students fulfill during the course delivery and after the exam.					
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)						

COURSE TITLE	BIBLICAL THEOLOGY OF THE NEW TESTAMENT								
Code	KBF: 423 ISVU: 82538		Year of s	tudy			1\	/	
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Domagoj Runje, P		Credit (E	CTS)			2		
Assistants			Type of ir (number semester	of hours		L 30	S	Е	F
Course status	Core course		Percentaç implemen		arning				
		COURS	E DESCRI	PTION					
Course goals	Familiarise student	orical pe	riods.						
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Knowledge of the I terms of the New T			ages and	d unders	standing	of the k	ey Gree	!K
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	1. Read the Ne 2. Evaluate the 3. Participate in 4. Implement a	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Read the New Testament texts from theological point of view.  2. Evaluate theological issues on the basis of the Bible texts.  3. Participate in biblical-theological discussions.  4. Implement acquired knowledge in the new ecclesial and social circumstances.  1. History of Biblical theology of the New Testament (2).							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	<ol> <li>History of Biblical theology of the New Testament (2).</li> <li>Analyse the completeness of theological message in the New Testament (2).</li> <li>Particular theological topic from different sections of the New Testament:         <ul> <li>Synoptics (6).</li> <li>Theology of the Apostle Paul (5)</li> </ul> </li> <li>Mid-term exam (1).</li> <li>John's manuscripts (4).</li> <li>Other New Testament manuscripts (6).</li> <li>Actuality of New Testament themes for contemporary theological reflexion</li> </ol>								
Format of course instruction:	(4).  □ lectures □ seminars and workshops □ exercises □ on line entirely □ combined e-learning □ field instruction □ individual ta □ multimedia □ laboratory □ mentorship □ (other)				timedia ratory torship v er)	a o work			
Student obligations	Lecture attendance								
Screening student work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each activity so that total number of ECTS	Experimental work Essay	1,0	Research Written represent	ation		Practical (Other) (Other) Construc			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit value of the course	Mid-term exams Written and/or oral exam	0,5	Oral exan	1		written p (Other)			
			I .	ı					

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam – 40% Final exam – 60% (oral and/or written)					
Obligatory literature (available in the	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
library or via other media)	Ivan Dugandžić, <i>Biblijska teologija Novoga zavjeta</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2004., str. 5-175.	2				
	Joachim Gnilka, <i>Teologija Novoga zavjeta</i> , Herder - KS, Zagreb, 1999., str. 5-386.	2				
Supplementary literature	H. Conzelmann, <i>Teologia del Nuovo Testamento</i> , Paideia, Brescia, 1991. F. Porsch, <i>Mnogo glasova jedna vjera. Teologija Novoga zavjeta,</i> KS, Zagreb 1988., str. 5-222. Razni autori: <i>Biblijska teologijha Staroha i novoga zavjeta,</i> KS, ZTagreb, 1980., str. 267-469. R. Schnackenburg, <i>Messaggio morale del Nuovo Testamento</i> , Paoline, Alba, 1971.					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Questionnaire and a possibility for oral and/ or written /and exam.	review after t	ne lectures or			
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)						

COURSE TITLE	DIDACTICS AND EDUCATIONAL METHODOLOGY IN RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND CATECHESIS							
Code	KBF: 424 ISVU: 82539		Year of study			I	V	
Course teacher/s	Associate profess: Jadranka Garmaz		Credit (ECTS)				3	
Assistants			Type of instruction (number of housemester)		L 45	S	E	F
Course status	Core course		Percentage of implementation			20	0%	
			E DESCRIPTIO					
Course goals	Acquire knowledge of the subject matter, structure and tasks of religious education didactics and didactic concepts.  Acquire basic didactical variables and methodology. Understand the structure of the teaching process.  Adopt elements of programming, planning, delivering and evaluation of religious teaching.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to: 1.Explain the structure of the teaching process. 2. Evaluate the impact of didactical variables and methodology on planning and realization of religious education. 3. Evaluate working methods and communication media in religious education and catechesis. 4. Plan basic methodological elements, methods and methodical systems in religious education and catechesis.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	General view on re Didactic conception Religious education Assignments and of the subject matter. The content of religious Education method Media in religious Results evaluation Religious-didactica Planning and prep	5. Apply evaluation and grading in the process of education.  General view on religious education didactics (3).  Didactic conceptions (2).  Religious education's role in the identity-shaping of an individual (3).  Assignments and goals (2).  The subject matter of religious education (2).  The content of religious education (2).  The role of religious teacher and his/her personality (5).  Education methodology issues: methods, paintings, Biblical texts (6).  Media in religious education (2).  Results evaluation (2).  Religious-didactical principles (10).						
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures       ⊠ individual tasks         □ seminars and workshops       □ multimedia         □ exercises       □ mentorship wor         ⊠ combined e-learning       □ (other)							
Student obligations	Class attendance,	prepara	tion of the teachi	ng unit.				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	0,5	(Other)			

activity so that total	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)					
number of ECTS credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam		(Other)					
to the ECTS credit value of the course	Written exam	0,5	Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam										
Obligatory literature	<b>Title</b> G. Hilger – S. Leimgruber – H. G. Ziebertz, <i>Vjero-</i>				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
(available in the library or via other media)	G. Hilger – S. Lein naučna didaktika. posao, Salezijana,	Priručnik	7							
,	Katolički vjeronauk program za osnovi str. 336-339.		1	www.mzos.hr						
Supplementary literature	M. Pranjić, <i>Metodi</i> , primjerak u knjižni W. Mattes, <i>Nastav</i> Ljevak, Zagreb, 20	ci) ne meto	de.75 kompaktni	h pregled		,				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Discussion at the e	end of th	e semester, teac	her-stude	nt consultation	s, questionnaire.				
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)										

COURSE TITLE	CODE	CODE OF THE CANON LAW (II BOOK)						
Code	KBF: 425 ISVU: 82540	Year of st	udy		I	V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.	Credit (E0	CTS)			4		
Assistants	Marko Mrše, Ph.D.	Type of in (number of semester)	of hours per	L 45	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation						
	COURSE	DESCRI						
Course goals	Familiarise students with the content of the second book of the Canon, titled "The beople of God" and consisting of three parts: The Christ's faithful, The hierarchical Constitution of the Church, Institutes of Consecrated life and Societies of Apostolic fe.  Understand particular norms referring to the mentioned topics focusing on the interpretation of the juridical status of the Church members, their obligations and ights within the selected order and ecclesiastical office.  Learn norms of the II book of the Code of the Canon law.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Describe the meaning of the concept "God's People" in the light of the doctrine of the II Vatican Council and Canon norms; its role and mission in this world.  2. Define the juridical status, rights and obligations of all the Church members.  3. Argue on the relevance of the norms referring to the ecclesiastical offices within the hierarchical constitution of the Church.  4. Compare the position and place, mission and charisma of the Insitutes of							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	consecrated life and Societies of Apostolic life and their role within the Church.  Biblical aspect of the Church (5). Church as God's People in the doctrine of the II Vatican council (3). Christ's faithful in general, juridical aspect of the faithful, their rights and obligations (5).  Lay members of Christ's faithful and their obligations and rights (5). Sacred ministers or clerics and their obligations and rights (6). Personal prelatures and associations of Christ's faithful (2). The hierarchical constitution of the Church (1). The supreme authority of the Church (5). Particular Churches and the authority constituted within them (3). Groupings of particular Churches (1). The internal ordering of particular Churches (2). Norms common to all institutes of the consecrated life (1). Religious institutes (3). Secular institutes (2).							
Format of course instruction:	Societies of Apostolic life (1  ⊠ lectures  □ seminars and workshops  □ exercises  □ on line entirely  □ combined e-learning  □ field instruction	kshops  individual tasks  multimedia  laboratory  mentorship work						
Student obligations	Regular class attendance a	nd active p	participation.					
				_				

					T .			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Individual work	1,5		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0	(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		lass attendance – 10% articipation in discussion – 10% inal exam – 80%						
Obligatory literature (available in the	Title				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
library or via other media)	Zakonik kanonsko Ivana Pavla II. s iz 1996., str. 93-373	vorima, (	4					
Supplementary literature	P. Pranjić, Božji Narod. II. knjiga Zakonika kanonskog prava; kanoni 204-746 s komentarom, Katolički bogoslovni fakultet, Sarajevo, 2012.  J. Brkan, Obveze i prava vjernika laika, Služba Božja, Split, 2005.  J. Šalković, Obveze i prava vjernika laika (kann. 224-231). Poslanje i djelovanje, Glas Koncila, Zagreb, 2009.  J. Brkan, Klerici u zakonodavstvu Katoličke Crkve, Zbornik Kačić, Split, 2012.  J. Brkan. Župa u zakonodavstvu Katoličke Crkve, Služba Božja, Split, 2004.  J. Brkan. Ustanove posvećenog života i družbe apostolskog života prema Zakoniku kanonskog prava, Naše slovo, Šibenik, 2007.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes  Other (according to	Student attendance register, participation in discussion, thorough understanding of the Code of Canon law, questionnaire.							
the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	FUNDA	MENTAL PASTORAL THE	OLO	ξY		
Code	KBF: 426 ISVU: 82541	Year of study		I	V.	
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Stipe Nimac, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)	4			
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per	L	S	Е	F
	000000000000000000000000000000000000000	semester)	60			
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation				
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION				
Course goals	matters of faith. Critically ev	and theologically analyse cual valuate interrelation between native guidelines for personal	a soc	iety and	the faith	nful.
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Obtain knowledge on everything encompassed by the concept of fundamental pastoral theology.  2. Understand historical background and development of fundamental pastoral theology from its very beginnings up today.  3. Comprehend today's Church and social practice discerning the sign of the times on the basis of the Gospels.  4. Improve the existing Church practice.  5. Assess the system of theological-practical values still adhering to the Revelation and understanding of the time s/he lives and pastorally works.  6. Through experience and testimony of faith and through mediation of ecclesiastical offices and other forms of mediation like diakonia, koinonia, martyria					
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	and liturgy present better Church and social practice.  I. Introduction and foundation (10).  1. Basic forms of Christian/Church/pastoral work: martyria, liturgy, koinonia and diakonia  2. Pastoral and pastoral work in the Bible  3. Jesus's "Pastoral" Work and His preferences ("The Good Shepherd")  4. Definition of pastoral theology  5. Pastoral or practical theology  II. Pastor theology in the interdisciplinary dialogue (10).  1. Pastoral theology as hermeneutic discipline  2. Relationship between pastoral theology and some humanistic sciences  3. Pastoral theology within theological disciplines (special relation to ecclesiology)  4. Fundamental pastoral theology or general pastoral theology  5. Special pastoral theology  6. Pastoral theology as contextual theology (focus on Croatian speaking area)  III. Some important and contested issues (10).  1. Epistemiological status of the pastoral theology  2. Material and formal object of pastoral theology  3. Subject of the pastroal work: what kind of shepherd ("pastor of souls") and which Church?  4. Methodology of pastoral theology and pastoral work  5. Sources of pastoral theology					

	IV. Historical path (10).	of the "yo	oung" discip	line: F	rom Raute	enstrauch to II \	/atican Council	
	The Council     Establishn	nent of pa	astoral theo	ology a		oost-trent perio west discipline		
	theology (F. S. Rautenstrauch) 3. The begining of pastoral theology as academic discipline: Tübingen school							
	– J. M. Sa	iler, A. G	iraf					
	4. Pastoral th	neology f	rom neo- s	cholas	sticism to	kerygmatic the	ology of the XX	
		storal of t	he whole" a	and "F	Pastoral of	f the labour pri	est " to F. X.	
	6. Pastoral th V. From the Secor						om Vienna (10)	
		of pasto	oral theolog			der Pastoralthe		
		neology <sup>°</sup> a		cond	Vatican C	council (F. Klos	stermann, N.	
	<ol><li>Contempo</li></ol>	rary tren	ds in pasto	ral the	eology (P.	M. Zulehner, I	И. Midali, H.	
	Haslinger) 4. Pastoral th		ocusing on	a) so	cial issue:	s, b) experienc	e, c) social	
				esear	ches con	ducted in coop	eration with	
	"Aufbruch" , Vienna) 6. Croatian pastoral theologians							
	VI. Pastoral activity depending on the "image" of the Church: pastoral theology and ecclesiology (10).							
	Christianity and world, the Church and society							
	Understanding of the Church through history (key elements in the understanding of the Church)							
	understanding of the Church) 3. Ecclesiology and pastoral: a) Dogmatic constitution "Lumen gentium" –							
	ecclesiology; b) Pastoral constitution "Gaudium et spes" – pastoral							
	<ul><li>4. Three-fold mission of the Church</li><li>5. Fundamental pastoral activities</li></ul>							
	6. Principles			:5				
	7. Pastoral planning							
	Special aspects of pastoral activity: Local Church and parish pastoral plan							
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			□ (c	other)			
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active p	artici	oation.			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research			Practical training		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation	0,3	(Other)		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)		
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,4	Oral exam	1	1,3	(Other)		
value of the course	Written exam		Project			(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of	Mid-term exam – 2							
student work in	Presentation – 10 Final exam – 70%		d/or written	١				
class and at the final exam	Tinai Gxaiii 7070	(oral and	aror writteri	,				
Obligatory literature		T:4	lo.			Number of	Availability via	
(available in the library or via other		Tit	ie			copies in the library	other media	
media)	Drugi vatikanski ko	oncil, Lur	men gentiui	n. Do	gmatska	2		

	konstitucija o Crkvi (br. 1-69) i Gaudium et spes.		
	Pastoralna konstitucija o Crkvi u suvremenom svijetu (br. 1-93), u: Dokumenti, Kršćanska		
	sadašnjost, Zagreb, 7. izdanje, 2008.		
	Ž. Bezić, <i>Pastoralni radnik</i> , sv. 1. HKD Ćirila i		
	Metoda, Zagreb, 1982., str. 252.	8	
	N. Mette, <i>Katolička pastoralna teologija. Praktična teologija nekoć i danas</i> , Franjevačka provincija Presvetoga Otkupitelja, Lepuri-Split, 2004., str. 1-79.	10	
	S. Nimac – B. Seveso, <i>Praktična teologija. Profil jedne teološke discipline s osvrtom na njezine zadaće u hrvatskoj Crkvi i društvu</i> , Ravnokotarski Cvit, Lepuri, 2009., str. 19-122, 149-166.	3	
	S. Nimac, <i>Pastoralna teologija u današnjem kriznom vremenu</i> , u: Bogoslovska smotra, 77 (2007.), br. 4, str. 839-855.	1	www.hrcak.hr
	S. Nimac, <i>Pokušaj odredbe pojma praktične teologije</i> , u: S. Nimac – B. Seveso, Praktična teologija. Profil jedne teološke discipline s osvrtom na njezine zadaće u hrvatskoj Crkvi i društvu, Ravnokotarski Cvit, Lepuri, 2009., str. 7-18.	3	
	J. Baloban, <i>Pastoralna teologija u Hrvatskoj</i> , u: I. Džinić – I. Raguž (ur.), Iščekivati i požurivati dolazak dana Božjega. Zbornik radova u čast prof. dr. sc. Peri Aračiću prigodom 65. obljetnice života, Katolički bogoslovni fakultet, Đakovo, 2009., str. 15-32.	1	
	S. Nimac - S. Klein, <i>Metoda u praktičnoj teologiji,</i> Ravnokotarski cvit, Lepuri, 2010., str. 7-16., 159-162.	5	
	S. Nimac, Intradisciplinarnost i interdisciplinarnost praktične teologije, u: I. Džinić - I. Raguž (ur.), Iščekivati i požurivati dolazak dana Božjega. Zbornik radova u čast prof. dr. sc. Peri Aračiću prigodom 65. obljetnice života, Katolički bogoslovni fakultet, Đakovo, 2009., str. 33-38.	1	
	S. Nimac, <i>Učinkovitost postojeće pastoralne</i> paradigme u prenošenju vjere, u: Bogoslovska smotra, 83(2013.), br. 3. str. 559-576	1	www.hrcak.hr
	S. Nimac, <i>Tradicija i otvorenost. Situacija i imperativi pred praktičnom teologijom u Hrvatskoj</i> , u: Bogoslovska smotra, 83(2013.), br. 4. str. 841-858.	1	www.hrcak.hr
Supplementary literature	P. M. Zulehner, <i>Pastoraltheologie: 1. Fundamental paste und Erwartung</i> , Patmos, Düsseldorf, 1989. M. Midali, <i>Teologia pratica. 1. Cammino storico di una re</i> LAS, Roma, 2005. H. Haslinger, (ur.), <i>Handbuch Praktische Theologie</i> , 1., Mainz, 1999.; Bd 2. Durchfürungen, 2000. N. Mette, <i>Einführung in die katholische Praktische Theol</i> Buchgesellschaft, Darmstadt, 2005. D. Neuer – R. Bucher – F. Weber (Hrsg.), <i>Praktische Th</i> und Zukunftsperspektiven Ottmar Fuchs zum 60. Gebur Stuttgart, 2005. A. Čondić, <i>Ustani zove te. Bogoslovno-pastoralna razmi</i> 2013. Nikola Vranješ, <i>Pastoral danas. Izabrane teme iz pastor</i>	eflessione fond Matthias-Grüne logie, Wissens neologie. Besta tstag,Verlag W	lante e scientifica, ewald-Verlag, chaftliche ndsaufhme /. Kohlhammer, u svijetu, Split,
	koncila, Zagreb, 2013.		

	A. Čondić, <i>Prosudbeni osvrt na razvitak pastoralnog bogoslovlja od početka do Drugoga Vatikanskog sabora</i> , u: Bogoslovska smotra, 75 (2005.), br. 2., str. 557-579.  A. Čondić, <i>Pastoralno bogoslovlje u raspravi od Drugog vatikanskog sabora do danas</i> , u: Služba Božja, 45 (2005.), br. 4., str. 387-408.  A. Čondić, <i>Kritički osvrti metode pastoralne teologije</i> , u: Crkva u svijetu, 40 (2005.), br. 2., str. 161-186.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student conslutations, questionnaire, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, written presentation, end-of-semester course and teacher evaluation.
Other (according to	
the opinion of	
education provider)	

COURSE TITLE	ON THE SACRAMENTS IN GENERAL AND THE SACRAMENTS OF INTITATION								
Code	KBF: 501 ISVU: 82542 Year of study V								
Course teacher/s	Full professor Ante Mateljan, Ph.D.		Credit (EC	ΓS)	4				
Assistants			Type of ins (number of semester)		60	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percentage implementa	e of e-learning					
	С	OURSE	E DESCRIPT						
Course goals	Introduce students of foundations of the s Acquire knowledge Familiarise students	acrame on the o	ents. origin, develo	opment and thec	ology of	Christia	n initiat		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed an unde	Familiarise students with the theology of baptism, confirmation and eucharist.  Completed an undergraduate theological-catechetic study.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student will be able to:  1. Interpret the basic concepts of sacramentology.  2. Explain the origin and development of Christian initiation.  3. Present the content of dogmatic documents on the sacraments of initiation.  4. Evaluate different approaches to the sacraments: theological, pastoral, moral.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Fundamental Sacra Anthropological ba Sacramentality of Structure of the sa Theology of Baptism Biblical foundation Development of the Baptism and salv Theology of Confirm A gift of the Holy Development of the Reform of Paul V The sacrament of Theology of Eucharian OT preparation as Eucharistic pract Eucharistic realis Documents of the Eucharist – syna Eucharist – a me Eucharist – a sac	asis of the Christ and acramer on: ns, type theology ation, junction: Spirit in theology I, the Alle for consection is: and establice of the sm and a teache exis (2).	the sacramer and the Chur ntal act and to blogy, Christ y and liturgica ustifiability of the Holy So y and litrugica postolic consecration and re ablishment from the early Chur symbolism, for son the euco ct (2).	and baptism (4) all practice, docu children's baptism (4) all practice, docu ripture (2). all practice, docu stitution "Partakinission; Age and om Christ: Analy rch (3). theological trejectharist, especially	. uments (sm (2). uments (ng in the d Christicysis of te	4). e Divine an matu exts (6).	nature' rity (4).	" (2).	
Format of course instruction:	⊠lectures								
Student obligations	Regular class attend	dance a	and active pa						
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		actical aining				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representat	ion (C	Other)				
activity so that total	Essay		Seminar es	say (C	Other)				

number of ECTS	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	2,0	(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit value of the course	Written exam		Project		(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance	Mid-term exam – 20 % Class attendance – 20 % Oral exam – 40 %							
		Tit	ile		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Obligatory literature	Katekizam Katoli 1419.	čke Crkve	3						
(available in the library or via other	A. Mateljan, Otajs sakramentologija		6						
media)	A. Mateljan, O sa Sakrament euhar 140/.	kramentir							
	A. Mateljan, Otajs CUS, Split, 2004.		2						
Supplementary literature	B. Testa, Sakram F. Courth, Sakram K. Rahner, Izabra T. J. Šagi Bunić,	E. Schillebeeckx, <i>Krist sakrament susreta s Bogom</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1992. B. Testa, <i>Sakramenti Crkve</i> , Zagreb, 2009., str. 1-165; F. Courth, <i>Sakramenti</i> , UPT, Đakovo, 1997. K. Rahner, <i>Izabrani spisi</i> , FTIDI, Zagreb, 2008. T. J. Šagi Bunić, <i>Euharistija u životu Crkve kroz povijest</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1984. N. Ikić, <i>Gorući grm sakramentalne milosti</i> , Zagreb, 2012.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations. Questionnaire.								
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE	CODE OF TH	HE CANON LAW (BOOKS:	V, VI AI	ND VII)			
Code	KBF: 502 ISVU: 82543	Year of study		V			
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		4			
Assistants	Marko Mrše, Ph.D.	Type of instruction (number of hours per	L	S	Е	F	
Assistants		semester)	45				
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation					
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	right by which it can: acquir Understand the norms reguladministrated and alienated Understand the VI book of punishments in general, the other punishments, the app for particular offences.  Comprehend the VII book of the contentious trial, certain	e temporal goods the Churche, retain, administer and aliestating the way temporal good.  CCL - Sanctions in the Churchese who are liable to penal solication of penalties, the cestof CCL - Processes: Trials in special processes, the penaltic recourse and in the removal	enate terds are a ch: offer anctions sation of general proce	mporal g acquired as and as, penalti f penalti al, the pa as, the r	joods. , retain d ies and es, per arties ir	ed, d nalties n case, r of	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	process of the control of the contro						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Argue on the importance of the Church right to temporal goods with a particular view on the purpose and objectives of the Church.</li> <li>Define regulations related to administration of temporal goods with a particular emphasis on norms related to alienating goods.</li> <li>Argue on the purpose and goal of the Church penalties, types of offenses and the punishment of offenses provisioned by the Canon.</li> <li>Define the function and a meaning of trials in Church legal proceedings, different grades and kinds of tribunals at the level of the general Church and particular Churches and put it into practice in accordance with the statutory regulations</li> </ol>						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	related to this matter.  Concepts of the property law (2).  General overview of the book V of the Code of the Canon law (1).  Introductory canons, property acquisition, property administration (4).  Contracts and alienation, pious dispositions and pious foundations (2).  Offenses and punishments in general (3).  Those who are liable to penal sanctions (3).  Penalties and other punishments (3).  Expiatory penalties, penal remedies and penances (2).  The application and cessation of penalites (3).  Offenses against Church authorities and the freedom of the Church (2).  Usurpation of ecclesiastical offices and offences committed in their exercise (2).  Offenses against special obligations (2).  Offenses against human life and liberty (2).  Trials in general (5).  The contentious trial (4).  Certain special processes (3).						
Format of course	The penal process (2).  ⊠ lectures	☐ individual tasl	ks				

instruction:	$\square$ seminars and w	orkshop:	S	□ m	multimedia			
	□ exercises			□ lab	oratory			
	☐ <i>on line</i> entirely			□ me	entorship	work		
	☐ combined e-lea	arning		□ (of	ther)			
	☐ field instruction							
Student obligations	Class attendance,	participa	ition in disc	ussio	n, presen	tation of the as	signed articles.	
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Decearch		Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		Individual work	1,5	
activity so that total number of ECTS credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)		
	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1	1,0	(Other)		
value of the course	Written exam		Project			(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		Class attendance –10% Participation in discussion – 10% Final exam – 80%						
Obligatory literature (available in the	Title				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
library or via other media)	Ivana Pavla II. s iz	Zakonik kanonskoga prava proglašen vlašću pape Ivana Pavla II. s izvorima, Glas Koncila, Zagreb, 1996., str. 608-871 (kann. 1254-1752).						
Supplementary literature	J. Brkan, <i>Crkvena vremenita dobra. Temeljni kanoni i upravljanje dobrima</i> , Zbornik Kačić, Split, 2006.  N. Škalabrin, <i>Vremenita crkvena dobra</i> , Đakovo, 2008.  N. Škalabrin, <i>Kaznene mjere u Crkvi</i> , Đakovo, 2004.  N. Škalabrin, <i>Postupci</i> , Đakovo, 2000.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, active participation in discussion, questionnnaire.						tionnnaire.	
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	SOCIAL DOCTRINE OF THE CHURCH							
Code	KBF:503 ISVU: 82544	Year of st	udy		,	V		
Course teacher/s	Assistant professor Marijo Volarević, Ph.D.	Credit (EC	CTS)	6				
Assistants		Type of in (number of semester)	of hours per	L 45	S	E 15	F	
Course status	Core course	Percentag implemen	ge of e-learning tation		•			
	COURSE	DESCRIP						
Course goals	Introduce students with the develop their competences							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Have knowledge on historical-social context of the development of the social doctrine of the Church.  2. Define basic principles and key points of the social doctrine of the Church.  3. Explain the connection between the social doctrine of the Church and its evangelical mission.  4. Discuss about real social and Church situation on the basis of the social doctrine of the Church.  5. Apply fundamental principles and contents of the social doctrine of the Church to the global socio-political and Church situation.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture (1). Historical and social causes. Theological foundation, nature Chronological review of the and the content of their ence Rerum novarum: labour issue Quadragesimo anno: the see Mater et magistra and Pace The Second council of Vatice Populorum progressio: the solidarity (1). Social encyclicals of John Foundarity (1). Social encyclicals of John Foundarity (1). Social encyclicals of John Foundarity (2). Person and society (2). Mid-term exam (2). Mid-term exam (2). Main principles of the social Right and justice (3). Family in the light of social Profession and work in the Church and state (2). Ethics and economy (2). Ethics and ecology (2). Peace and war (1). Death penalty (1).	re and the remain figure eyclicals (1) ue, labour locial doctrine min terris can and the idea of prograul II: Laboral doctrine of	meaning of the society of the modern of the modern of the modern of the and subsidiary (2). The social doctrine of the Church (5). The Church (4).	cial doo social justice matte of the C mankii	ctrine of t doctrine (1). r (1). Church ( nd in the	the Chur the ( 2).	ch (1). Church	
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures		<ul><li>☑ individual tas</li><li>☐ (other)</li></ul>					
Student obligations	Class attendance, active participation, individual research and writing of an essay.							

Screening student	01 11 1	0.0	Б		Practical		
work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research		training		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Written work	1,0	
activity so that total number of ECTS credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)		
	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam		(Other)		
value of the course	Written exam	2,0	Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		/ritten work – 30% lid-term exam – 30% /ritten exam – 40%					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
	Rudolf Weiler, <i>Uvod u Katolički socijalni nauk</i> , 2 Zagreb, 1995.						
media)	Joseph Höffner, Ki 2005.	ršćanski	1				
	Tomislav Jozić, Dr katoličke moralne	3					
Supplementary literature	Marijan Valković (ur.), Socijalni dokumenti Crkve. Stota godina katoličkog socijalnog nauka, Zagreb, 1991. Papinsko Vijeće "lustitia et pax", Kompendij socijalnog nauka Crkve, Zagreb, 2005. Stjepan Baloban-Gordan Črpčić (ur.), Socijalni kompendij: izazov i nadahnuće, Zagreb, 2007.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Annonymous questionnaire.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE	SPECIAL PASTORAL THEOLOGY						
Code	KBF: 504 ISVU: 82545	Year of study			V		
Course teacher/s	Assistant professor Alojzije Čondić, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)			4		
		Type of instruct		L	S	Ε	F
Assistants		(number of hou semester)	rs per	60			
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e	<b>)</b> -		20%	<b>/</b> a	
Odurac atatua		learning implem	entation		20 /	.0	
		DESCRIPTION			C 11		
Course goals	Introduce students with evang pastoral work in special theoleontemporary socio-cultural contemporary	ogical and pasto					l
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed course: Fundame	Completed course: Fundamental Pastoral Theology.					
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Interpret the content and methods of pastoral theology.</li> <li>Analyse socio-cultural context and Church work through evanglical evaluation (kairology, criteriology, performance).</li> <li>Evaluate pastoral programming in ecclesiastical community (guidelines, programme and plan) ad intra: upbringing and education of the faithful in synodal spirit, strenghtening unity and spiritual leadership and ad extra: the first/new evangelisation, presence and the Church work in society and culture.</li> <li>Conceptualise the pastoral of parish community in the synodal spirit.</li> <li>Perform ecclesial office and/or lay ecclesial ministry in the Church and society.</li> <li>Execute pastoral of the sacraments and set up pastoral priorities.</li> </ol>						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture in the spe Review on the emergence of Vatican Council (2). Subject and methods of pasto Pastoral programming, parish Pastoral ad intra: Christian up spirit and strenghtening of the Pastoral ad extra: new evang and social pastoral (labour, el Introduction to the pastoral of Christian initiation of the adult The baptism – paradigm of up The eucharist (4). The confession (4). The anointing of the sick/past Holy order. Pastoral of the ca Pastoral within and for the yo Ecclesial movements. Sects a Pilgrimage. Turism. Migration	Subject and methods of pastoral theology, basic features of pastorals (3). Pastoral programming, parish community, pastoral councils (4). Pastoral <i>ad intra</i> : Christian upbringing and education of the faithful in the synodal spirit and strenghtening of the Church unity (communio/koinonia) (4). Pastoral <i>ad extra</i> : new evangelisation, catechization, early announcement, kerygma and social pastoral (labour, economy, politics) (5). Introduction to the pastoral of sacraments in the context of the whole pastoral (2). Christian initiation of the adult – pastoral model in a parish community (4). The baptism – paradigm of upbringing in faith, catechumenate and confirmation (4). The eucharist (4).					
Format of course instruction:	Pilgrimage. Turism. Migrations (3).  Diakonian-caritative mission of the lay (2).   □ lectures □ individual tasks □ seminars and workshops □ multimedia □ on line entirely □ laboratory □ combined e-learning □ mentorship work □ field instruction □ (other)						

Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance and	d active participa	tion.				
Screening student	Class attendance	2,0	Research		Practical training			
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	0,3	(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,4	Oral exam	1,3	(Other)			
value of the course	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Presentation - 10%	Mid-term exam – 20% Presentation - 10% Final exam – 70% (oral and/or written)    Number of   Availability						
Ohlimaten Illenatura	Title							
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	Kongregacija za kl suradnje vjernikâ la Zagreb, 1999.	2						
	HBK, Direktorij za zajednici, GK, Zag	reb, 2008.	2					
	HBK, Direktorij za Hrvatskoj, KS, Zag	• .	1					
Supplementary literature	Ivan Pavao II., <i>Pomirenje i pokora</i> (2. XII. 1984.), KS, Zagreb, 1985. Ivan Pavao II., <i>Ecclesia de Eucharistia</i> (17. IV. 2003.), KS, Zagreb, 2003. Benedikt XVI., <i>Sacramentum caritatis</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2007. Kongregacija za bogoštovlje i disciplinu sakramenata, <i>Redemptionis sacramentum</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2004. HBK, Pastoralne smjernice na početku trećeg tisućljeća <i>Na svetost pozvani</i> (15. VIII. 2002.), GK, Zagreb, 2002. HBK, <i>Za život svijeta</i> . Pastoralne smjernice za apostolat vjernika laika u Crkvi i društvu u Hrvatskoj, GK, Zagreb, 2012. S. Lanza, <i>Convertire Giona</i> . <i>Pastorale come progetto</i> , OCD, Roma, 2005. S. Nimac – B. Seveso, <i>Praktična teologija</i> , Ravnokotarski cvit, Lepuri, 2009. P. Asolan, <i>Giona convertito</i> . <i>Paralipomeni di Teologia pastorale</i> , Città del Vaticano, 2013.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	A. Čondić, <i>Ustani zove te. Bogoslovno-pastoralna razmišljanja</i> , CuS, Split, 2013.  Student-teacher consultations, questionnaire, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, presentation, course/teacher evaluation at the end of the semester.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	RELIGIOUS E	DUCAT	ION AND	CATE	CHESIS	FOR F	PRIN	MARY S	СНОО	L
Code	KBF: 505 ISVU: 82546		Year of st	udy				V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Jadranka Garmaz	r Ph.D.	Credit (E0	CTS)				4		
Assistants	Josip Periš, M.S.		Type of in (number of semester)	of hour			-	S	E 15	F
Course status	Core course		Percentage of e-learning implementation 20 %							
	(	COURSI	E DESCRIF							
Course goals  Course enrollment	education-catechet Train students to pr	Familiarise students with understanding of the basic elements of religious education-catechetic methodology for preschool.  Frain students to prepare and deliver religious education in primary school.  Completed courses: Catechetics and Didactics and Educational Methodology of								
requirements and core competencies	Elementary knowle	Religious Education and Catechesis. Elementary knowledge of catechetic, basics in didactics and methodology.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	educational achiev	e and cr eologica I foundar ge of all teaching of psyc ment thi evement dge in or n, indepent depende leliver re aluate a vements	Itically evaluation of confition of confition of confition of confition of confition of confit o	tical, pression ciples of pression and the pression and the pression and the pression action pression action actio	lifferent redagogional religion of the Ca and religion of the Ca and religion of the Ca and religion of the control of the con	cal, and bus edu tholic r fious m pious e riate m ans and lology of gn teac ccessfu	of r thropucation eliginaturi duca ethor of re ching	eligious  pologica on in pu ious edu  ity of pre ation, its ods appl ogramm  eligious e g plan. communi	education eschool conterlied. es at a education eschool conterlied.	hools. and I nt II on
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	8. Competently evaluate and follow up: the teaching process, student upbringing, educational achievements and the teaching work.  The Catholic religious education as a school subject (2). Legal ground for the religious education in primary school (2). Basic principles of the Catholic religious education in primary school (4). Professional and spiritual-religious profile of the religious education teacher (3). Psycho-pedagogical and developmental-religious profile of primary pupils (4). Religious education programme for primary school, the flexible curriculum (2). Contents of religious education programme (2). Purpose and objectives of religious education in primary school (2). Methodical principles, methods and working forms in religious education in primary school (5). Evaluation of primary school religious education (2). Practical training through demonstration classes of religious education (2). Observation classroom in school (15).									
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ exercises</li></ul>				monstrat					
Student obligations	Regular class atten		active parti	cipatio	n in disc			oservatio	on clas	ses in
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practi- trainin			1,	0

portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written report		Observation lessons in school	0,5				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,5	(Other)					
value of the course	Written exam		Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Written report from Written preparation education.	Students are encouraged to put questions and involve in discussions.  Written report from the observation classes.  Written preparation and delivery of one demonstration class from the religious education.  Final exam (written or oral).								
		Tit	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media						
	HBK, <i>Program kat</i> školi, KS, Zagreb,		3							
Obligatory literature (available in the	J. Colomb, <i>Katehe</i> 1981., str. 45-74.	eza životi	5							
library or via other media)	J. Baričević, <i>Kater</i> susretu s biblijskin (1994), str. 110-14	n tekstov	1							
	A. G. Šabić, Knjiže susretu s biblijskin i katehezi, u: Diaco	n tekstov	1							
	Više autora, <i>Metoc</i> (2007), str. 31-42.	de rada s	<i>Biblijom</i> , u: Svje	dok 14	1					
Supplementary literature	Vjeronaučni priruč Vjeronaučni udžbe M. Pranjić, <i>Metodi</i> R. Razum, <i>Vjerona</i> I. Pažin, <i>Vjeronaul</i>	enici za c ka vjeror auk izme	osnovnu školu (iza naučne nastave, l ođu tradicije i znal	abrane je KSC, Zag kova vrer	dinice). greb, 1997. <i>nena</i> , GK, Zagr					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes  Other (according to	Student-teacher consultations, critical observations, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, written report of a religous teacher-mentor, course/teacher evaluation at the end of the semester.									
the opinion of education provider)										

COURSE TITLE	THEOLOGY OF LITURGICAL CELEBRATIONS									
Code	KBF: 506 ISVU: 82547		Year of stud	у		V				
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivi Žižić, Ph.D.	vica	Credit (ECTS	S)		2				
			Type of instr		L	S	Е	F		
Assistants			(number of h	ours per	45					
	Core course		semester) Percentage	of a loorning	70					
Course status	Core course		implementat							
	COL	COURSE DESCRIPTION								
Course goals	mprove students' competences in interpreting theology of sacramental celebrations through their ritual and symbolic aspect. Train students for pastoral and religious education work taking into consideration liturgical-sacramental life. Understand and interpret the Book of Rites and sacramental ritual programmes within the spirit of the revival of the Second Vatican Council. Develop skills for critical reflection on current problems related to sacramental practice in the Church.									
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies		Anteni probleme related to educamental problem in the emarch.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Apply acquired known of the Church.</li> <li>Demonstrate and into a Argumentatively repeucharist celebration</li> <li>Analyse and evaluation</li> <li>elebrations.</li> </ol>	<ol> <li>Demonstrate and interpret sacramental and ritual processes.</li> <li>Argumentatively represent main theological framework, particularly of the eucharist celebration.</li> <li>Analyse and evaluate fundamental ritual patterns of other sacramental celebrations.</li> <li>Implement acquired knowledge about theology of litrugical celebrations in</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introduction to theology Symbol, image, word at The concept of sacram Eucharist – theology of Sacraments of healing Ministerial sacraments	y of I and ri nent a of litur	iturgical celeb itual (2). and sacramer gical celebrat eology of liturg	ntality of liturg ions (15). gical celebrat	tions (10).					
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			(other)						
Student obligations	Class attendance, read	ding (	of literature, ta	aking an oral	exam.					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance 1	1,5	Research		Practical training					
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	n						
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essa	ay						
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam							
value of the course	Written exam		Project							
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance, con: Exam – 20 %.	nsulta	tions, literatur	e reading, ex	am prepa	ration –	80 %.			

	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
	M. Kirigin, <i>Konstitucija o svetoj liturgiji Sacrosanctum Concilium</i> , FTI, Zagreb, 1985., 199-243.	2	-				
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	J. Gelineau, <i>Pastoralna teologija liturgijskih slavlja</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1973. (Drugi dio: <i>Dijalog između Boga i</i> njegova naroda, Četvrti dio: <i>Sakrament jedinstva</i> ).	3	-				
	I. Šaško, Suvremena liturgijska teologija: znak i obredno uzbiljenje Otajstva, u: Diacovensia 11 (2003), 9-32.	1	www.hrcak.srce. hr				
	A. Crnčević, <i>Inicijacijska dinamika u liturgiji krštenja:</i> od dinamike otajstva do obrednog ustroja, u: Bogoslovska smotra 79 (2009), 501-521.	1	www.hrcak.srce. hr				
	V. Zagorac, Kristova otajstva: sakramenti i blagoslovine – povijest i teologija slavljenja, KS, Zagreb, 1999.	1					
Supplementary literature	A. Crnčević, <i>Sklad i raznolikost liturgijskih službi</i> , u: <i>I</i> 335-365; S. Marsilli, <i>II simbolismo dell'iniziazione cristiana alla simboli dell'iniziazione cristiana</i> , Studia Anselmiana, F. C. Giraudo, <i>Eucaristia per la Chiesa. Prospettive teo dalla 'lex orandi'</i> , Morcelliana, Brescia, 1989.	luce della teolo Roma, 1983;	ogia liturgica, u: I				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, joint conversation, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, reading of selected theological literature, course/teacher evaluation through anonymous questionnaire.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE			В	IOETH	HICS					
Code	KBF: 507 ISVU: 82548		Year of s	tudy			,	<b>V</b>		
Course teacher/s	Assistant professor Bilokapić, Ph.D.	r Šimun	Credit (E	CTS)			;	3		
Assistants			Type of ir (number semester	of hou		L 30	S	E	F	
Course status	Core course		Percenta; implemen		e-learning					
		COURSE	DESCRI							
Course goals	Familiarise student research method. Complex issues. Ac	ntroduce students with basic information, ideas and content of bioethics.  Familiarise students with its material and formal aspect. Understand specific esearch method. Grasp its main epistemiological, ethical and anthropological complex issues. Acquire basic bioethical principles and raise awareness on interdisciplinary character of bioethics.								
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Preknowledge on basic concepts of philosophical and theological anthropology and ethics.									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Competently interpret the reasons, need and a meaning of this new discipline and its place within the range of other existing sciences.  2. Explain the role, method and epistemiological work of bioethics.  3. Compare bioethics with similar disciplines and identify its "specificity".  4. Discern and critically assess different bioethical models and paradigms.  5. Evaluate and offer solutions for concrete issues from the field of special bioethics, based on adopted principles in general bioethics (genetic engineering, organ transplatations, artificial insemination, abortion, euthanasia, sterilization, etc.).									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Origin, spread and bioethical evaluation Human person and scope of the tradition medicine, law, theo	definition on (7). Fo I its body onal mor	n of bioeth orms, sourd (5). Bioet al principle	ics (3) ce and hics a es (7).	. Epistem I purpose nd its prin Bioethics	iological fo of life (3). ciples. The	oundat e impo	ion of rtance a	nd	
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			⊠ in	dividual ta	asks				
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance, v	written wor	k, pre	paration a	and taking	of an e	exam.		
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represent	ation		Written wo	ork	0,	5	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam	1	1,0	(Other)				
value of the course	Written exam		Project			(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Final exam – 60% Written work – 20% Mid-term exam– 10% Class attendance – 5% Class activity – 5%									
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Titl	le			Number copies the libra	in A	vailabil other m		

media)	Ivan Pavao II., Evanđelje života. O vrijednosti i nepovredivosti ljudskoga života, KS, Zagreb, 1995., str. 1-195.	3				
	Valentin Pozaić, <i>Život prije rođenja. Etičko moralni</i> vidici, FTI, Zagreb, 1990., str. 15-42.					
	Tonči Matulić, <i>Vodič kroz bioetiku. Oblikovanje identiteta bioetičke discipline</i> , Glas Koncila, Zagreb, 2006., str. 23-179.					
Supplementary literature	Tonči Matulić, <i>Bioetika</i> , Glas Koncila, Zagreb, 2001., str. 1-329. Michele Aramini, <i>Uvod u bioetiku</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2009., str. 1-443. van Fuček, <i>Moralno-duhovni život. Život, smrt</i> , Verbum, Split, 2008., str. 1-518.					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, questionnaire, paper v student attendance register.	writing and pre	esentation,			
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)						

COURSE TITLE	CODE OF THE CANON LAW (BOOK IV – THE SANCTIFYING OFFICE OF THE CHURCH)								
Code	KBF: 521 ISVU: 82549	Year of study			V				
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		4					
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per	L	S	E	F			
	0	semester)	45						
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation							
COURSE DESCRIPTION									
Course goals	Familiarise students with the norms of CCL on sacraments, and particularly marriage.  Understand CCL norms related to juridical-pastoral preparation for marriage.  Remember the essence of matrimonial impediments, the relevance of matrimonial consent and forms of marriage contracts.  Acquire knowledge on the content of the norms regulating other sacraments (the minister of the sacrament, administration – celebration and receiving of the sacraments, and on proof and registration).								
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Learn CCL acts on Divine Worship.  Knowledge of fundamental ecclesial-juridical terms. Completed course Introduction to the Code of Canon Law (I and II Book).								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Describe juridical and pastoral preparation for marriage.  2. Analyse provisions on matrimonial diriment impediments in CCL.  3. Distinguish valid and lawful marriage from invalid and unlawful/impeded marriage.  4. Analyse norms on other sacraments.  5. Define preparation for Baptism, Confirmation, Confession, Eucharist and Anointing of the Sick.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory themes: Theolo Pastoral preparation for ma Juridical preparation for ma (HBK), enquiry of the marria announcements, cases in w On matrimonial impediment impediments (2). Individual diriment impedim The concept of matrimonial Errors about the person that person, dolus-malicious frangrave fear imposed from the Form of marriage contract (3).  Location and time of marria Mixed marriages, the secret Pauline privilege, the Petrin The validation of marriage (3).	Anointing of the Sick.  6. Describe acts of the Divine Worship and the Holy Orders.  Introductory themes: Theological juridical principles on marriage (4).  Pastoral preparation for marriage contract (2).  Juridical preparation for marriage: ordinances of Croatian Bishops' Conference (HBK), enquiry of the marriage parties, documents for the marriage, matrimonial announcements, cases in which a permit from the local ordinary is required (3).  On matrimonial impediments in general, a dispensation from matrimonial diriment impediments (2).  Individual diriment impediments (interpretation of 12 matrimonial impediments) (6). The concept of matrimonial consent, incapability of giving matrimonial consent (2).  Errors about the person that renders marriage invalid (error about the quality of the person, dolus-malicious fraud, simulated consent, conditioned consent, force or grave fear imposed from the outside), forms of giving matrimonial consent (2).  Form of marriage contract (regular canonical form, extraordinary canonical form)							

Format of course instruction: Student obligations	Reponsors, proof and registration) (2).  The Blessed Eucharist (the celebration, the minister), participation in the Eucharist, rites and ceremonies of the Eucharist celebration, the reservation and veneration of the Blessed Eucharist, offences in the field of the Eucharist, the offerings given for the celebration of mass (3).  The Sacrament of Penance (celebration, the minister, the penitent, indulgences).  The Sacrament of Anointing the Sick (celebration, the minister and those to be anointed) (3).  The Sacrament of the Holy Orders (the minister, the requirements in those to be ordained, the prerequisites for ordination, irregularities and other impediments, the registration and evidence of ordination) (2).  The other acts of Divine Worship (sacramentals, the Liturgy of the Hours, Church funerals, the cult of the saints, sacred images and relics, vows and oaths) (2).  I lectures  Class attendance, participation in discussion; familiarisation, analytical reading and filling the most important forms for the marriage contraction.								
Screening student	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical				
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental	1,5	Written		training				
	work		representation		Individual work	2			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)				
value of the course	Written exam	0,5	Project		(Other)				
	Class attendance – 10% Participation in discussions – 10% Final written exam – 80%.								
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Participation in dis	scussion	s – 10%						
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the	Participation in dis	scussion			Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Participation in dis Final written exam  Zakonik kanonsko Ivana Pavla II. s iz	scussion - 80%.  Tit	i <b>le</b> a proglašen vlašć		Number of copies in				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam  Obligatory literature (available in the	Participation in dis Final written exam  Zakonik kanonsko, Ivana Pavla II. s iz 834-1253; HBK, Direktorij za	Titega prave	i <b>le</b> a <i>proglašen vlašć</i> GK, Zagreb, 1996 i pastoral Crkve u	6., kan. <i>u</i>	Number of copies in the library				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam  Obligatory literature	Participation in dis Final written exam  Zakonik kanonsko, Ivana Pavla II. s iz 834-1253; HBK, Direktorij za Hrvatskoj, KS, Zag HBK, Direktorij za	Tit  ga prava vorima, obiteljsk greb, 200 pastoral	ile a proglašen vlašć GK, Zagreb, 1996 i pastoral Crkve u 02., str. 75-108, 1 sakramenata u ž	6., kan. u 15-130.	Number of copies in the library	other media			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam  Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Participation in dis Final written exam  Zakonik kanonsko, Ivana Pavla II. s iz 834-1253; HBK, Direktorij za Hrvatskoj, KS, Zag HBK, Direktorij za zajednici, GK, Zag N. Škalabrin, Ženic	Tit  ga prava vorima, obiteljsk greb, 200 pastoral reb, 200 dba, prav	ile a proglašen vlašć GK, Zagreb, 1996 i pastoral Crkve t 02., str. 75-108, 1 sakramenata u ž 8., str. 19-151.	6., kan. u 15-130. tupnoj	Number of copies in the library 4	other media			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam  Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Participation in dis Final written exam  Zakonik kanonsko, Ivana Pavla II. s iz 834-1253; HBK, Direktorij za Hrvatskoj, KS, Zag HBK, Direktorij za zajednici, GK, Zag N. Škalabrin, Ženio Đakovo, 1995., str M. Berljak, Sakran	Tite ga prava vorima, obiteljsk greb, 200 pastoral ireb, 200 dba, prava 25-326 menti ozo	ile g proglašen vlašć GK, Zagreb, 1996 i pastoral Crkve to 02., str. 75-108, 1 sakramenata u ž 8., str. 19-151. vno-pastoralni pri travljenja, pokora	6., kan. 15-130. rupnoj ručnik,	Number of copies in the library  4	other media			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam  Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Participation in dis Final written exam Zakonik kanonsko, Ivana Pavla II. s iz 834-1253; HBK, Direktorij za Hrvatskoj, KS, Zag HBK, Direktorij za zajednici, GK, Zag N. Škalabrin, Ženic Đakovo, 1995., str	Tite ga prava vorima, obiteljsk greb, 200 pastoral reb, 200 dba, prava 25-326 nenti ozoanje, pra, str. 13-	ile  a proglašen vlašć GK, Zagreb, 1996 i pastoral Crkve u 2., str. 75-108, 1 sakramenata u ž 8., str. 19-151. vno-pastoralni pri iravljenja, pokora	6., kan. 15-130. śupnoj iručnik, i omentar,	Number of copies in the library  4  1  2  2	other media obitelj.hbk.hr			

	H. Heimerl-H. Pree, <i>Kirchenrecht. Allgemeine Normen und Eherecht</i> , Springer-Verlag, Wien-New York, 1983., str. 151-285. P. M. Gajda, <i>Pravo małżeńskie Kościoła katolickiego</i> , Biblos, Tarnów, 2000., str. 21-255.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, active participation in discussions, questionnaire, (mid-term exams).
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)	

COURSE TITLE		SPIRITU <i>A</i>	AL THEOLOGY					
Code	KBF: 522 ISVU: 112099	Year of s	study		V			
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Mladen Parlov, Ph.D.	Credit (E	CTS)		4			
Assistants			nstruction of hours per	L	S	Е	F	
A33131a1113		semester		45				
Course status	Core course	Percenta learning i	ige of e- implementation					
	COURSE I							
Course goals	Understand spiritual life during Christian spiritual life and stag students with Christian mystic implementation of spiritual gu	g history a ges of its c cs, unders	and today. Discer development and	growth	. Familia	arise		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	asic knowledge of Christian revelation, dogmatic and moral theology.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Understand and interpret basic principles of human life.  2. Analyse spiritual experiences and evaluate them.  3. Organize and guide prayer encounters.  4. Explain the importance and impact of different factors on spiritual growth and maturing.  5. Estimate and evaluate different stages of spiritual growth and maturing.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	General appeal to sanctity (3) Stages of growth and maturin Life with Christ, by Christ and Innate supernatural organism Trinity, theological virtues, ca fruits of the Holy Spirit) (8). Ways of spiritual growth: the IS Sacraments in spiritual life (4) A prayer: definitions, methods Assistance in spiritual grow seeking God's will, fidelity the spiritual leadership (2). Passive virtues, humidity, obe States of spiritual consolation Conversion and sin (4). Progressive cleansing of the selight against the evil: grades	Estimate and evaluate different stages of spiritual growth and maturing.  Explain the definition and concepts of spiritual theology (4).  General appeal to sanctity (3).  Stages of growth and maturing in spiritual life (4).  Life with Christ, by Christ and in Christ (2).  Innate supernatural organism (the final mercy, the actual mercy, living of the Holy Trinity, theological virtues, cardinal virtues, supreme virtues, gifts of the Holy Spirit, fruits of the Holy Spirit) (8).  Ways of spiritual growth: the Holy Scripture (2).  Sacraments in spiritual life (4).  A prayer: definitions, methods, grades, types (4).  Assistance in spiritual growth: exercises in God's presence, conscience test, seeking God's will, fidelity to the mercy, spiritual literature, spiritual friendship, spiritual leadership (2).  Passive virtues, humidity, obedience, patience (2).  States of spiritual consolation and dryness (2).  Conversion and sin (4).  Progressive cleansing of the soul (3).  Fight against the evil: grades of heart temptations, fight against temptation and trial; purification of senses, purification of the intellect, will purification (4).						
Format of course instruction:	□ lectures     □ seminars and workshops     □ exercises     □ combined e-learning     □ field instruction		individual task     multimedia     laboratory     mentorship wo     (other)	(S		(	,	

Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance and	d active participa	tion.						
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training					
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	1,0	Individual wo	rk				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam		(Other)					
value of the course	Written exam	1,0	Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		id-term exam – 40 % nla exam – 50% (oral and/or written)								
		Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media						
Obligatory literature (available in the	Katekizam Katoličk 1700-1748, 2559-2		3							
library or via other media)	S. Pinkares, <i>Pavlo</i> KS, Zagreb, 2000. 243-263.		1							
	F. Podgorelec, <i>Uvo</i> 2010., 9-68.	od u duhov								
Supplementary literature	J. Auman, <i>Teologia</i> Ch. Bernard, <i>Teolo</i> Ž. Bezić, <i>Kršćansk</i> <i>Darovi Duha za na</i>	ogia spiritu ko savršens	<i>ale</i> , Edizioni Paol stvo, CnaK, Most	line, Milar ar 1986.,	no 1989., 19-97 186-230.	<b>'</b> .				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher co	Student-teacher consultations, questionnaire, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, written presentation, end-of-semster course and eacher evaluation.								
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)										

COURSE TITLE	THE			HEALING RVICE OF C				S			
Code	KBF: 523 ISVU: 82550		Year of st				V	/			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Ant Mateljan, Ph.D.	te	Credit (E	CTS)		4					
Assistants	-			nstruction of hours per		L S E					
	C		semester	)							
Course status	Core course		Percentage learning in	ge of e- mplementati	ion						
COURSE DESCRIPTION											
Course goals	ntroduce with: theology and practice of the Sacrament of Penance; development and theology of the Sacrament of the Anointing the Sick; heology of the Sacrament of the Holy Orders; heology of the Sacrament of the Marriage.										
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed Under	Completed Undergraduate theological-catechetic studies.									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student will be able to:</li> <li>Interpret theological purpose of sacraments of healing and ministerial sacraments.</li> <li>Explain the origin and development of Christian practice of obedience.</li> <li>State the content of dogmatic documents on the healing and ministerial sacraments.</li> <li>Evaluate different approaches to these sacraments: theological, pastoral, moral.</li> </ol>										
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The sacrament of Sin and convers Authority of the Development of Structure of the (4). The sacrament of Biblical foundat Christ and the Theology of the The sacrament of Authentic, Chris Origin and deve Ranking of min Sacramental or The sacrament of Natural sanctit Christ and elev Theology of the Features and of Theological and	sion (2). absolution canonical sacramer f Anointing tions, illne sick, anoin e sacrame f the Holy st's comme elopment isterial se rder, the s f Marriage y of the m vation to the e marriage effects of	n from sins al, tariff and tal act and act and act; the control act; the dignity of act act act; the control act	d contempored actual issue the sacraments (2). The sacrament for the sacrament and marriage of the sacramental marrial	on (2) e Churcl Churcl ental e (2) ments	the practicular (4).  act (4).  s (3).  siologica	actice of .ce (2).	obedier			
Format of course instruction:	⊠lectures	·									
Student obligations	Regular class atte	endance a	ınd active p	participation				1			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			ractical aining					

portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	2,0	(Other)			
value of the course	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		Mid-term exam– 20 % Class attendance – 30 % Oral exam – 50 %						
Obligatory literature		Tit	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
Obligatory literature (available in the	Katekizam Katoli				3			
library or via other	A. Mateljan. Saki				1			
media)	A. Mateljan, <i>Otaj</i>				3			
	ničkog pomazanj G. Greshake, Biti				+			
	Zagreb 2010, str.		u ovom vrement	<i>1</i> , NO,				
	C. Tomić, <i>Uzviše</i>		Zagreb, 1974, str	. 1-254.	1			
Supplementary literature	B. Testa, <i>Sakramenti Crkve</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2009., str. 165-274. F. Courth, <i>Sakramenti</i> , UPT, Đakovo, 1997. K. Rahner, <i>Izabrani spisi</i> , FTIDI, Zagreb, 2008. N. Ikić, <i>Gorući grm sakramentalne milosti</i> , Zagreb, 2012. A. Mateljan, <i>Kršćanska ženidba</i> , CuS, Split, 2008.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations. Questionnaire.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	EAS	TERN THEOLOGY (TCS &	PTS)						
Code	KBF: 524 ISVU: 82585	Year of study			V				
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Dušan Moro, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)			2				
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 30	S	Е	F			
Course status	Core course	Percentage of e-learning implementation	- 00						
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION							
Course goals	Familiarise students with the various local and autonomo Introduce students with thei reflect the 'other' and even 'Enable a systematic view of theological expressions and	e critical historical judgemer ous, national and autocephal ir theological, liturgical and c 'third lung' of Christianity as n diversity and richness of C d results of historical develor	ous Chu other sper revelate Christian oment, a	urches ecificiti ed relig herita	in the E es which ion. ge and	ast. า			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	the Gospel in different nations and their further development.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	theological, liturgical or any other particular character. 3. Evaluate and critically and deductively present the development of particular Churches. 4. Describe the most recent trends and theological achievements of a particular Church, and its famous theologians. 5. Analyse theological achievements of particular Church and realize a friutful								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	5. Analyse theological achievements of particular Church and realize a friutful dialogue and cooperation with the representatives of that Church.  The Old-eastern and the Eastern Churches (before and after Chalcedon Council in 451) (2).  Origin and historical and liturgical development of patriarch in the East (theory of pentarchy) (2).  Different development and heritage of two great Churches: Roman (Latin) in the West and Eastern (Orthodox) in the East (2).  Monasticism in the East and its development (1).  Photios and his time and 'Filioque' (2).  The Schism of 1054. Y.Congar and his judgement (2).  Development of some national, autonomous and autocephalous Churches (2).  Iconoclasm, palamism and Byzantine theology (2).  Orthodox theology in the second millennium (1).  Worship of the Blessed Virgin Mary in Orthodoxy (2).  Russian theology in the 19th and 20 <sup>th</sup> century (2).  Uniates and Uniatism (2).  Uniate in Croatia in 1611 (2).  Greek theological thought in the 20 <sup>th</sup> century (2).  Papal primacy in the Orthodox theology (2).  Orthodox Churches and ecumenical dialogue. Evident results (2).								
Format of course	⊠ lectures		KS						

instruction:	☐ seminars and workshops ☐ multimedia						
	☐ combined e-lea	arning		□ me	entorship	work	
	☐ field instruction			□ (ot	ther)		
Student obligations	Regular class attendance and active participation through exercises, reviews.						
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ıtion		(Other)	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar es	ssay		(Other)	
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		1,0	(Other)	
value of the course	Written exam		Project			(Other)	
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance Exam (written or o			ion– 2	20%		
		Tit	le			Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
Obligatory literature	T. Z. Tenšek, <i>Kršć</i> str. 5-118.					3	
(available in the library or via other	T. Z. Tenšek, Aske Otačkog razdoblja	, KS, Zag	greb, 2003.,	str. 5	5-152.	1	
media)	Y. Congar, <i>Istočni raskol. Zabilj</i> eške, Zagreb, 1971., str. 1-53.						
	Juraj Kolarić, <i>Ekumenska trilogija. Istočni</i> kršćaniPravoslavni, Prometej, Zagreb, 2005., str.141-412;					1	
	Paul Evdokimov, <i>L'Ortodossia,</i> EDB, Bologna, 1981., str. 5-535.					1	
Supplementary literature	John Meyendorff, <i>La Teologia Bizantina</i> , Marietti, Casale Monferrato, 1984., str.5-297; Paolo Siniscalco, <i>Le antiche Chiese Orientali. Storia e letteratura</i> , Citta' Nuova, Roma, 2005., str. 5- 458; Georgij Ostrogorski, <i>Povijest Bizanta 324-1453</i> , Golden Marketing-Tehnička knjiga, Zagreb, 2006., str. 5- 607; Niko Ikić, <i>Ekumenske studije i dokumenti. Izbor ekumenskih dokumenata Katoličke i Pravoslavne Crkve s popratnim komentarima</i> , Sarajevo, 2003., str. 5-266. Timothy Ware, <i>Pravoslavna Crkva</i> , Prosvjeta, Zagreb, 2005., str. 5-292. Vladimir Loski, <i>Mistična teologija Istočne crkve</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2001., str. 5-309.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at	Student-teacher collectures, discussion						
ensuring the		,	o. opoom	- p. o.	, top	, a, olday	, 2001. 0001011.
acquisition of							
defined learning outcomes							
Other (according to	-						
the opinion of							
education provider)							

COURSE TITLE		MISSIOLOGY								
Code	KBF: 556 ISVU: 82612									
Course teacher/s	Full professor An Mateljan, Ph.D.	te	Credit (ECTS)							
Assistants			(number of semester	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)			S	E	F	
Course status	Elective course	Elective course Percentage of e-learning implementation								
		COURS	E DESCRI	PTION						
Course goals Introduce students with the evangelical mission of the Church in the context of contemporary pluralism and inculturation and on the basis of the Holy Scripture, documents and the Church practice.										
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies										
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Interpret the meaning of Church missionary task.  2. Explain the concept and meaning of inculturation.  3. Express doctrinal principles of the missionary work.  4. Evaluate different elements of missionary activity.									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Missiology as a theological dicipline (2).  Plantatio Ecclesiae (4).  Salvation and pagan religions (4).  Pluralism and inculturation of faith (4).  Mission encyclicals and documents (4).  Doctrinal principles of missionary work (4).  General Church, particular Churches and missions (3).  Missionaries and missionary cooperation (3).  Organization of missionary activity: Missionary works (2).									
Format of course instruction:	⊠ Lectures					tion with tl o material	-	ssiona	ries	
Student obligations	Class attendance	e, written p	aper, prep	aratior	n and taki	ng an exa	m.			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represent	ation	1,0	(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exan	1		(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project			(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance – 30% Written representation – 30% Written exam – 40%									
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	Title  Number of copies in the library  AA. VV. Crkva i misije, Sarajevo 1993, 1-484  Number of copies in the library									

	II. vatikanski sabor, <i>Ad gentes</i> , (u: <i>Dokumenti</i> ) KS, Zagreb, 2008., br. 1-42.	2				
	Pavao VI., <i>Evangelii nuntiandi</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1976., br. 1-80.	5				
	Ivan Pavao II., <i>Redemptoris missio</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1991., br. 1-92.	4				
Supplementary literature	Misijski časopisi (Radosna vijest i dr.). S. Ivančić, <i>Misijski pokret dijecezanskog klera u Crkvi u Hrvata</i> , TKI, Mostar, 2007. Dokumenti Kongregacije za evangelizaciju naroda. D. J. Bosch, <i>Transforming Mission</i> , Orbis Books, Marryknoll /NY/, 1997. H. Rzepkowski, <i>Lexikon der Mission</i> , Styria, Graz-Wien-Köln, 1992. Mass media resources for introducing with missions.					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultation. Questionnaire.					
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)						

COURSE TITLE	CODE OF CANONS OF THE EASTERN CHURCHES									
Code	KBF: 560 ISVU: 82613		Year of s	tudy			II-	·V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Jakulj, Ph.D.	or Ivan	Credit (E	CTS)			3			
Assistants	Marko Mrše, Ph.D.		(number	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)			S	E	F	
Course status	Elective course		Percenta implement		e-learning					
		COURSI	E DESCRI							
Course goals	Familiarise students with historical facts related to the codification of the law of the Eastern Churches, interpretation of hierarchical organization and pecularities of the Eastern Catholic Churches.  Understand the meaning and contents of the Code norms, and learn key differencies between the Code of Canon Law and the Code of Canons of the Eastern Churches.									
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Knowledge of general norms of the Canon Law.									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Analyse historical ground of the Canon Law of the Eastern Churches.</li> <li>Discern peculiarities of the Code of Canons of the Eastern Churches.</li> <li>Argumentatively explain the importance of the promulgations of the Code of Canons of the Eastern Churches regarding the concept of the Church diversity which is One, Holy, Catholic and Apostolic.</li> <li>Define organization, mission and activity of the Eastern Catholic Churches and their rich historical, ritual, theological and spiritual tradition.</li> </ol>									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	their rich historical, ritual, theological and spiritual tradition.  Sources and codification of the Eastern Canon Law until the Second Vatican Council (5).  Apostolic constitution Sacri canones (2).  Classification of the Code of Canons of the Eastern Churches (2).  Code of Canons of the Eastern Churches and Latin Church (2).  Obligations and rights of the faithful of the Eastern Catholic Churches (4).  Particular Churches and rituals (5).  Supreme Church authority (5).  Patriarch Churches and cathedrals (2).  Metropolitan churches and other particular Churches (2).  Eparchies and bishops, exarchates and exarchs (2).									
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			□ (o	ther)					
Obveze studenata	Requirement to atta					ssions, p	resentat	ion of		
Praćenje rada studenata (upisati	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practica training				
udio u ECTS bodovima za svaku aktivnost tako da	Experimental work		·	representation		Individua and consulta		1,	5	
ukupni broj ECTS bodova odgovara	Essay		Seminar essay			(Other)				

ITEGRATED UNIVERSITY PHILOSOPHIC	CAL-THEOLOGICAL STUDIES

bodovnoj vrijednosti predmeta):	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	0,5	(Other)				
	Written exam		Project		(Other)				
Ocjenjivanje i vrjednovanje rada studenata tijekom nastave i na završnom ispitu	Lecture attendance – 10% Discussion participation – 10% Final exam – 80%								
Obvezna literatura (dostupna u		Tit	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
knjižnici i putem ostalih medija)	Zakonik kanona Is pape Ivana Pavla I Zagreb, 1996., str.	II., s izvo	2						
Dopunska literatura	Pio Vito Pinto (ur.), Commento al Codice dei Canoni delle Chiese Orientali, Libreria Editrice Vaticana, Citta del Vaticano, 2001., str. 13-451.								
Načini praćenja kvalitete koji osiguravaju stjecanje utvrđenih ishoda učenja	Student attendance register, participation in discussion, questionnaire.								
Ostalo (prema mišljenju predlagatelja)									

COURSE TITLE	CATEC	HESIS FOR SECO	NDARY	SCHO	OL		
Code	KBF: 565 ISVU: 82614	Year of study			١	/	
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Jadranka Garmaz, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)			3	3	
Assistants	Mihael Prović, M.S.	Type of instructior (number of hours semester)		30	S	E	F
Course status	Elective course	Percentage of e-le implementation	earning		10	1%	
	CORSE	DESCRIPTION					
Acquire basic elements of religious education and catechesis for secondary school students.  Familiarise students with the content of religious education for secondary schools.  Obtain competence for religious education planning and programming at secondary school level.  Correlation of the religious education in school and parish catechesis.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Knowledge of didactic-meth	odical aspect of the	e teachi	ng proc	ess.		
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Detect and describe main aspects of religious education for secondary school.  2. Classify psychological, pedagogical and sociological aspect of adolescence and youth.  3. Interpret religious orientation and a system of values of adolescents and the young.  4. Participate in observation classes relating to religious education and catechesis for the young.  5. Present catechetic models of the adolescents and the young.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	5. Design, prepare and deliver religious education at secondary school level.  Separate religious socialization from catechesis and religious education in secondary school. (4).  Explain the status of Catholic education in the Republic of Croatia (2).  Pedagogical, psychological and social aspect of secondary school students, changes in religious behaviour and religious orientation within the content and goals of catechesis (6).  Methodical approaches, systems, methods and media in religious education and catechesis for secondary school students (4).  Contents of religious education and catechesis for secondary school students (4).  Analysis of the religious education programme for secondary schools (4).  The profile of religious education educator and a catechist (2).  Observation classes (12).						
Format of course instruction:	Methodical-didactic analysis (3).   ☐ lectures ☐ seminars and workshops ☐ exercises ☐ on line entirely ☐ combined e-learning ☐ field instruction  ☐ individual tasks ☐ multimedia ☐ laboratory ☐ mentorship work ☐ (other)						
Student obligations	Class attendance, observat and delivery of demonstration		ol religi	ous edu	cation, <sub>l</sub>	preparat	ion

Screening student	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training	0,5			
work (specify portion in ECTS	Experimental work		Written representation	0,5	Exercises	0,5			
credits per each activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		Consultations and written paper	0,5			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project		(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Written critical revi	Observation classes, preparation and delivery of a demonstration class – 20% Written critical review – 10% Written representation – 10% Final exam – 60%							
		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media						
Obligatory literature (available in the	Program nastave k škole, HBK-NKU, 2		· .	srednje					
library or via other media)	V. Gadža, Tražitelj prvi razred srednje	ii smisla.	Vjeronaučni udž						
media)	10-42, 170-214.		-						
	V. Gadža, Odvažn za drugi razred sre								
	salezijanski centar A. T. Filipović, Svje			08.	1				
	katoličkoga vjerona Zagreb, HBK-NKU	auka za	4. razred srednjih						
	Katekizam Katoliči	ke Crkve			, Codex Iuris Ca	anonici,			
Supplementary literature	GK, Zagreb, 1996. Ivan Pavao II., <i>Apostolska pobudnica Catechesi tradendae</i> ,1979. Drugi vatikanski sabor, <i>Deklaracija o odgoju Gravissimum educationis</i> , 1965. Kongregacija za kler, <i>Opći direktorij za katehezu</i> , KS-NKU, Zagreb, 2000. M. Pranjić, (ur.), <i>Religijsko-pedagoško katehetski leksikon</i> , KSC, Zagreb, 1991. J. Colomb, <i>Kateheza životnih dobi</i> , KSC, Zagreb, 1996. G. Hilger – S. Leimgruber – H. Ziebertz – Georg, <i>Vjeronaučna didaktika</i> . Priručnik za studij, obrazovanje i posao, Salesiana, Zagreb,2009. I. Pažin (ur.), <i>Za trajni odgoj u vjeri</i> . Katehetske škole za vjeroučitelje osnovnih i srednjih škola, NKU, Zagreb, 2006. M. Pranjić, <i>Metodika vjeronaučne nastave</i> ,KSC, Zagreb, 1997. R. Razum, <i>Vjeronauk između tradicije i znakova vremena</i> , GK, Zagreb, 2008. Katehetski glasnik 6 (2008.), 1 + Dodatak: ugovori-zakoni-pravilnici.								
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultations, end-of-semester conversation, questionnaire.								
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE	CHURCH AND FILM. RELATED CHURCH DOCUMENTS								
Code	KBF: 569 ISVU: 82615		Year of st	tudy			I-'	<b>V</b>	
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Dukić, Ph.D.	r Josip	Credit (ECTS) 3						
Assistants			Type of ir (number of			L	S	Е	F
Assistants			semester		iis pei	30			
Course status	Elective course		Percentagimplemen						
		COURSI	DESCRI						
Course goals	Introduce students with the basic film terminology. Study the type of relationship between the Church and a film. Introduce with the world's and Croatian films related to or based on religious themes. Develop the ability for critical judgement and expression.								
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Basic knowledge of Solid knowledge of	f the film f theolog	art. y and theo	logica	l disciplin	es.			
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Describe all aspects of the film art.  2. Define specifities and the basic film terminology.  3. Make continuity sketches (storyboard) for writing scenario, animation and montage.  4. Analyse dialectical relationship between the Church and film industry.  5. Analyse religious and religion-related films.  6. Develop competences to express an artwork with film form.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture on the movie, movie terminology, movie genres and film history (10). Church and film relationship, film- related Church documents (10). Analyses of selected films from Croatian and the world's cinematography related to religious topics and the Church (10).								
Format of course instruction:	□ lectures     □ seminars and w     □ exercises     □ on line entirely     □ combined e-lear     □ field instruction	·	6	⊠ mı □ lat	dividual ta ultimedia coratory entorship ther)				
Student obligations	Class attendance. Research work. Exam preparation.								
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research		0,5	Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		Individua	al work		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam			(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project (			(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Student attendance Active class partici Comprehension ch Mid-term exam and	pation. eck of th	e supplem			<b></b>			

Ohli vatavalitavatava	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
Obligatory literature	S. Canals, La Chiesa e il cinema, Romae, 1961.						
(available in the library or via other	E. Baragli, Cinema cattolico. Documenti della S.						
media)	Sede sul cinema, Roma, 1965.						
modia	V. Petrić, <i>Uvođenje u film</i> , Beograd, 1968.						
	A. Peterlić, <i>Pojam i struktura filmskog vremena</i> , Zagreb, 1976.						
	I. Škrabalo, 101 godina filma u Hrvatskoj 1896						
	1997., Zagreb, 1998.						
	Hrvatski filmski ljetopis						
Supplementary literature	F. Cacucci, F., <i>II prete nel cinema italiano dal 1945 a oggi</i> , Bari, 1980. J. R. May – M. Bird, <i>Religion in Film</i> , Tennessee, 1987. (2. izd.). P. Malone, Movie Christs and Antichrists, Sydney, 1988. L. Baugh, <i>Imaging the Divine. Jesus and Christ – Figures in Film</i> , Franklin, Wisconsin, 1997. Ch. Deacy, <i>Screen Christologies. Redemption and the Medium of Film</i> , Cardiff, 2001.						
Quality assurance							
methods aimed at	Interactive work with students.						
ensuring the acquisition of	Encouraging additional activities. Student attendance register.						
defined learning	Assistance in studying.						
outcomes	7.000tarioe in stadying.						
Other (according to							
the opinion of							
education provider)							

	Experimental work						
number of ECTS credits corresponds to the ECTS credit value	Essay		Personal work and consultations	d	(Othe	er)	
of the course)	Mid-term	0,5	Oral exam		(Othe	er)	
	Written exam	1,0	Written work		(Othe	er)	
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance Mid-term exam – Final (written) exa	25%	6				
		Title		Numbe copies i libra	Availability via other media		
Obligatory literature (available in the	Religijske Institud (i drugi), Biblijska Novoga zavjeta,	teologija	a Staroga i	5			
library or via other media)	A. Popović, <i>Bibliji</i> teološka analiza Novoga zavjeta s 2004.	1					
	M. Modrić, Sveta domovina: vodič 2000.			2			
Supplementary literature	R. de Vaux, op., 1977.	Le Istituz	zioni dell' Antico Te	estaamen	to, Ma	rietti, Tori	no,
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendan term exam).	Student attendance register, discussions on relevant subject matters, (mi erm exam).					(mid-
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

final exam			
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	M. Buber, <i>Das dialogische Prinzip</i> , Verlag Lambert Schneider, 1979.	1	
Obligatory literature	M. Buber, <i>Ja i Ti</i> , Vuk Karadžić, Beograd, 1977.		
(available in the library or via other	M. Buber, <i>Problem čoveka</i> , u: M. Buber, Dva tipa vere, Zepter, Beograd, 2000., str.117-195.		
media)	R. Wisser, <i>Odgovornost u mijeni vremena</i> , Svjetlost, Sarajevo, 1988. str. 169-212.		
	Werner Licharz; Heinz Schmidt, <i>Martin Buber; Internationales Symposium zum 20. Todestag</i> , Frankfurt am Main, 1991.; Haag und Herchen; Band 1.		
	A. Akrap, <i>Susret - otkrivanje bitka</i> , Služba Božja 4/2004., str. 5-25; 1/2005, str. 5-35.	1	www. hrcak.srce.hr
	M. Buber, Werke I., <i>Schriften zur Philosophie</i> , Kosel und Lambert Schneider, Munchen - Heildelberg, 1962.		
Supplementary literature	Andrea Poma, <i>La filosofia dialogica di Martin Buber</i> , F. 1974., str. 115.  AA.VV., <i>La filosofia del dialogo da Buber a Levinas</i> , B. christiana, Assisi, 1990., str. 85-217.  Arno Anzenbacher, <i>Die Philosophie Martin Bubers</i> , Vestr. 109.  M. A. Beek, J. Sperna Weiland, <i>Martin Buber</i> , Querini Giuseppe Schillaci, Relazione sanza relazione, Galate	oiblioteca pro cerlag A. Scherana, Brescia,	civitate ndl, Wien, 1965., 1972.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultation, conversation, student a success in oral exam and active class participation.		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	PEDAGOGY OF SPIRITUAL VOCATIONS							
Code	KBF: 602 ISVU: 84767	Year of study		<b> -</b>	V			
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Jadranka Garmaz, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		3	}			
Assistants	Jenko Bulić, M.S.	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	E	F				
Course status	Elective course	Percentage of e-learning implementation		10	%			
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION						
Course goals	Introduction to the meaning Acquire anthropological form in spiritual vocation judgem planting, monitoring, educar ministry formation and a covocation.	ms of vocation and psycho ent. Understand the stages ting, forming and discernm	-pedago s of spiri ent. Aco	ogical guitual forn quire dim	idelines nation: nensions	s of		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Explain key elements of vocational pedagogy as a recent branch of pedagogy.  2. Recognize the elements of the decision-making process.  3. Acquire ability for spiritual guidance of the young who feel their calling to ministry.  4. Evaluate pedagogical places of faith and calling: family, parish community, movements and school.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	What is pedagogy? (1) Development of pedagogy a Purpose, character and tas System of pedagogical scie Actuality and the need for the science and reality (2). Educational-evangelical stat Monitoring – the path of cal up (2). Educate for – self-conscious invocation (2). Formation - recognizing Jest awareness, self-recognition Discernment – called minister home, personal testimony, plan of vocation enriched by a calling (3). Theology of vocation – Trip Son calls for the heritage (1) Spirit calls for the testimony, From the Trinity to the Chur Mary, Mother and a Model of The pastoral of vocation – o The paths of pastoral vocation love, testimony and the a Educational agents of peda pedagogy and pastoral vocationlenges, difficulties and	ks of pedagogical sciences ences – branches of pedagogical sciences and selection of living water substances, the mystery, for the sus, recognizing the truth of of students (3).  Try- the right choice, decision endorsement of a spiritual y memory of the called, "do le icon – Father calls into etc.).  Total in the world (1).   ecclesia els (1). e source i the edu	of knowled and the communication of knowledge of vocation of the communication of the communi	edge (1) ation fol f life, for on as se , return and iden ag to lead unity, sed	low-  If- to tity, rn)" of			

	Parish community – contemporary challenges and imperatives of parish community parish priests, parish vicars in the service of testimony, encouragement, promotion animation and endorsment of spiritual vocations (2).  School – a gifted place of growth in Christian and spiritual vocation, religious teachers – other educators and mentors in the spiritual vocation. The need for cooperation and coordination between a school and a parish in the pastoral vocation (1).						
Format of course instruction:		rning		⊠mu □ lat □ mo □ (o		work	
Student obligations	Class attendace, v	vritten re	presentatio	n and	final exa		1
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation	0,5	(Other)	
activity so that total number of ECTS credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Essay		Seminar e	ninar essay		(Other)	
	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	ו	1,5	(Other)	
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)	
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Presentation – 25% Final exam – 75%	<b>%</b>					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)		Tit	le			Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	Papinsko djelo za novu Europu, KS,	Zagreb,	2000,. str. :	39-14	5.	1	
	H. U. von Balthaza Zagreb, 2010.	ar, <i>Sveće</i>	enička duho	ovnost	r, KS,		
Supplementary literature	M. Szentmártoni, <i>I</i> svećenika studena Svećeničkoj godin	ata Papin	skog hrvat	skog z	zavoda Sv	v. Jeronima u F	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	End- of - semester	convers	ation, cons	sultatio	ons, ques	tionnaire.	
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE		NEW EVANGELISATION AND CULTURE							
Code	KBF: 614 ISVU: 92082		Year of study	1		I-	V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Nimac, Ph.D.	or Stipe	Credit (ECTS	S)		3	3		
Assistants			Type of instru (number of h semester)		30	S	E	F	
Course status	Elective course		Percentage of implementati						
		COURSI	E DESCRIPTION						
Course goals	General knowledge evangelisation of c		_		-	ence for	•		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Obtain overall king evangelisation at evangelisation at 2. Understand history and the main competed at a competed evangelisation.</li> <li>Make evaluation Revelation and aperforms.</li> <li>Present high-quibased on own examples.</li> </ol>	<ul> <li>Make evaluation of the system of theological-practical values still adhering to the Revelation and through awareness of the time, culture and pastoral work s/he performs.</li> <li>Present high-quality inculturation of the Gospel and evangelisation of culture based on own experience and testimony and the Church services like diaconia,</li> </ul>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Evangelisation and Historical review: Of Some new concept Features of moder Issues of evangelist Inculturation of fait Church and its task	Church a ts of cult n and po sation in h: conce	nd culture (6). cure (4). estmodern cultive relation to cultive the cultive relation to cultive the cultive the cultive the cultive relation to cultive the cultive relation to cultive the cultive relation to cultive relation relation to cultive relation	ure (4).	logy and	main pı	rinciples	(4).	
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			(other)					
Student obligations	Class attendance,	reading	literature, cons	struction of a	written	represe	ntation.		
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	0,5	Research		Practical training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representatio	n 0,5	(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essa	ay	(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam	1,5	(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)				

Grading and	Mid-term exam - 20 %		
evaluation of	Presentation – 10 %		
student work in	Final exam – 70 % (oral and/or written exam)		
class and at the	, ,		
final exam	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	Pastoralna konstitucija o Crkvi u suvremenom svijetu 'Gaudium et spes', u: Drugi vatikanski koncil. Dokumenti, KS, Dokumenti 50, Zagreb, 1972., br. 53-66.	2	
Obligatory literature (available in the	Pavao VI., Evangelii nuntiandi. Apostolski nagovor o evangelizaciji u suvremenom svijetu, Dokumenti 50, KS, Zagreb, 1976., br. 1-82.	5	
library or via other media)	Papinsko vijeće za kulturu, <i>Promicati pastoral kulture,</i> Dokumenti 121, KS, Zagreb, 1999., br. 1-39.	3	
	Papinsko vijeće za kulturu, Vjera i kultura. Antologija tekstova papinskog učiteljstva od Lava XIII. do Ivana Pavla II., KS, Zagreb, 2010., str. 5-21. 1117-1121.	1	
	Papa Franjo, <i>Evangelii gaudium. Apostolska</i> pobudnica o naviještanju evanđelja u današnjem svijetu, Dokumenti 163, Kršćanska sadašnjost, Zagreb, 2013. br. 1-288.		
	S. Nimac, <i>Učinkovitost postojeće pastoralne</i> paradigme u prenošenju vjere, u: Bogoslovska smotra, 83 (2013.), br. 3, str. 559-576.	1	
Supplementary literature	M. P. Galagher, Fede e cultura. Un raporto cruciale e Paolo, Cinisello Balsamo, 1999., str. 223. Peelman, L' inculturazione. La Chiesa e le culture, Qu 194. J. Gevart, Catechesi e cultura contemporanea, Elle D P. Tilich, Teologija kulture, Ex libris – Rijeka, Synopsis Gibellini, Teologija kulture, u: Isti, Teologija dvadeseto str. 81-102.	ueriniana, Bres i Ci, Leumann s – Sarajevo, 2	scia, 1993., str. (Torino), 1993. 2009., str. 1-205.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultation, questionnaire, student a class participation, presentation, end-of-semester cou		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class participation. Written review of a book from sup one in consultation with a teacher. Oral exam.	plementary lite	erature or other
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	P. Hadot, <i>Exercice spirituels et philosophie antique</i> , Albin Michel, Paris 2002.		
Obligatory literature	P. Hadot, <i>La philosophie comme manière de vivre</i> , Albin Michel, Paris 2001.		
(available in the library or via other media)	M. Foucault, <i>Vladanje sobom i drugima</i> , Antibarbarus, Zagreb, 2010.		
	M. Aurelije, Samomu sebi, CID, Zagreb, 1996.	1	
	I. Lojolski, <i>Duhovne vježbe</i> , FTI, Zagreb, 1998.	1	www.injigo.com
	Bonaventura, Razgovor sa samim sobom. O četiri-		
	ma duhovnim vježbama, Demetra, Zagreb, 2011.		
	A. de Botton, <i>Utjeha filozofije</i> , SysPrint, Zagreb, 2002.		
	Peter Sloterdijk, Du must dein Leben ändern,		
	Suhrkamp, Frankfurt am main, 2009.		
Supplementary literature	R. D. Precht, <i>Tko sam ja?</i> , VBZ, Zagreb, 2011. J. Evans, <i>Filozofija za život</i> , Ljevak, Zagreb, 2012. L. Marinof, <i>Platon, a ne prozak!</i> , Mozaik, Zagreb, 201 M. Scott Peck, <i>Put kojim se rjeđe ide</i> , Mozaik, Zagreb, Sont, Johne, <i>Snaga vjere</i> , Brodsko vinogorje, 2006. A. de Mello, <i>Put k Bogu</i> , FTI, Zagreb, 1996. W. Lambert, <i>Tražiti i nalaziti Boga u svemu</i> , FTI, Zagreb,	, 2013.	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Consultations during lectures, questionnaire.		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE		ISR <i>A</i>	LELITES IN E	GYPTIAN SLA	AVERY			
Code	KBF: 620 ISVU: 112619		Year of stud	у		ļ	I-V	
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Domagoj Runje, P		Credit (ECT	S)	3			
Assistants			Type of instr (number of h semester)		L 30	S	E	F
Course status	Elective course		Percentage implementat	of e-learning ion				
	l	COURS	E DESCRIPTI					
Course goals	Exegetic analysis	of the fire	st part of the B	ook of Exodus	s (Ex 1-1	5).		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successful 1. Understand text 2. Use deductive r 3. Explain Biblical 4. Compare Biblica 5. Search for Biblio	Ex 1-15 easoning concept al images	within its liter g to assume B of freedom in s of slavery wi	ary and histori iblical theologi theological-ex th the modern	ical conte ical views istential c slavery.	xt. s on s contex	lavery. xt.	eople.
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	General introduction Detailed analysis of The position of He Moses' call and The ten Plague	General introduction to the Book of Exodus (4).  Detailed analysis of the text Ex 1-15:  The position of Hebrews in Egypt (4).  Moses' call and the mission (8).  The ten Plagues of Egypt (8).  Pascha and the Exodus from Egypt (6).						
Format of course instruction:			s	individual tasl multimedia laboratory mentorship w (other)				
Student obligations	Lecture attendance	e and ma	aking of writter					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		ractical aining			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	on (C	Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essa	ay (C	Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		onstruction written w			
value of the course)	Written exam	1,5	Project	(0	Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Attendance and classification Final exam – 60%	ass activ	ity- 40%					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	le		Number copies i the libra	in   <i>'</i>	Availabil other m	

media)	Anto Popović, <i>Torah – Pentateuh – Petoknjižje. Uvod u knjige Petoknjižja i u pitanje nastanka Pentateuha</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2012., str. 91-122.						
	Gordon F. Davies, <i>Izrael in Egypt. Reading Exodus</i> 1-2, Sheffield, 1992., str. 13-181.						
Supplementary literature	Wilfrid J. Harington, <i>Uvod u Stari zavjet</i> , Kršćanska sadašnjost, Zagreb, 1992., str. 5-190.						
	ean Louis Ska, <i>Introduzione alla lettura del Pentateuco. Chiavi per l'iterpretazione</i> lei primi cinque libri della Bibbia, EDB Bologna, 2001.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at							
ensuring the acquisition of	Questionnaire and a possiblity for oral and/or written review after the lecture or/and exam.						
defined learning outcomes							
Other (according to the opinion of							
education provider)							

NAME OF THE COU	IRSE		THEO	LOGICAL EN	GLISH I				
Code	KBF: 622 ISVU: 129214		Year of st	tudy		ı			
Course teacher	Angelina Gašp lecturer	ar,Ph.D.	Credits (E	ECTS)		3			
Associate teachers			Type of ir (number of		L 15	S	E 15	F	
Status of the course	Elective course	)	Percentag	ge of n of e-learning				<u> </u>	
		COURS	SE DESCRII						
Course objectives	theology, deve improve studer	ntroduce students with the major theoretical frameworks in specialized language of heology, develop students' skill of reading comprehension (theological texts), mprove students' listening, speaking and writing skills in general/specialized anguage, provide a foundational knowledge of the range of theological vocabulary.							
Course enrolment requirements and entry competences required for the course	Enrolment into	1 <sup>st</sup> semest	er.	-					
Learning outcomes expected at the level of the course (4 to 10 learning outcomes)	- read and cominterpret text, e - listen and cor - use speaking	After the completion of the course the student should be able to:  read and comprehend English theological text (identify key words, translate and nterpret text, elaborate on key information);  listen and comprehend theological text (basic vocabulary acquisition);  use speaking skill (conversation, answer the questions, opinion, comment);  write text in english language (use of grammar and basic theological vocabulary).							
Course content broken down in detail by weekly class schedule (syllabus)	Introductory led In God's own with the history of the history of the How I grew to I who is Mary? First midterm education of the Holy Land The Holy Land The liturgical young Christmas (2). Holy Week (2). Second midter Result analysis	vords (2). The Hebrew the Hebrew (2). Exam (2). Exam (2). Exam (2). The word (2).	nation 1 (2) nation 2 (2) 2).		ment boo	oks) (2).			
Format of instruction	⊠lectures ⊠seminars and	d workshop	os	⊠independent □ (other)	assignn	nents			
Student responsibilities	Class attendar	ice, Semina	ar essay, tra	nslation tasks					
Screening student work(name the	Class attendance	0,5	Research		Practica	I training			
proportion of ECTS credits for each	Experimental work		Report		(C	Other)			
activity so that the total number of	Essay		Seminar essay	0,5	(C	Other)			

ECTS credits is equal to the ECTS	Tests	2	Oral exam		(Other)						
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)						
Grading and evaluating student work in class and at the final exam	Oral exam - 15 Class attendan Failure to pass	Fests (2) – 70% Grading scale (60-69%-2,70-79-%-3, 80-89%-4, 90-100%-5) Oral exam - 15% Class attendance (0%), Class activity (5%), Individual task (5%), Exercises (5%) Failure to pass two midterm exams at the treshold of 70%, student is required to take the final exam.									
Required literature		7	Γitle		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
(available in the library and via other media)	U. Sešek, S. Za Ljubljana: Teolo										
	Sunday Gospels (Sunday Gospels in English Internet language)										
Optional literature (at the time of submission of study programme proposal)	The Holy See: Sacred Scriptur Catechism of the http://www.vatio Documents of I http://www.vatio News: http://ww	re: http://v ne Catholi can.va/arc I Vatican can.va/arc	vww.vatican.va c Church: chive/catechisn Council: chive/hist_cour	/archive/bible		.htm					
Quality assurance methods that ensure the acquisition of exit competences	Teacher-student consultation, active student involvement, class attendance, maintain the Attendance Register, course/teacher evaluation.										
Other (as the proposer wishes to add)	Students's clas regular and act seminar essay,	ive partici	pation in trans	ation project (	(individually,gro						

COURSE TTILE	PHILOSOPHY AND SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH									
Code	KBF: 531 ISVU: 83434		Year of study			11-	V			
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Kešina, Ph.D.	or Ivan	Credit (ECTS)	)		3	}			
Assistants			Type of instruction (number of ho semester)		L 30	S	Е	F		
Course status	Elective course		Percentage of e- learning implementation							
		COURSE [	DESCRIPTION							
Course goals  Course enrollment	Introduce students human practice from Basic knowledge of	m the ethic	al point of view	<i>I</i> .		ropolog	ical ethi	cs and		
requirements and core competencies										
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Interpret the control</li> <li>Explain why plo</li> <li>Evaluate the ro</li> <li>Discuss on poor</li> </ol>	oncept, sub hilosophy is ole of philos ssible boun	pleted the cours ject and metho s said to be the sophy in natura daries of natura aspect of philos	dology of mother of I scientifical al science	the pra- all scie researes.	ctical ph nces. ch.	ilosophy	<i>1</i> .		
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	research (2). Relationship betwee Philosophical refle reserch (6). Natural scientific fa Mid-term exam (1) Natural scientific fa Natural scientific fa	Relationship between philosophy and natural sciences (4). Philosophical reflections on the subject matter, methods and results of scientific								
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures		□ (ot	ther)						
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance and	l active particip	ation.	1					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	0,5	Research		Practi trainir					
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	1	(Othe					
activity so that total number of	Essay		Seminar essa	у	(Othe	r)				
ECTS credits corresponds to the	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	1,5	(Othe	r)				
ECTS credit value of the course)  Written exam			Project		(Othe	r)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Mid-term exam – 3 Final exam – 70%		r written)							

Obligatory literature	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
(available in the library or via other	V. Bajsić, <i>Granična pitanja religije i znanosti</i> , Zagreb, 1998.	5					
media)	I. Kešina, <i>Znanost, vjera, etika. Promišljanja</i> odnosa prirodnih znanosti, filozofije i teologije, Split, 2005.	2					
	I. Macan, Filozofija spoznaje, Zagreb, 1998.,						
Supplementary literature	H. A. Müller, Naturwissenschaft und Glaube, Bern, N	I. Kešina, <i>Stvaranje evolucijom</i> , Split 2012. H. A. Müller, <i>Naturwissenschaft und Glaube</i> , Bern, München, Wien, 1988. D. Lambert, <i>Znanost i teologija</i> . <i>Oblici dijaloga</i> , Zagreb, 2003.					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Consultations, questionnaire, student attendance register, active participation in discussions, course and teacher evaluation at the end of the semester.						
Other (according to the opinion of							
education provider)							

COURSE TITLE	OLD CHURCH S	SLAVONIC LANGUAGE A	ND GL	AGOLIT	ISM		
Code	KBF: 540 ISVU: 82621	Year of study	I-V				
Course teacher/s	Assistant professor Josip Dukić, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		3	3		
Assistants	Josip Grbavac, M.S.	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L S E			F	
Course status	Elective course	Percentage of e-learning implementation					
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	Acquire knowledge of the Glagolitic and Cyrillic script. Familiarise students with the basic knowledge of Old Slavonic language. Broaden students insight into the history of Glagolitism. Introduce students with the Glagolitic heritage as ecclesial, liturgical but also cultural specificity of Croatian people and an important ecclesial and cultural connecting factor for other Slavonic people of the West and Byzantine Circle.						
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Solid classical education. Basic knowledge of the Ch	•					
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Explain the causes of the emergence and devlopment of Old Slavonic scripts, languages and literature.</li> <li>Define concepts: Old Slavonic language, Canon, review and recension.</li> <li>Highlight the significance of Glagolitic heritage for Croatian culture.</li> <li>Independently transliterate Glagolitic texts (round and angular Glagolitic font) and Cyrillic script; transcribe and read selected texts.</li> <li>Interpret the value of Old Slavonic language and literature and Glagolitic heritage for Croatian culture.</li> </ol>						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	for Croatian culture.  The position of Old Slavonic language among the Indoeuropean languages and in particular Slavonic languages (Slavonic mission of the brothers from Salonika, saints Cyril and Methodius: social and Church context, chronology and the meaning of their mission for Slavonic people) (2). The problem of precedence and the authorship of Slavonic scripts. Chernorizets Hrabar's account (2). Old Slavonic canon; Old Slavonic recensions (2). Theories of the emergence and the origin of Glagolitic alphabet. Graphic system of Glagolitic script. Transliteration exercises of the text written in the round, all-Slavonic Glagolitic script the most important corpus: Kiev missal (Kijevski listići), Codex Zographensis (Zografsko evanđelje), Codex Marianus (Marijansko evanđelje), Codex Assemanius (Assemanijevo evanđelje), Glagolita Clozianus (Kločev glagoljaš) (4). Beginnings and development of Slavonic liturgy in Croatian people (1). Round (triangular, Croatian) Glagolitic font as the written reflection of Croatian Old Slavonic language and as a separate Croatian cultural denotation on the dividing line between the cultures of East and West from the period of the 12th century up to the present (2). Development of Croatian version of Old Slavonic language. Croatian Glagolitic writings, especially liturgical codices (2). Glagolitic ephigraphs (Valun tablet, Plomin tablet, Krk tablet, Baška tablet, Senj tablet, Supetar fragment, Grdoselo fragment, and other) (2). Transliteration exercises of the texts written in round Glagolitic font: Glagolitic writings of liturgical (Hrvoje's missal) and non-liturgical texts (anthology Petrisov zbornik, Paris codex, Priest Martinac's account), Croatian incunabula (Missale Romanum Glagolitice/Misal po zakonu Rimskoga dvora) and later imprinted works (4). Transcription practice on selected texts (2). The origin of Cyrillic script. Ohrid and Preslav literary school. Graphic system of Cyrillic alphabet. Transliteration exercises						

	Listina bana Kulina Povlja/ Povaljska I					e Charter of		
Format of course	☑ lectures ☐ individual tasks							
instruction: Student obligations		<ul><li></li></ul>						
Screening student				pation.				
work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Individual work	2,0		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Student attendanc Active class partic Comprehension ch Mid-term exam an	ipation. neck of s	upplementary lite	erature.				
		Tit			Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
Obligatory literature (available in the	Stjepan Damjanov ska/starohrvatska 2002., str. 9-61; ( Iljustr.).	<i>čitanka,</i> 65-118;						
library or via other media)	Žitja Konstantina Ć i protumačio Josip l		1					
	Hercigonja, E., Nap tekstova, u: Misal p		1					
	Frane Paro, Glagol 56.	jska poče						
	Dokumenti o sv. Ći 9-56.	rilu i Meto	1					
	V. Štefanić, <i>Determ</i> Slovo, 21, 1971., st		1					
Supplementary literature	Stjepan Damjanov sveučilišna naklada Ivo Frangeš, <i>Povi</i> vjekovna književnos Stjepan Damjanovi 37-38-39, Zagreb, Josip Hamm, <i>Hrvat</i>	rić, <i>Starc</i> i, Zagreb, ijest <i>hrva</i> st. ć, <i>Hrvats</i> 1993., str. iski tip sta	, 2005., str. 56-14 itske književnosti ski glagoljaši i po . 93-106. iroslavenskog jezi	8. <i>i,</i> (bilo ko <i>čeci hrvat</i> <i>ika</i> , "Slovo	oje izdanje), po skog književnog " 13, Zagreb, 19	oglavlje: Srednjo- g <i>jezika</i> , Croatica 963., str. 43-68;		
	Slavko Kovačić, <i>Glagoljsko bogoslužje i glagoljaši na području srednje Dalmacije od 16. do 20. stoljeća</i> , Kačić 25, Split, 1993., str. 449-459.; M. Reljanović, <i>Enciklika 'Grande munus' i pitanje obnove glagoljaštva u Dalmaciji</i> , Radovi zavoda za povijesne znanosti HAZU u Zadru, 43., 2001., str. 355-374.							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Interactive work with students. Encouraging additional activities. Student attendance register. Assistance in studying.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								
	•							

COURSE TITLE		SEXUAL VIOLENCE				
Code	KBF: 547 ISVU: 82610	Year of study		II-V		
Course teacher/s	Assistant professor Šimun Bilokapić, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		3		
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 30	S	E	F
Course status	Elective course	Percentage of e-learning implementation				
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION				
Course goals	Introduce students with the profiles of victims and perpendenomenon. Raising the awareness on tvictims. Understanding of the function and after the war. Evaluate moral point of view and encissues related to that phenomenonic profiles and the profiles are the profiles.	etrators, causes and effects he need for prevention and oning and meaning of mass this complex individual and lorse ethically acceptable s	s of sexual l appropr sive sexual d social p	al viole iate tre ial viole roblem	ence eatment of ence dur n from the	ing e
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	isource related to that phone					
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Clearly present and adec consequences of sexual</li> <li>Critically analyse the mos sexual violence.</li> <li>Observe difference between interconnection.</li> <li>Select and suggest efficiences.</li> <li>Interpret the reasons for violence.</li> <li>Offer reasonally based se</li> </ol>	<ol> <li>Observe difference between peacetime and wartime violence and their likely interconnection.</li> <li>Select and suggest efficient strategies for prevention.</li> <li>Interpret the reasons for negative moral appraisal of every type of sexual</li> </ol>				
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The nature and spread of the phenomenon of sexual violence (2).  Contemporary theories on sexual violence (4).  Types and forms of sexual violence (4).  Perpetrators, victims and the context (2).  Consequences of the sexual violences and their treatment (2).  Prevention of sexual violence (2).  Massive/collective sexual violence in war (4).  Moral judgement of sexual violence (2).  Specific moral issues related to sexual violence (responsibility, consent, utmost resistance and the value of life, abortion, use of contraception, faith of the children born of sexual violence) (8).					
Format of course instruction:	⊠lectures	□ (other)				
Student obligations Screening student	Class attendance, written p Class attendance 1,0	Research	Practical	xam.		
work (specify	5.255 attoriaarioo 1,0	t	raining			

portion in ECTS	Experimental		Written				
credits per each	work		representation		Written paper	1,0	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)		
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0	(Other)		
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Final exam – 60% Written work – 20% Class attendance Class activity – 10	– 10%					
		Tit	tle		Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media	
	Ivan Pavao II., Na odgovoriti snagom Sarajevskom nadb veljače 1993., u: V miru, KS, Zagreb,	<i>ljubavi i</i> piskupu r 'elimir Bl	i solidarnosti. Pisi mons. Vinku Puljio ažević (prir.), Slu	то ću – 2.	1		
	Jordan Kuničić, Pr samoobranu, BS,	avo brad	1	www.hrcak.srce. hr			
Obligatory literature (available in the	Valentin pozaić, O (1993.), 3-4., str. 2		1	www.hrcak.srce. hr			
library or via other media)	Šimun Bilokapić, S moralni osvrt, u: A Muško i žensko str i u službi Božjeg p Franjevački institut 243-273.	nte Čovo vori ih. Ž oslanja,	2				
	Šimun Bilokapić, trudnoće nakon sp str. 169-192.			www.hrcak.srce. hr			
	Šimun Bilokapić, <i>E</i> CuS, 45 (2010.), 3		1	www.hrcak.srce. hr			
	Zvonimir Šeparovi ratni zločin, Docun 1-197.	ć (ur.), <i>N</i>					
	Katekizam Katoliči	ke Crkve	e, br. 2356.		3		
Supplementary literature	Susan Brownmiller, <i>Protiv naše volje</i> , Zagorka 5, Zagreb, 1995., str. 1-475. Seada Vranić, <i>Pred zidom šutnje</i> , Antibarbarus, Zagreb, 1996., str. 1-248. Marina Ajduković, Gordana Pavleković (ur.), <i>Nasilje nad ženom u obitelji</i> , 2. dopunjeno izd., Društvo za psihološku pomoć, Zagreb, 2004., str. 1-267. Bože Vuleta (ur.), <i>Nasilje nad ženama. Teološko-pastoralni izazov</i> , Zbornik radova, Franjevački institut za kulturu mira, Split, 2006., str. 1-294.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultation, questionnaire, paper writing and presentation, student attendance register.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE	HUMAN RIGHTS							
Code	KBF: 549 ISVU: 82623	Year of study			III-V			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Luka Tomašević, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)			3	}		
Assistants		Type of instruct (number of hou semester)		30	S	E	F	
Course status	Elective course	Percentage of e implementation						
	COURSI	E DESCRIPTION	I					
Course goals	Introduce students with hur Church. Clarify human right human rights issues in the views on the acquisition an Catholic morality and the C	ts issues in the E context of Christi d development o	urope and an faith a f human r	d worldw nd mora	ride, und I. Discer	lerstand ning Cat	holic	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completion of the first two	years of the Integ	grated phi	losophic	al-theolo	gical stu	ıdies.	
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Define and interpret human rights.  2. Describe human rights and engage in their promotion.  3. Discern on the emergence and acquisition of human rights.  5. Distinguish human rights from more appirations.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Diachronic view of the historial Indian rights; USA human rights in the Holy Schurch tradition and document declarations (2). Theological view on human II, Benedict XVI, the curren Human rights in Croatia through The scope and understand watch (2). More recent theological refl Human rights and human discussion (2). Presentation of student word Human rights in society and	Theological view on human rights (Thomas Aquinas, F. de Vitoria) (2). The last popes and human rights: John XXIII, Paul VI, Vatican Council II, John Paul II, Benedict XVI, the current Pope (2). Human rights in Croatia through History and today (2). The scope and understanding of human rights in the world and in Croatia: Helsinki watch (2). More recent theological reflections (2). Human rights and human dignity (2). Discussion (2).						
Format of course instruction:	Human rights in society and public wide (2).    □ lectures							
Student obligations	Regular attendance, active	participation and				_		
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance 1,0	Research		Practical training	<u> </u>	1,0	0	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work	Written representation	1,0	(Other)				

activity so that total	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
number of ECTS credits corresponds	Mid-term exams	1,0	Oral exam	1,0	(Other)			
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Presentation – 20% Mid-term exam – 3 Exam – 50%							
Obligatory literature (available in the		Titl	e	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
library or via other	Teacher generated	d materia						
media)	Socijalni dokumen socijalnog nauka ( 1991.		5					
	G. Concetti, Kriteri Nova et Vetera, 33		1					
Supplementary literature Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of	njegove slobode u M. Matulović, <i>Ljud</i> Student-teacher co	J. Hržnjak (prir.), Međunarodni i europski dokumenti o ljudskim pravima. Čovjek i njegove slobode u pravnoj državi, Zagreb, 1992.  M. Matulović, Ljudska prava. Osnovni međunarodni dokumenti, Zagreb, 1990.  Student-teacher consultations, student questionnaires, student attendance register, active class participation (discussions), end-of-semester course and teacher						
defined learning outcomes								
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE			MARIOLO	GY				
Code	KBF: 557 ISVU: 82624		Year of study			III-V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Domazet, Ph.D.	· Anđelko	Credit (ECTS)			3		
Assistants			Type of instruction (number of housemester)		30	S	E	F
Course status	Elective course		Percentage of clearning implemental					
	C	OURSE	DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	Understand Biblical references to Mary. Fundamental knowledge of the presence and the role of the Blessed Virgin Mary in the mystery of Christ's Salvation and the mystery of the Church. Integration and implementation of the Council's guidelines on Mariology in the contemporary announcement.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Understand a pl</li> <li>Argue on the en</li> <li>Evaluate Orthod</li> </ol>	<ol> <li>Argue on the emergence and content of Marian dogmas.</li> <li>Evaluate Orthodox and Protestant views on Mary.</li> <li>Apply key aspects of the Catholic Mariology in spirituality, preaching and</li> </ol>						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Relationship between A model of Mary in a Development and m Blessed Virgin Mary and Assumption into Relationship between Controversial articles. The Second Vatican Mary in post-Counce. The significance of t	Development of Mariology through History (2). Relationship between Biblical theology and Mariology (2). A model of Mary in some Gospels (4). Development and meaning of four truths and dogmas of faith concerning the Blessed Virgin Mary: Mother of God and the Blessed Virgin, Immaculate Conception and Assumption into Heaven (8). Relationship between Mary and Church (2). Controversial articles associated with Mary (2). The Second Vatican Council: Mary within the Church and the history of Salvation (2). Mary in post-Council documents: Marialis cultus and Redemptoris mater (4). The significance of Mariology in ecumenism (2). The significance of the proper Marian devotion in spirituality and the life of the						
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures		□ (oth	ier)				
Student obligations	Regular class attend	dance and	l active participa	tion.	T_			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practica training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,4	Oral exam	1,6	(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)			

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Presentation – 20% Final exam – 80% (oral and/or written)				
Obligatory literature (available in the	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
library or via other media)	Ivan Pavao II., Redemptoris Mater, KS, Zagreb, 1987.	3			
media)	J. Galot, <i>Mariologija. Bog i žena. Marija u</i> spasenjskom djelu, UPT, Đakovo, 2001., str. 95-442.	1			
	L. Markešić, <i>Marija – Službenica Božja</i> , Svjetlo riječi, Sarajevo, 2011., str. 1-77.				
Supplementary literature	K. Rahner, <i>Marija, Majka Gospodinova</i> , KS, Zagreb, 19 V. Košćić, <i>Marija, Majka Sina Božjega</i> , KS, Zagreb, 200				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultations, student questionnaires, student attendance register, active class participation (discussions), end-of-semester course and teacher evaluation.				
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)					

COURSE TITLE	JURIDIC STATU	S OF THE CATHOLIC CHU	RCH I	N CRO	ATIA			
Code	KBF: 559 ISVU: 82625	Year of study		I-V				
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)			3			
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 30	S	Е	F		
Course status	Elective course	Percentage of e-learning implementation						
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION						
Course goals	Introduce students with the historical development of the relationship between the Catholic Church and the State from the Roman Empire to the first Concordat. Familiarise students with the circumstances and the content of the Concordat of Worms in 1122, and the Napoleon's Concordat of 1801 and other European concordats. Understand the Church-State relations of the unions Croatia was the member state. Remember the content of four agreements between the Holy See and the Republic							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	of Croatia and other contract	513.						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:         <ol> <li>Analyse historical development of the relationship between the Church and the state.</li> <li>Describe the historical background of the various approaches to concordats, particularly those including Croatian people.</li> </ol> </li> <li>State the orders of four international Agreements between the Holy See and the Republic of Croatia, and comment on contracts and acts made by the Croatian Government and the Croatian Bishops' Conference (CBC).</li> <li>Elaborate on the siginificance of the Agreement between the Holy See and the Republic of Croatia for religious freedom of the Catholic Church in Croatia.</li> <li>Compare the dimension of religious freedom the other religious communities</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	enjoy in Croatia.  Church-State relation from its beginnings to the first Concordat (3).  The Concordat of Worm, Napoleon's Concordat, Concordat in Austria in 1855, Montenegro Concordat 1886, Convention of the Holy See and Austria for Bosnia and Herzegovina (2).  The Serbian Concordat 1914, The Concordat of the Kingdom of Yugoslavia 1935, The Lateran Agreement 1929, The German Concordat 1933 (2). Juridic position of the Catholic Church in Poland and concordats in 1925 and 1998, the Catholic Church in the Czech Republic and Slovakia, conclusion of the historical part (2). Juridic position of the Catholic Church in the Communist Yugoslavia, Protocol 1966, the Law on the Legal position of Religious Communities (2). Diplomatic relations of the Catholic Church and Bosnia and Herzegovina, the Law on religious Communities in Bosnia and Herzegovina from 2004, Basic Agreement between Bosnia and Herzegovina and the Holy See in 2006 (3). Diplomatic representatives (in general), Diplomatic representatives of the Holy See (types, duties, end of service) (2). Short history of diplomatic relationships between the Holy See and Croatian people, the establishment of diplomatic relations between the Holy See and the Republic of Croatia (2). The Agreement between the Holy See and the Republic of Croatia (2). Canon Law on marriage affected by civil matters, Agreement on pastoral care in penitentiaries, prisons and upbringing instituitons, Protocol on the modality of							

	Agreement on past welfare establishme Croatia on coopera Catholic religious e preschools, Agreer between HRT and Agreement on the rooks which were i regime (2). Agreem of the republic of CRegulations on the of Croatia (2). The accommic Issues, the	egistering of the Catholic Church's legal personality (2). Greement on pastoral care in hospitals and other health care institutions and social elfare establishments (2). Agreement between the Holy See and the Republic of roatia on cooperation in the field of education and culture (2). Agreement on the atholic religious education in public reschools, Agreement on Catholic primary and secondary schools, Agreement etween HRT and HBK (Croatian Radiotelevision and Croatian Bishops' Conference), greement on the return of parish registers, state of souls' books, chronicles and other poks which were illegally taken away from the Catholic Church during the Communist regime (2). Agreement on pastoral care for the members in the armed and police forces of the republic of Croatia, Statute of the Military Ordinariate in the Republic of Croatia, regulations on the organization and operation of the Military Ordinariate in the Republic of Croatia (2). The Agreement between the Holy See and the Republic of Croatia on conmic Issues, the Law on Legal Position of Religious Communities in the Republic of roatia from 2002 (2).									
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures		□ (other)								
Student obligations	Lecture attendance	e, partici	pation in di	scussi			_				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training					
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		Individual work	1,0					
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)						
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)						
value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project			(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance - Discussion particip Final exam – 80%		10%								
Obligatory literature (available in the		Tit				Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
library or via other media)	Hrvatska biskupsk Svete Stolice i Rej nastanka i koment 2001., str. 27-69,	<i>oublike F</i> ar Nikola	Irvatske, Po	ovijest	t	1	www.hbk.hr				
Supplementary literature	Vojni ordinarijat u dopunjeno izdanje N. Eterović, <i>Ugovo</i> <i>katoličkih vjernika</i> , <i>Hrvatske</i> , <i>Povijest</i> Dodatak, izd. Vojn	, Vojni oi ori izmeđ pripadni nastanki	rdinarijat u iu Svete Sto ika oružani a i komenta	RH, Z olice i h snaç ar, u: [	agreb, 20 <i>Republike</i> ga i redars Dokument	103., str. 9-43. e <i>Hrvatske o du</i> stvenih službi F ti o ustroju i dje	ušobrižništvu Republike				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance						tionnaire.				
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)											

COURSE TITLE	CONC	EPT OF GOD AFTER AL	ISCHWIT	ΓZ	CONCEPT OF GOD AFTER AUSCHWITZ							
Code	KBF: 582 ISVU: 82627	Year of study		1-	V							
Course teacher/s	Full professor Ivan Tadić, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		3	3							
Assistants	Ante Akrap, Ph.D.	Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L 30	S	Е	F						
Course status	Elective course	Percentage of e-learning implementation	1									
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION										
Course goals	Introduction to the philosopland absence, during and af			ng on G	od's pre	sence						
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies												
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  Analyse and judge religious, moral and ethical dilemmas concerning the mentioned topic s/he is challenged with.  Understand different positions and currents of thought of Jewish people when dealing with God issue and His relation to the Chosen people.  Ask provocative questions and provide answers to such questions coherently and reasonably.  Raise awareness on the value of existence in diversity and pluralism, detect boundaries of man and human behaviour which is often affected by prejudices and stereotypes leading to racism.  Develop the sense of empathy and compassion for sufferers, victims of different abuses of power and authority.											
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Biblical dimension of God (2) History of Holocaust (2). God in Jewish and philosop assumptions and perspectivisus (4). Holocaust and Golgotta (2). The eclipse of God - Martin Sartre's and Heidegger's vid Jung and the question of God Rubenstein – God as the mandre Neher - God's silence Abraham Heschel – the question of God Quinzio – relationship presence of evil in the world Emil Fackenheim – relation (1). Eliser Berkovits – the hiding Jonas – the concept of God Arthur A. Cohen – "horror" a possibilites (1). I. Greenberger - alliance of Experience of the victims of	chical thought after the traves of the philosophers and a Buber (2).  Buber (2).  ews on God (2).  od (1).  aster of history? (1).  ce (2).  estion of responsibility of ip between God's promised (1).  aship between the announce of the Divine Face (1).  I (Cabala) (2).  as one of the aspects of Cod and man (1).  freedom and responsibility of the Cod and man (1).	ooth God es throug nced faith	gists da and ma h history	an (1). y and the	n this						
Format of course instruction:	Experience of the victims of ⊠ lectures	r Holocaust (2).  ☐ (other)										

Student obligations	Class attendance	and activ	e participation in	the curri	culum.	Class attendance and active participation in the curriculum.								
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical training									
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)									
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay		(Other)									
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	2,0	(Other)									
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)									
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Activity in lectures Oral exam – 70%	- 30%			_									
		Tit	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media										
	I. Devčić, <i>Bog i filo</i>		<u> </u>		1									
Obligatory literature (available in the	A. Vučković, <i>Bog i</i> Filozofska bibliotel		•	8.	1									
	G. Agamben, <i>Ono</i> Zagreb, 2008.													
library or via other media)	Antropološka i re radova XVIII. me Cus, Split, 2013., Stoljeća? Holokau teološke misli, str.	đunarod ( <i>A. Akra</i> <i>ıst u svj</i>	,											
	Hannah Arendt, O													
	Slavoj Žižek, O na													
	Predrag Finci, Umj 2005.	jetnost u												
	AA. VV., <i>L assurdo</i> 1998.	o di Auso	chwitz, Ancora, M	lilano,										
Supplementary literature	Irene Kajon, <i>La storia della filosofia ebraica</i> , Cedam, Padova, 1993. Irene Kajon, <i>Fede ebraica e ateismo dopo Auschwitz</i> , Editrice Benucci, Perugia 1993. Emil L. Fackenheim, <i>La presenza di Dio nella storia, Queriniana</i> , Brescia, 1997. Massimo Giuliani, <i>Auschwitz nel pensiero ebraico</i> , Morcelliana, Brescia, 1998. Silvia Benso, <i>Pensare dopo Auschwitz</i> , ESI, Napoli, 1992. R. Eaglestone, <i>Postmodernizam i poricanje holokausta</i> , naklada Jesenski i Turk, Zagreb, 2001.													
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	N. G. Finkelstein, <i>Industrija holokausta</i> , Hasanbegović, Zagreb, 2006.  Student-teacher consultation, conversation, student attendance register, student success at the oral exam and active class participation.													
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)														

COURSE TITLE	CHILDREN'	'S RIGHT		LENCE AGAI		IILDREN	N FROM	
Code	KBF: 601 ISVU: 82629		Year of stud	dy			PTS uate TC	S
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Bilokapić, Ph.D.	r Šimun	Credit (ECT	S)			3	<u> </u>
Assistants			Type of inst (number of semester)		L 30	S	Е	F
Course status	Elective course		,	of e-learning		<u> </u>		
		COURSI	E DESCRIPT					
Course goals	Introduce students with causes of emergence and historical development of children's rights.  Understanding of content, role and the importance of basic documents on children's rights.  Knowledge of personal, civil, educational, health, social, economic, cultural and legal-protection of the children's right.  Introduction to the rights/duties of children and parents in a family context.  Detection of personal, familial and social factors and situations that endanger children's fundamental rights. Raise awareness on the education for protection of children's rights.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Know the basic</li> <li>Explain the role</li> <li>Present the con</li> <li>Evaluate significant</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Know the basic documents on children's rights and interpret their content.  2. Explain the role and importance of documents on children's right.  3. Present the content of the basic children's rights.  4. Evaluate significance and tasks of the family in realisation of children's rights.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Causes of the eme Analysis and evalu children's rights, pa Classification of ch Welfare and the be Rights/obligations Examples of endan	5. Elaborate on the need for education and teaching in the field of children's rights.  Causes of the emergence and development of children's rights (2).  Analysis and evaluation of content, role and the importance of basic documents on children's rights, particularly <i>Convention on the Rights of the Child</i> (1989) (4).  Classification of children's rights and the interpretation of children's basic rights (4).  Welfare and the best interest for the child? (2).  Rights/obligations of the children and parents in family environment (8).  Examples of endangering of children's rights, especially violence against children (4).  Measures for the protection of children's rights (4).						
Format of course instruction:	□ Iectures     □ seminars and w     □ exercises     □ on line entirely     □ combined e-lea     □ field instruction	workshops  individual tasks individual t						
Student obligations	Class attendance,	written p	aper, prepar				1	
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practica raining	l 		
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representati	on	ا Written	oaper	1,	0
activity so that total	Essay		Seminar ess	say	(Other)			

number of ECTS credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0	(Other)		
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)		
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Final exam – 60% Written paper – 20 Class attendance - Activity in class – 2	– 10%					
		Tit	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Obligatory literature (available in the	Povelja o pravima svim osobama, us za poslanje obitelji Zagreb, 1984.	tanovam u suvre	na vlasti (S,	2			
library or via other media)	Konvencija o pravi djeteta, Zagreb, 20		eta, Centar za pra	avo			
media)	Branka Rešetar (u Osijeku, Osijek, 20		fakultet u				
	Dubravka Hrabar, Mira Alinčić, Dubra Lozić, Aleksandra Narodne novine, Z	avka Hra Korać G					
	Ivan Fuček, <i>Morali</i> Verbun, Split, 2008	no-duho	vni život. Pravo, p				
	Ivan Ćubelić, <i>Prav</i> dokumentima, Cus	a djece ι	u međunarodnim		1	www. hrcak.srce.hr	
Supplementary literature	Ellen Key, Stoljeće Corinne May-Chah Ibis grafika, Zagrel Web: www.dijete.h	nal, Maria b, 2004.	a Herczog (ur.), S	Seksualn			
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultations, questionnaire, paper writing and presentation, student attendance register.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE		SOCIA	L DIMENS	ION OF	BIBLI	CAL FAIT	ГН		
Code	KBF: 604 ISVU: 84769		Year of st	tudy			II-	V	
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vugdelija, Ph.D.	ijan	Credit (E	CTS)			3	1	
Assistants			Type of ir (number of semester)	of hours		L 30	S	E	F
Course status	Elective course		Percentagimplemen		earning	3			•
		COURS	E DESCRII						
Course goals	Introduce students the New Testame capacity merely in	ent has	deep impa	ct on th	e soc	ial life fo			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies			· ·						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Argue on the engagement an</li> <li>Take critical att unprotected.</li> <li>Contribute to be spirit of Jesus obligation.</li> </ol>	<ul> <li>Contribute to better and more human world shaping as imbued and driven by the spirit of Jesus's higher justice and one's own conscience imposing such obligation.</li> <li>Influence on shaping of real, social life as imbued with deep and genuine Biblical</li> </ul>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	This course thorouthe Old and the Net The Old Testame legal provisions at the poor and the ri The New Testame the God's Kingdor (15).	ew Testa nt specified nd religion ghts-depent partice	ment. fically treatous institutionived ones cularly reve	ts: Biblic ons invo (15). eals a so	al Exc lved ir	odus, mir n the pro	nistry of tection of of the p	the proof the rio	ophets, ghts of tion of
Format of course instruction:		<ul> <li>□ seminars and workshops</li> <li>□ exercises</li> <li>□ on line entirely</li> <li>□ combined e-learning</li> <li>□ laboratory</li> <li>□ mentorship work</li> <li>□ discussion</li> </ul>				work			
Student obligations	Class attendance and preparation ar		•	•	n. Re	ading of	the assi	gned lite	erature
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		Individua	al work	1,	0
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1	1,0	(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)			

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Regular class attendance and oral final exam with to materials and one question from the assigned literaread.						
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
	M. Vugdelija, <i>Politička ili društvena dimenzija</i> biblijske vjere, Split, 2005., str. 1-243.	2					
	Kongregacija za nauk vjere, Doktrinalna nota o nekim pitanjima vezanim uz sudjelovanje katolika u političkom životu, IKA, Zagreb, 2003.	7					
	R. J. Clifford, <i>The Exodus in the Christian Bible: The case for "Figural" reading</i> , u: Theological Studies 2 (2002.), str. 345-361.						
Supplementary literature	Ž. Bezić, <i>Crkva i politika</i> , u: Obnovljeni život 1 (2001.) S. Baloban, <i>Kršćanstvo, Crkva i politika</i> , Zagreb, 1999 J. Bigo, <i>Isus i politika</i> , u: Kana 4 (1989.), str. 12-13.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Anonymous student questionnaire during the course delivery and after the exam.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE			THE PRO	MISED LAND	)					
Code			Year of stud	dy		II-I	V			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mar Vugdelija,Ph.D.	ijan	Credit (ECT	S)		3	}			
Assistants	Miljenko Odrljin, M	.S.	Type of inst (number of l semester)		L 30	S	E	F		
Course status	Elective course		Percentage implementation	of e-learning tion						
		COURS	E DESCRIPT		_					
Course goals	Holistic approach t Introduce students Understand the co	with mo	re relevant hi	istorical period				abs.		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies		Basic knowledge of Hebrew language.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Base further stuknowledge.</li> <li>Understand idea</li> <li>Understand clea</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Base further study, especially that of the Holy Scripture on the acquired knowledge.  2. Understand idealism and fanatism in a fight over a small piece of Land.  3. Understand clearly the role of Chosen people in the history of Salvation.  4. Know how to deepen knowledge of this important issue of theological education.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture Promised land in F Establishment of the Jewish settlements Exegesis of the Bil The conquest of the Exile and return Land and hopes of The Promised Land Jesus and the Land The Land in the April 1975 Promised Land Land In the April 1975 Promised Land In the April 197	distory (4 he state is in the solle; stage Promisern to the f Israel (4 d after Cd (2).	Israel in 1948 state of Israel es of develop sed Land in th Land (2). 4). Christ (2).	(2). ment of the O	•	. ,	story (4)			
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ individual tasks</li></ul>	<b>;</b>		discussions (other)						
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active par	rticipation.						
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research		Practical training					
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation		(Other)					
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar ess	say	(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	0,5	Oral exam		(Other)					
value of the course)	Written exam	1,0	Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance - Presentation – 25% Final (written) example	%								

Obligatory literature	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
(available in the library or via other media)	C. Chapman, Čija je Obećana zemlja?, Zagreb, 2002.		
	K. J. Kuschel, <i>Spor oko Abrahama</i> , Sarajevo, 2001.	1	
	M. Šešok, <i>Putovanje biblijskim zemljama</i> , Zagreb, 2005.		
Supplementary literature	C. Tomić, <i>U Zemlju obećanja</i> , Zagreb, 1980.		
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, discussions about releva exam.	ant themes and	d a mid-term
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE		TE	ELEVISION ANI	NOUNCEM	ENT			
Code	KBF: 609 ISVU: 84776		Year of study			I-'	V	
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Vučković, Ph.D.	Ante	Credit (ECTS)			3	3	
Assistants	Mirko Mihalj, M.S.		Type of instruction (number of housemester)		L 30	S	E	F
Course status	Elective course		Percentage of implementation		1	20	%	
	С	OURSE	E DESCRIPTION					
Course goals	Introduction to the b	asic kn	owledge and ski	lls of televi	sion.			
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies		terest and talent for television.						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Analyse televisior</li> <li>Prepare televisior</li> <li>Cooperate in relig</li> <li>Guide media worl</li> </ol>	laving successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  . Analyse television programmes.  . Prepare television material.  . Cooperate in religious shows.  . Guide media workshops.						
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Preparation of televis Editing and conduct Processing of the ani	Broadcast journalism (7). Preparation of television shows (7). Editing and conducting shows (4). Processing of the announcements, news, reportages (6). Preparation of TV program material (6).						
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>□ exercises</li><li>□ on line entirely</li></ul>	□ seminars and workshops □ exercises □ on line entirely □ combined e-learning □ individual tasks □ multimedia □ laboratory □ mentorship work						
Student obligations	Class attendance, re	eading l	literature, writter	n papers,mi	d-term ex	ams a	nd exan	ns.
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practical raining		1,0	0
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	lı	ndividual v	vork		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay	(	Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1,0 (	Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project	(	Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Written papers – 25' Creating of TV-featu Oral exam – 50%		5%					
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Titl			Number of copies in the librar	າ   <sup>A</sup> ໄ	ailabili other m	
media)	T. Perišin, "Televizij Peruško, Naklada Jo							

	Čakovec, 2011., str. 141-172.  Z. Letica, <i>Televizijsko novinarstvo</i> , Disput, Zagreb, 2003., str.107-320, 341-378.  D. Rendulić, <i>Osnove televizije</i> , skripta,  I. Muratović, <i>Osnove televizije</i> , <i>Dokumentarni film</i> , skripta		www.novinarstvo.info www.novinarstvo. info 1					
Supplementary literature	S. Malović, Osnove novinarstva, "Golden marketing – Tehni Crkva i mediji, GK, Zagreb, 2006.	ička knjiga"	, Zagreb, 2005.					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Consultations and conversation on the content compreheregister. Presentations.	Consultations and conversation on the content comprehension, student attendance						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE		HISTO	RY OF TH	E FR	ANCISCA	N ORDE	RDER					
Code	KBF: 617 ISVU: 112611		Year of st	tudy				I-V				
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Dukić, Ph.D.		Credit (E	CTS)				3				
Assistants	Željko Tolić, Ph.D.	•	Type of ir			L	S	E	F			
Assistants			(number of semester		ırs per	30						
Course status	Elective course		Percentagimplemer		e-learning			•				
		COURS	E DESCRII									
Course goals	Introduction to the Study the relations Introduce eminent Develop competer	ship betw figures o	een the Chof the Franc	nurch ciscan	and the Fr order.		n ordei	r.				
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Solid knowledge o	asic knowledge of the history of the Franciscan order.  blid knowledge of the Church history.										
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successful 1. Acquire knowled 2. Describe spiritu 3. Analyse mission 4. Describe cultura	aving successfully completed the course a student should be able to: Acquire knowledge on the charisma of the Franciscan order.  Describe spiritual contribution of the Fransican order to the Church.  Analyse missionary fruits of the Franciscan order within the Church.  Describe cultural contribution of the Franciscan order.  Describe the heritage of the Franciscan order preserved by the Croatian people.										
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The emergence of The spread of the	The emergence of the Franciscan order within the Church context (10). The spread of the Order within and outside the Europe (10). Fertility of the Franciscan charisma in various fields. (10).							_ •			
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>□ exercises</li><li>□ on line entirely</li></ul>	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learning</li> <li>☑ individual t</li> <li>☐ multimedia</li> <li>☐ laboratory</li> <li>☑ mentorship</li> <li>☐ (other)</li> </ul>										
Student obligations	Class attendance,	research	n work, pre	parati	on for the	exam.						
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Research		1115	Practica training						
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		(Other)						
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay		(Other)						
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	ı		(Other)						
value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project			(Other)						
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Student attendance Active class partic Comprehension ch Mid-term exam an	ipation. neck of th	ne supplem			).						
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	le			Number copie the lib	s in	Availabil other m				

media)	Franjevački izvori, Sarajevo-Zagreb, 2012.							
	K. Esser, Pregled povijesti franjevačkog reda,	1						
	Sarajevo, 1972.							
	L. Iriarte, Povijest franjevaštva, Zagreb, 2013.							
Supplementary literature								
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Interactive work with students. Encouragement of additional activites. Student attendance register. Assistance in studying.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	RELIGIOUS	S EDUC	ATION FOR TH	E PERSO	NS WITH	I DISAE	ILITES		
Code	KBF: 619 ISVU: 112614		Year of study			III-	·V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Jadranka Garmaz,	Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)	)		3	3		
Assistants	Mihael Prović, M.S	-	Type of instru- (number of ho semester)		45	S	E	F	
Course status	Elective course		Percentage of implementatio			10	%		
	(	COURS	E DESCRIPTIO	N					
Course goals	Knowledge and und basic methodology Acquire competence education in school	regardir ces for p	ng the persons reparing and de	with disabi elivering pa	lites. irish cate	chesis,	religious		
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Knowledge of didad	Knowledge of didactic-methodical design.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Know the possibilites of religious education for the children with disabilites.</li> <li>Work and communicate with the persons with disabilites in biosocial, cognitive and psychosocial level.</li> <li>Emphasize theological evaluation of the illness.</li> <li>Present methodological approaches and religious education-catechetic forms of work and communication with autists and the visually impaired and the hearing impaired.</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture Approach and inter Comprehend the in biosocial, cognitive and school (6). Goals and content speech, physical, ir Customized teachin The profile of an ecspecial needs, educe Methodical-didactic intellectual disabilit impairment (4) and	raction was mortaned and psy of religion tellecturing prograducator actional call plannes (4), d	with the persons the of interaction ychosocial level ous education of all disabilities are made and the interaction of and teachetic for and teaching and teachin	with disable with person and its im  If the person display behavior the person work with the person with t	illites (2).  ons with conservements with very a disorder personate the	disabilition twithin visual, au rders (6) s with dis with dishill dish	family, uditory, b. sabilites isabilites vith:	(2). s,	
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ combined e-learn</li><li>☑ field instruction</li></ul>	ning	⊠ e ⊠ n □ (	xercises nentorship other)					
Student obligations	Class attendance, delivery of demons			religious e	ducation	, prepar	ation an	d	
Screening student	Class attendance	1,0	Research		Practica	l training	1		
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representation	0,5	Exercise			0,5	
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay	/	Consulta written p		nd	0,5	
credits corresponds	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)				

to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Written exam	0,5	Project		(Other)							
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Preparation for de Final exam – 60%	Number of										
		Title					lability via er media					
	J. Šimunović, <i>Župi</i> tisućljeća, GK, Zag	1										
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	L. Cottini, <i>Didatica</i> scolastica, Caroco 44., 63-231.	speciale										
	Z. Matoić (ur.): Sro vjerskom odgoju o potrebama, Zagrel radova, Nacionaln biskupske konfere	<i>jece i ml</i> o 7. i 8. s i katehet	n ornik ∋									
Supplementary literature	prilagođavanje nas Nacionalni katehe 2000., br. 163-170 Hrvatska biskupsk	Kongregacija za laike, <i>Opći direktorij za katehezu: naslovnici kateheze,</i> prilagođavanje naslovniku, kateheza za posebne prilike, mentalitet, ambijent, Nacionalni katehetski ured Hrvatske biskupske konferencije, KS, Zagreb, 2000., br. 163-170, 189-192. Hrvatska biskupska konferencija, <i>Smjernice hrvatskih biskupa o pastoralnoj skrbi osoba s invaliditetom</i> , Službene vijesti Hrvatske biskupske konferencije, 4 (1996.),										
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Consultations, end–of- semester conversation, questionnaire.											
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)												

COURSE TITLE	LITURGICAL BOOKS									
Code	KBF: 621 ISVU: 126312		Year of st	tudy			IV-	V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Žižić, Ph.D.	or Ivica	Credit (E	CTS)			3			
Assistants	Domagoj Volarevio	ć, Ph.D.	Type of ir (number of semester	of hou		L 30	S	E	F	
Course status	Elective course		Percentagi implemen				309	6		
		COURS	E DESCRII	PTION	1					
Course goals	Introduce students of liturgical books Using appropriate Understanding of liturgical celebration Church and as "me	of the Ro terminolo the conte ons, but a	oman Rite on title ent and use also as sou	either of less of lite	used in th iturgical b urgical bo of tradition	e past or pooks and oks not on	oresent. chapters lly for the	s. e purpo	se of	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed course in <i>Liturgics</i> (PTS and TCS).									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Discuss about the concept of a book as a medium in Christian history.  2. Understand the concept of liturgical book.  3. Classify various types of liturgical books.  4. Use contents of a particular book.									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	History and develor Typology of liturgical Types of liturgical Introduction to her	Meaning and practical feature of the book as a medium for Christian liturgy (4). History and development of liturgical books (8). Typology of liturgical books (4). Types of liturgical books – short history and the basic conceptual structure (6). Introduction to hermeneutics of liturgical books (4). The Second Vatican Council on liturgical books. Guidelines for publication of								
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☐ seminars and w</li> <li>☑ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☑ combined e-lea</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	rning		<ul> <li>□ mi</li> <li>□ lat</li> <li>□ me</li> <li>□ (of</li> </ul>	,	work				
Student obligations	Class attendance,	practical	research v	work w	vith certai		books.			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,5	Research			Practical training		1,0	0	
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	Seminar essay		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		0,5	(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the	Regular class atte understanding of t									

final exam			
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	Konstitucija o svetoj liturgiji "Sacrosanctum Concilium", u: Drugi vatikanski koncil: Dokumenti, VII. izdanje (popravljeno i dopunjeno), Zagreb, 2008.	1	
Obligatory literature	M. Kirigin, <i>Konstitucija o svetoj liturgiji,</i> Sacrosanctum Concilium, Filozofski Institut Družbe Isusove u Zagrebu, 1985.	1	
(available in the library or via other	Rimski obrednik: Red krštenja, Kršćanska sadašnjost, Zagreb, 1970	1	
media)	Rimski pontifikal: Red potvrde, Kršćanska sadašnjost, Zagreb, 2011		
	Rimski obrednik: Red slavljenja ženidbe, Kršćanska sadašnjost, Zagreb, 2011.		
	Rimski misal, opća uredba iz trećeg tipskog izdanja, Kršćanska sadašnjost Zagreb, 2004.	1	
	Rimski misal (hrv. prijevod), Kršćanska sadašnjost, Zagreb, 1980.		
	Adam, A., <i>Uvod u katoličku liturgiju</i> , hrv. ed. A. Benvin, Hrvatski institut za liturgijski pastoral, Zadar 1993.	6	
Supplementary literature	C. Vogel, <i>Medieval Liturgy: an introduction to the soul</i> C. Folsom, <i>Liturgical books of the Roman rite</i> , u: Han Collegeville, 1997, 245-314. A. Nocent, <i>I libri liturgici</i> , u: Anamnesis 2, <i>Casale Mor</i>	dbook for litur	gical studies I,
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultations.	·	
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE			THEOLOG	GICAL ENGLIS	H II				
Code	KBF: 623 ISVU: 129228		Year of s	tudy		l			
Course teacher/s	Full professor J Ph.D.	osip Muži	Ć, Credits (E	ECTS)		3	}		
Assistants	Angelina Gašpa	ar, Ph.D.	Type of in (number	nstruction of hours)	L 15	S	E 15	F	
Course status	Elective course		Percenta implemen	ge of e-learning					
		COUR	SE DESCRI	PTION					
Course goals	Introduce stude theology, deve improve stude language, provi	lop stude nts' listen	ents' skill of ning, speaki	reading comp	orehension skills	on (thed in gene	ological eral/spec	texts), cialized	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies		Enrollment into 1 <sup>st</sup> semester.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	After the completion of the course the student should be able to:  - read and comprehend English theological text (identify key words, translate and interpret text, elaborate on key information);  - listen and comprehend theological text (basic vocabulary acquisition);  - use speaking skill (conversation, answer the questions, opinion, comment);  - write text in english language (use of grammar and basic theological vocabulary).								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Holy Week (2). The sacraments What is process Holy Mass (2). Liturgical vesses The history of the First mid-term of the history of the Christian denor The Roman Ca Organization in Prayer – How, which is the Second mid-ter Result analysis Theme units and The Bible, the Carrows when the Second mid-ter Result analysis Theme units and The Bible, the Carrows when the Second mid-ter Result analysis Theme units and The Bible, the Carrows when the Second mid-ter Result analysis Theme units and The Bible, the Carrows when the Second mid-term the Sec	Introductory lecture (2). Holy Week (2). The sacraments (2). What is process theology? (2).							
Format of course instruction:	Christmas, Holy Week, Sunday Gospels in English lar				work				
Student obligations	Class attendan	ce, semina	ar essay, tra	nslation tasks.					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	0,5	Research		Practica	l training	ı		

portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written presentations		(Other)					
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay	0,5	(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams	2	Oral exam		(Other)					
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Oral exam - 15 Class attendan Failure to pass	rading scale (60-69%-2,70-79-%-3, 80-89%-4, 90-100%-5) ral exam - 15% ass attendance (0%), Class activity (5%), Individual task (5%), Exercises (5%) allure to pass two mid-term exams at the treshold of 70%, student is required to ke the final exam.								
Obligatory literature (available in the		-	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media						
library or via other media)	Sešek, U., S. Z Ljubljana: Teolo									
	Sunday Gospe language).	ls (Sunda		Internet						
Supplementary literature	Sacred Scriptur Catechism of the http://www.vatic Documents of I	re: http://v ne Catholi can.va/ard I Vatican can.va/ard	chive/catechism/c Council: chive/hist_council	rchive/bible		.htm				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultation, active student involvement, class attendance, student attendance register, course/teacher evaluation.									
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)	and active parti	cipation i	ce requirement is n translation projekt weekly (special	ect (individu	ıally, group woı	_				

COURSE TITLE		SC	IENCE, RE	LIGIO	N AND E	THICS				
Code	KBS: 102 ISVU: 82630		Year of s	tudy			I	I-V		
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Kešina, Ph.D.	Ivan	Credit (E	CTS)				5		
Assistants			Type of in (number semester	of hour		Р	S 30	V	Т	
Course status	Seminar		Percenta implement		-learning					
	С	OURS	E DESCRI							
Course goals	Familiarise students ethics. Develop their paper/seminar essa	comp	etencies of	judge						
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	,	Elementary knowledge on natural-scientific, philosophical and theological concepts.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. explain the reason of selecting a research topic of his/her interest within time frame;  2. conceptualize the research approach and research methods;  3. selection and critical appraisal and analysis of available literature referring to the selected topic;  4. evaluate and critically assess different opinions on a specific topic;  5. write a seminar essay or a scientific research paper.									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture Science, Religion ar Methodology for res A topic choice for a Writing of a research	Introductory lecture on Science, Religion and Ethics (2). Science, Religion and Ethics – lectures (6). Methodology for research paper writing (2). A topic choice for a research paper (2). Writing of a research paper in consultation with supervisor (8). Presentation of completed (written) seminar essays (10).								
Format of course instruction:	⊠ seminars and wo	rkshop		□ (ot	her)					
Student obligations	Regular class attend	dance a	and active	particip	ation.					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,0	Practical training		I	Exercise	es			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represent	ation	(	(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e			(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exam		Oral exan	1	(	(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam	Written exam Written work (Other)								
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam		Class attendance - 20 % Seminar essay – 80%								
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	tle			Numbe copies the libr	in /	Availabil other me		

media)	I. Kešina, <i>Znanost, vjera, etika. Promišljanja odnosa</i> prirodnih znanosti, filozofije i teologije, Split, 2005.	2	
	I. Kešina, Čovjek između prokreacije i proizvodnje, Kršćanska etika ljudskog rađanja, Split, 2008.	2	
	I. Musić (uredio), Suvremena znanost i vjera. Zbornik radova s međunarodnoga znanstvenoga skupa Mostar, 29. i 30. listopada 2010., Mostar – Ljubljana, 2011.	1	
Supplementary literature	I. Kešina, <i>Stvaranje evolucijom</i> , Split, 2012.  Ž. Bezić, <i>Etika života</i> , Đakovo, 1995. K. Wojtyla, <i>Temelji etike</i> , Split, 1998. V. Bajsić, <i>Granična pitanja religije i znanosti</i> , Zagreb, P. Aračić, <i>Teologija u dijalogu s drugim znanostima. F s međunarodnim sudjelovanjem o 200. obljetnici filozo Đakovu, 1086.–2006.</i> , Đakovo, 2008. F. Collins, <i>Božji jezik</i> , Zagreb, 2008. M. Ridley, <i>Evolucija</i> , Zagreb, 2004. A. Benz, <i>Budućnost svemira. Slučaj, kaos, Bog?</i> , Zag Th. Junker, <i>Die Evolution des Menschen</i> , München, Z. Joha, <i>Schöpfungsgeschichte und Evolutionslehre</i> , R. Löw, <i>Philosophie des Lebendigen</i> , Frankfutr am M HP. Dürr (Hrsg.), <i>Physik und Transzendenz</i> , Bern, M. HP- Dürr (uredio), <i>Gott, der Mensch und die Wissen</i> G. Staguhn, <i>Potraga za tajnom života</i> , Zagreb, 2003.	Radovi znanst ofsko-teološko reb, 2006. 2006. Köln, 1997. Frankfurt am I ain, 1980. Jünchen, Wier	ng studija u Main, 2002. n, 1986.
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultation, student attendance reg discussion, course and teacher evaluation at the end		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	BURI	NING IS	SUES OF CO	ONTEMPORA	ARY ECU	MENISI	M		
Code	KBS:120 ISVU: 82633		Year of stu	dy		III, IV a			
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Dušan Moro, Ph.D		Credit (EC	TS)		5			
Assistants			Type of ins (number of semester)		L	S 30	E	F	
Course status	Seminar course		Percentage learning im	e of e- plementation					
		COURS	E DESCRIP	TION					
Course goals	awareness on thei other differences. Develop critical thi of all Christian con Observe and analy papal primacy, ma	Develop critical thinking and solution finding techniques for strenghtening the unity of all Christian communities and confessions.  Observe and analyse theological problems which led to Church division, such as papal primacy, mariology, the doctrine of justification, the issue of the ordination of women etc.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Completed courses: The Church of Christ, Ecumenism, The Church History of the Ancient World and the Middle Age.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>Describe and analyse burning problems of the contemporary ecumenical theology and education referring to Church divisions and contradictory views.</li> <li>Research and select appropriate topic for the seminar work.</li> <li>Find sources and literature on ecumenism and analyse them.</li> <li>Write a research paper using appropriate methodology and contribute to the spread of the contemporary ecumenical theology.</li> </ol>								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture assist student in fir paperdesign and v	e, metho nding ap	dology, mair	n themes and	achivem				
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☑ seminars and w</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-lea</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	rning	s [	□ individual ta □ multimedia □ laboratory □ mentorship □ (other)					
Student obligations	Upon the enrollme involve in teacher submitting comple	– studen	t consultatio	n; make rese	arch pape	er draft p	rior to	er.	
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research	0,5	Practica training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representat	ion	(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar es	say 3,5	(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)				

Grading and	Active participation in class.		
evaluation of	Writing of a seminar essay.		
student work in	3		
class and at the			
final exam			
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	Dekret o ekumenizmu 'Unitatis redintegratio'.	3	
	L. Lies, <i>Temeljni tečaj ekumenske te</i> ologije, KS, Zagreb, 2011.	1	
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	R. Perić, <i>Ekumenske nade i tjeskobe</i> , Mostar, 1993, str. 5-253.	2	
	A. Škvorčević, <i>Katolička crkva u Hrvatskoj i ekumenizam,</i> Bogoslovska Smotra 1996., br. 3-4, str. 513-540.	1	www. hrcak.srce.hr
	Jure Zečević, <i>Ekumenska i dijaloška otvorenost Katoličke crkve u Hrvata</i> , u Prcela F.(ur.), Dijalog. Na putu do istine i vjere, Hrv. Dom. Prov., Nakladni zavod i Globus i Matthias Grünewald Verlag, Zagreb-Mainz, 1996., str. 289-308.	1	
	Sources and literature which students seek indenpendatly.		
Supplementary literature	Juraj Kolarić, <i>Ekumenska trilogija</i> , Prometej, Zagreb, R. Frieling, <i>Put ekumenske misli</i> . Teološki fakultet M. Niko lkić, <i>Teološka dijagnoza ekumenskog stanja</i> , u: Edokumenti, Vrhbosanska katolička teologija, Sarajevo Dušan Moro, <i>Svetopisamsko utemeljenje i razvojna lii jedinstva</i> , u: Služba Božja 45 (2005), br.1, str. 35-61. Dušan Moro, <i>Dokumenti Katoličke crkve o ekumensko</i> Služba Božja 51 (20012), br. 3-4, str. 367-403.	Vlačić Ilirik, Za Ekumenske stu , 2003., str. 17 nija Petrove i I om problemu i	agreb 2009. udije i 7-61. Papinske službe ređenja žena, u:
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student attendance register, research work and writin of paper, literature and its relevance, skills required fo presentation of the selected theme.		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	UNDERSTA	UNDERSTANDING OF HUMAN NATURE IN CHRISTIANITY AND OTHER RELIGIONS									
Code	KBS: 162 ISVU: 84781		Year of	study			I-	V			
Course teacher/s	Full professor Nil Ph.D.	kola Bižaca	Credit (	(ECTS)			5	5			
Assistants				f instruct er of hou er)		L	S 30	Е	F		
Course status	Seminar course			tage of e	e-learning	ıg					
		COURS	E DESCF								
Course goals  Course enrollment requirements and	Christianity. Introduce studen Understand theo issues.	ntroduce students with the Christian understanding of human nature.  Jnderstand theological or teacher-generated texts on anthropological – Salvation									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Explain sacred issue in Chris     Describe poter interpreted and 3. Elaborate on a religion, during 4. Write a semina methodology f	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Explain sacred, theological or teacher-generated texts on anthropological-salvation issue in Christianity and other religions.  2. Describe potential similarites and differences between the recognized and interpreted anthropological topics in Christianity and other religions.  3. Elaborate on assigned or individually selected anthropological topic of a particular religion, during the semester.  4. Write a seminar essay on selected anthropological topic using the basic methodology for scientific writing.									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introduction to the religions including Students are request to the texts assiguited Students present	g Christianion of the contract	ty (5). esent, inte teacher ({	erpret and	d provide	answers	to ques	tions ref			
Format of course instruction:	□ lectures □ seminars and □ exercises □ on line entirely □ combined e-le □ field instructio	workshops / earning n		□ individual tasks □ multimedia □ laboratory □ mentorship work □ (other)							
Student obligations	Regular class att	endance ar	nd active	oarticipat	tion.						
Screening student	Class attendance		Research	h		Practica training					
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represen	tation		Participa presenta discussi	ation,	1,	5		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar	essay	2,2	Consulta	ations	1,	3		
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exa	m		(Other)					
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)					
Grading and evaluation of	Participation, pre Consultations – 1		nd discus	sion – 20	0%						

student work in class and at the final exam	Seminar essay - 70%							
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
	N. Bižaca, Ogledi iz teologije religija, KS, Zagreb, 2008.	1						
Obligatory literature (available in the	H. Küng i dr., <i>Kršćanstvo i svjetske religije. Uvod u dijalog s islamom, hinduizmom i budizmom</i> , Naprijed, Zagreb, 1994.							
library or via other	Ivan Pavao II, Redemptoris missio, KS, Zagreb, 1991.	4						
media)	Ivan Pavao II, <i>Dominum et vivificantem</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1997.	4						
	F. Arinze-J. Tomko, <i>Dijalog i navještaj, Misijska</i> centrala, Sarajevo, 1992.							
	Kongregacija za nauk vjere, <i>Dominus Jesus</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2000.	5						
	Međunarodno teološko povjerenstvo, <i>Kršćanstvo i religije</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1999.	1						
	Tajništvo za nekršćane, Stav Crkve prema sljedbenicima drugih religija, KS, Zagreb, 1985.	2						
Supplementary literature	M. M. Davy, Encyclopedia Mystica, sv. III., Naprijed, Za Saborski dokumenti LG, GS, NA Razni autori, Islam. Objava i Predaja, vjera, klasično i mo (hrestomatija testova), Franjevačka teologija, Sarajevo, 2 F. Rahman, Duh islama, Jugoslavija, Beograd, 1983. Dhamma-padam, preveo Č. Veljačić, Naprijed, Zagreb, K'uran (various issues). Bhagavad-gita (various issues).	oderno muslin 2006.	nansko mišljenje					
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		eacher-student consultations, student attendance register, active participation in liscussions, questionnaire evaluation of the course and the teacher at the end of the						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	FRANCISCAN P	ROVINC	E OF THE TO 1960				IER FRO	OM THE	1945	
Code	KBS: 178 ISVU: 112620		Year of st	udy			11-	V		
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Dukić, PhD	r Josip	Credit (EC	CTS)			5	,		
Assistants	Željko Tolić, Ph.D.		Type of in (number of semester)	of hou		L	S 30	E	F	
Course status	Seminar course		Percentag implemen			3				
		COURS	E DESCRIP							
Introduce students with the history of the Province of the Most Holy Redeemer in the aftermath of WWII.  Understand the role of the Franciscans of the Province and the faithful during the War.  Understand the causes of people's suffering and material damage from 1945 to 1960, on the basis of documents.										
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Knowledge of Croa	nowledge of Croatian modern history. asic knowledge of research methodology of archival materials.								
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Analyse and ex</li> <li>Analyse ideolog</li> <li>Describe war control</li> <li>Province.</li> <li>Research and under the scientific of the scient</li></ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Analyse and explain the causes of the Second World War.  2. Analyse ideological aspects of Communism, Fascism and Nacism.  3. Describe war consequences in general, especially on the example of the Province.  4. Research and use archival materials.  5. Apply scientific methods to scientific research.  6. Speak in public and present of research results.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The Second World Ideologies of Com Religious and polit during the War (8) Presentation of se	munism, tical circu	Fascism ar ımstances i			of the M	ost Holy	Reeder	mer	
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ archival work</li></ul>				dividual ta entorship					
Student obligations	Class attendance. Research work. Preparation for example		l							
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,5	Research		1,5	Practica training	I			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		(Other)				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	ssay	1,0	(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam			(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Class attendance. Active class partic Evaluation of semi		ıy.							

Obligatory literature	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
(available in the library or via other	H. Matković, <i>Povijest Jugoslavije</i> (1918-1991-203), Zagreb, 203.		
media)	Arhivska građa u Provincijskom arhivu u Splitu.		
	Arhivska građa u župama koje poslužuju franjevci spomenute Provincije.		
	Arhivska građa u Nadbiskupskom arhivu u Splitu.		
	Arhivska građa u Povijesnom arhivu u Splitu.		
Supplementary literature	H. Matković, <i>Povijest NDH</i> , Zagreb, 2002. M. Begić, <i>Ustaški pokret</i> , 19291941. Buenos Aires, 2	2002.	
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Interactive work with students. Monitoring class attendance. Assistance in researching archival materials. Assistance in document evaluation.		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE		FAITH A	AND REL	IGIOU	S EXPER	IENCE						
Code	KBS: 179 ISVU: 112623		Year of s	study			II-V	/				
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Domazet, Ph.D.	r Anđelko	Credit (E	ECTS)			5					
Assistants			Type of i (number semeste	of hou		L	S 30	E	F			
Course status	Seminar course		Percenta learning	age of e								
		COURSE I										
Course goals	Introduce students with the relationship between the Christian faith and general religious experience.  Course goals  Understand and interpret selected texts of some famous (eminent) theologists like:  R. Guardini, K. Rahner, W. Kasper, K. Barth, D. Bonhoeffer and P. Tillich.  Write and present seminar essay.											
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies												
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	1. Define and explareligious experience. 2. Write a paper or approapriate literate. 3. Analyse, describing the participants of the participant of the participant.	laving successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  . Define and explain the difference between the Christian faith and general eligious experience.  . Write a paper on the Christian faith and general religious experience using pproapriate literature and methodology of scientific work.  . Analyse, describe and present particular theological topic offering arguments to be participants of the seminar.  . Define and describe a relationship between the Christian faith and general eligious experience, argumentative exposition and presentation of seminar essay.										
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Based on reading a gain insight into the religious experience Introductory lecture R. Guardini (2), K. Barth (2), K. Rahner (2), D. Bonhoeffer (2), P. Tillicha (2), W. Kasper (2). Individual presenta Summary of the to	e relation be (religion) e (2).	etween th	ne Chris	stian faith	(revelat	ion) and	gener				
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures       ⊠ individual task         ⊠ seminars and workshops       ⊠ multimedia         ⊠ exercises       □ laboratory         □ on line entirely       □ mentorship wo         ⊠ combined e-learning       □ (other)											
Student obligations	Regular class atter		d active pa	articipa	tion.	Drootic	al.					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research 1,0			Practica training						
portion in ECTS	Experimental		Written		0,5	(Other)						

credits per each activity so that total	work		representation								
number of ECTS credits corresponds	Essay		Seminar essay	2,0	(Other)						
to the ECTS credit value of the course)	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	0,5	(Other)						
	Written exam	Written exam Project			(Other)						
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Oral exam – 10%	eminar essay – 70%									
Obligatory literature		Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media							
(available in the library or via other	<i>Iskustvo vjere dan</i> simpozija, CUS, S		3								
media)	A. Domazet, <i>Život</i> praksa molitve kod 166 str.	3									
	K. Rahner, <i>Temelji kršćanske vjere: Uvod u pojam</i> 1 kršćanstva, Ex libris, Rijeka, 2007., str. 47229.										
Supplementary literature	D. Bonhoeffer, <i>Otp</i> C. Dotolo, <i>Moguće</i> Zagreb, 2011. I. Šarčević, <i>Od au</i> <i>Bartha</i> , u: Kršćans	e kršćanstvo tonomije do	o. Između postm o Kristonomije. Ti	oderniteta illich i Boi	nhoeffer izmeđ						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	register, active p	Sartha, u: Kršćanstvo i religije, KS, Zagreb, 2000., str. 90122.  Submitted written paper should be orally presented too. Student attendance register, active participation in discussions, written representation, course and eacher evaluation at the end of the semester.									
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)											

COURSE TITLE		PROFANE RITUALS								
Code	KBS: 182 ISVU: 115196		Year of s	tudy			I-V	/		
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Žižić, Ph.D.	or Ivica	Credit (E	CTS)			5			
Assistants			Type of ir (number			L	S	Е	F	
Course status	Seminar course			ge of o	e-learning		30			
		COLIRSI	implemer E DESCRI							
Course goals	Introduce students Analysis of the syn Scientific based paradigms which re Identification of spe	roduce students with ritual practices in contemporary cultural environments. alysis of the symbols and rituals in culture. ientific based research on profane rituals, scientific approach to its basic radigms which reflect different ways of sense forming. entification of specific perceptions, identity formations and symbolic transformations ecting postmodern societies and their relationship with Christian liturgy.								
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Passed course Me									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Comprehensive postmodern cult</li> <li>Analyse their influence on the</li> <li>Make a compara</li> <li>Prepare, preser phenomenon.</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Comprehensively interpret symbolical system of profane rituals in the context of postmodern cultural turmoil.  2. Analyse their main conceptual/ideological features, mythological basis and influence on the modern society.  3. Make a comparative analysis between profane and religious rituals.  4. Prepare, present arguments and results of scientific interpretation of these social phenomenon.  5. Design a scientific report based on research methodology.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture The concept of syr The ritual characte The ritual characte Political and institu Media rituals (2). Presentation and of	e: ritual p mbol and er of gam er of dinir utional ritu discussio	oractices in I ritual from e and spor ng (2). uals (2). n on selec	conte cultu ts (2).	emporary ( rological p	cultural en		ents (3)		
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>□ exercises</li><li>□ on line entirely</li><li>□ combined e-lea</li><li>□ field instruction</li></ul>	<ul> <li>✓ seminars and workshops</li> <li>☐ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-learning</li> <li>☐ Individual task</li> <li>☐ multimedia</li> <li>☐ laboratory</li> <li>☐ mentorship wo</li> </ul>								
Student obligations	Class attendance,	researcr	n presentat	ion, w		ne seminai Practical	essay.			
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance Experimental	1,0	Research Written		1 1 () 1	training				
portion in ECTS credits per each	work		represent	ation						
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e		3,0					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exan	า						
value of the course)	Written exam		Project							

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Participation and presentation – 20% Topic selection and consultations – 20% Theme elaboration and writing of the paper – 60%							
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media					
media)	C. Riviere, <i>I riti profani</i> , Armando Editore, Roma, 1998., 5-207.							
Supplementary literature	1990. G. Navarini, <i>Le forme rituali della politica</i> , Editori Late N. Couldry, <i>Media Rituals. A critical approach</i> , Routle A. N. Terrin (ur.), <i>Riti religiosi e riti secolari</i> , Messagge A. N. Terrin (ur.), <i>La natura del rito. Tradizione e</i> Padova, 2010; A. Van Gennep, <i>I riti di passaggio</i> , Bollati Boringhieri,	. Navarini, <i>Le forme rituali della politica</i> , Editori Laterza, Bari, 2001 Couldry, <i>Media Rituals. A critical approach</i> , Routledge, New York, 2003 N. Terrin (ur.), <i>Riti religiosi e riti secolari</i> , Messaggero, Padova, 2007 N. Terrin (ur.), <i>La natura del rito. Tradizione e rinnovamento</i> , Messaggero, adova, 2010; . Van Gennep, <i>I riti di passaggio</i> , Bollati Boringhieri, Torino, 2002. Cazeneuve, <i>La sociologia del rito</i> , Il Saggiatore, Milano, 1974.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Teacher-student consultations, joint conversation on sparticipation in discussions, construction, content and seminar works, evaluation of the course and the teach questionnaire.	scheme prese	entation of					
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)								

COURSE TITLE	MATRIMONIAL CONSENT									
Code	KBS: 185 ISVU: 103707	Year of study		IV-	-V					
Course teacher/s	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.	Credit (ECTS)		5	5					
Assistants		Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)	L	S 30	Е	F				
Course status	Seminar course	Percentage of e-learning implementation								
	COURSE	DESCRIPTION								
Course goals	Course goals  Introduce students with the prerequisites and forms of expression of matrimonial consent.  Interpret the circumstances which influence the matrimonial consent.  Interpret the meaning and importance of matrimonial consent and validity.									
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Passed course Introduction to the Canon Law; Book I and III of the Code of Canon aw.									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Critically evaluate the importance of matrimonial consent;  2. Provide arguments for legal provisions on matrimonial consent;  3. Differ circumstances which influence matrimonial consent;  4. Present the concept and the nature of matrimonial consent.									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture on work Legal terminology concerning preparation for marriage, tind Documents required for madiscussion (2).  Marriage prohibition and an prohibitions in general (the not affecting marriage valid questions and discussion (2). Legaly based impediments, impediments; time for pape Shortly present all marriage and discussion (2). The concept of consent, prepresentation, questions and Incapable of contracting masuffer from a grave defect of matrimonial rights and dutie marriage for causes of a psediscussion (2). Error concerning the person presentation, questions and The internal consent of the about the future; time for pase A marriage is invalid if ente expressing matrimonial condiscussion (2). Regular and the special for questions and discussion (2) Mixed marriages, secret matriages, secret matriages, secret matriages.	ing the matrimonial contraction of the discussion and questions are approval of the local ordination concept and the nature of ity, types of impediments, to impediments, to impediments; the for page of the page	t, legal a stions (2 ents, tin lary, on impedimine for diments, and discrete presentation essential er presentation, age subtent and discrete presentation, age subtent age su	and past ). ne for que the imperents, impaper proper dispens ussion (2 entation time for ficient us g the es al obligate ntation, of time for ject to a iscussio fear; Wa question per pres	coral lestions lediments lediments lediments lediments leation fro ledime lesentat leation lea	and s and nts ion, om ons ason; as and on				

		nd discussion (2).  Dissolution of the bond; the Pauline privilege; the Petrine privilege; time for paper resentation, questions and discussion (2).							
Format of course instruction:	⊠ lectures			⊠ me	entorship	work			
Student obligations	a theme for semin	cture attendance; participation in discussion; acquiring literature and selection of heme for seminar essay; writing and completion of the seminar essay in the signed period of time.							
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation		Consultations	1,0		
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay 3,0		(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1		(Other)			
value of the course)	e of the course) Written exam Project		(Other)						
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Literature review - Seminar essay - th	ass attendance – 5% terature review - 15% eminar essay - theme presentation – 15% ritten seminar essay – 65%							
	Title					Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media		
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other	Zakonik kanonsko Ivana Pavla II. s iz 1055-1165;	vorima, (	4						
media)	N. Škalabrin, <i>Ženi</i> Đakovo, 1995., str		2						
	HBK, Direktorij za Hrvatskoj, KS, Zag	<i>obiteljski</i> greb, 200	<i>i pastoral C</i> 2., str. 115	128;		1	obitelj.hbk.hr		
Supplementary literature	V. Blažević, <i>Ženid</i> Zagreb, 2004., str. V. B. Nuić, <i>Opće p prava</i> , KS, Zagreb J. Hendriks, <i>Diritto diritto canonico</i> , Al H. Zapp, <i>Kanoniso</i> T. Pawluk, <i>Prawo</i>	Other literature with respect to the selected topic.  V. Blažević, <i>Ženidbeno pravo Katoličke Crkve. Pravno-pastoralni priručnik</i> , KS, Zagreb, 2004., str. 7-386.  V. B. Nuić, <i>Opće pravo Katoličke Crkve. Priručnik uz novi Zakonik kanonskoga prava</i> , KS, Zagreb, 1985., str. 336-384.  J. Hendriks, <i>Diritto matrimoniale. Commento ai canoni 1055-1165 del Codice di diritto canonico</i> , Ancora, Milano, 2001., str. 13-333.  H. Zapp, <i>Kanonisches Eherecht</i> , Rombach, Freiburg im Breisgau, <sup>6</sup> 1983., 99-140; T. Pawluk, <i>Prawo Małżeńskie</i> , u: Prawo kanoniczne według Kodeksu Jana Pawła II,							
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes  Other (according to	Student attendance	Student attendance register, checking the appropriateness and the depth of analysis of the selected topic, assuring the adequate quality of the offered literature, eading and correction of the written paper, questionnaire.							
the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE			URBA	N PA	STORAL				
Code	KBS: 107 ISVU: 82631		Year of st	tudy			II-I	V	
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Nimac, Ph.D.	or Stipe	Credit (E	CTS)			5	;	
Assistants			Type of ir (number of semester	of hou		L	S 30	Е	F
Course status	Seminar course		Percentagi implemen						
		COURS	E DESCRII	PTION	1				
Research the phenomenon of urbanization (mobility, individualization, pluralization) in Croatian towns and Split in particular, pastoral in urban conditions, forms of urban pastorals and urban pastoral models. Writing and presenting research papers as prerequisite for scientific work in general.									
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Define and explain the phenomenon of urbanization and terms: "town" and "urban pastoral".  2. Write a research paper on a specific topic of urban pastoral using relevant resources and methodology of scientific work.  3. Distinguish and compare selected topics and offer arguments to other seminar participants.  4. Use the methodology of scientific work and through analytical and critical approach present arguments for the topic on town and urban pastoral.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Town in the Holy S Contemporary tea The concepts "tow Features of life in t Situation and pers Pastoral of town S Pastoral model in Practical guideline	Scripture ching and rowns: m pectives plit (5). town (5).	and tradition d town (2). urban past obility, indi of pastoral	on (2). oral" ( vidual s in C	2). ization, pl	uralizatior			
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ seminars and w</li><li>☑ exercises</li></ul>	orkshops	3		dividual ta entorship ther)				
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance a	and active p	oartici					
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		1 () 1	Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation	0,5	(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e		2,0	(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1	0,5	(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the	Term paper – 20% Oral exam – 10% Seminar essay – 7								

final exam									
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media						
Obligatory literature	S. Nimac, <i>Pastoral grada</i> , Ravnokotarski Cvit, Lepuri, 2008., str. 160.	5							
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	S. Nimac (ur.), <i>Teologija grada,</i> Franjevački samostan Majke Božje Lurdske, Zagreb, 1991., str. 1-110.	4							
	Pastoral gradskih sredina, u: Vjesnik Đakovačke i Srijemske biskupije, 125 (1997.), br. 9, str. 509-556. (cijeli je br. 9. posvećen pastoralu gradskih sredina).	1							
	S. Nimac – B. Perše, <i>Župa u povijesnim mijenama</i> , Ravnokotarski Cvit, Lepuri, 2013., str. 71-100.	3							
	S. Nimac, <i>Učinkovitost postojeće pastoralne</i> paradigme u prenošenju vjere, u: Bogoslovska smotra, 83 (2013.), 3, str. 559-576.	1	www.hrcak.hr						
Supplementary literature	E. Purk (ur.), <i>Herausforderung Groβstadt. Neue Char</i> Josef Knecht, Frankfurt a/M, 1999., str. 12-81. G. Bitter, <i>Leben entdecken in der Stadt. Überleguneg</i> Theologie der Gegenwart, 34 (1991.), br. 2., str. 96-1. <i>Goßstadtsymposion den Menschen heute das Evang</i> Dokumentation, Vikariat Wien – Stadt und Katholische Wien, 2002., str. 21-32., 74-99.	en zur Stadtpa 13. elium bringen.	astoral, Eine						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Submitted written paper should be orally presented to	Submitted written paper should be orally presented too. Discussions about ndividual written paper, mentorship, monitoring of a student and his work,							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE	ARCHDIOCESE (	ARCHDIOCESE OF SPLIT-MAKARSKA DURING THE SECOND WORLD WAR - DOCUMENTS									
Code	KBS: 142 ISVU: 82639		Year of s	tudy			11-	V			
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Dukić, Ph.D.	r Josip	Credit (E	CTS)			5	i.			
Assistants			Type of ir (number semester	of hou		L	S 30	E	F		
Course status	Seminar course		Percentage of e-learning implementation								
		COURS	E DESCRI	PTION	1						
Course goals	WWII. Understand the rol Familiarise studen history of Archdioc	ntroduce students with the history of the Archdiocese of Split-Makarska during WII. Inderstand the role of priests and the faithful during the War. amiliarise students with the sufferings of people and material damage during the istory of Archdiocese of Split-Makarska. Lesearch work on history, writing of scientific papers and public speaking.									
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	Knowledge of the modern history of the Croatian people.  Basic knowledge of the research methodology of archival materials.										
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes	Analyse the cau     Describe aspect     Define severe countries the Archdiocese	<ul> <li>Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:</li> <li>1. Analyse the causes of the Second World War.</li> <li>2. Describe aspects of Communism, Fascism and Nacism.</li> <li>3. Define severe consequences of the Second World War in general but focusing on the Archdiocese of Split-Makarska.</li> <li>4. Conduct individual research of archival materials.</li> </ul>									
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The Second World Ideologies of Comparison Religious-political Research of archiverports) (15).  Presentation of second World World Ideologies of Comparison Religious-political Research Presentation of Second World Ideologies of Comparison Religious-political Religio	munism, situation al mater	Fascism a in the Archials (parish	ndioce	se of Špli						
Format of course instruction:		orkshop		□ mo	ultimedia ooratory entorship						
Student obligations	Class attendance,	research	n work, exa	ım pre	paration.						
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	2,5	Research		1,5	Practical training					
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represent	ation		Personal	work				
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay	1,0	(Other)					
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exan	n		(Other)					
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)					

Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Student attendance register. Activity during lecture. Evaluation of the seminar essay.		
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	H. Matković, <i>Povijest Jugoslavije (19181991</i>		
	2003.), Zagreb, 2003. Arhivski materijal u Nadbiskupskom arhivu u Splitu		
	Arhivski materijal u župama Splitsko-makarske nadbiskupije		
	Arhivski materijal u Povijesnomu arhivu u Splitu		
	Arhivski materijal u Muzeju Cetinske krajine u Sinju		
Supplementary literature	M. Begić, <i>Ustaški pokret 19291941</i> ., Buenos Aires, H. Matković, <i>Povijest NDH</i> , Zagreb, 2002.	1986.	
Quality assurance			
methods aimed at	Interactive work with students.		
ensuring the	Student attendance register.		
acquisition of	Assistance in archival research.		
defined learning outcomes	Assistance in document evaluation.		
Other (according to			
the opinion of			
education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	Т	HE BIE	BLE AND 1	THE DE	AD SE	A SCROI	LLS		
Code	KBS: 153 ISVU: 83459		Year of s	tudy			I-V	′	
Course teacher/s	Full professor Marija Vugdelija, Ph.D.	ın	Credit (E	CTS)			5		
Assistants	Assistant professor Domagoj Runje, Ph.	D.	Type of ir (number semester	of hours		L	S 30	E	F
Course status	Seminar course		Percenta implement		earning	3			
	С	OURSI	E DESCRI						
Course goals	Introduce students v Biblical writings and							knov	vn
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	language.	Passed course <i>Hebrew Language I</i> and at least passive knowledge of the English anguage.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Explain the importance of the Dead Sea Scrolls for Bible study.  2. Analyse the original texts of the Dead Sea Scrolls.  3. Read technical and scientific literature from the research field of the Dead Sea Scrolls.  4. Critically evaluate popular and sensationalistic writings related to the Dead Sea Scrolls.								
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Biblical citations in the The content and the The content and the	Introductory lecture on the discovery and the content of the Dead Sea Scrolls (6).  Biblical citations in the Community Rule (4).  The content and the message of Pesher Habakkuk (6).  The content and the message of the Temple Scroll (8).  Presentation of the selected topics for the seminar essay (6).							
Format of course instruction:	□ lectures     □ seminars and wo     □ exercises     □ on line entirely     □ combined e-learn     □ field instruction	·	s	indiv  mult  labo  men  (Oth	imedia ratory torship				
Student obligations	Lecture attendance	and the	e construct	ion of wr	ritten pa	apers.			
Screening student	Class attendance	1,0	Research			Practica	I training		
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each activity so that total	Experimental work		Written represent	ation					0,5
number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay	3,0	(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exan	า		Construction p	ction of a	a	
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			Acquirin	g literatu	re	0,5
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the	Presence and class Seminar essay – 60°	-	· – 40%						

final exam			
media)	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
	J. VanderKam – P. Flint, <i>The Meaning oft he Dead Sea Scrolls. Their Significance for Understnadnig the Bible, Judaism, Jesus and Christianity</i> , New York, 2002.		
	Florentino García Martínez – Eibert J. C. Tigchelaar, The Dead Sea Scrolls: Study Edition, Vol. I. i II. Brill, Leiden, 2000., str. 10-21; 68-99; 1228-1305.		
Supplementary literature	Reviews and articles related to the topic of the Dead sind in accordance to their selected theme for the paper.		nich will students
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Questionnaire.		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE	A WOMAN AND	O A MAN	BETWEE	N TH	E 'NEW'	AND THE	'OLD' I	FEMINI	SM
Code	KBS: 166 ISVU: 84785		Year of st	tudy			II-	V	
Course teacher/s	Full professor Luka Tomašević, Ph.D.	l	Credit (E0				5	5	
Assistants	Assistant professor Volarević, Ph. D	<sup>-</sup> Marijo	Type of in (number of semester)	of hou )	rs per	L	S 30	E	F
Course status	Seminar course		Percentaç implemen						
	(	COURSE	DESCRI	PTION					
Course goals	Introduce students with the historical background of the emergence of the feministic movement. Familiarise students with its either positive or negative contribution to a woman and society.								
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Know historical</li> <li>Differentiate so stages of femin</li> <li>Argumentively society.</li> <li>Compare basic feminism'.</li> </ol>	<ul> <li>Differentiate social status and key changes that affected women in particular stages of feminst history.</li> <li>Argumentively describe difficulties women are challenged with in modern society.</li> <li>Compare basic similarities and differences between the 'Catholic' and the 'lay feminism'.</li> </ul>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lecture Introduction to the Control Short history of fem Comparison of the feminism' of John F The analysis of posturing the feminist Discussion about concepty (2).  After presentations defining the topic of Elaborate on the presentation set up time schedule.	content on inist devilay femile Paul II (4 sitive and movement and student and student sees of	of the semination of the semin	nar (2 and its ne Cat chang culties er cor ay.	c). s different tholic fem les in rela that affect issultations	t stages (2 inism, esp tion to a v et women s, students	2). becially from an a fin the constant the	the 'nevand a montemp	w nan oorary ed in
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and wo</li><li>☐ exercises</li><li>☐ on line entirely</li></ul>	orkshops	5	<ul><li>☑ individual tasks</li><li>☐ multimedia</li><li>☑ mentorship work</li><li>☐ (other)</li></ul>					
Student obligations	Regular class atten	ndance. /	Active parti	icipatio			ıre. Pap	er repo	rt.
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		1 ()	Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation	1,0	(Other)			

•			T.						
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar essay	2,0	(Other)				
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam		(Other)				
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(Other)				
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Attendance and ac Independent resea Seminar essay – 5	rch – 30	•	- 20%					
		Tit			Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media			
Obligatory literature (available in the	Ivan Pavao II., Apo dignitatem-dostoja		2						
library or via other media)	Marijo Volarević, S novom feminizmu l <i>Obnovljeni Život</i> , 6	lika žen Ivana Pa	1	www.hrčak.hr					
	Marijo Volarević, <i>D</i> žene' i njegove ten Bogoslovska Smot	ruštveno neljne ka	1	www.hrčak.hr					
	Jadranka Rebeka Bogoslovska Smot	Anić, <i>Že</i>	na slika Božja, u:		1	www.hrčak.hr			
Supplementary literature	Gabriele Kuby, Svj Zagreb, 2013. s. Rebeka Jadrank Split, 2003. Mirjana Adamović,	ietska se za Anić,	ksualna revoluci Više od zadanog	. Žene u (	crkvi u Hrvatsk				
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes		Anonymous questionnaire.							
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)									

COURSE TITLE		STLE P	AUL ON S	EXUA	LITY, ESI	PECIALL	Y IN 1 C	OR	
Code	KBS:180 ISVU: 112624		Year of st	udy			III, IV, and V		
Course teacher/s	Full professor Mari Vidović, Ph.D.	inko	Credit (E0	CTS)			5		
Assistants				Type of instruction (number of hours per semester)			S 30	Е	F
Course status	Seminar course	Seminar course Percentage of e-learning implementation							
		COURS	E DESCRIF	OIT					
Course goals	Paul's reflections of historical, critical a	troduce students with the basic contents, goals and general characteristics of aul's reflections on sexuality. Introduce students with the text 1 Cor from storical, critical and narrative point of view.  ut Paul's main thoughts on sexuality in the context of contemporary thought.							
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	language.	assed course <i>Biblical Greek language</i> . Understanding of the texts in the original anguage.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Describe Paul's</li> <li>Analyse the mes</li> <li>Critically observ today's context.</li> <li>Compare the co</li> <li>Independently a</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  1. Describe Paul's basic reflections and arguments on sexualitiy.  2. Analyse the message in the time frame it emerged.  3. Critically observe and evaluate Paul's remarks to the Corinthian, text in 1 Cor, in today's context.  4. Compare the content with contemporary standpoints.  5. Independently and scientifically analyse, explore and evaluate Paul's discussion on sexuality presented in 1 Cor.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Introductory lectures on the course (5).  Joint close reading, critical opinion, evaluation of certain texts (10).  Student presentation and discussion about an individual student's paper. (15).								
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☐ lectures</li><li>☐ seminars and w</li><li>☐ exercises</li></ul>	orkshop:	s		dividual tas entorship v				
Student obligations	Regular class atter	ndance a	and active p	artici	oation.				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Research		/ 5	Practical training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written representa	ation	0,5	(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	ssay	1,0	(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	1	(	(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(	(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	presentation and d	Involvement in discussions, close reading of the literature by one's own finding, presentation and discussion on the topic selected by the student, evaluation of the final work written by the scientific method.							
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	le			Number copies the libra	in A	ailabil ther m	ity via iedia
media)	R. E. Brown, <i>Uvod</i>	l u Novi z	zavjet, KS, z	Zagre	b, 2008.	2			

a al a at a at tausia af a
selected topic of a
on the scheme

COURSE TITLE		PHILOS	OPHY AN	D SPI	RITUAL E	XERCISE	S		
Code	KBS: 181 ISVU: 112625		Year of s	tudy			II-\	/	
Course teacher/s	Associate professo Vučković, Ph. D	or Ante	Credit (E	CTS)			5		
Assistants			Type of ir (number	of hou		L	S	Е	F
	Consinon course		semester				30		
Course status	Seminar course		implemer		e-learning				
		COURS	E DESCRI						
Course goals	Understanding of professions for the forming.	ohilosoph	nical and sp	piritual	l technique	es and str	ategies	for life	
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies									
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Having successful 1. Recognize life for 2. Differentiate pilo 3. Understand the forming. 4. Compare differentiate	orming to osophical emerger ent schoo	echniques of and spiritude and de old and appointment and appointment and appointment appo	contaii ual app velopr oroach	ned in phil proach to t ment of va es.	osophical the life for rious tech	texts. ming. niques f		
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The influence of pl (2). Contemporary dev spiritual exercises Reading and interp	The emergence of spiritual exercises within the frame of the ancient philosophy (2). The influence of philosophy on the development of spiritual exercises in Christianity (2). Contemporary development of spiritual exercises in philosophical practices and spiritual exercises and renewals (2). Reading and interpretation of texts (14). Discussions on the written papers (10).							
Format of course instruction:	□ Iectures     □ seminars and w     □ exercises     □ on line entirely     □ combined e-lea     □ field instruction	rning		□ mu □ lat □ me □ (of		work			
Student obligations	Class attendance, discussion.	construc	ction of indi	vidual			entation	and its	
Screening student	Class attendance	0,5	Research			Practical training			
work (specify portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represent	ation		Paper presentati the group	on in	0,	5
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	essay	4,0	(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exan	n	(	(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		(	(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Participation in the construction, pape		_			on in text i	nterpreta	ations,	paper

	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media				
	P. Hadot, <i>Exercice spirituels et philosophie antique</i> , Albin Michel, Paris, 2002.						
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	P. Hadot, <i>La philosophie comme manière de vivre</i> , Albin Michel, Paris, 2001.						
	M. Foucault, <i>Vladanje sobom i drugima</i> , Antibarbarus, Zagreb, 2010.						
	M. Aurelije, Samomu sebi, CID, Zagreb, 1996.	1					
	I. Lojolski, <i>Duhovne vježbe</i> , FTI, Zagreb, 1998.	1					
	W. Lambert, <i>Tražiti i nalaziti Boga u svemu</i> , FTI,						
	Zagreb, 2001.						
	A. de Botton, <i>Utjeha filozofije</i> , SysPrint, Zagreb, 2002.						
Supplementary literature	R. D. Precht, <i>Tko sam ja?</i> , VBZ, Zagreb, 2011. J. Evans, <i>Filozofija za život</i> , Ljevak, Zagreb, 2012. L. Marinof, <i>Platon, a ne prozak!</i> , Mozaik, Zagreb, 201 M. Scott Peck, <i>Put kojim se rjeđe ide</i> , Mozaik, Zagreb, K. Johne, <i>Snaga vjere</i> , Brodsko vinogorje, 2006. A. de Mello, <i>Put k Bogu</i> , FTI, Zagreb, 1996.						
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Participation in the work of seminar group, consultations, questionnaire, Seminar essay presentation, monitoring the writing process of a seminar work.						
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)							

COURSE TITLE	MISSION OF	PRIESTS	AND TH	E LAY	IN THE C	HURCH	AND S	OCIET	Y
Code	KBS: 184 ISVU: 126316		Year of	study			11-1	/	
Course teacher/s	Assistant professo Čondić, Ph.D	or Alojzije	Credit (	ECTS)			5		
Assistants				instruct of hou er)		L	S 30	Е	F
Course status	Seminar course			tage of e	e- nentation				
		COURSE							
Course goals	Introduce students Train students for					in the C	hurch a	nd in so	ociety.
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies		•	·						
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	Understand the contract of the contract o	<ol> <li>Evaluate mission of priests and the lay in the Church and society.</li> <li>Assess the purpose of co-responsibility and involvement of parish community in pastoral.</li> <li>Prepare persons for pastoral in the spirit of new evangelisation.</li> </ol>							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	Parish community Being a priest in community Mission of the lay Priest and the lay's Analysis of the exp	Pastoral challenges of today's society (L 2). Parish community as the key place of the Church manifestation (L 2). Being a priest in contemporary times (L 2). Mission of the lay in the Church and society (L 2). Priest and the lay's challenges of new evangelisation (L 2). Analysis of the explored working material (E5). Presentation and discussion on the paper structure (E 6).							
Format of course instruction:	<ul> <li>☑ lectures</li> <li>☑ seminars and w</li> <li>☑ exercises</li> <li>☐ on line entirely</li> <li>☐ combined e-lead</li> <li>☐ field instruction</li> </ul>	vorkshops		□ indiv □ mult □ labo □ men □ (othe	,				
Student obligations	Regular class atte	ndance and	d active p	participa	tion.				
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	1,0	Resear	ch	2,0	Practication training			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represe	ntation		(Other)			
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Semina essay	r	2,0	(Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral ex	am		(Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project			(Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in	Class attendance Preparation and w				<b>-</b> 70%				

class and at the final exam			
	Title	Number of copies in the library	Availability via other media
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other media)	Kongregacija za kler, <i>Direktorij za službu i život</i> prezbiterâ, KS, Zagreb, 2013.	4	
	Ivan Pavao II., Christifideles laici. Apostolska pobudnica o pozivu i poslanju laika u Crkvi i u svijetu, KS, Zagreb, 1990.	5	
	HBK, Za život svijeta. Pastoralne smjernice za apostolat vjernika laika u Crkvi i u društvu u Hrvatskoj, Zagreb, 2012.	2	
Supplementary literature	Ivan Pavao II., Apostolska pobudnica <i>Pastores dabo vobis Naputak o nekim pitanjima suradnje vjernika laika u sveće</i> 1998. Kongregacija za kler, <i>Prezbiter, pastir i vođa župne zajed</i> Kongregacija za kler, <i>Prezbiter – navjestitelj Riječi, služ. zajednice kršćanskog trećeg tisućljeća,</i> KS, Zagreb, 1999. Đ. Hranić (ur.), <i>Mogućnost organiziranog djelovanja vjerni Simpozij hrvatskih vjernika laika. Osijek, 56. listopada 20</i> Vijeće za laike HBK, <i>Zbor hrvatskih vjernika laika - Obr</i> Zagreb, 1993. S. Baloban, <i>Pitanje laika u Hrvatskoj u posljednja tri deset</i> 4, 553-570. P. Aračić, <i>Nove pastoralne mogućnosti crkvenih službi,</i> u: 468.	eničkoj službi, nice, KS, Zag itelj sakramer ka laika u Hrv 101., KS, Zagr novite lice zel djeća, u: BS, G	KS, Zagreb, reb, 2003. nata i voditelj ratskoj. reb, 2002. mlje, GK-KS,
Quality assurance methods aimed at ensuring the acquisition of defined learning outcomes	Student-teacher consultations, questionnaire, student atte participation in discussions, evaluation of the course and t the semester.		
Other (according to the opinion of education provider)			

COURSE TITLE		EUG	ENICS AN	D CRY	/PTO-EU	GENICS			
Code	KBS: 186 ISVU: 126357		Year of s	tudy			II.	-V	
Course teacher/s	Full professor Josi Ph.D.	p Mužić,	Credit (E	CTS)			ţ	5	
Assistants			Type of ir (number of semester	of hou		L	S 30	E	F
Course status	Seminar course		Percenta implement		e-learning				
		COURSI	E DESCRI	PTION					
Course goals	Acquire knowledge Introduce students engineering.								
Course enrollment requirements and core competencies	_	Basic knowledge of philosophy.							
Expected learning outcomes at the course level (4-10 learning outcomes)	<ol> <li>Analyse eugenie</li> <li>Evaluate the im</li> <li>Present develop</li> </ol>	Having successfully completed the course a student should be able to:  . Analyse eugenics of the past and its new forms.  2. Evaluate the importance of eugenics in the global politics of population.  3. Present development of depopulation.  4. Critically assess dynamics of modern biotechnology and its applications regarding human.							
Detailed course content (weekly class schedule)	The analysis of eu Eugenics and its s Crypto-eugenics a Depopulation and Biotehnology and	Introductory lecture (2). The analysis of eugenics-related issues (2). Eugenics and its spread (2). Crypto-eugenics and ecological movement (2). Depopulation and the strategy of catastrophism (2). Biotehnology and indoctrination (2). Presentation of a selected topics and discussion (16).							
Format of course instruction:	<ul><li>☑ lectures</li><li>☑ seminars and w</li><li>☑ exercises</li></ul>		3	⊠ me	ividual tas ntorship v oer preser	ork ork			
Student obligations	Class attendance,	presenta	ation of the	select	ed theme	, writing of	the se	eminar e	ssay.
Screening student work (specify	Class attendance	0,5	Research		1 115	Practical raining			
portion in ECTS credits per each	Experimental work		Written represent	ation	1,0	Consultatio	ons	0,	5
activity so that total number of ECTS	Essay		Seminar e	-	+	Other)			
credits corresponds to the ECTS credit	Mid-term exams		Oral exam	า	<u> </u>	Other)			
value of the course)	Written exam		Project		,	Other)			
Grading and evaluation of student work in class and at the final exam	Seminar group atte Consultation – 109 Literature review – Paper writing and Seminar essay – 5	% - 10% presenta			ipation– 1	0%			
Obligatory literature (available in the library or via other		Tit	le			Number copies the libra	in   <sup>A</sup>	vailabil other m	

media)	Darko Polšek, Sudbina odabranih. Eugeničko	
	nasljeđe u vrijeme genske tehnologije, ArTresor,	
	Zagreb, 2004.	
	Mladen Lojkić, <i>Eugenika i ljudski korov, Vlastita</i>	
	naklada, Zagreb, 2013.	
	Donald de Marco – Benjamin Wiker, <i>Arhitekti kulture</i>	
	smrti, Verbum, Split, 2007.	
	Bill McKibben, <i>Dosta. Genetički inženjering i kraj ljudske prirode</i> , Planetopija,	
	Zagreb, 2006.	
0 1 1	Jeremy Rifkin, Biotehnološko stoljeće. Trgovina genima u osvit vrlog novog svijeta, Jesenski i Turk, Zagreb, 1999. Francis Fukuyama, Kraj čovjeka? Naša poslijeljudska budućnost. Posljedice biotehnološke revolucije, Izvori, Zagreb, 2003.	
Supplementary		
literature		
	F. W. Engdahl, Sjeme uništenja. Geopolitika genetski modificirane hrane i globalno carstvo, Detecta, Zagreb, 2005.	
Quality assurance	outouto, potocia, zagrob, zooo.	-
methods aimed at		
ensuring the	End- of-semester anonymous questionnaire, consultations and students' evaluation	1
acquisition of	of the course content quality.	
defined learning	, · ·	
outcomes		
Other (according to		
the opinion of		1
education provider)		

## 3. PERFORMANCE CONDITIONS OF THE STUDY **PROGRAMME**

## 3.1. Locations of the study programme delivery

The classes are delivered in the premises of the Central seminary divided into buildings A, B and C. Religious education and catechesis exercises are performed in parishes and preschool instituitons upon written approval of the preschool/school principle, and religious education exercises for primary and secondary schools.	
Building identification	Building A
Building location	Zrinsko-frankopanska 19
Construction year	1922
Total space in m <sup>2</sup>	845 m <sup>2</sup>
Annexed buildings	
Building identification	Building B
Building location	Zrinsko-frankopanska 19
Construction year	1966
Total space in m <sup>2</sup>	1308 m <sup>2</sup>
Annexed buildings	
Building identification	Building C
Building location	Zrinsko-frankopanska 19
Construction year	Reconstructed in 2009
Total space in m <sup>2</sup>	360 m <sup>2</sup>

## 3.2. List of teachers and assistants per courses

Course	Teachers and assistants
Biblical Theology of the New Testament	Full professor Marinko Vidović, Ph.D.
Biblical Theology of the Old Testament	Full professor Marijan Vugdelija, Ph.D. / Miljenko Odrljin, M.S.
Biblical Greek Language	Full professor Marinko Vidović, Ph.D.
Bioethics	Assistant professor Šimun Bilokapić, Ph.D.
Divine Worship and Moral Virtues	Full professor Luka Tomašević, Ph.D.
The Church of Christ - Ecclesiology	Associate professor Anđelko Domazet, Ph.D. / Edvard Punda, Ph.D.
The Musical Heritage of the Church	Associate professor Šime Marović, M.A.
Didactics and Eduactional Methodology in Religious Education and Catechesis	Associate professor Jadranka Garmaz, Ph.D.
The Code of Canon Law (II Book)	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D. / Marko Mrše, Ph.D.
Social Doctrine of the Church	Full professor Luka Tomašević, Ph.D./ Assistant professor Marijo Volarević, Ph.D

Spiritual Theology	Associate professor Mladen Parley, Ph.D.
Spiritual Theology	Associate professor Mladen Parlov, Ph.D.
Ecumenical Theology Ethics	Associate professor Dušan Moro, Ph.D. Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D.
Philosophical Anthropology	Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D.  Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D.
Hebrew Language I	-
Eastern Theology	Full professor Marijan Vugdelija, Ph.D.
<del>-</del>	Associate professor Dušan Moro, Ph.D.
The Corpus of the Apostle John	Full professor Marinko Vidović, Ph.D.
Catechetics	Associate professor Jadranka Garmaz, Ph.D.
Cosmology	Full professor Ivan Tadić, Ph.D.
Christology***	Associate professor Mladen Parlov, Ph.D. / Edvard Punda, Ph.D.
Christian Revelation	Associate professor Anđelko Domazet, Ph.D.
Latin Language I *	Associate professor Ivan Kešina , Ph.D./ Jure Hrgović, M.S.
Latin Language II	Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D. / Jure Hrgović, M.S.
Liturgics	Associate professor Ivica Žižić, Ph.D. / Domagoj Volarević, M.S.
Logic	Associate professor Ante Vučković, Ph.D. / Ante Akrap, Ph.D.
Methodology of Scientific Work	Assistant professor Domagoj Runje, Ph.D.
Ontology***	Associate professor Ante Vučković, Ph.D.
General Psychology	Full professor Ivan Tadić, Ph.D. / Boris Vidović, M.S.
General Introduction to the Study of the Holy Scripture	Full professor Marijan Vugdelija, Ph.D. / Miljenko Odrljin, M.S.
Introduction to Gregorian Chant	Associate professor Šime Marović, M.A.
Fundamental Moral Theology	Full professor Luka Tomašević, Ph.D.
The Mystery of the Triune God***	Full professor Nikola Bižaca, Ph.D.
Patrology	Associate professor Ivan Bodrožić, Ph.D.
Corpus of the Apostle Paul and Other Epistles	Full professor Marinko Vidović, Ph.D. / Full professor Marijan Vugdelija, Ph.D.
Pneumatology	Associate professor Mladen Parlov, Ph.D.
Special Pastoral Theology	Assistant professor Alojzije Čondić, Ph.D.
The Code of the Canon Law (Book IV – the sanctifying office of the Church)	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.
The Church History of the New and Contemporary age	Associate professor Josip Dukić, Ph.D. / Željko Tolić, Ph.D.
The Church History of the Ancient World and Middle Age	Associate professor Josip Dukić, Ph.D. / Željko Tolić, Ph.D.
History of Dogmas	Associate professor Mladen Parlov, Ph.D.
History of Modern and Contemporary Philosophy	Associate professor Ivan Kešina, Ph.D. / Associate professor Ante Vučković, Ph.D.
History of Philosophy – Ancient and the Middle Age	Full professor Ivan Tadić, Ph.D. / Ante Akrap, Ph.D.
Psychology of Religion	Full professor Josip Mužić, Ph.D. / Boris Vidović, M.S.
On the Sacraments in general and the Sacraments of Initiation	Full professor Ante Mateljan, Ph.D.

The Sacraments of Healing and Sacraments at the Service of Communion	Full professor Ante Mateljan, Ph.D.
Sexual, Marital and Family Morality	Associate professor Šimun Bilokapić, Ph.D.
World Religions	Full professor Nikola Bižaca, Ph.D.
Fundamental Pastoral Theology	Associate professor Stipe Nimac, Ph.D.
Theodicy**	Full professor Ivan Tadić, Ph.D.
Theology of Litrugical Celebrations	Associate professor Ivica Žižić, Ph.D.
Theological Anthropology	Full professor Nikola Bižaca, Ph.D.
Introduction and Exegesis of the New Testament : Synoptic Gospels	Full professor Marijan Vugdelija, Ph.D.
Introduction to Exegesis of the Old Testament – the Pentateuch and Historical Books	Full professor Marijan Vugdelija, Ph.D. / Miljenko Odrljin, M.S.
Introduction and Exegesis of the Old Testament – Prophetic and Wisdom Literature	Full professor M. Vugdelija, Ph.D. / Miljenko Odrljin, M.S.
Introduction to the Code of Canon Law (I and III Book)	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D.
Introduction to the Mystery of Christ and the History of Salvation	Associate professor Anđelko Domazet, Ph.D.
Religious Education and Catechesis for Primary School	Associate professor Jadranka Garmaz, Ph.D. / Josip Periš, M.S.
The Code of the Canon Law (Books: V, VI, and VII)	Associate professor Ivan Jakulj, Ph.D. / Marko Mrše, Ph.D.

## 3.3. Data on teachers

Academic degree, first and last name of the course deliverer	ANTE AKRAP, Ph.D.	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 123 Logic	
study programme	KBF: 102 History of Philosophy – Ancient and the Middle Age	
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1		
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split	
Telephone	021/541-703	
E-mail address	ante.akrap@st.t-com.hr	
Personal web page	unto an apagotit domini	
Year of birth	1968	
Scientist ID	331182	
Research or art rank, and date of	Associate, 22 Sptember 2011	
last rank appointment	7.6555,615, 22 59.671,501 25 1 1	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Senior assistant, 1 October 2011	
teaching or teaching rank, and date	,	
of last rank appointment		
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Philosophy	
research or art rank	, , ,	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	PLOYMENT	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split	
Date of employment	1/10/2011	
Name of the position (professor,	Associate, assistant	
researcher, associate, etc.)		
Field of work	Philosophy	
Function	Assistant at the Chair of Philosophy	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	The highest degree awarded	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy	
Institution	Pontifical University Antonianum	
Place	Rome	
Date	22 June1999	
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING	
Year		
Place		
Institution		
Training field		
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	ES CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY	
Native language	Croatian	
Foreign language and command of	Italian	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	German	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	English	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURSE		
Previous experience in head	Professor of philosophy and logic – Franciscan Grammar	
positions of similar courses (name	School of Sinj (from 1999 to 2011).	
course title, study programme in		
which it is/was delivered and the		

level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Holokaust - Golgota 20. stoljeća? Holokaust u svjetlu židovske
articles published in the last five	filozofske i teološke misli, u: Antropološka i religiozna dimenzija
years from the course field	žrtve, Zbornik radova XVIII. međunarodnog teološkog simpo-
(maximally 5 references)	zija, CuS, Split, 2013., str.175-209.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	Assistant professor ŠIMUN BILOKAPIĆ, Ph.D.	
name of the teacher		
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 507 Bioethics	
study programme	KBF: 403 Sexual, Family and Marital Morality	
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT		
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split	
Telephone	021/541 719	
E-mail address	simun.bilokapic@st.t-com.hr	
Personal web page		
Year of birth	1964	
Scientist ID	264090	
Research or art rank, and date of	Assistant research scientist, 29 March 2011	
last rank appointment		
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Assisstant professor, 16 June 2011	
teaching or teaching rank, and		
date of last rank appointment		
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology	
research or art rank		
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EM	PLOYMENT	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split	
Date of employment	14 September 2006	
Name of the position (professor,	Professor	
researcher, associate, etc.)		
Field of work	Moral theology	
Function	Professor at the Chair of Moral theology	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -		
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy	
Institution	Pontifical Lateran University (Accademia Alfonsiana)	
Place	Rome	
Date	20 June 1999 (3 June 1998)	
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TI		
Year		
Place		
Institution		
Training field		
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	ES	
Native language	Croatian	
Foreign language and command of	Italian	
foreign language on the scale from	Tallall	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	English	
foreign language on the scale from	=-13.0 	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	German	
foreign language on the scale from	_ <del></del>	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	ie Se	
Previous experience in head		
positions of similar courses (name	As an adjunct professor I have delivered this course from the	
course title, study programme in	academic year 1999/2000 until the year 2006 when I	
which it is/was delivered and the	employed at this Faculty.	
level of study programme		
Autorship of university/faculty		
/ tatoronip or anivoroity/lacuity	L	

textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic works published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ul> <li>- "Hitna kontracepcija" i prevencija trudnoće nakon spolnog nasilja, u: Crkva u svijetu, 45 (2010) 2, str. 169-192;</li> <li>- Etički vidovi kemijske kastracije, u: Crkva u svijetu, 45 (2010) 3, str. 333-354;</li> <li>- "Antropologija i etika estetske kirurgije", u: N. Bižaca, J. Garmaz (priredili), Teologija, lijepo i umjetnost, Zbornik radova XVII. međunarodnog teološkog simpozija, Split, 20. i 21. listopada 2011, Crkva u svijetu, Split 2012, str. 93-11;</li> <li>- Tematika 6. i 9. Božje zapovijedi u sakramentu ispovijedi, u: Vjesnik Splitsko-makarske nadbiskupije, CXXXII (2011) 3, str. 242-249.</li> </ul>
Professional and scientific articles	GU. 212 210.
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	DC .
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	208
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last			
name of the teacher	Full professor NIKOLA BIŽACA, Ph.D.		
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 224 World Religions		
study programme	KBF: 302 The Mystery of the Triune God		
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	KBF: 421 Theological Anthropology		
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT			
Address	Predraga Bogdanića 2, 21460 Stari Grad		
Telephone	021/385-238; 021/765-049		
E-mail address	nikola.bizaca@st.t-com.hr		
Personal web page			
Year of birth	22 December 1949		
Scientist ID	182561		
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research scientist, 8 July 2008		
last rank appointment	·		
Research-and-teaching, art-and-			
teaching or teaching rank, and date	Full professor, 27 April 2009		
of last rank appointment			
Area and field of election into	Humanisitc sciences, Theology		
research or art rank			
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	PLOYMENT		
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split		
Date of employment	15 May 2000		
Name of the position (professor,	Professor		
researcher, associate, etc.)			
Field of work	Dogmatic theology		
Function	Professor at the Chair of Dogmatic Theology and the director of		
	the postgraduate university doctoral studies of CTF at the		
	University of Split		
+	The highest degree awarded		
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy		
Institution	Theological faculty /Gregorian Pontificial University		
Place	Rome		
Date	20 March 1985		
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING		
Year			
Place			
Institution			
	Training field		
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGES			
Native language	Croatian		
Foreign language and command of	Italian		
foreign language on the scale from			
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Common		
Foreign language and command of	German		
foreign language on the scale from			
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	French		
Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	English		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Liigiioii		
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURSE			
Previous experience in head positions of similar courses (name	God Maker ( <i>Bog stvoritelj</i> ) On One and Triune God ( <i>De Deo Uno et Trino</i> )		
	Graduate study at Theology in Split/Department study of CTF at		
course title, study programme in			

which it is/was delivered and the	the University of Zageb
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ul> <li>Zapažanja o teologiji mučeništva, Služba Božja, 3(2009), str. 251-272.</li> <li>Teološko-egzistencijalno značenje događaja križa, Služba Božja, 1 (2011.), str. 5-31.</li> <li>Učiteljstvo i evolucija. Modeli hermeneutike kontinuiteta u diskontinuitetu, u: N. Bižaca/J. Dukić/j. Garmaz (pr.), Kršćanstvo i evolucija. Zbornik radova XV. Međunarodnog znanstvenog skupa, Split 223., listopada 2009, Crkva u svijetu, Split 2010, str. 105-134.</li> <li>Utjelovljenje i teologija religija. Kritički osvrt na neka novija tumačenja utjelovljenja, Crkva u svijetu,1 (2008.), str. 7-34.</li> </ul>
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	Within the regular study programme of theology and from long
teacher passed exams in/acquired	experience in methodical-pedagogical-psychological-didactical
the methodological-psychological-	engagement in religious teaching perfomance.
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	Full professor IVAN BODROŽIĆ, Ph.D.	
	VDC: 204 Petrology	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 204 Patrology	
study programme GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	THE THE COURSE TEACHER	
Address	Jandrićeva 21, 10000 Zagreb	
Telephone	098/851-600	
E-mail address	ivan.bodrozic@gmail.com	
Personal web page	www.patrologija.com	
Year of birth Scientist ID	1968 264143	
Research or art rank, and date of	204143	
last rank appointment		
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 19 December 2009	
teaching or teaching rank, and date	Associate professor, 19 December 2009	
of last rank appointment		
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology	
research or art rank	Tramamone colonicos, Tricology	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT	
Institution of employment	The Catholic faculty of Theology of the University of Zagreb	
Date of employment	1/3/2010	
Name of the position (professor,	Professor	
researcher, associate, etc.)		
Field of work	The history of Christian literature	
Function	Head of the chair	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 7	The highest degree awarded	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy	
Institution	The Catholic faculty of Theology	
Place	Zagreb	
Date	19 December 2009	
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING	
Year		
Place		
Institution		
Training field		
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE		
	Croatian	
Native language  Foreign language and command of	Italian	
foreign language on the scale from	Italian	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	French	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	English	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURSE		
Previous experience in head		
positions of similar courses (name	Luca the course leader at CTF from 1 October 2005 to 20	
course title, study programme in	I was the course leader at CTF from 1 October 2005 to 28	
	February 2010.	

Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Kršćanska vjera i helenistička kultura: između susreta i sraza,
works published in the last five	blagoslova i izazova, u: Bogoslovksa smotra 81 (2011.) 3,
years from the course field	607-628.
(maximally 5 references)	Patrističke alegorijske reminiscencije u Marulićevoj Drugoj poslanici Katarini Obirtića, u: Bogoslovska smotra 82 (2012.) 2, 263-283.  Klement Aleksandrijski i prihvaćanje grčke filozofije u Aleksandrijskoj Crkvi koncem 2. stoljeća, Vrhbosnensia 16 (2012.) 2, 291-306. (recenziran u bazi EBSCO)  Preghiera nei Padri latini dei secoli IV e V, in Preghiera nei Padri dei secoli IV e V, Dizionario di Spiritualità Biblico-Patristica/ Diretto da Salvatore A. Panimolle; vol. 53, Borla, Roma, 2009, 50-137.  Il regno di Dio in s. Girolamo e s. Ilario, u: Dizionario di spiritualità biblico-patristica vol. 58: Regno di Dio nei Padri
	della Chiesa (ur. Salvatore Panimolle), Roma, 2011., str.
	110-205.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	
name of the course deliverer	JENKO BULIĆ, M.S.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBT: 203 Didactics and Educational Methodology of Religious
study programme	Education
Stady programme	KBT: 222 General Pedagogy
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Zrinsko-Frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone	091/3308-313
E-mail address	jenko.bulic@st.t-com.hr
Personal web page	Jenko.bulic@st.t-com.nii
Year of birth	1971
Scientist ID	331913
Research or art rank, and date of	331313
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Assistant, 1 February 2011
teaching or teaching rank, and date	7.000ctarit, 17.00ctariy 2011
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	Trainament colonics, Theology
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 February 2011
Name of the position (professor,	Assistant
researcher, associate, etc.)	Assistant
Field of work	Religious pedagogy and catechetics
Function	Trengious pedagogy and catechetics
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION –	Les highest degree awarded
<del>}</del>	Master of Science
Degree Institution	Salesian Pontifical University
Place	Rome
Date	2 February 2005
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TE	
Year	KAINING
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	
Native language	Croatian language
Foreign language and command of	English language
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Italian languaga
Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	Italian langugage
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of	
foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
tevropous moni file conise liein	

Professional, scientific and artistic	
articles published in the last five	
years from the course field	
(maximally 5 references)	
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	Based on the past professional experience and scientific
the volume in which the main	interests focusing on "Religious didactics".
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	
name of the teacher	Assistant professor ALOJZIJE ČONDIĆ, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	
study programme	KBF: 504 Special Pastoral Theology
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	THE THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Zrinjsko-Frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone	Zilijsko-i talikopaliska 19, ž 1000 Spili
E-mail address	acondic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	http://pastoral.cbs-split.hr/
Year of birth	1970
Scientist ID	294060
Research or art rank, and date of	234000
last rank appointment	Assistant research scientist, 13 February 2007
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	
teaching or teaching rank, and date	Associate professor, 18 June 2009
of last rank appointment	7.655564.5 professor, 10 dans 2000
Area and field of election into	
research or art rank	Humanistic sciences, Theology.
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	Piece work agreement: 1 October 2007.
	Work contract: 1 January 2008
Name of the position (professor,	
researcher, associate, etc.)	Associate professor
Field of work	Pastoral theology
Function	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Lateran University
Place	Rome
Date	22 June 2004
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TO	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	Italian
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	German
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	E
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	

Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field	Book from the field of pastoral theology: <i>Ustani zove te. Bogoslovno-pastoralna razmišljanja</i> , Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2013.
Professional, scientific and artistic works published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ol> <li>Vlast i autoritet u pastoralnoj službi, u: N. A. Ančić – N. Bižaca (ur.), Vlast i autoritet – društveni i crkven vidovi. Zbornik radova međunarodnoga znanstvenog skupa Split, 23. i 24. listopada 2008., Crkva u svijetu – Katolički bogoslovi fakultet, Split, 2009., 163-190.</li> <li>Inicijacija odraslih – model za župnu zajednicu, Bogoslovska smotra, 79 (2009.), 3., 633-658.</li> <li>Župno pastoralno vijeće – ogledalo župne zajednice, Služba Božja, 49 (2009.), 3., 273-290.</li> <li>Stanje i perspektive katekumenata, Služba Božja, 51 (2011.), 1., 75-98.</li> <li>Evangelizacijsko poslanje obitelji u društvu, Riječki teološki časopis, 20 (2012.), 1., 41-62.</li> </ol>
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	
name of the teacher	Associate professor, ANĐELKO DOMAZET, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 101 Introduction to the Mystery of Christ and the History
study programme	of Salvation
Study programme	KBF: 301 Christian Revelation
	KBF: 322 The Church of Christ - Ecclesiology
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/541-722
E-mail address	andjelko.domazet@st.t-com.hr
Personal web page	http://www.ctf-st.hr/adomazet/
Year of birth	1962
Scientist ID	214384
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate, 16 March 2010
last rank appointment	Sellior research associate, 10 March 2010
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 17 June 2010
teaching or teaching rank, and	Associate professor, 17 surie 2010
date of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanisitic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	Trainament colonicos, Theology
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	PLOYMENT
Institution of employment	Catholic faculty of Theology, Split
Date of employment	1 November 2003
Name of the position (professor,	Scientific-teaching rank of associate professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	Colonial teaching fails of accordate professor
Field of work	Fundamental theology
Function	The head of the Chair of Fundamental Theology
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome
Date	26 October 1995
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL T	
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG	ES
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	E
Previous experience in head	At Franciscan Faculty of Theology in Makarska he performed
positions of similar courses (name	the following courses from 1995 until 1999: Christian
course title, study programme in	Revelation, Theological Anthropology, Science on Religions,
which it is/was delivered and the	Ecclesiology.

level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ol> <li>Teologija uskrsnuća kod Karla Rahnera", u: I. Raguž (ur.), Za tragovima Božjim, Đakovo, 2008., str. 261-278.</li> <li>Život u dijalogu s Bogom. Teologija i praksa molitve u spisima R. Guardinija, Kršćanska sadašnjost, Zagreb 2009.</li> <li>"Europa i 'kršćanski svjetonazor' kod Romana Guardinija", u: Teologija i Crkva u procesima europskih integracija, Zbornik radova XIII. međunarodnog teološkog simpozija, Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2008., str. 139-163.</li> <li>"Isusov žrtveni hod. Teologija Kristove smrti u djelu J. Ratzingera/Benedikta XVI., Isus iz Nazareta II.", u: Antropološka i religiozna dimenzija žrtve, Zbornik radova XVIII. međunarodnog teološkog simpozija, Crkva u svijetu, Split 2013, str. 267-285.</li> </ol>
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences  ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	ne .
	.US
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	Assistant professor, JOSIP DUKIĆ, Ph.D.
name of the teacher	•
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 103 The Church History of the Ancient World and the
study programme	Middle Age
	KBF: 125 The Church History of the New and Contemporary
	age
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Zrinsko-frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone	098/1783-942
E-mail address	jossd@tiscali.it
Personal web page	1
Year of birth	1968
Scientist ID	294883
Research or art rank, and date of	Assistant research sicentist, 23 February 2012
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Assistant professor, 19 April 2012
teaching or teaching rank, and	
date of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 October 2006
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate ansd similar)	
Field of work	Church history
Function	Head of the Chair of Church History
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome
Date	2008
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL T	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG	ES
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	<b>5</b> -
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	E E
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	

level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Book:
articles published in the last five	Dugopoljski žrtvoslov (19411948.), Dugopolje, 2011.
years from the course field	(suautor B. Matković)
(maximally 5 references)	Articles:
	Okvir za biografiju Joze Kljakovića (Solin, 10. III. 1889 Zagreb, 1. X. 1968.), u: Jozo Kljaković - Retrospektiva 18891968., Galerija Klovićevi dvori, Zagreb, 2009., str. 173-183. Don Frane Bulić na sudu, u: Tusculum, Solin, 3, 2010., str. 205-220. Biblioteka Ivan Paštrić, u: Glasnik Društva bibliotekara
	Hrvatske, 9, 2011., str. 40-51.
	Prijepori oko zemljišta za gradnju katoličke katedrale i
	pravoslavnog hrama sv. Save u splitu, u: Crkva u svijetu, Split, XLVIIII (2013) 2, str. 209-235. (suautor T. Đonlić)
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAF	RDS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	Accesiate professor, IADDANIKA CADMAZ DED
name of the teacher	Associate professor, JADRANKA GARMAZ, Ph.D
Course delivered at the proposed	KBT: 203 Didactics and Educational Methodology of Religious
study programme	Education
	KBT: 222 General Catechetics
	KBT: 302 Preschool Catechsis
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	HE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Zvonimirova 121, 21210 Solin
Telephone	021/211-300
E-mail address	jgarmaz@CTF-st.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1974
Scientist ID	258453
Research or art rank, and date of	Research associate, 5 July 2012
last rank appointment	·
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 5 July 2012
teaching or teaching rank, and date	
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	OVALENT
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 February 2004
Name of the position (professor,	Professor, associate professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	Delivinos and an anomal adaptation
Field of work	Religious pedagogy and catechetics
Function	Head of the Chair of Religious Pedagogy and Catechetics
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Theological faculty of the University in Innsbruck
Place	Innsbruck
Date INFORMATION ON A PRITIONAL TE	16 April 2002
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TE	KAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Facilish
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language and command or foreign language on the scale from	Italian
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head positions of similar courses (name	She has been the course leader of all the courses related to religious and catechetical pedagogy at all study programme
course title, study programme in	levels of CTF in Split, from the academic year 2007 up to
course line, study programme in	ieveis of GTT in Spirit, from the academic year 2007 up to

which it is/was delivered and the	present.
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	1. Jadranka Garmaz – Martina Kraml, <i>Živjeti od Euharistije</i> , Zagreb, Glas Koncila 2009 2. Prezbiter – služitelj i voditelj župne zajednice, u: <i>Bogoslovska smotra</i> 80 (2010.)3, 829-846. (pregledni znanstveni rad) 3. M. Scharer – J. Garmaz, <i>Stvaranje i /ili evolucija. Izazovi za odgoj u vjeri</i> , u: N. Bižaca J. Dukić – J. Garmaz, Kršćanstvo i evolucija, Zbornik radova 15. teološkog simpozija, Split 2010, str. 161 –190.
	4.Medijska pedagogija u vjeronauku i katehezi: kriteriji izbora i načini korištenja nekih suvremenih medija u: <i>Crkva u svijetu</i> 45 (2010.)3, str. 310-332. 5. NOK i vjeronauk: religiozna kompetencija u vjeronauku, <i>Crkva u svijetu</i> (2012.) 4, 427-451.
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	1. Jadranka Garmaz – Matthias Scharer, <i>Učenje vjere, Z</i> agreb, Glas Koncila 2014. 2. Medijska pedagogija u vjeronauku i katehezi: kriteriji izbora i načini korištenja nekih suvremenih medija u: <i>Crkva u svijetu</i> 45 (2010.)3, str. 310-332. 3. NOK i vjeronauk: religiozna kompetencija u vjeronauku, <i>Crkva u svijetu</i> (2012.) 4, 427-451.
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

-		
Academic degree, first and last	ANGELINA GAŠPAR, Ph.D.	
name of the course deliverer	,	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 622 Theological English I	
study programme	KBF: 623 Theological English II	
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1		
Address	Omiška 16, split	
Telephone number	538-071	
E-mail address	agaspar@ffst.hr	
Personal web page		
Year of birth	1964	
Scientist ID	344041	
Research or art rank, and date of		
last rank appointment		
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Lecturer, 23/11/2012	
teaching or teaching rank, and date		
of last rank appointment		
Area and field of election into	Humanistic science, field of philology, literary theory and history	
research or art rank	of literature (Anglistics)	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT	
Institution of employment		
Date of employment		
Name of position (professor,		
researcher, associate teacher, etc.)		
Field of work		
Function		
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 1	The highest degree awarded	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1 Degree	The highest degree awarded Ph.D.,Social sciences, Information and Communication	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1 Degree		
	Ph.D.,Social sciences, Information and Communication	
Degree	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences	
Degree	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences  The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences  Zagreb	
Degree Institution	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences  The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences	
Degree Institution Place	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013	
Degree Institution Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013	
Degree Institution Place Date	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013	
Degree Institution Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TF	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013	
Degree Institution  Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR Year Place Institution	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013	
Degree Institution  Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR Year Place Institution Field of training	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013  RAINING	
Degree Institution  Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR Year Place Institution Field of training NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013 RAINING	
Degree Institution  Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TF Year Place Institution Field of training NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences  The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences  Zagreb 13/07/2013  RAINING  ES  Croatian	
Degree Institution  Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRANSPORT  Year Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013 RAINING	
Institution  Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRY Year Place Institution Field of training NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences  The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences  Zagreb 13/07/2013  RAINING  ES  Croatian	
Institution  Place Date  INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR Year Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013 RAINING  ES Croatian English, 5	
Institution  Place Date  INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TF Year Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences  The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences  Zagreb 13/07/2013  RAINING  ES  Croatian	
Institution  Place Date  INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TF Year Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language on a scale from 2	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013 RAINING  ES Croatian English, 5	
Institution  Place Date  INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRY Year Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013 RAINING  ES Croatian English, 5	
Institution  Place Date INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRANSPORT  Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013 RAINING  ES Croatian English, 5	
Institution  Place Date  INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRY Year Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Ph.D., Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences Zagreb 13/07/2013 RAINING  ES Croatian English, 5	
Institution  Place Date  INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TF Year Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Ph.D.,Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences  The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences  Zagreb 13/07/2013  RAINING  ES  Croatian English, 5  French, 5  Italian, Bulgarian, 2	
Institution  Place Date  INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRANSPORT  Place Institution Field of training  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG  Native language  Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of foreign language on a scale from 2	Ph.D.,Social sciences, Information and Communication sciences  The University of Zagreb, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences  Zagreb 13/07/2013  RAINING  ES  Croatian English, 5  French, 5  Italian, Bulgarian, 2	

positions of similar courses (name course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme	<ul> <li>Translation studies with elements of contrastive analysis-Graduate programme (FFST)</li> <li>Translation Methodology – Theory and Practice, Graduate programme (FFST)</li> <li>English phonetics and phonology, Undergraduate programme (FFST)</li> </ul>
Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	Seljan, Sanja; Gašpar, Angelina, First Steps in Term and Collocation Extraction from English-Croatian Corpus. // Proceedings of 8th International Conference on Terminology and Artificial Intelligence, Toulouse, France, 2009. Seljan, Sanja; Gašpar, Angelina, Primjena prevoditeljskih alata u EU i potreba za hrvatskim tehnologijama // Jezična politika i jezična stvarnost / Granić, Jagoda (ur.), Zagreb: HDPL, 2009., str. 617-625. Sanja Seljan, Dunđer Ivan, Gašpar Angelina, From Digitisation Process to Terminological Digital Resources //, Proceedings of the 36 <sup>th</sup> International Convention MIPRO 2013/ Biljanović, P. (ur.). Rijeka: Croatian Society for Information and Communication Technology, Electronics and Microelectronics – MIPRO, 2013. Gašpar Angelina, Računalno potpomognuta provjera terminološke dosljednosti prijevoda hrvatskoga zakonodavstva na engleski jezik, doktorska disertacija, Zagreb, Filozofski fakultet, 2013. Gašpar, Angelina, Multiterm Database Quality Assessment// Human Language Technologies as a Challenge for Computer Science and Linguistics / Vetulani, Zygmunt; Uszkoreit, Hans (ur.). Poznan, Poland: Fundacja Uniwersytetu im. A. Mickiewicza, 2013., str. 183-187.
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that	WICKIEWICZA, 2013., 3ti. 103-107.
were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical group of competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree first and last	
Academic degree, first and last name of the course deliverer	JURE HRGOVIĆ, M.S.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 108 Latin Language I
study programme	KBF: 122 Latin Language II
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	
Address	Fratarski prolaz 4
Telephone	021/707-080
E-mail address	frajure@gmail.com
Personal web page	inajaro@gmaii.ssm
Year of birth	1977
Scientist ID	
Research or art rank, and date of	
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Senior assistant, 20 April 2011
teaching or teaching rank, and date	· '
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Philology
research or art rank	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	-
Institution of employment	Franciscan Grammar School of Sinj, accredited
Date of employment	1 September 2013.
Name of the position (professor,	Associate teacher
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Classical languages
Function	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	
Degree	Master of Science
Institution	Universita Pontificia Salesiana
Place	Rome
Date	18 January 2011
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	
Year	2011
Place	Washington DC (USA)
Institution	The Catholic University of America
Training field	Classical languages
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English language
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	0
Foreign language and command of	German language
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
Autoromp or university/idealty	

textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
works published in the last five	
years from the course field	
(maximally 5 references)	
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	Associate professor IVAN JAKULJ, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 404 Introduction to the Code of Canon Law ( I and III
study programme	Book)
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	KBF: 425 Code of the Canon Law (Book II)
	KBF: 502 Code of the Canon Law (Books: V, VI, VII)
	KBF: 521 Code of the Canon Law (Book IV – The sanctifying
	Office of the Church)
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	THE THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Fra Bonina 2, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/386-255
E-mail address	ijakulj@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	, , , ,
Year of birth	1951
Scientist ID	263785
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate, 9 June 2009
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 23 June 2009
teaching or teaching rank, and date	
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	22 January 2002
Name of the position (professor,	Associate professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	7 toootiato professor
Field of work	Canon Law
1 Iola of Work	Sanon Law
Function	Head of the Chair of the Canon Law
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION –	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Catholic University in Lublin
Place	Lublin, Polland
Date	7 May 1985
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Polish
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	·
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	F
COM LILITOLO FOR THE COURT	

Previous experience in head positions of similar courses (name course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic works published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ol> <li>Ivan Jakulj, "Brak i obitelj u okružju relativizma. Kanonskopravni osvrt", u: Diktatura relativizma. Zbornik radova znanstvenog simpozija održanog u Zagrebu 16. lipnja 2007., (Mijo Nikić, Kata Lamešić, ur.), Zagreb, 2009., str. 309-352.</li> <li>Ivan Jakulj, "Poziv na sud i odgovor tužene stranke, prema odredbama Zakonika kanonskoga prava i naputka Dignitas Connubii", u: Ništavost ženidbe: procesne i supstantivne teme, (Josip Šalković ur.), Zbornik radova II. znanstvenog simpozija crkvenih pravnika s međunarodnim</li> </ol>
	sudjelovanjem, Zagreb, 2009., str. 91-122.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)  Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	Associate professor, IVAN KEŠINA, Ph.D
name of the teacher	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 104 Ethics
study programme	KBF: 201 Philosophical Anthropology
	KBF: 121 Modern and Contemporary History of Philosophy
	KBF: 108 Latin Language I
	KBF: 122 Latin Language II
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	HE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Pujanke 77/X, 21 000 Split
Telephone	021/378-255
E-mail address	ivan.kesina@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1954
Scientist ID from the Register of	200895
scientists	
Scientific or artisitc field and the	Senior research associate, 11 July 2013
date of the last selection into grade	
Scientfic-research, artistic-teaching	Associate professor, 10 December 2009
or teaching grade and the date of	
the last selection	
Discipline and field of appointment	Humanistic sciences, Philosophy
into the scientific or artistic title	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	PLOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 April 2000
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Philosophy – ethics, philosophical anthropology, etc.
Function	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 1	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Die Leopold-Franzens-Universität Innsbruck
Place	Innsbruck
Date	7 July 1990
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
positione of chimal courses (name	

course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Book:
articles published in the last five years from the course field	- Stvaranje evolucijom, Crkva u svijetu, Split 2012. (Knjiga ima 272 stranice).
(maximally 5 references)	Articles:
	<ul> <li>Evolucija i princip selekcije u filozofiji Vjekoslava Bajsića, u: Bogoslovska smotra 79 (2009.), br. 4, str- 871-896.</li> <li>Umiješanost promatrača – jedno od ograničenja znanosti, u: Filozofska istraživanja 30 (2010.), br. 1-2, str. 175-191.</li> <li>Moralno-etičke implikacije stare i nove eugenike, u: I. Komadina (uredio), Tajna života u ozračju suvremenog odnosa znanosti i vjere (Zbornik radova), Hrvatski dušobrižnički ured u Njemačkoj, Frankfurt am Main, 2011., str. 119-153.</li> <li>Stvaranje ili evolucija, u: Z. Primorac (glavni urednik), Suvremena znanost i vjera, Zbornik radova međunarodnoga znanstvenog skupa Mostar, 29 i 30. listopada 2010., Fakultet prirodoslovno-matematičkih i odgojnih znanosti Sveučilišta u Mostaru i Filozofska fakulteta, Univerza v Ljubljani, Mostar – Ljubljana 2011., str. 193-214.</li> </ul>
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	He participated in the Project: Ethics and pluralism, subtheme:
were carried out in the last five	"The dignity of the human person and ethical action"
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	Associate professor ŠIME MAROVIĆ, M.A.
name of the teacher	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 124 The Musical Heritage of the Church
study programme	KBF: 207 Introduction to Gregorian Chant
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Fra Luje Maruna 3, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/362-745
E-mail address	smarovic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	25 May 1952
Scientist ID	208964
Research or art rank, and date of last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and- teaching or teaching rank, and date of last rank appointment	M.A. and associate professor 6 June 2011
Area and field of election into research or art rank	Artistic, Music art
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	2 January1997
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Liturgical music
Function	Teacher
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Licenciate from Church music
	Master's degree in Gregorian chant
	Master's degree in Church composition
Institution	Pontifical Institute of Sacred Music
Place	Rome, Italy
Date	Lic. Church music, 27 June 1985
	M.A. Gregorian chant, 26 June 1988
	M.A. Church composition, 26 June 1989
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	French
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	E
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	

course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ul> <li>Zrno vjere, Duhovne skladbe prigodom Godine vjere (Crkva u svijetu i Splitsko-makarska nadbiskupija, Split, 2012.)</li> <li>On će doći, adventski oratorij za soliste, mješoviti zbor, komorni puhački orkestar uz pratnju orgulja, Split 2009.</li> <li>Tri stotine ljeta slavimo mi, kantata za solo, četiri jednaka glasa uz pratnju orgulja, Split, 2010.</li> <li>Molitva suprotiva turkom, oratorij za soliste, mješoviti zbor, orkestar i čembalo, Split, 2010.</li> <li>Vrata vjere, oratorij za soliste, mješoviti zbor, orkestar i orgulje, Split, 2013.</li> </ul>
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	Šime Marović, <i>Glazba u bogoslužju</i> , Uvod u crkvenu glazbu (Crkva u svijetu, Split 2009., 288 str.)
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for teaching and scientific/artistic work	For the oratorio <i>Šimun Cirenac</i> (1990) – premiered at 37th Splitsko ljeto (1991). Award of <i>Slobodna Dalmacija</i> "Judita". For the oratorio <i>Staro groblje na Sustipanu</i> (1993) – premiered at 39th Splitsko ljeto (1993). Award of town Split for the year 1993 for the contribution to the music heritage of the town.

Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	Full professor ANTE MATELJAN, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 501 On the Sacraments in general and the Sacraments of
study programme	Initiation
	KBF: 523 The Sacraments of Healing and Sacraments at the
	Service of Communion
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	THE THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Zrinjsko-Frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/396-147
E-mail address	amateljan@kbf-st.hr; ante.mateljan@st.t-com.hr
Personal web page	http://www.kbf-st.hr/~amateljan/
Year of birth	1959
Scientist ID	200915
Research or art rank, and date of last rank appointment	Senior research scientist, 11 September 2008
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Full professor, 11 September 2008
teaching or teaching rank, and date	p. 5. 5555.,
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	,
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	3 April 1995 ("Theology in Split")
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Theology
Function	Dean
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 7	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome
Date	12 April 1991
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	Sacraments in general, Sacraments separately I, II; Mercy of
positions of similar courses (name	Christ; theological graduate studies at "Theology in Split";
course title, study programme in	affiliated to CTF in Zagreb; same course is delivered at
which it is/was delivered and the	theological-catechetic studies within Theology in Split.

level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field	<ol> <li>Otajstvo supatnje. Sakrament bolesničkog pomazanja, Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2002.;</li> <li>Otajstvo poslanja. Sakrament potvrde, Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2004.;</li> <li>Obdareni ljubavlju. Uvod u teologiju milosti, Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2006.</li> <li>Otajstvo susreta. Temeljna sakramentologija, Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2010.</li> </ol>
Professional, scientific and artistic works published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ol> <li>Sakrament kršćanske ženidbe. Propozicije Međunarodne teološke komisije i kristološke teze G. Marteleta, u: Crkva u svijetu 43 (2008.), 4, str. 550-573.</li> <li>Svećeništvo kao posredništvo. Biti između Boga i ljudi, Vrhbosnensia 13 (2009.) 2, str. 161-181.</li> <li>Otajstvo susreta. Temeljna sakramentologija, u: Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2010.</li> <li>Sveta tajna jeleosvećenja. Sakrament bolesničkog pomazanja u Pravoslavnoj crkvi, u: Crkva u svijetu 46 (2011.) 4, 429-448.; "</li> <li>Liturgija svete tajne jeleosvećenja, u: Služba Božja 51 (2011.) 3-4, str. 249-267.</li> <li>Sadašnjost i budućnost sakramenata. Ogled o biti teologije i praksi svetih tajni, u: V. Vukašinović (prir.), Kriza savremenih jezika teologije, Mons Hemus, Beograd, 2013., str. 109-126.</li> </ol>
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last name of the course deliverer	MIRKO MIHALJ, M.S.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBT: 104 Developmental Psychology
study programme	KBT: 225 Communicology
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Zrinjsko-Frankopanska 14, 21000 Split
Telephone	Zinjaka Hamopanaka Hi, 21000 opik
E-mail address	mmihalj@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1951
Scientist ID	263796
Research or art rank, and date of	
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	
teaching or teaching rank, and date	Senior lecturer, 1 March 2009
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	-
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	Work contract: 12 June 2003
Name of the position (professor,	Lecturer
researcher, associate, etc.)	Lecturer
Field of work	Religious and catechetical pedagogy
Function	Senior lecturer at the Chair of Philosophy
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 7	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Master of Science
Institution	Catholic University in Louvain
Place	Louvaine-la-Neuve
Date	9 September 1983
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	French
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	German
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Frallah
foreign language on the scale from	English
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	

level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
articles published in the last five	
years from the course field	
(maximally 5 references)	
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	, ·	
name of the teacher	Associate professor DUŠAN MORO, Ph.D.	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 324 Ecumenical Theology	
study programme	KBF: 524 Eastern Theology	
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT THE COURSE TEACHER		
Address	Franjevački put 1, 21300 Makarska	
	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split	
Telephone	021/541-715 mob. 098/360-832	
E-mail address	dusan.moro1@gmail.com	
Personal web page		
Year of birth	1 October 1952	
Scientist ID		
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate, 29 March 2011	
last rank appointment		
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 13 October 2011	
teaching or teaching rank, and date	•	
of last rank appointment		
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology	
research or art rank		
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split	
Date of employment	1 October 1999	
Name of the position (professor,	Associate professor	
researcher, associate, etc.)		
Field of work	Fundamental and ecumenical theology	
Function	Head of the Chair of Ecumenical Theology	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -	The highest degree awarded	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy	
Institution	Pontifical University Antonianum	
Place	Rome	
Date	19 June1984	
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRAINING		
Year		
Place		
Institution		
Training field		
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S	
Native language	Croatian	
Foreign language and command of	Italian	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	German	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	English	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS		
Previous experience in head	From the academic year 1984/5 to 1998/99. at the Franciscan	
positions of similar courses (name	faculty of Theology in Makarska I performed classes from	
course title, study programme in	Fundamental and Ecumenical theology and elective courses	
which it is/was delivered and the	from other areas, e.g. Islam.	
level of study programme		

Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Book:
articles published in the last five	Teološki hod ekumenizma u XX. stoljeću. Konferencije 'Vjere i
years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	ustrojstva'; protagonisti i poteškoće, Služba Božja, Split, 2009., str. 5, 285. Journals A1:
	Prinos Frane Franića u pripremi dogmatskih konstitucija Lumen gentium i Dei verbum, u: Crkva u svijetu 44 (2009), br.2, str. 146-166.
	Marko Antun de Dominis-ekumenist u kontroverzističkom vremenu, u: CuS 48 (20013), br.1, str. 73.87.  Jornals A2:
	Dokumenti Katoličke crkve o ekumenskom problemu ređenja žena i njihova teološko-ekumenska analiza, u Služba Božja 51 (2012), br.3-4, str. 367-403. Proceedings:
	Frane Franić i le tre Costituzioni del Concilio (SC,LG,DV). Contributo del vescovo di Split-Makarska all' ecclesiologia e
	alla teologia del Concilio Vaticano II, u: zbornik 'La Chiesa croata e il Concilio Vaticano ( <i>prir. Ph.</i> Chenaux-E. Marin-F. Šanjek), Lateran Press, Roma, 2011., str. 123-143.
Professional and scientific articles	, , , , ,
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	
name of the course deliverer	MARKO MRŠE, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 425 Code of Canon law (II Book)
study programme	KBF: 502 Code of Canon law (Books: V, VI and VII)
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/571 387
E-mail address	marko.mrse1@st.t-com.hr
Personal web page	marko.mise i@st.t-com.m
Year of birth	1962
Scientist ID	331160
Research or art rank, and date of	Associate, 22 September 2011
last rank appointment	·
Research-and-teaching, art-and-teaching or teaching rank, and date	Senior assistant, 1 October 2011
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into research or art rank	Humanistic sciences, Theology
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	PLOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 Octorber 2011
Name of the position (professor,	Associate, senior assistant
researcher, associate, etc.)	7 tooostato, ostmor doolotant
Field of work	Canon law
Function	Senior assistant
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical University Antonianum
Place	Rome
Date	20 June 1996
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TI	
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	E
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	

textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Marko Mrše, <i>Psihofizička sposobnost za sveti red i zavjete</i> , u:
works published in the last five	Kanonsko pravo i medicina. Izabrana pitanja, (Josip Šalković
years from the course field	ur.), Zbornik radova VI. međunarodnog znanstvenog
(maximally 5 references)	simpozija crkvenih pravnika s međunarodnim sudjelovanjem, Zagreb, 2013.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	V /
name of the teacher	Full professor JOSIP MUŽIĆ, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 202 Psychology of Religion
study programme	KBF: 622 Theological English I
ctary programme	KBF: 623 Theological English II
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	
Address	Čiovska 2, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/346-731
E-mail address	josip.muzic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	]
Year of birth	1961
Scientist ID	216390
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate, 21 February 2008
last rank appointment	Some recoding about attention and a second s
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 21 February 2008
teaching or teaching rank, and date	7 tooodate professor, 211 estudiy 2000
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Philosophy
research or art rank	The state of the s
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	OYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1995
Name of the position (professor,	Associate professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	7 tooodiato professor
Field of work	Philosophy, sociology, spiritual theology
Function	Head of the Chair of Philosophy
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical University Antonianum
Place	Rome (Italy)
Date	1992
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TRAINING	
IN CININATION CITY BETTICITY ET	
Vear	1 1993
Year	1993 Pamplona (Spain)
Place	Pamplona (Spain)
Place Institution	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra
Place Institution Training field	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian Spanish
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology  Croatian Italian  Spanish
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian Spanish English
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology  Croatian Italian  Spanish
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian Spanish English
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian Spanish English
Place Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian Spanish English French
Institution Training field NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE Native language Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent) Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	Pamplona (Spain) Universidad de Navarra Spiritual theology S Croatian Italian Spanish English

course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme	in "Ethics and human rights" at the Faculty of Medicine in Split. From the establishment of the Faculty of Philosophy, University of Split in 2005 up to present, he has delivered courses in "Philosophical methodology", "Philosophical anthropology", "Medieval philosophy I" and "Medieval philosophy II".
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field	
(maximally 5 references)	
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five	"Doprinosi i izazovi filozofije na katoličkom bogoslovnom fakultetu u Splitu", <i>Vrhbosnensia</i> , XII, 2008, 2, 279-291. "Tolerancija zlih kod Augustina prena prispodobi o žitu i
years (maximally 5 references)	kukolju", <i>Služba Božja,</i> 54, 2012, 3/4, 404-436.
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-didactic-pedagogical competences	He conducted a scientific project <i>Ethics and pluralism</i> , from 2007 to 2011 and assists in a scientific project <i>Metaphysical foundation of a person</i> from 2007.
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	
Acknowledgements and awards for teaching and scientific/artistic work	He is included in the prestigious issue of the American Biographical Institute (ABI) Five Hundred Leaders of Influence (1996) and he also won an international award Twentieth Century Achievement Award (1995).

Academic degree, first and last	Associate professor STIPE NIMAC, Ph.D.
name of the teacher	•
Course delivered at the proposed study programme	KBF: 426 Fundamental Pastoral Theology
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT T	HE THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Put iza Nove bolnice 19 c, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/541-713
E-mail address	stipe.nimac@st.t-com.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1950
Scientist ID	196375
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate, 9 June 2009
last rank appointment	Associate grafesson OF Ostaless 2000
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 25 October 2009
teaching or teaching rank, and date of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	Transaction decisions, Tricology
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMPL	OYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 April 2000
Name of the position (professor,	Professor, associate professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	, 10.0000, 400001410 p.0.0000.
Field of work	Pastoral theology
Function	Head of the Chair of Pastoral Theology
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - T	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Lateran University
Place	Rome (Italy)
Date	30 April 1990
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	
Year	7 111 111 10
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	German (3)
foreign language on the scale from 2	
(sufficient) to 5 (excellent)  Foreign language and command of	Italian (3)
foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from 2	Italian (3)
(sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from 2	
(sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURSE	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name course title, study programme in	

which it is/was dalivered, and the	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Books:
works published in the last five	Nimac Stipe, <i>Pastoral grada</i> , Ravnokotarski <i>Cvit</i> , Lepuri, 2008.
years from the course field	Nimac Stipe, 7 astoral grada, Navriokotaliski Cvit, Leptin, 2000.  Nimac Stipe – Seveso Bruno, <i>Praktična teologija. Profil jedne</i>
(maximally 5 references)	teološke discipline s osvrtom na njezine zadaće u hrvatskoj Crkvi i
(maximally 5 references)	društvu, Ravnokotarski Cvit, Lepuri, 2009.
	Nimac Stipe - Klein Stephanie, <i>Metoda u praktičnoj teologiji</i> ,
	Ravnokotarski <i>Cvit</i> , Lepuri, 2010.
	Nimac Stipe - Perše Brigita, <i>Župa u povijesnim mijenama</i> ,
	Ravnokotarski Cvit, Lepuri, 2013.
	Articles:
	Nimac Stipe, Nastanak i razvoj prvih kršćanskih zajednica, u: Crkva
	u svijetu, 48 (2012.), br. 2, str. 163-184.
	Nimac Stipe, Župa od Milanskog edikta do Tridenta, u: Crkva u
	svijetu, 47 (2012.), br. 3, str. 367–391.
	Nimac Stipe, Župa u razdoblju tridentinske, jozefinističke i fran-
	cuske reforme, u: Obnovljeni život, 67 (2012.), br. 2, str. 239-253.
	Nimac Stipe, Župa u mijenama 19. i 20. stoljeća, u: Obnovljeni život,
	67 (2012.), br. 3. str. 353-368.
	Nimac Stipe, Učinkovitost postojeće pastoralne paradigme u
	prenošenju vjere, u: Bogoslovska smotra, 83 (2013.), br. 3. str. 559
	Nimac Stipe, Zwischen Traditionsverbundenheit und Zukunft-
	soffenheit. Zur gegenwärtigen Situation der Kirche und der
	Praktischen Theologie in Kroatien, International Journal of Practical
	Theology, 17 (2013.), br. 2, str. 273–291.
	S. Nimac, Tradicija i otvorenost. Situacija i imperativi pred
	praktičnom teologijom u Hrvatskoj, u: Bogoslovska smotra, 83 (2013.), br. 4, str. 841-858.
	Articles in the proceedings:
	Stipe Nimac, <i>Župni pastoral u postmodernom gradu</i> , u: Franjo
	Emanuel Hoško (ur.), <i>Djelatna Crkva.</i> Zbornik Milana Šimunovića u
	prigodi 65. obljetnice života, Kršćanska sadašnjost -
	Zagreb/Teologija u Rijeci - Rijeka, 2008., str. 113-119.
	Nimac Stipe, Intradisciplinarnost i interdisciplinarnost praktične
	teologije, u: Iščekivati i požurivati dolazak dana Božjega. Zbornik
	radova u čast prof. dr. sc. Peri Aračiću prigodom 65. obljetnice
	života, Ivo Džinić-Ivica Raguž (ur.), Katolički bogoslovni fakultet u
	Đakovu/Sveučilište Josipa Jurja Strossmayera u Osijeku, Đakovo,
	2009., str. 33-38.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching quality	
published in the last five years	
(maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
the methodological-psychological- didactic-pedagogical competences	

ACKNOWLEDG	MENTS AND AWAR	DS
	ents and awards for entific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last name of the course deliverer	MILJENKO ODRLJIN, M.S.	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 304 Introduction to Exegesis of the Old Testament – the	
study programme	Pentateuch and Historical Books	
	KBF: 321 Introduction and Exegesis of the Old Testament –	
	Prophetic and Wisdom Literature	
	KBF: 126 General Introduction to the Study of the Holy	
	Scripture	
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT		
THE COURSE TEACHER		
Address	Franjevački put 1, 21300 Makarska	
Telephone	021/612-056	
E-mail address	miljenko.odrljin1@st.t-com.hr	
Personal web page		
Year of birth	1952	
Scientist ID	202366	
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior lecturer, 29 October 2011	
last rank appointment		
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Senior lecturer, 31 May 2011	
teaching or teaching rank, and date		
of last rank appointment		
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology	
research or art rank		
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP		
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split	
Date of employment	1 April 2000	
Name of the position (professor,	Professor	
researcher, associate, etc.)		
Field of work	The Holy Scripture	
Function	Lecturer at the Chair of the Scriptures of the Old Testament	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1		
Degree	Master of Science	
Institution	Pontifical Biblical Institute	
Place	Rome	
Date	11 June1981	
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	AINING	
Year		
Place		
Institution		
Training field		
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGES		
Native language	Croatian	
Foreign language and command of	Italian	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Common	
Foreign language and command of	German	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Facilish	
Foreign language and command of	English	
foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS		
Previous experience in head	He delivered lectures in courses related to the Holy Scripture at	

positions of similar courses (name course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the	the Franciscan Faculty of Theology in Makarska, from 1986./87 to 1998./99.
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Mojsije u židovskoj Bibliji, u: Služba Božja, 3 (2011.), str. 268-
articles published in the last five	298;
years from the course field	Opseg i sadržaj pojma Toledot u knjizi Postanka, u: Crkva u
(maximally 5 references)	svijetu, 4 (2011.), 411-428
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	Associate professor, MLADEN PARLOV, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 205 History of Dogmas
study programme	KBF: 406 Pneumatology
, , ,	KBF: 522 Spiritual Theology
	KBF: 405 Christology
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Zrinjsko-Frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone	098/293-176
E-mail address	mparlov@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	http://www.kbf-st.hr/~mparlov/
Year of birth	1964
Scientist ID	219016
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate, 14 November 2006
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 14 December 2006
teaching or teaching rank, and date	,
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	3, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1,
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	PLOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 February 2001
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	110.0000
Field of work	History of Christian literature and doctrine, Christian
	spirituality
Function	Head of the Chair of History of Christian Literature and
	Christian Doctrine
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION -	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome, Italy
Date	26 November 1996
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TI	
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	FS
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	Italian
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	Ligion
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	French
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
_ (53111515111) 15 5 (57155115111)	l I
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	F
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS Previous experience in head	E
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS Previous experience in head positions of similar courses (name	E

course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	U snazi Duha, CuS, Split, 2007. Izabrane teme iz teologije duhovnosti, CuS, Split 2009. Križ u misli Marka Marulića, u: Colloquia Maruliana XX (2011.), str. 239-254. Utjecaj obiteljskog ozračja na duhovno zvanje, u: Crkva u svijetu, 44 (2009) 4, str. 484-500. Duhovna strujanja u Crkvi u doba majke Klare Žižić, u: Majka Klara Žižić i njezina družba 17062006., Zbornik proslave 300 obljetnice preminuća službenice Božje majke Klare Žižić, utemeljiteljice Družbe sestara franjevki od Bezgrješne, ured. s. Terezija Zemljić, Družba sestara franjevki od Bezgrješne, Šibenik, 2009., str. 277-301.
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references) The name of the programme and	Graduated the study of Psychology: University teacher
the volume in which the main	training course – University of Split
teacher passed exams in/acquired	, ,
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	JOSIP PERIŠ, M.S.
name of the course deliverer	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 505 Religious Education and Catechsis for Primary
study programme	School
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	
Address	Srijane 101, 21205 Dolac Donji
Telephone	021/345-066
E-mail address	josip.peris@st.t-com.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1966
Scientist ID	279910
Research or art rank, and date of last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Lecturer, 23 January 2012
teaching or teaching rank, and date	•
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	<del></del>
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 January 2006
Name of the position (professor,	Lecturer
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Religious and catechetical pedagogy
Function	Lecturer at the Chair of Religious and Catechetical Pedagogy
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	he highest degree awarded
Degree	Master of Science
Institution	Salesian Pontifical University
Place	Rome
Date	18 October 1995
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	_
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme  Autorship of university/faculty	
Autorship of university/faculty	

textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
articles published in the last five	
years from the course field	
(maximally 5 references)	
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	As the editor-in-chief of the annual Svjedok ("Witness"),
projects from the course field that	published by the Catechetic office of Split-Makarska, he has
were carried out in the last five	published six issues (15-20) including several expert articles
years (maximally 5 references)	related to subject matter, in the last five-year period.
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Acadamia dagga first and last	
Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	EDVARD PUNDA, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 405 Christology
study programme	KBF: 322 The Church of Christ - Ecclesiology
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	
	Zrinsko-Frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone E-mail address	
	donedvard@gmail.com
Personal web page	4070
Year of birth Scientist ID	1979
	/in the process of acquisition/ Associate, 28 November 2013
Research or art rank, and date of last rank appointment	,
Research-and-teaching, art-and-teaching or teaching rank, and	Postdoctorand, 1 December 2013
date of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	OVA ITALT
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	Desference and addresses of
Name of the position (professor,	Professor, postdoctorand
researcher, associate, etc.)	Considerate what the colors of
Field of work	Fundamental theology
Function ON FRUCATION	Postdoctorand at the Chair of Fundamental Theology
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION –	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome
Date Date The Date of the Date	13 September 2011
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TI	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Chanish
Foreign language and command of	Spanish
foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	Linguoti
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	F
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
Actorothy of anivolatty/labalty	

textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Scientific books:
articles published in the last five	E. Punda, La fede in Teresa d'Avila, Editrice Pontificia
years from the course field	Università Gregoriana, Roma 2011.
(maximally 5 references)	Papers published in international journals equated with
	international peer review (A1):
	G. Grbešić – E. Punda, Eshatološke teme u 'posebnim objavama'. Ukazanja u Fatimi i viđenja M. F. Kowalske, u:
	Obnovljeni život 3 (2013), 367-382.
	Papers published in the journals with national peer-review (A2):
	- Iskustvo vjere svete Terezija Avilske: središnje teme i neke
	poveznice s Neokatekumenskim putom, u: Diacovensia 1
	(2013), 133- 155.
	- Teologija: privilegirano mjesto vjere, u: Diacovensia 2
	(2013), 325-340.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	Within the scope of Postgraduate Studies of Fundamental
the volume in which the main	Theology.
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWA	RDS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	
name of the teacher	Assistant professor DOMAGOJ RUNJE, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 423 Biblical Theology of the New Testament
study programme	KBF: 107 Methodology of Scientific Work
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Hrvatskih mučenika 31, 21202 Lećevica
Telephone	098/9580-195
E-mail address	drunje@kbfst.hr
Personal web page	7.00
1 0	
Year of birth	1973
Scientist ID	331145
Research or art rank, and date of	
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Senior assistant, 1 November 2009.
teaching or teaching rank, and date	
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	Piece work agreement: 1 October 2008
	Work contract: 1 November 2009
Name of the position (professor,	Associate position of the senior assistant at the Chair of the Old
researcher, associate, etc.)	Testament
Field of work	The Bible with a special emphasis on the Old Testament;
Function	Methodology of scientific work.
Function	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION –	The highest degree awarded
	Doctor of Philosophy
Degree     Institution	Pontifical University Antonianum
Place	Rome
Date	19 June 2007
INFORMATION ONABOUT ADDITION	
Year	TVAL TIVALINI
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	

course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	INTRODUCTION TO THE PENTATEUCH AND EXEGESIS: Liepota
articles published in the last five	u Petoknjižju, u: Nikola Bižaca i Jadranka Garmaz (ur.),
years from the course field	Teologija, lijepo i umjetnost, Zbornik radova Međunarodnoga
(maximally 5 references)	znanstvenog skupa, Split, 20 i 21 listopada 2011., Split
(maximally 5 references)	2012., str. 63-91.
	Vremeniti i vječni hram u Hramskom svitku, u: Crkva u svijetu
	48 (2013.) 3, str. 359-379.
	Očinstvo u Bibliji i tri Adama. Teološka meditacija, u:
	Communio, 36 (2010.), str. 13-17.
	INTRODUCTION TO THE PROPHETS AND WISDOM LITERATURE
	AND EXEGESIS:
	Biblija kao Sveto pismo. Neke upute za čitanje, u: Ivan Šarčević
	(ur.) 100 godina Franjevačke teologije u Sarajevu 1909. –
	2009., Zbornik radova sa Znanstvenog skupa u povodu 100
	godina Franjevačke teologije u Sarajevu održanog u
	Sarajevu 6 i 7 listopada 2009., Sarajevo
	Biblija kao Sveto pismo. Neke upute za čitanje, u: Ivan Šarčević
	(ur.) 100 godina Franjevačke teologije u Sarajevu 1909. –
	2009., Zbornik radova sa Znanstvenog skupa u povodu 100
	godina Franjevačke teologije u Sarajevu održanog u
	Sarajevu 6 i 7 listopada 2009., Sarajevo 2012., str. 325-334.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	Full professor IVAN TADIĆ, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 102 History of Philosophy – the Ancient World and the
study programme	Milddle Age
ctual programme	KBF: 105 Cosmology
	KBF: 106 General Psychology
	KBF: 221 Theodicy
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	
Address	Fra Bonina 2/I, 21 000 SPLIT
Telephone	098/668-091
E-mail address	Ivan.tadic2@gmail.com
Personal web page	3
Year of birth	1955
Scientist ID	216375
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research scientist, 10 December 2010
last rank appointment	Comor recoursir colonides, no accomber 2010
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Full professor (first appointment) 20 January 2011
teaching or teaching rank, and date	
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Philosophy
research or art rank	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 April 1995
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Philosophy
Function	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 1	he highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome
Date	1 December 1993
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	French
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURSE	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	

which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	HISTORY OF PHILOSOPHY – ANCIENT AND THE MIDDLE AGE
articles published in the last five	Antički i suvremeni pogledi na čovjeka. Aristotel, Protagora,
years from the course field	Ivan Pavao II., Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2009.
(maximally 5 references)	
,	PHILOSOPHICAL SPEECH ON THE WORLD AND GOD:
	Filozofska misao Stjepana Zimmermanna. Izabrani vidovi s
	bibliografijom, Crkva u svijetu, Split, 2010.
	Metafizička pitanja i znanstvena istraživanja, u: Zoran Primorac
	(gl. ur.), Suvremena znanost i vjera. Zbornik radova s
	međunarodnoga znanstvenoga skupa Mostar, 29. i 30.
	listopada 2010, Fakultet prirodoslovno-matematičkih i
	odgojnih znanosti Sveučilišta u Mostaru – Filozofski fakultet,
	Mostar – Ljubljana, 2011., str. 113-133.
	Razvitak misli o svemiru i njegovu nastanku, u: Nikola Bižaca –
	Josip Dukić – Jadranka Garmaz (ur.), <i>Kršćanstvo i evolucija.</i>
	Zbornik radova Međunarodnoga znanstvenoga skupa Split,
	22. i 23. listopada 2009., Crkva u svijetu – Katolički
	bogoslovni fakultet, Split, 2010., str. 191-230.
	Traganje za početkom svemira, u: Crkva u svijetu, 43. (2008.),
	br. 2., str. 234-258.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	
name of the course deliverer	ŽELJKO TOLIĆ, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 103 The Church History of the Ancient World and the
study programme	Middle Age
ctady programme	KBF: 125 The Church History of the New and Contemporary Age
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Fra Stjepana Vrljića 21, Imotski
Telephone	099/204-1963
E-mail address	ztolic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1963
Scientist ID	335105
Research or art rank, and date of	Assistant, 20 September 2012
last rank appointment	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Senior assistant, 1 October 2012
teaching or teaching rank, and date	Seriioi assistant, i Octobel 2012
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	The state of the s
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1/10/2012
Name of the position (professor,	Professor, senior assistant
researcher, associate, etc.)	Troidean, admin addictant
Field of work	Church history
Function	Senior assistant at the Chair of Church history
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION –	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome
Date	4 May 1999
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	
Year	1992-1999
Place	Rome
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Training field	Church history
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	,
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Spanish
foreign language on the scale from	English
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Latin
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	E
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	

DS

Academic degree first and lost	
Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	Full professor, LUKA TOMAŠEVIĆ, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 303 Fundamental Moral Theology
	KBF: 323 Divine Worship and Virtues
study programme GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/541-714
E-mail address	Itomasevic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	Web page of CTF, web page of the Franciscan Province of
N	the Most Holy Redeemer
Year of birth	1951
Scientist ID	196342
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research scientist, 18 June 2008
last rank appointment	F. II. ( 40.1 0000
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Full professor, 18 June 2008
teaching or teaching rank, and	
date of last rank appointment	Llumanistic esismon. The class.
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMF	DI OVMENT
	-
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 October 1999 at CTF
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	AA 10 1
Field of work	Moral theology
Function	Head of the Chair of Moral Theology
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION –	
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Lateran University
Place	Rome
Date	10 March 1987
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TI	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	For all the
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Cormon
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	At the Franciscan faculty of theology I performed several
positions of similar courses (name	courses from the field of moral theology: Introduction to moral
course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the	theology (moral theological principles), Special Moral
	Theology I-IV, Social Doctrine of the Catholic Church, Human
level of study programme	Rights, Selected Issues from the Moral.

Autorship of university/faculty	Only the script with lecture notes ad usum privatum (for
textbooks from the course field	students' personal use).
Professional, scientific and artistic	1. L. Tomašević, <i>Dignite' humaine: un approche</i>
articles published in the last five	philosophique et logique, u: Journal Internationale de
years from the course field	Bioethique –Journal Internanional of Bioethics,(časopis je
(maximally 5 references)	dvojezični francuski i engleski), <i>N. 3,</i> September 2010.,
	vol. 21, str. 17-27.
	2. L. Tomašević, Development and perspectives of
	theological bioethics, Essay on Bioethics, u: Croatian
	Medical Journal, 2013; 54:86-88.
	3. L. Tomašević, PhD, ScD, Bioethics in Catholic Theology
	and Scientific Bioethics, International Journal of
	BioMedicine 3 (2) (2013.), 145-149.
	4. L. Tomašević, Ontološko i funkcionalističko shvaćanje
	osobe: bioetička rasprava, u: Crkva u svijetu, god. XLVI,
	(2011.), br. 2, str. 143-170.
	5. L. Tomašević - A. Jeličić, <i>Etika znanstvenog istraživanja i</i>
	načelo opreznosti, u: Filozofska istraživanja, 126, dod. 32,
Due for a signal and a significant signal	sv. 2, Zagreb, 2012., 243-260.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	one -
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAF	
Acknowledgements and awards for	Award by Split-Dalmatia county for the contribution in science
teaching and scientific/artistic work	popularization.

Academic degree, first and last	BORIS VIDOVIĆ, M.S.
name of the course deliverer	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF106 General Psychology
study programme	KBF202 Psychology of Religion
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT T	THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Zrinjsko-Frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone	095/900-3624
E-mail address	bvidovic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	http://www.kbf-st.hr/~bvidovic/index.html
Year of birth	1972
Scientist ID	305431
Research or art rank, and date of	Assistant, 21 February 2008
last rank appointment	A : 1 1 07 11 X 0000
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Assistant, 27. veljače 2008
teaching or teaching rank, and date	
of last rank appointment	Llumaniatia asianasa Thaalasu
Area and field of election into research or art rank	Humanistic sciences, Theology
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	OVMENT
Institution of employment	
Date of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split  1 March 2008
Name of the position (professor,	Associate, assistant
researcher, associate, etc.)	Associate, assistant
Field of work	Psychology
Function	Assistant at the Chair of Philosophy
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	
	· · ·
Degree Institution	Master of scineces
Place	Salesian Pontifical University Rome, Italy
Date	26 June 2007
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	
Year	AINING
Place	
Institution	
Training field  NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	
Native language	Croatian Italian
Foreign language and command of	Italiaii
foreign language on the scale from 2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	Lingiion
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURSI	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	

textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Logoterapija i savjest. Uloga savjesti u čovjekovoj potrazi za
articles published in the last five	smislom, u: Fenomen savjesti, Zbornik radova teološkog
years from the course field	simpozija, prir. N. Bižaca, J. Dukić i J. Garmaz, Crkva u svijetu,
(maximally 5 references)	Split, 2011., str. 189-211.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	Completed study of Psychology; Completed study of Theology;
the volume in which the main	Completed study of Philosophy and Religious culture;
teacher passed exams in/acquired	University course of the theacher traning – The University of
the methodological-psychological-	Split
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	Full grafagggr MADINIKO VIDOVIIÓ DE D
name of the teacher	Full professor MARINKO VIDOVIĆ, Ph.D.
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 226 Biblical Greek Language
study programme	KBF: 423 Biblical Theology of the New Testament
	KBF: 402 The Corpus of the Apostle Paul
	KBF: 422 The Corpus of the Apostle Paul and Other Epistles
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	
Address	Matoševa 6/III., 21000 Split
Telephone	(021) 386-081
E-mail address	marinko.vidovic@kbf-st. hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1963
Scientist ID	216386
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research scientist, 29 April 2008
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Full professor (first appointment), 16 February 2011
teaching or teaching rank, and date of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, theology
research or art rank	Tramamatic sciences, theology
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 April 1995., renewed 1 April 2000
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Exegesis and Biblical theology of the New Testament
Function	Head of the Chair of the Scriptures of the New Testament
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 1	he highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Gregorian University
Place	Rome
Date	25 January 1994
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	Fnalish and Franch
Foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	English and French
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	

positions of similar courses (name course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme  Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ol> <li>Pavlov govor 'po ljudsku', u: Bogoslovska smotra 78 (2008.) 3, 505-531;</li> <li>Savezno poimanje Crkve u Ef 1-2, u: Bogoslovska smotra 80 (2010.) 1, 297-334;</li> <li>Pavao uzor kršćanskoga ponašanja, u: Crkva u svijetu 45 (2010.), 2, 143-168;</li> <li>Sablazan i oproštenje – kriza učeničke vjere (Lk 17,1-6), u: Crkva u svijetu 47 (2012.) 1, 56-81;</li> <li>Biblijsko poimanje savjesti (Normirani sudac ljudskog ponašanja), u: N. Bižaca i dr., Fenomen savjesti. Zbornik radova Međunarodnoga znanstvenog skupa Split, 21. i 22. listopada 2010., CUS, Split, 2011., 91-134.</li> </ol>
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	He participates in the new translation of the Bible from its source languages into Croatian language through the joint international project of the Croatian Biblical Association and the United Bible Societies.
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-didactic-pedagogical competences  ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	DOMAGOJ VOLAREVIĆ, M.S.
name of the course deliverer	
Course delivered at the proposed study programme	KBF: 222 Liturgics
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	THE THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/541-769
E-mail address	domagoj.volarevic@du.t-com.hr
Personal web page	domagoj.volarevic@dd.t-com.m
Year of birth	1980
Scientist ID	/in the process of awaiting/
Research or art rank, and date of	Associate, 23 September 2013
last rank appointment	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Research-and-teaching, art-and- teaching or teaching rank, and date of last rank appointment	Assistant, 23 September 2013
Area and field of election into research or art rank	Humanistic sciences, Theology
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 October 2013
Name of the position (professor,	Associate (assistant)
researcher, associate, etc.)	,
Field of work	Scientific research, teaching
Function	Assistant at the Chair of Liturgical Studies
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION - 1	
Degree	Master of Science
Institution	Pontificial Institute of Liturgy, San Anselmo
Place	Rome
Date	6 Novemeber 2012.
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	-
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	
positions of similar courses (name	
course title, study programme in	
which it is/was delivered and the	
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	

textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic	Liturgija i pučke pobožnosti u Župi sv. Ilije u Metkoviću, u
works published in the last five	Hrvatski neretvanski zbornik 2, Društvo Neretvana u Zagrebu,
years from the course field	Zagreb, 2010, 206-212.
(maximally 5 references)	Liturgijsko pučko pjevanje u Župi sv. Ilije u Metkoviću – notni zapisi i tekstualni komentari, u: Tradicijsko crkveno pučko pjevanje u Franjevačkoj provinciji Presvetog Otkupitelja, Zbornik Kačić, Split, 2011., paginae variae.
Professional and scientific articles	
from methodics and teaching	
quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	Pontificial Institute of Liturgy – Pontificial University of San
the volume in which the main	Anselmo, Rome
teacher passed exams in/acquired	
the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Acadamia danna finat and last	
Academic degree, first and last	Assistant professor MARIJO VOLAREVIĆ, Ph.D
name of the course deliverer	•
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 503 Social Doctrine of the Church
study programme	THE COLUMN TEACHER
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT 1	
Address	Zrinjsko-Frankopanska 19, 21000 Split
Telephone	098/920-4011
E-mail address	mvolarevic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	10 October 1976
Scientist ID	331156
Research or art rank, and date of	Assistant research scientist, 11 July 2013.
last rank appointment	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Senior assistant, 1 July 2011
teaching or teaching rank, and date	
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 July 2011
Name of the position (professor,	Senior assistant
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Moral theology
Function	Senior assistant at the Chair of moral theology
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	he highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontifical Lateran University
Place	Rome
Date	20 June 2010
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	S
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	In the academic year 2010/11 I was a part-time associate at
positions of similar courses (name	CTF where at the Chair of moral theology, I performed classes
course title, study programme in	for the courses "Introduction to moral theology" and "Catholic
which it is/was delivered and the	social doctrine".
level of study programme	
Autorship of university/faculty	
textbooks from the course field	

Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	Pepers in the journals with international peer-review (A1); "Novi feminizam i kulturalna promocija žene majke-radnice", u: Obnovljeni život, 67 (2012.), 2; Slika žene u "starom feminizmu" i u novom feminizmu Ivana Pavla II. i Benedikta XVI., u: Obnovljeni život 68 (2013.) 1;  Društveno-etički značaj "genija žene" i njegove temeljne karakteristike, u: Bogoslovskoj smotri, 83 (2013.) 1.
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-didactic-pedagogical competences	Within the scope of postgraduate study programme of moral theology.
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	DS
Acknowledgements and awards for teaching and scientific/artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last	Associate professor, ANTE VUČKOVIĆ, Ph.D
name of the teacher	KDE- 202 Ontologic
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 203 Ontology
study programme	KBF: 121 Modern and Contemporary History of Philosophy
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	KBF: 123 Logic
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split
Telephone	098/287-833; 021/541-716
E-mail address	avuckovic@kbf.st.hr
Personal web page	http://www.kbf-st.hr/~avuckovic/index.html
Year of birth	1958
Scientist ID	197253
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate, 28 June 2007
last rank appointment	·
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 27 September 2007
teaching or teaching rank, and	
date of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Philosophy
research or art rank	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	PLOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split.
Date of employment	1 April 1995 at Franciscan Faculty of Theology in Makarska; 1
	October 1999 at the Faculty of Catholic Theology of the
	University of Split.
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	
Field of work	Contemporary philosophy
Function	Vice-dean for Science
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION –	The highest degree awarded
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy
Institution	Pontificio Ateneo Antonianum
Place	Rome
Date	23 January 1992
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL T	RAINING
Year	
Place	
Institution	
Training field	
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAG	ES
Native language	Croatian
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language on the scale from	
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	
	French
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	French
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	

course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field Professional, scientific and artistic articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	Vrtlog grijeha. O Davidovu grijehu s Bat-Šebom, hilp, Zagreb 2012.  "Homo politicus". Filozofsko utemeljenje politike, Bogoslovska smotra 77 (2007.), br. 2, str. 311–343  Nijemi glas: tri filozofske interpretacije savjesti, u Fenomen savjesti, CuS, Split, 2011., prir. Nikola Bižaca, Josip Dukić i Jadranka Garmaz.  Što je religija i čemu religija? Wittgenstein i religija, Bogoslovska smotra, god. LXXVIII (2008.), br. 1, str. 39-57 Sekularizacija društva i sakralizacija osobe, Bogoslovska smotra, 82 (2012.) 4, 917 - 937
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic	
projects from the course field that	
were carried out in the last five	
years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and	
the volume in which the main	
teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-	
didactic-pedagogical competences	
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWAR	ns .
Acknowledgements and awards for	
teaching and scientific/artistic work	
teaching and scientific artistic work	

Academic degree, first and last name of the teacher	Full professor, MARIJAN VUGDELIJA, Ph.D	
	KDE: 206 Hebrow Language I	
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 206 Hebrew Language I	
study programme	KBF: 321 Introduction and Exegesis to the Old Testament -	
	Prophetic and Wisdom Literature	
	KBF: 304 Introduction and Exegesis of the Old Testament – the	
	Pentateuch and Historical books	
	KBF: 422 The Corpus of the Apostle Paul and Other Epistles	
	KBF: 401 Introduction and Exegesis of the New Testament –	
	Synoptic Gospels	
	KBF:126 General Introduction to the Study of the Holy Scripture	
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT		
Address	Put iza nove bolnice 10c, 21000 Split	
Telephone	021/ 541-711	
E-mail address	mvugdeli@gmail.com	
Personal web page	3 33	
Year of birth	8 April 1948	
Scientist ID	196353	
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research scientist, 13 December 2005	
last rank appointment	Somo research selentist, to becomber 2000	
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Full professor – tenured appointment, 27 March 2013	
teaching or teaching rank, and date		
of last rank appointment	Llumaniatic calculate the alexan	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, theology	
research or art rank	LOVALENT	
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP		
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split.	
Date of employment	1 April 2000	
Name of the position (professor,	Professor.	
researcher, associate, etc.)		
Field of work	Biblical sciences, the New Testament in particular.	
Function	Head of the Chair of the Scriptures of the Old Testament at the	
	Faculty of Catholic Theology, the University of Split.	
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1		
Degree	Doctor of Philosophy	
Institution	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Zagreb	
Place	Zagreb	
Date	Defense of doctoral thesis: 10 December 1984; certificate	
	issued on 27 February 1986	
INFORMATION ON ABOUT ADDITIONAL CONTROL OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	DNAL TRAINING	
Year		
Place		
Institution		
Training field		
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGES	
Native language	Croatian	
Foreign language and command of	Italian	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	German	
foreign language on the scale from		
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
Foreign language and command of	English	
foreign language on the scale from		

2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)		
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURSE		
Previous experience in head positions of similar courses (name course title, study programme in which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme  Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field  Professional, scientific and artistic	I deliver courses at the Faculty of Catholic Theology closely related to those delivered at the Franciscan faculty of theology in Makarska from 1 October 1981 to 1 October 1999, the insitution affiliated to the Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Zagreb from 1 October 1981 to 1 April 1985 when the Franciscan faculty of theology in Makarska became subsidiary study of CTF in Zagreb.  The author of two university textbooks:  1. M. Vugdelija, Politička ili društvena dimenzija biblijske vjere (iz područja biblijske teologije), Split 2005.;  2. M. Vugdelija, Očenaš - Molitva Gospodnja (iz područja biblijske egzegeze sinoptičkih evanđelja), Split 2007.  a) Scientific books:	
articles published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	<ol> <li>M. Vugdelija, Put sreće: Isusova blaženstva (Mt 5,1-16) (Biblioteka "Službe Božje", knjiga 60), Split, 2011., str. 1-780.</li> <li>c) Works published in the journals with the national peer-review (A2): 2. M. Vugdelija, Blago progonjenima zbog pravednosti: njihovo je Kraljevstvo nebesko! (Mt 5,10), u: Služba Božja 4 (2010.), str. 351-395.</li> <li>M. Vugdelija, Blago onima koji tuguju: oni će se utješiti (Mt 5,4), u: Služba Božja 2 (2011.), str. 135-170.</li> <li>M. Vugdelija, Moralna dimenzija Isusovih blaženstava (Mt 5,1-12), u: Služba Božja 3/4 (2012.), str. 285-340.</li> <li>d) Works in the proceedings from foreign and interantional science conferences with international peer-review (A1):</li> <li>M. Vugdelija, Novost Isusova nauka o nenasilnom otporu i ljubavi prema neprijateljima (Mt 5,38-48), u: M. Vugdelija (ur.), BIBLIJA knjiga Mediterana par excellence (Književni krug Split). Zbornik radova sa međunarodnoga znanstvenog skupa, Split, 2010., str. 103-150.</li> </ol>	
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)		

Academic degree, first and last	Associate professor IVICA ŽIŽIĆ, Ph.D
name of the teacher	·
Course delivered at the proposed	KBF: 222 Liturgics
study programme	KBF: 506 Theology of Liturgical Celebrations
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT	THE THE COURSE TEACHER
Address	Put sv. Lovre 10/c, 21000 Split
Telephone	021/320-888
E-mail address	izizic@kbf-st.hr
Personal web page	
Year of birth	1973
Scientist ID	285962
Research or art rank, and date of	Senior research associate/ associate professor
last rank appointment	F
Research-and-teaching, art-and-	Associate professor, 13 December 2012
teaching or teaching rank, and date	
of last rank appointment	
Area and field of election into	Humanistic sciences, Theology
research or art rank	,
INFORMATION ON CURRENT EMP	LOYMENT
Institution of employment	Faculty of Catholic Theology of the University of Split
Date of employment	1 June 2004
Name of the position (professor,	Professor
researcher, associate, etc.)	110103301
Field of work	Professor
Function	Head of the Chair of Liturgical Studies
INFORMATION ON EDUCATION – 1	
Degree Institution	Doctor of Philosophy  Dontificial Institute of Lituague Pontificial University of Con
institution	Pontificial Institute of Liturgy – Pontificial University of San Anselmo
Place	Rome / Italy
Date	23 May 2005
INFORMATION ON ADDITIONAL TR	
Year	2013
Place	London (Great Britain)
Institution	Heythrop College
Training field	Theology of liturgy / theology and art
NATIVE AND FOREIGN LANGUAGE	
	Croatian
Native language Foreign language and command of	Italian
foreign language and command of foreign language on the scale from	Italiaii
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	German
foreign language on the scale from	Ocimali
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
Foreign language and command of	English
foreign language on the scale from	Liigiioil
2 (sufficient) to 5 (excellent)	
COMPETENCES FOR THE COURS	
Previous experience in head	Pontificial Institute of Liturgy (Pontificial University of San
positions of similar courses (name	Anselmo) – course – "Liturgy and Anthropology" – head
course title, study programme in	leader/course deliverer
which it is/was delivered and the level of study programme	
i level of study brodramme	

Autorship of university/faculty textbooks from the course field	
Professional, scientific and artistic works published in the last five years from the course field (maximally 5 references)	Plemenita jednostavnost. Liturgija u iskustvu vjere, Hrvatski institut za liturgijski pastoral, (Biblioteka Culmen et fons, 2) Zagreb 2011., 333 str.  Liturgija — mjesto zajedništva ili razlog nejedinstva u župi? Odnos crkvenih pokreta prema liturgiji Crkve, u: Bogoslovska smotra 2 (2008) 459-474 (Izvorni znanstveni rad)  Genealogija vjerničkog subjekta. Kršćanska inicijacija u svjetlu antropologije i teologije obreda, u: Bogoslovska smotra 3 (2009) 437-478. (Izvorni znanstveni rad)  Relativizam i nove obrednosti u ozračju postmoderne, u: Diktatura relativizma. Zbornik radova znanstvenog simpozija održanog u Zagrebu 16. lipnja 2007., (Biblioteka Religijski niz, Knjiga 12), (uredili: Mijo Nikić, Kata Lamešić), FTI, Zagreb 2009, 121-149.  Affectus fidei. O razložnosti obrednoga osjećanja, u: Communio, god. 36 (2010) br. 108, 125-141.
Professional and scientific articles from methodics and teaching quality published in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
Professional, scientific and artistic projects from the course field that were carried out in the last five years (maximally 5 references)	
The name of the programme and the volume in which the main teacher passed exams in/acquired the methodological-psychological-didactic-pedagogical competences	Postgraduate university study at the Pontificial Institute of Liturgy of the pontificial University of San Anselmo-Rome.
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS AND AWARDS	
Acknowledgements and awards for teaching and scientific/artistic work	

### 3.4. Optimal number of students

Considering the enrollment guota in standard circumstances, at five-year Integrated philosophicaltheological studies, the optimal number of students is 160.

#### 3.5. Estimate of study programme cost and enrollment fee per student

Cost of the Undergraduate study programme for one academic year per student is 7000,00 kn.

# 3.6. Methods for monitoring quality assurance and evaluation of the study programme performance

According to the European standards and guidelines for internal quality assurance in higher education institutions (according to the "Standards and Guidelines for Quality Assurance in the European Higher Education Area") under which the University of Split determines the procedures for quality menagement, provider of the study programme is required to design a procedure plan for the quality assurance of the study programme.

### The quality assurance system of the constituent institution is based on the following documents:

- Regulations on quality assurance system of the constituent institution (enclose if it exists)
- Quality Assurance Handbook of CTF (http://www.CTF-st.hr/dok/pravilnici/Prirucnik za osiguravanje kvalitete CTF-a.pdf)

# Description of evaluation procedures for quality assurance of the study programme performance:

- a method should be specified for each procedure (most often questionnaire for students or teachers, self-evaluation questionnaire), list education providers and issuing institutions (constituent, university office), methods for results processing and informing and performance planing in time frame.
- if stated in any enclosed document, specify the title of the document and the article.

Evaluating performance of teachers and associates	The work of teacher and associates is evaluated via end-of- semester student questionnaire. The questionnaire is carried out by CTF, and it is processed by the Quality Assurance Centre.
Evaluation and compliance monitoring (the expected learning outcomes).	Evaluation and compliance monitoring referring to the expected learning outcomes will be carried out after attending workshops on learning outcomes.
Evaluation of the availability of resources (spatial, human, informational) for the studying and teaching process	CTF has 12 lecture rooms, a music room, multimedia room, computer lab for the students, coffee bar, library and the chapel. All spaces are accessible to students during office hours.  Teachers appointed into scientific-teaching grade are optimally distributed according to the number of students (1:10), and information about the studying process are available on the web pages of the Faculty and on notice-boards. The teaching contents are described in the Study programme and are available in the library.

Availability and evaluation of students' support (mentorship, tutorship, counselling)	Vice-Dean for Education provides a detailed plan of student-teacher consultations, for each semester. Regulation on work with students defines menthorship and counselling. For the lay students, the Great Chancellor appoints an ordained minister as a spiritual assistant. There is the University counselling for students, and also teaching staff at CTF keep on their counselling practice.
Monitor students' passing rate per courses and the overall study	Student service and ISHEI (ISVU) coordinator monitor the passing rate per course and the overall study and submit annual report to the Faculty Council (Refer to regulation on quality).
Students' satisfaction with the overall study programme	Students' satisfaction with the overall study programme will be examined through the unique University questionnaire.
Steps for obtaining feedback information from the external stakeholders (alumni, employers, labour market and other relevant institutions)	Feedback information from the external stakeholders is obtained through the assistance of the association ALUMNI (TEOFIL) and regular contacts with the Catechetical office of the Archbishop.
Evaluation of student training practice, if there is one (short description of implementation procedures and evaluation and quality assurance)	Mentor's reports on student work, mentor evaluates the students.
Other evaluation activities performed by the proponent/education provider	It is posssible to introduce specific questionnaries for the requirements of the CTF in Split.
Description of activities for informing external stakeholders about the study programme (students, employers, alumni)	Information available on the Faculty's web pages as well as brochure and a leaflet on the study programmes and enrollment conditions. Information is also available through parish communities, schools and catechetic offices.